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~IEDICAID ~IANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEMS 
(~IMIS) 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 29, 1976 

U.S. SENATE, 
PERMANENT SunC01\UHTTEE ON INVESTIGATIONS 

OF THE COM1\UTrEE ON GOVERN1\IENT OPERATIONS, 
Washington, D.O. 

The subcommittee met at 9 :30 a.m., in room 6202, Dirksen Senate 
Office Building, under authority of section 5, Senate Resolution 363, 
agreed to March 1, 1976, Hon. Sam Nunn (acting chairmlJ.1l) 
presiding. 

Members of the subcommittee present: Senator Sam Nlmn, Demo­
crat, Georgia; and Senator Oharles I-I. Percy, Republican, Illinois. 

Also present: Senator Herman E. Talmadge, Democrat, Georgia; 
and Senator Frank E. Moss, Democrat, Utah. 

Members of the professional staff present: Howard J. Feldman, 
chief counsel; F. Keith Adkinson, assistant counsel; David P. Vienna, 
investigator; Walter S. Fialkewicz, detailed employee, Department 
of Justice; Stuart M. Statler, chief counsel to the minority; Jonathan 
Cottin, investigator to the minority; Ruth Y. Watt, chief clerk; Jay 
Oonstantine, Finance Comnuttee staff; and Val J. Hu.lamandaris, 
Special Oommittee on the Aging staff. 

Senator NUNN. The subcommittee will come to order. 
[Member of the subcommittee present at time of convening: Senator 

Nu.nn.] 
(The letter of authority follows:] 

U.S. SENATE, 
COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS, 

PERMANENT SUBCOMMITTEE ON INVESTIGATIONS, 
Wa8hington, D.O. 

Pursuant to Rule 5 of the Rules of Procedure of the Senate Permanent Sub­
committee on Investigations of the COlll~ittee on Government Operations, per­
mission is -hereby granted :flor the Chairman, 01" any member of <the -Subcommit­
tee as designated Iby the Chairmlln, to conduct hearings in puiblic session, without 
It quorum of rtwo members for administration of oaths and talting of testimony 
in connection with Medicaid Management Information Systems on Wednesday, 
September 29, 1976. 

(1) 

SA:!>! NUNN, 
Aoting Ohairman. 

CHARLES H. PERCY, 
Ranlcing :Minoritv Member. 
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OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR SAM l~UNN 

Senator NUNN. The Permanent Subcommit.tee on Investigations 
begins today the first of what we intend to be a series of hearings 
into management, consulting, and cO'mputer service companies in 
the';lealth a.nd welfare industries. Among the largest consumers in 
these industries are t.he State and Federal Governments. 

These hearings are part of a larger subcommittee review of fraud 
and abuse in Federal health and related welfare programs. 

Today we begin with a look at the operations-and possible im­
proprieties -by an official-of the Office of Information Systems 
within the Health, Educatiol1, and Welfare Department's Social 
and Rehabilitation Service. 

The Office of Infornlation Systems administers a program to en­
courage the States to develop and operate computerized medicaid 
manJ!:gement information systems [1\1:1'1:1SJ, which are funded by 
HEw. 

The systems' purpose is to spot patterns and numbers of med~cal 
procedures performed, of drugs prescribed and other health servICes 
delivered. Through surveillance and utilization review reports, 
States can develop statistical profiles on providers and identify 
possible areas of fraud as well as program defects. 

Another series of reports called management and administrative 
reporting systems give the States data on the monitoring of claims 
processing, the status of payments -to providers and other fiscal 
information for proper program management. 

In my view the MMIS program is a good plan. The potential 
savings from it could more than offset the Federal investment in it. 
But to understand its broader impact, we must place this program 
into perspective. 

The winning contractor of the Ml\US bid for system operations 
become.!! the fiscal agent for the State medicaid agency. 

The fiscal agent rece5ves the bills for patient services from physi­
cians, nursing homes, pharmacies, ancI hospitals and processes these 
claims, running them through sophisticated cO'mputer programs. The 
fiscal intermediary receives payments from State medicaid agencies, 
subsequently mailing checks to the providers. For this service, the 
fiscal intermediary receives a fee. 

There are fiscal agents or intermediaries in the medicare, medicaid, 
and CHAMPUS programs. Total claims processing costs to Gov­
ernment agencies run close to $1.5 billion a year. There are wide 
variations in charges by these intermediaries within programs with 
apparently in many cases no relationship to the volume of claims 
processed or the sophistication of the systems. 

The contractors who will win the MMIS contracts and operate the 
medicaid computer progrn,ms will most likely be the computer 
service firms fO'r any national health insurance plan that may 
emerge in the future. 

Their charges, the WIl,y in which they obtain the contracts, Gov­
ernment contracting practices and the management of HEW's pro­
gram are the foundations upon which a multibillion donal' computer 
claims processing element of that national health plan may be built. 

• 
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No less important in the process is the integrity of our Govern­
ment employees. 

HEW Secretary Mathews was reported to have told a Cabinet 
meeting discussing hearings held by Senators Moss and Percy last 
month into fraud and rubusein New York's medicaid program that 
the MMrS program puts the administrat.ion "well ahead of Moss" 
in identifying medicaid fraud and abuse. 

r hope that HEW will not respond to these hearings with the 
cavalier attitude with which it responded to the very serious dis­
closures in the hearings conducted !by Senators Moss and Percy. 

,Vhile HEW may claim it is well ahead of a Senate committee 
in spotting fraud and abuse, I think the witnesses in the next 
couple of days will show very clearly that HEW has not discovered 
improprieties within its own agencies. 

Today, we will hear of questionable payments received by a Gov­
ernment official who has played a leadership role in the operations 
of the system designed to help the States identify fraud and abuse 
in their medicaid programs. 

Senator Percy will be coming in a few minutes. In the meantime, 
I am delighted to have join us this morning Senator Talmadge, 
Chairman of the Senate Finance Subcommittee on Health, as well 
as Senator Moss, chairman of the Senate Subcommittee of Long­
Term Care of the Special Committee on Aging., 

I have asked both of them if they would like to make nn opening 
statement. I will ask Senator Talmadge .first. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR TALMADGl,il 
\ 

Senator TALMADGE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. Iappre­
ciate the invitation of your chairman and that of fellow members 
of the subcommittee to participate in this hearing. We share a 
common concern with the need to expose and then correct fraudulent 
and abusive practices in the medicare and medicaid programs. 

The Subcommittee on Health of the Committee on Finance has 
cooperated informally during the last year with the hivestigative 
efforts of the Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations and Sena­
tor Ted Moss' subcommittee of the Committee on Aging. 

We have been very careful in this work not to duplIcate or overlap 
each other's efforts. Rather, what we sought-and I think achieved­
was cooperation toward common objectives. The work of the three 
committees provides an excellent example of the Senate working at 
ita best in the public interest. 

Some time ago, along with 41 other Senators, includin~ Senators 
Nunn and Moss, I introduced a tough medicare and medlCaid anti­
fraud and antiabuse hill. 

That bill is now pending in committee on the House side, notwith­
standing prompt approval by both the Finance Committee and the 
full Senate, without one dissenting vote. 

I do not know whether the House shares our awareness of the 
extent and persistence of fraudulent and abusive activities in medi­
care and medicaid; programs which will cost the taxpayers of this 
country almost $41 billion in the fiscal year beginning October 1. 
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I am hopeful, however, that the work of the Finance Committee, 
Senator Moss' extensive and hard-hitting investigations. as well as 
what will come out of these hearings, wm serve to persuade the 
House to act expeditiously on my bill. 

Finally, I want to congratulate Senator Nunn, Se,nator Jackson, 
and Senator Percy on the splendid contribution they and their 
staffs have made. 

I know that the subject matter of this hea.ring and "h6 hearings 
to follow have not just ha.ppened. They reflect t.he digging and the 
doggedness of more than 1112 years hard work. You are to be con­
gratulated for your efforts. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you very much, Senl),tor Talmadge. I might 
add that I am a cosponsor of that bill which I think is a major st.ep 
town.rds trying to bring some discipline to this field and some 
efficiency tl.nd effectiveness in the overall medicaid ~tnct medicare pro­
O'rarns. 
t::> Senator TALHADGE. I certainly agree. I hope the House will act 
before '\Ve adjourn. 

Senator NUNN. I think that, is extremely important. Otherwise, 
we lose 4 or 5 months in correcting these abuses. I hope the House 
does act. vVe'are also delighted this morning to have Senator Moss 
who has done an extraordinary job in this particular area al'ld other 
areas. 

Senator Moss, we are pleased to have you this morning; 'We wel­
come any statement you may have. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR MOSS 

Senator Moss. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I am honored 
to be invited. I am very glad that I could come and sit here with 
you l).nd Senator Talmadge, Senator' Percy, who will be here and 
others who have worked so diligently in this area. 

1 want to express my appreciation for being invited. I have re­
ceived a quick briefing from your staff as to the subject of these 
heari:l1gs which is the operation of the medicaid management infor­
mation systems program by the Department of Health, Education 
and vVelfare. 

What I have heard from the staff has caused me great concern 
as to how tha.t: is operating. 

I am sure e\7eryone in this room knows of our recent investigation 
referred to by both you and Senator Talmad~e in which we looked 
into medicaid millions. This capped about ( years of evaluating 
,'arious segments of the medicaid program. 

My subcommittee has examined nursing homes, clinical labora­
tories and homlj health agencies, factoring firms, and just about 
every aspect of the program. 

"\iVhen HEW Secretary David Matl1ews learned that I had posed 
as a medicaid patient, he reacted by telling the Cabinet that Moss 
was '.'gralldstandinO'." 

He added that because of the MMIS program, "We are wnll 
ahead of identifying the problem of fI'll.ud and abuse and doing 
something a:bout it." 

11 
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Secretary Mathews later reconsidered saying that I had drama­
tized events and thu.t he had no objection to my doing so, once 
again extolling the MMIS program and the achievements of the 
Department of Health, Education and ·Welfare. 

For obvious reasons, I urn more than casually interested to learn 
how the department is handling the MMIS program. I don't wish 
to be misunderstood, I believe the MMIS program can play an 
extremely important role. 

By uSIng computers effectively~ we can pay doctors and other 
providers more accurately and more rapidly. 

We can also use computers to develop investigative tools such 
as "vendor'" and "recipient" profiles. 

However, the cause for concern in toc1ay's hearing is that there 
appears to 1,e mismanagement if not outright fraud and abuse 
within the very program that HE",V has extolled as the panacea 
for reducing fraud 11lld abuse in the medicaid program. Everyone 
can judge for himself after today's hearings the extent to which 
this is true. For my part, I think these hearings reinforce what I 
said a few days ago. 

Medicaid fraud is endemic) it is pervasive at all levels. I think 
the people of this \\!otmtry, especially the sick, blind and aged, de­
~erve better than this. 

I would like to encourage the House of Representatives to take 
th\~ kind of aggressive action here in the Senate by Senator Tal­
madge and the Finance Committee. While it is obvious that the 
manngement of the medicaid program needs an overhaul, one im­
portant and ner.e.ssary step is the creation of a central rraud and 
a:buse unit within HEW"" Other provisions of the recently pnssed 
Senate bill, S. 3801, such as the disclosure provisions, the outlawing 
of factodng are just as important. . 

In closing I would like to compliment the staff of this subcom­
mittee for their aggressive investigation. I would ··\lso like to com­
pliment Sam Skinner, U.S. Attorney for the Northern District or 
Illinois, whl' yesterday anounced 22 indictments involving six of the 
clinical laboratories we highlighted in our Febrtul-l'Y 16 hearings 
as well as about eight medicaid mill operators. 

I suspect that U.S. Attorneys all over the country will soon be 
following this example with indictments of their own. I am glad 
to see the Justice Department increase its attention to medicaid 
fraud issues. 

I say once again how pleased I am with the aggressive actioD. 
taken by this invesUgative subcommittee and by the Finance Com­
mittee, others who an~ now alerted to the terrible problem we have 
on our hands and are moving rapidl V to put things into proper 
place and to take appropriate remedial action. 

Thank you. 
Senator NUNN. 'rhink you very much, Senator Moss. 
Senator Poroy will be here, I am sure, in the next few minutes 

and when he comes we will have his opening statement. I believe 
it has already been given out to the press. 

Our first witness this morning is a very capable staff person who 
has headed up this investigation" Mr. David Vienna, who is accol.'ll-
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pained by Mr. Walter Fialkewi'cz. W'e have also had very able 
assistance from the minority chief counsel, Stuart Statler, nnd Mr. 
Jon Cottin. 

I would like to thank all of the staff for their intensive work and 
I would also like to emphasize that this is only the beginning 
hearing. We may have some delay be CRuse we have a good many 
other matters that we will be having hearings on in this overall 
area. ' 

Some of them are not completed in terms of investigation, but over 
the next few months we will be having a good many hearings in 
this area. . 

I believe David, you have a stateinent, a comprehensive statement 
that will be given onto You are going to summarize your statement 
this morning. . ' 

Both of you take the oath. Do yon swear the testimony you are 
llJbout to give will be the truth, the 'whole truth and nothing but 
the truth, so help you God~ 

Mr. VIENNA. I do. 
Mr. FIALKEWICZ. I do. 

TESTIMONY OF DA VI]) P. VIENNA AJ)TD WALTER S. FIALKEWICZ, 
. INVESTIGATORS, SENATE PERMANENT SUBCOMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATIONS 

Senator NUNN. You may proceed. 
Mr. VIENNA. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name is Dfl:vid 

Vienna. I am a member of the staff of the Permanent Subcommittee 
on Investigations. 1Vithme is Walter Fialkewicz, another member 
of the staff. 

We have been assigned to conduct the preliminary inquiry into 
the role of computer service companies serving health and related 
welfare government programs. ' 

It is respectfully requested that our lengthy statement and e4-
hibits be pl.·inted in their entirety in the record at the close of these 
smrunary remarks. 

Senator NUNN. Your full statement will be pltrt of the record, 
without objection. 

Mr. VmNNA. This inquiry will cover the role of these comJ?anies 
in the i')rocessing of claims filed by providers and beneficianes in 
these programs, the largest of which are the medicare and medicaid 
programs. 

As part of this inquiry, we are reviewing prices charged by 
these companies; Government procurement practices; access to sulb­
con{;ractor costs, and the security of the systems with their sensitive 
and private information. . 

The hearings today and tomorrow will focus on one phase of 
the subcommittee's overall inquiry-the medicaid management in-
fOl'mation systems [MMIS] p.rogram. . 

With regard to the operatlons of the Office of InformatlOn Sys-
tems, we found:. ' 

1. The agency does not have necessary financial data to manage 
its p:rogram properly. It does not keep track of design, developiUEint, 

\ 
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and installation contract overruns and add-ons. At least when we 
asked for this data, the agency gave us information in some cases 
we knew from a review of its own records to be incomplete. 

2. The agency could not tell us how much additional Federal funds 
it has been responsible for authorizing through its certification of 
systems. 

3. Neither the Office of Information Systems nor the Medical 
Services Administration, the Federal medicaid agency, determine 
if the States actually use the information generated by the sophisti­
cated systems, for which the Federal Government is paying 75 
percent of the operating costs. 

In California, for e~'ample, though the system has been certified, 
the Federal Government is paying 50 percent of the operating costs 
instead of 75 percent because the State has decline:d to meet certain 
Fed\~ral requirements. Nonetheless, this system is generating sub­
stantial data, which State medicaid officials told us they simply pile 
on a desk and never read or use it for the purposes for which it was 
intended-program management. 

The staff also reviewed two recent decisions by the Office of 
Information Systems: one in the State of IV" ashington and another 
in Texas. 

In the State of Washington, the Office of Information Systems 
approved a contract award by the State to a company whose bid 
was $4.5 million higher than another firm judged by the State to be 
a qualifie.d and responsive bidder. 

Federal records show that after the bids were. in, officials of the 
State of Washington changed the ground rules under which it had 
previously announced the bid would be judged. The evaluation proc­
ess was changed in such a way as to favor the high bidder. 

Another decision by the Office of Information Systems with regard 
to the State of 'I'exas appears to be contrary to the intent of 
Congress. 

When the Social Security Amendments of 1972 were passed, the 
legislative history clearly shows that Congress iutended that several 
States join in the use of one centralized ~IIS system to avoid du­
plications of development and operating· costs. 

The record shows a good effort on the part of the Office of Infor­
mation Systems to follow that intent, hut it was difficult to coordi-
nate-perlutps in most cases impossible. . 
. Recently, however, the Office of Infol'l1i.ation Systems has rei1.dered 
a decision that. effectively will allow for more than one system ;",ithin 
the State of Texas. To allow fOl'possible multiple systems within a 
State may be necessary to accommodate the peculiarities of a lState, 
but. it clearly is contrary to the intent Qof Congress-and even good 
jud~ment. . . 

Smce the States have to pay only 10 percent of the deyclopment 
costs for these systems and only 25 percent of the operatlOns costs, 
they have little to lose through unnecessary duplications of develop-
ment and operating costs: . . 

Today, the subcommittee will heal' from six witnesses. The. first wit­
lless is Francis J:Melly, president of FMS Mana;gement Services of 
New York. MI'. Melly is appearing volunta:Hly before the subcommit-
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tee after spending several weeks providing the staff with important 
infol'mation that has contributed a great deal to the building of a 
record for legislative reform. 

Mr. Melly's company has contracts to design and develop medic­
aid management information systems in West Virginia and Mary­
land. It has a subcontract for an ~nrrs design job for the State 
of Arizona. 

Mr. Melly will discuss his relationship with Charles Cuhbler. At 
the time, Mr. Cubbler was the Acting Director of the medicaid sys­
tems division of the OffiCB or Information Systems. As such, Mr. 
CubbIeI' was in a key job in the MMIS program. 

Richard N ey and Cheryl Anderson are officers of Richard N ey 
Associates, Inc., a health conSUlting finn that served as the FMS mar­
keting representative in Washington, D.C. 

Mr. Ney and Miss Anderson, like Melly, have cooperated with the 
subcommittee inquiry and are appearing voluntarily. They had fre­
quent contact with Mr. Cubbler on behalf of FMS. 

Finally, the subcommittee will heal' from two officers of Delphi As­
sociates and one official of Blue Cross of Idaho. These witnesses will 
testify to another aspect of the inquiry, the role of competition in the 
award of MMIS contracts. . 

Robert Trombly and Francis Hawthorne arc officers of Delphi As­
sociates, which is one of a dozen or so companies that design, develop 
anel install IDUS systems. Recently, Delphi joined Blue Cross/Blue 
Shield o~ Washington-Alaslm in bidding on an MMIS for the State 
or Washington. They lost the contract even though the Delphi-Blue 
group was the low bidder. 

Similarly in Idaho, Delphi joined Blue Cross on an MMIS and 
lost the award, even though it was the low bidder. 

~1:r. Chairman, tl1at concludes my summary remarks. I have our 
complete statement to which is attached 12 exhihits. 

Senator NUNN. That will be admitted for t.he record, without 
objection. 

[The complete statement follows:] 

S'l'ATE!>[ENT o~' DAvm VIENNA AND WALTER S. FIALKEWJ;OZ, STAFF INVESTIGATORS, 
ON THE MEDIOAID MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEM PnOGRAM 

Introd4toUon 
Early in the Medicaid program, the situation with regard to ""anngement 

and the need for good information systems became apparent. Program fraud 
llnd abuse was spotted from the very first years of operations. Then came 
the economic downturn of the early seventies when States began to curtail 
benefits and look for better management tools. 

So did the Department of Health, Education and Welfare (HEW) which 
developed a mechanized or computerized claims processing and information 
retrieval system called the Medicaid Management Information System (MM 
IS), which was to serve as a model and which could be adapted by the 'States 
to meet their own individual needs. At the Sllme time, this system would 
produce information from each State that the Federal Government could use 
in its oversight of the Medicaid programs. 

The 'Social ,Security Amendments of 1972 (Exhibit 1) authorized 90 per­
cent Federal matching for the costs of design, development and installation 
of mechanized systems, and 75 percent matching fOl' the costs of operation. 
It was expected that these systems would foster ibettIJr program adnilnlstta­
tlon and would ultimatel~ reduce program costs. 
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The 8y'stems' purpose is to spot patterns and numbers of medical pro­
cedures performed, drug prescribing and other services. Through Surveillance 
and Utilization Review reports, States can develop statistical profiles on pro­
viders, identify possible ar,eas of fraud and abuse and possible areas of pro­
gram defects. Another series of reports called Management and Admini's­
trative Reporting, Systems give the States data on the mOnitoring of claims 
processing, the statu's of payments to providers and other :liscal information 
for proper program management. A background paper prepared by the Library 
of Congress is attached as Exhibit 2. 

The broader issues 
HEW Secretary Mathews was reported to have told a Cabinet meeting on 

August 31, 1976, during a discussion of the Moss hearings on Medicaid fraud, 
that because of the MMIS program, "We are well ahead of Moss in identi­
fying the problem (of fraud and abuse) and dOing something about it." 

The MMIS program is a good plan. The potential savings from it could 
more than offset the Federal investment in it. But to understand its broader 
impact, we must place this program in perspective. The winning contractors 
of the MMIS bids for system operations sometimes become the fiscal agents 
for the State Medicaid agencies. The :Ii'scal agents receive the bills for patient 
services from physicians, nursing homes, pharmacies and hospitals and proc­
ess these claims, running them through sophisticated computer program's. The 
fiscal intermediaries receive payments from State Medicaid agencies and then 
mail checks to the providers. 

For this service, the fiscal intermediary receives a fee. There are fiscal agents 
or intermediaries in the Medicare, Medicaid find OHAMI'iUS programs. Total 
claims processing costs to Gover11lllent agencies run $1,448,000,000 a year. There 
are wide variations in chfirges by these intermediaries within programs with 
apparently no rehltionshil) to the volume of claims 'processed or the sophistica­
tion of the systems. 

There is 110 question that the contractors who will win the l\fMTS contracts 
and operate the Medicaid computer programs will most likely be the computer 
service firms for any national health insurance plan that 'We may .be developing. 

Their charges, the way in which they obtained the contmcts, Government con­
tracting practices and the :management ,of HElW's iYiMIS program are the foun­
dations upon which we may be building a multi-billion dollar computer claim!! 
processing element of that national health plan. 
Program administration 

The Ml\>US 'Pl'Iogram is administered >by the Office of the Associate Administra­
tor (of the ISocial and Rehabilitation Service) for In:flormation Systems. Harold 
WeiIliberg iR the responsLble Federal official with the title, Associate 
Administrator. 

There are a total of foul' "Offices" under the Associate Administrator along 
with the National Center for 'Social 'Statistics (Exhibit 3). These :offices includes, 
Systems Planning and Evaluation, PJ.'ogram lSystems Development, ,State 'Systems 
Operations and Information Sciences. They employ about 120 people. Two of 
these offi('es perform the MMliS program functions with about 50 employees. 
Table 1 is an organizational chart of responsibility·relating to MMIS. 

TABLE I 

Office of Associate Mministtato 
for Infornation Systems 

Office of Systems Planning 
and Evaluation 

-L -'-l--±==j--~ I Division of Division of Division of 
InCCJi're ~bint('..n- Hum .. '" SClVicBS Neclicaid 
anee Systems System Systems 

Division of 
Sysb:vns 
lIpproval 
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l'art'iaipating State8 
A total of eleven States huyc had M~IIS programs certified by the HEW 

Office of Information Systems, which means they are entitled to receive '75 ,per­
cent Federal matching funds for the cost of operating these systems. Those 
States without such systems receive 50 percent matching funds for operations 
of less sophisticated systems. To develop these 'better systems, the Federal Gov­
el'llment pays 90pel'cent of the,total costs. Table II 1 shows -States with certified 
systems, the' contractors who developed them with 90 percent matching funds 
and the minimum estimate of total costs of their development. 

Table III" shows States that have not yet ,been certified but which have ap­
proved contracts for the development of systems. 

TABLE II 

State Contractor 

Arkansas __________________ • ______________ Health Application Systems ___________________________ ' 
H~waiL-------------------------- _______ Blue Cross/Blue Shleld ______________________________ _ M Ichlgan____ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ __ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ Consultec _________________ • _______________________ _ 
Minnesota __________ : _____________________ Op,oralions Research Inc ____________________________ _ 
Montana_ __ _ __ _ _ __ _ __ _ _ _ _ __ _ __ __ _ _ __ _ _ __ _ DI kewood _________________________________________ _ 
New Hampshire ___________________________ Delphi/lleane Associates ___________ • __________ •• ____ _ 
New Mexico ______________________________ Dikewood _________________ • __ •• _____ • _______ • _____ _ 
Ohio____ _ _ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ __ __ _ _ _ _ _ _ __ _ _ __ _ _ _ Consu Itec __________________________________________ _ 
Te~as __________ • _____________ • ___________ No contractor __ • _________ • _________________________ _ 
Utah ____________________ • __ • __ __ _ ___ ____ _ Consultec. ____________________________ • ____________ _ 
California. ___ -___________________________ Blue Cross/Blue Shield with subcontract to EDSF Corp __ _ 

Did not apply. 

TABLE III 

Slates Contractor 

Arilona ______________________ The Computer Co. with a subcontract of FMS Management Services __ _ 

~:~\~~aki:::::::::::::::::::: g~~~iiec-_::::::~::::::::::::::::::==:::=::=:::==:=:::::=:::=:=: Indiana ______________________ Blue Cross/Blue Shield with a subcontract to Consultec _____________ _ 
Maine _______________________ Health Application Systems __________________ • ___________________ _ 
Maryland _ _ _ _ __ _ _ _ __ __ __ _ __ __ FMS Management. Services ____________ • _____ • ___________________ _ 
West Virglnia ________________ • FMS Management Services ________ • ________ . ______________ • _____ _ 

Minimum 
estimate of 
total cost 

$476, 000 
(I) 

800, 000 
900, aGO 

<I) 
400, 000 
603, 000 

1, 000, 000 
2,129, 000 
1,300, 000 

<I) 

Minimum 
estimate of 
total costs 

$113,900 
407, ~OO 

1, 069, 000 
998,700 
111,540 
299,800 
460,270 

A total ot nine States are expected to have their systems certified within the 
next six months and 'another six States are expected to have their systems cer­
tified within twelve months. Seven States are planning to develop nEI1IS systems. 
These States are set forth in Table IV." 

TABLE IV 
Certification expected within 6 mo. : Georg,ia, Idaho, Indiana, Maine, Nebraska, 

North Carolina, Oldahoma, Washington, West Virginia. 
Certification expected within 12 mo.: Arizona, 1!'lorida, Kentucky, Louisiana, 

Maryland, Virginia. 
MMIS systems being planned: l\Iassachusetts, Pennsylvania, Connecticut, Ill­

inois, Kansas, Missouri New York. 
A review of the tables shows that only 11 States have hael systems certified 

and nine more are expected to have certification within the next six months. 
1.'he Subcommittee staff has reviewed the operations of the program and its 
management. It has certain criticisms the Subcommittee may want to consider 
bringing to the attention of HEW. If the criticisms are deemed appropriate, there 
are still as many as 39 State certification processes that could benefit from are· 
sponse to these criticisms. 

1 Datn supplied by Office of Information Systems. 
"Ibid. 
• H>ld. 
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DIS managlJment review 
1'l1e Office of Information Systems (DIS) is responsible for approving, for 

purposes of l!~ederal funding, State proposals for the design, development, in­
stallation and operations of Medicaid Management Information Systems (ilDI 
IS). From the Subcommittee staff review of the operations of DIS, it appears 
that the agency, itself, is in need of a management system. 

The agency does not have necessary financial data to manage its program 
properly. It does not follow through to determine if States are using the data 
generated by the systems financed with higher-level Federal fundings. 

In addition, the Subcommittee staff is concerned with certain decisions made by 
the agency witl\ regard to approval of state proposals involving questionable 
competitive procedures and possible fragmentation of computer systems . 

Furthermore, there isa seriouz problem arising over the diverse authorities 
of certain Federal regulations. Enforcement by one level of officials at HEW 
may adversely affect program management of the Office of Information Systems. 
Intema1 DIS operations 

1'he office filing system may well indicate the broader management issues 
in DIS. That system is so sloppy that key documents are missing. But there 
are other, more important issues. 

Though approval of State efforts to design, develop and install MMIS sys­
tems carries with it 90 percent Federal funding of such efforts, the agency 
does not keep track of overruns and systems add ons, which also receive 90 
percent funding. This was admitted in a letter from the Admini'strator of the 
Social and Rehabilitation Service to Subcommittee A/!tlng Ohairman Sam 
Nunn. (Exhibits 4 and 5). . 

Though certification of developed systems carries with it 75 percent Federal 
funding for the operation of such systems, the Office does not know exactly 
how much money this involves. 

Furthermore, the Office of Informatian Systems never v~rifies whether the 
sophisticated management information developed by the new systems are 
actually used by the States to spot fraUd and abuse, identify problem areas 
of utilization and other key data elements required by the systems. For exam­
ple, Oalifornia Health Department employees have told the Subcommittee 
staff that sophisticated data produced by their certified MMIS system' are 
stacked on a table and are not read. 
Importance of competition 

While there are elements of financial information needed for basic manage­
ment decision making, there are other issues involved in management of the 
program that the Subcommittee staff questions. These relate to decisions 
made by the Office of Information ,Systems. 

No l>mall part of the MMIS program management problem is the fact that 
perhaps 50 technicians and specialists are trying to oversee the installation 
of complicated compnter systems that must be tailored to the special needs 
of each State and conform to relatively rigid, yet reasonable Federal stand­
ards. These Federal standards are required so that HEW, itself, can obtain 
data by which it can evaluate the performance of State Medicaid programs. 

But these government employees have no precedents to follow. They are 
cutting a new trail. Their actions and decisions will affect not only thl? 
quality of Medicaid program management, but also the price of claims proc­
essing in the Medicaid program which today. costs $550 million a year. 

Furthermore, and from a prospective view, the quality of the systems devel­
oped, who operates them and the integrity of the competitive pr~cess by which 
these contracts are obtained will form the foundation upon which this nation 
may well be building its management sy'stem for a national health insurance 
program. . 

It is the prospective importance of this rather smull HEW unit that was 
the primary cause of the Subcommittee's interest. If a, comprehensive na­
tional health insurance program is passed by Oongress and enacted, claims 
processing costs could well amount to a multi-billion dollar program. Alr,eady, 

• Though the Cnlifornla MMIS hilS been certified, it does not receive 75 percent Federal 
funding because the State objects to compliance with certain regulations. 

70-896-77--2 
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the Federal Government is paying almost $1.5 billion a year for processing 
M!)dicare, Medicaid and the Civilian Health and Medical Program for the 
Uniformed Services (CHAMPUS). 

The Subcommittee, as part of this overall inquiry, hag asked the General 
Accounting Office to review the price the government pays for CHAlIIPUS 
claims processing. That review was sought following the staff's finding of a 
curious set of circumstances. 

Earlier this year, CHAMPUS sought for the first time competitive bids 
on claims processing in five Southwestern and Western States. The largest 
claims processor in the region was charging the CHAMPUS program $7.65 
per claim on a "no profit-no loss" basi'S. When this particular contractor had 
to come out from under the no profit-no loss umbrella and bid against other 
companies to keep this business, his price dropped about $3.40 per claim to 
around $4.25. The winning bidder walk,ed away with the contract prize with 
an offer of $3.26 and he says he will make a good profit at this price level 
which represents a savings of more than 50 percent. 

For government not to subject contracts such as these to the pressures of 
the open market place is to deny taxpayers the relief that could be provided 
by relying on our free enterprise system. And for government to be a party 
to any frustrations of free and open competition for health and welfare pro­
gram business belies any statements of program integrity or claims of good 
management. 

This year is the tenth anniversary of the Medicaid and Medicare programs, 
both of which were hastily tJlrust upon ,an electronic data processing industry 
that was basically in its infancy. There were relatively few companies caD~ 
able of providing services needed to process the immediate flood of thousand!: 
of claims per day g,enerated by these massive new programs. But over the 
years, new companies have developed. 

New firm'S can enter this industry easily. Much like the electronic industry 
of the fifties and e'\rly sixties that started, in small shops and even garages 
in Massachusetts and California, the companies that can design computer 
management system'S depend almost solely on the technical ability and imagi­
nation of a few people. Larg.e amounts of capital are not required. Indeed, 
it has been relatively small firms that HEW has relied upon to get tlJe MMIS 
program off the ground. 

But once a system is designed and installed a new contract is in the offing 
for the operations of the management system, which receives and processes 
claims through the !!omputer. These runs yield analytical data for manage­
ment use. In California, a charge of 'slightly more than $1 per claim means 
sales of $40 million a year for the corporation with which the State contracts 
for Medicaid claims processing. 

In short, the stakes are high. 
HEW role in MMIS oompetition 

MMIS program guidelines (Exhibit 6) require that the State must provide 
the Federal Government 01' "assurance of fair competition and public adver­
tiSing within, Federal and 'State procurement Standards" in order to qunlify 
for 90 percent and/or 75 percent matching funds. Further, the guidelines 
state, "procurement of automatic data processing services and/or equipment tor 
mechanized medical clnims processing and information retrieval system, must 
meet the provisions" of thO'se same Federal procurement standards. 

Those standards as set forth in 45 CFR 74 (Exhibit 7) require open and 
fair competition. One section of these regulations states, "the awards shall be 
made to the resPOnsible bidder whose bid is responsive to the invitation and 
is most advantageous to the State or local government grantee, price and 
other factors considered." 
Disc}!ts8ion of competiticm 

Because of the possible long term management and financial impact of 
MMIS contract awards and certifications it is the Subcommittee 'Staff's view 
that HEW should not only do all in its power to encourage competition for 
these contracts but also, and most importantly, it should not affirm and 
certify any State contract award decision where there is clearly doubt over 
the integrity of the competitive process. 

.. 
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It is the staff"s view that serious questions can be raised over a re-..c :; 
State of Washington bid evaluation process. The State of Washingtol/ 'ast 
year sought bids on the development and operations of an MMIS SJ .i..em 
(Exhibit 8). Two companies were judg,ed to be responSive, qualified bidders. 
Yet, after the propo-sals were evaluated the contractor whose proposal was 
$4.5 million higher was selected. 

HEW staff members objected to the selection, citing their view that each 
bidder was equally qualified and therefore they concluded that the award 
should be made to the low bidder. 

HEW officials sought the opinion of tbe National Bureau of. Standards, 
which confirmed the qualifications of the winning bidder, but raised questions 
about the fairness of the Wa'shington State evaluation process. 

In a Mal'ch 26, 1976, letter (Exhibit 9) to Harold Wienberg, the Associate 
Administrator of SRS for Information Systems, Richard Dunlavey, a BUl'eau 
of Standards tllchnical expert, wrote: 

"Fol' me the issue comes down to a choice between strict adherence to the 
rules of an RFP and selecting the vendor who will do the most good for the 
State Medi~aidprogl'am at an acceptable cost. Although there is no question 
in my mind that the State altel'ed the ground l'ules under whl,ch it said 
selection would be made, I have been pel'suaded that it is in the best interests 
of the State to accept their selection ... " 
F1'agmentation 

The second issue with which the Subcommittee staff is concerned is HEW 
approval and certification of multiple computel' 'systems within one mate. 

First of all, if the Office of Information Systems approves the design, 
development and installation of more than one computer management system 
in a State, it not only unnecessarily duplicates these (!osts, but also such 
approvals l'epresent Federal concurrence in unnecessary duplications of oper­
ating costs, for which the Federal Government pays 75 percent, 

Where fragmented systems are approved, there is the very serious question 
as to whether information can be generated by each system that can be 
easily assembled into consistent and comprehensive reports on survemance 
and utilization review and management and administrative reporting systems. 

The congressional intent ·behind the MMIS program clearly calls for num­
bers of States to join in the use of a single MMIS system, so as to avoid 
duplications of dev,elopment and operating costs (Exhibit 10). Clearly, there­
fOl'e, any ratification of multiple systems within a State would appear to 
con tradict the intention of Congress to consolidate numbers of States around 
one MMIS unit. 

While it seems apPl'opriate for the Federal Government to accommodate 
the needs and desires of the States, it is likewise appl'opriate for the States 
to respond to the l'egulations and parameters of pl'ograms through which 
ll'edtwal tunds can flow to them. It is the Subcommittee staff's view that it 
recent decision by the OIS regarding the appl'oval of a fragmented system ill 
Texas may well be contrary to congressionul intent as well as efficiency and 
effective Federal program management, 
The Tema8 certification 

The Texas Medicaid program Is composed. of two parts with separate and 
distinct administl'ations. Group Hospital Services, Inc. (GHSI), the Dallas­
based Blu~ Cross plan for the State, pays for hospital and physician services 
to Medicaid beneficiaries Oll a pre-paid, at-risk basis. In short, it is an insur­
ing arrangement. Approximately 60 percent of the Medicaid claims are proc­
essed through this system. 

The State of Texas at Austin manages the flrugs and nursing home elements 
of the State Medicaid program. 

The Subcommittee staff hilS reviewed the FJllW files (Exhibit 11) on the 
~exas request. Basically, the State of TexaS'; ",ought 75 percent Federal fund­
ing for the operations of each of the two Medicaid systems-the Blue system 
out of Dallas and the State system in Austin. In addition, the State sought 
retroactively 90 percent Federal funding for the costs of developing the sys­
tem based in Austin. These costs were reported to be $2 million. 

Between January 12, 1976, ·and Januray 16, 1976, a team of technicians 
from HEW Wa'shington reviewed the two systems for purposes of determin-
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ing whether they should be certified. The staff turned in a unanimous report 
~hat the combined Dallas and Austin systems did not meet Federal standards. 

The critical element of the eValuation by HEW staff was that each system 
hacl deficiencies. The HEW team found that the required reports on 'Surveil­
lance and utili?:ation review ancl management and administrative review 
could not be produced by Ule systems. In short, the l{ey &lements in any 
MMIS system as set forth in Federal regulations and guidelines did not exist. 

Notwithstanding thi's decision, the Associate Administrator for Information 
Systems reviewed the materials and on April 22, 1976, sent a memorandum to 
the Dallas regional office certifying the State system in Austin. 

Thi'S action set a precedent for fragmented systems. In the Subcommittee 
staff's vi,ew, tllEi deci'sion opens the door to approvals of certifications of frag­
mented systems in other States, which could now reasonably ask for separate 
MMISsystems for the drugs, physician, hospital and other elements of their 
Medicaid program's. 

With systems' development costs ranging from $300,000 to $2 million, the 
Federal Government could be in store for State requests, based on the Texas 
precedent, for multiple systems that would r,esult in duplications of expen­
ditures, 90 percent of which will·be funded. by HEW. 

UncleI' thrs decision it is conceivable that the State of New York, where 
the Medicaid program is administered by counties, could seek separate and 
distinct MMIS programS for each of the State's 62 counties. 

Carrying this hypothetical situation, perhaps to the point of absurdity, 
each county could seek individually tailored system's at possible costs of 
$300,000 each. This could result in a total cost of more than $18 million, 90 
percent of which would be funded by HEW. 

Then, if HEW certified each of the 62 systems, it would pay 75 percent of 
the costs for operating the systems, with unnecessary duplication's in per­
sonnel and equipment. 

It is the Subcomniittee staff's view that the decision to certify the Texas 
State system was contrary to congreSsional intent. 

I is conceivable that this decision by itself could perpetuate the very type 
of management disorganization that the M1US program was intended to 
eliminate. 

On July 16, 1976, William Cleaver, a technical specialist in the MMIS pro­
gram, wrote a memorandum to Wi enberg, the Associate Administrator tor 
Information Systems. Cleaver di'scusses in this. memorandum the procedure 
lollowed by Texas in seeking Fec1eral funding and he cites violations of the 
regulations as well as their intent. 

At the close of his memorandum, he states that "probably the most con­
fusing part of this review ha's been the indeterminate role of SP AEl [The 
Office of Systems Planning and Evaluation] in the Texas procurement, par­
ti.cularly that of Mr. [Charles] Cubbler," presently assigned to SPAE, an 
office of four 'advisors to the Associate Administrator for Information 
Systems. 

The following i's,from Cleaver's memorandum: 
"My understanding of the role of SPAE is that they perform a planning 

and review function in your behalf, but do not have any OPERATIONAL role 
in matters which fall within the functions of other Offices. 

"Yet Mr. Cubbler reports that he has had a copy of the Texas RFP for 
six months. He also has a copy of the bid evaluation report. He had made 
several trips to Texa's in the past few months, the last one during July 6-7. 
I understand that he provided some sort of assistance to Texas relative to 
this procurement. What kind of assistance? Was it relative to the contract, 
which other parts of AAl'S have not yet seen? Wa'S it medical/technical 
advice? Or was it relative to procurement practices? Did he represent AMS? 
If so, in what capacity? Did l1e write a trip repOrt of his visit in July, and 
is it available: for review? 

"With so' many unknowns in hand, and with the peculiar status of OPSD 
and OSSD being asked to review an outdated APF and RFP, while SPAE 
appears to ,be intimately involved in the final 'Stages of contract negotiations, 
it seems ludicrous to proceed until the entire Texas procurement situation 
has had a thorough r,eview within AA[S. 

"Please' understand that I do not mean to depreciate the role MI'. Oubbler 
has plliyed, nor to question your need and authority to asSign him in any 

• 
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way that you may have. All I am saying is that, knowing what I do (and 
don't) about the Texas procurement, 'simply commenting about the APD and 
RFP would have been a disservice to you." 

It is clear that Mr. Cubbler played a role in the Texas process. Cleaver 
cites Cub bIer's presence in Texas in July and a letter from the Texas Depart­
ment of Public Welfare of April 23, 1976, to HEW requests Cubbler's assis­
tance. Furthermore, Cubbler himself set forth in a memorandum prepared 
May 27, 1976, at the Subcommittee's request, his aSllociations with Texas 
(Exhibit 12). 

Cleaver states in his memorandum that Cubbler had for many month's 
materials, relative to the OIS decision-making process" which were slow to 
come officially to HEW from the ,State of Texas. Furthermore, Cleaver says 
that Cubbler did not share these materials with staff responsible for evalu­
ating the Texas system. 

Objectively, the hoarding by Cubbler of materials from fellow HEW em­
ployees appears to be a rather petty bureaucratic matter. But it is the Sub­
committee staff's view that this situation with regard to the role of Cub bIer 
and Texa'S caused a major change in direction of the MMIS program. And it 
is indicative of the influence of Cubbler over the entire MMrS program Which 
will be studied in detail at these hearings. 

[The exhibits referred to in the preceding statement were marked 
"Exhibits No.1 through 12 for reference." Exhibits 3, 6-11 may be 
found in the files of the subcommittee; exhibits 1, 2, 4, 5, and 12 
follow:] 

EXHIBIT No.1 

APPENDIX A 

PAYMENTS TO STATES UNDER 1>IEDIOAID FOR INSTALLATION AND OPERATION OF 
CLAIMS PROCESSING AND INFORMATION RETRIEVAL SYSTEMS 

'SEC. 235. (a) Section 1903 Ca) of the Social Security Act is amended by 
redesignating paragraph (3) as paragraph (4), and by inserting after para­
graph (2) the following new paragraph: 

"(3) an amount equal to-
"(A) (i) 90 per centum of so much of the sums expended dUring 

such quarter as are attributable to the design, development, or instal­
lation of such mechanized claim'S processing and information retrieval 
systems as the Secretary determines are likely to provide more effi­
cient, economical, and effective administration of the plan and to be 
compatible with the claims processing and information retrieval sys­
tems utilized in the administration of title XVIII, including the State's 
share of the cost of installing such a system to be U'sed jointly in the 
administration of such State's plan and the plan of any other State 
approved under this title, and 

"(il) 90 per centum of so much of the sums expended during any 
such quarter in the fiscal year ending June 30, 1972, or th'1 fiscal 
year ending June 30, 1973, as are attributable to the design, develop­
ment, or installation of cost determination systems for State-owned 
general hospitals (except that the total amount paid to all States 
under this clause for either such fiscal year shall not exceed $150,­
(lOO) , and 

"(B) 75 per centum of SO much of the SUID'S expended during such 
quarter as are attributable to the operation of systems (whether such 
systems are operated directly by the State or by another person under 
a contract with the State) of the type described in subparagraph (A) 
(i) (whether or not designed, developed, or installed ,with as'Sistanc,e 
under such subparagraph) which are approved by the ,Secretary and 
which include provision for prompt written notice to each individual 
who is furnished services covered by the plan of the specific services 
covered, the name of the person or persons furni'shing the services, 
the date or dates on which the services were furnished, and the 
amount of the payment or payments made under the plan on account 
of the services i plus". 
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(b) The amendments made by subsection (a) shall apply with respect to 
expendituDes under State plans approved under title XIX of the ~ocial Security 
Act made after June 30, 1971. 

EXHIBIT No.2 

[Appendices referred to in this exhibit may be found in the files of. the 
Subcommittee.] 

BAOKGROUND 

Title XIX of the Social Security Act provides for "Grants to States for 
Medical Assistance Programs" for certain low-income individuals and fam­
ilies. The program, popularly known as Medicaid, is admiriistered ,by the States 
within broad Federal guidelines, Rnd is jointly financed by the States and the 
]'ederal Government, with the Fed.eral Government matching State expendi­
tuxes at specified rates. The Federal matching rate for medical vendor pay­
ments (payments to providers for care provided to Medicaid eligibles) cur­
renny ranges from 50 percent to 78 percent, depending on the pel' capita income 
in the State, with a special matching rate of 90 percent for family planning 
servic<)s. 

Federal matching of State expenditures for administration and training is 
gelleraUy at the rate of 50 percent, with tlJe exceptions that the costs of pro­
fessional medical personnel used in program administration are matched at 
75' percent, and the costs of skilled nursing facility inspectors are matched 
at 100 percent. In addition, the Federal matching rate is set at 90 percent of 
a State's costs of developing automated claims processing and management 
information systems, and 75 percent of the coSt~1 of operating such systems. 

FISOAL AGENTS 

States may administer their Medicaid program directly or may contract out 
all or part of the admini's.tration to fiscal agents, health maintenance organi­
zations,or health insuring organizations, with contracted functions riI.iJ.ging 
from claims processing for portions of the program to assumption of under­
writing risk for the program. 
Reglt'lation8 

Federal regulations establish certain general :requirements for States in 
contracting with other organizations for program administration. These regu­
lations (45 CFR 249.82) are included as Appendix A to this report and are 
summarized below. 

'The regulations establish a number of requirements which must be met in 
State contracts with all contractors, specifying that the contracts must be in 
writing and must specify the .contract period, functions of the contractor, pop­
ulation covered, and the amount, duration and scope of medical assistance 
provided. In addition, the contracts must provide for the 'right of State and 
Departmental inspection, evuluation and audit, establish provisions for axten­
'sion, renegotiation and termination of the contract, provide for an appropri­
ate record system, and 'Specify the functions which are to be carried out 
under subcontracts j subcontracts must be in writing and m.ust fulfill all appro­
priate requirements of the regulations. 

The regulutions set forth additional requirements for health insuring orga­
nizations, including that pr,emium or suIYscription charges be reasonable, and 
not subject to renegotiation during the contract period except in specified 
situations. Such contracts must also provide for assumption of underwriting 
risk by the contractor, or must specify the apportionment of the risk. Where 
the contractor assumes full risk, the contract must provide that payment to 
the contractor constitutes full discharge of State responsibility, Ilnd cannot 
include payment for recoupment of losses incurred for which the contractor 
was at riSk. The contract must specify the apportionment of any "savings" 

.. 
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between the contractor and the State agency, must 'specify whether the con· 
tractor can obtain reinsurance, and must specify the actuarial basis for 
premium computation. 

Additional requirements for contracts with fiscal agents require that the 
contracts include termination procedures requiring the contractor to supply 
the material's necessary to enable the State to continue program operations. 
If proprietary rights are claimed, the conta-act must provide that the con· 
tractor 01' subcontractor offer to the State the purchase, lease, or buying the 
use of such material. Contracts must also establish the amounts and basis of 
payment to the contractors, and must specify that reimbursement to provid· 
ers by the contractor meet the applicable requirements. 

The regulations specify that for purposes of receiving Federal financial 
participation, the contract must meet the procure<ment requirements under 45 
OFR 74 (Appendix B) and must require that expenditures in excess of $100" 
000 be approved by the Regional Commissioner. 
01l1-rent in/orm.ation 

Thirty-seven States and jurisdictions currently contract out some portion 
of their Medicaid program administration. Appendix 0 lists the States and 
the names of their fiscal agent and subcontractors, if applicable. 

Information on State-fiscal agent relationships was the subject of a survey 
by the Medical Services Admini'stration during fiscal year 1975. Appendix D 
presents the tabulated results of that survey, and the material is summar­
ized below. 

The first section presents information on functions performed by fiscal 
agents. 'The information is 'Summarized as follows: 

Number of States or 
j urisdictio,13 in which 

Function: fiscal aoent per/arms 
Recipient eligibility: the/unction File development____ __ ____ __ ____ ____________________ ______ 4 

File maintenance_ _ __ ______ __ ____ ______ ____________ ______ __ 15 
Billing forms: 

Development and/or printing_______________________________ 24 
Actual suprly and distribution to vendors_ _ ______ ____________ 26 

Audit of claim,,: 
Recipient eligibility verification_ _ _ ______ __________ ____ __ __ __ 26 
Provider eligibility verification_ _ __ ______________ ________ __ __ 28 
Reasonable charge determination____________________________ 29 
Application of rcsources_ _ __ __ ________ ____________ __ __ __ __ __ 19 

Disbursement of payments to providers_ _ _ _____________________ __ 26 
Report development: 

Preparation of Federal reports______________________________ 10 
Preparation of State reports other than S/UR_________________ 20 
Preparation of SlUR reports________________________________ 15 

Provider liaison: 
Preparation or maintenance of provider manuals_ _ _ _ ______ ____ 22 
Interpretation of program to providers_______________________ 26 
Adjudication of disputed claims_____________________________ 22 
Routine use of field staff to contact providers_________________ 22 

Utilization review: 
Prepayment audit of claims_________________________________ 29 
Postpayment audit of claims________________________________ 21 
Postpayment audit including use of profiles and/or followup field visits_ _ ________________ __ __ __ __ __ __ ____ ____ ________ 19 

Medicaid-medicare relationship: 
Establishment of medicaid liability _ _ _ _______________________ 22 
Maintains "Buy-in" file for title XVIII, part B_ _ _ _ ___________ 8 
Maintains "Buy-in" file for title XVIII, part A_ _ _ _ ___________ 7 

Consultative services_________ ____________________ __ __ ____ __ __ __ 15 
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The second section of the report details information about the basis on which 
the fiscal ngents are paid. 'rIle results al'e summarized as follows: 

1Vumber of 
States and/or 
jllrladlcl/ons 

uslno as 
basis for 

Basis of payment for performance of administrnt,ive services: 1Jaumcnt Same as medicare ________________________ .. _________ __ ____ __ ____ 2 
No profit, no loss, or actual cost_________________________________ 11 
Fixed rate per claim __ .. ________________________________________ 10 
Specified percentage of medical service expenditures________________ 4 
Differential rate related to volume_______________________________ 2 
Cost plus incentive fee ___________ ~_____________________________ 0 
Other________________________________________________________ 5 

The survey also provides information on the basis for the establishment of the 
contract. '1'he results are summnrized as follows :' 

Basis for establishment of the contract: 

Number of 
Stales alld/or 
JILriBldlclloll8 

using a8 
baslafor 

establishment 
of contracts 

Competitive bidding __________________________________________ _ 
Negotiations with only 1 fiscal agent ____________________________ _ 

14 
14 

4 
3 

Legislative requirement _____ .: _________________________________ _ 
Other _______________________________________________________ _ 

In addition to the above mentioned materials, the survey collected infor­
mation on fiscal agent claims processing for specified services in the States. 
The tabulated results ar,e presented in Appendix E. 

MEOHANIZED OLAIMS PROOESSING .\ND INFORMATION RETRIEVAL SYS11E1>rS 

Section 235 of the Social Security Amendments of 1972 authorized 90 per· 
cent Federal matching to States for the costs of design, development, and 
installation of mechanized claims processing and information retrieval sys· 
tems, and 75 percent for the costs of operating such systems. The Report of 
the House Committee on Ways and Means 'SUmmarized the proposal as 
follows.1 

Your cO'lllmittee proposes to aid the States in meeting their responsiblllties 
by authorizing 90 percent Federal matching for the cost necessary to design, 
develop, and install mechanized claims processing and information retrieval 
systems deemed necessary by the S,ecretary. The Federal Government acknowl­
edges the obligation to provide technical assistance, including the development 
of model systems, to each State operating a Medicaid progrum. It is expected 
that this financial and technical support will aid the S~ates in realizing effi­
cient and effective administration of the program, !l.ud that it will reduce 
program costs. 

Your committee also recognizes the importane:: of this activity by providing 
in the bill for Federal matching funds at the 75 percent rate for the operation 
of the system approved by the Secretary. 

RCUltZati01ts 
Fed,eral regulations establish certain requirements which States must meet 

in order to receive increased F,ede).'al matching for mechanized claims proc­
essing and information retrieval systems (45 OFR 250.90). The regulations 
are included in Appendix F, and summarized below. 

'1'he regulations provide that the 90 percent matching is available for 
system's llltely to afford more efficient, economical, and ,effective administra­
tion of the program. Systems must, receive approval of the Social and Reha-

1 U.S. Congress. House. Committee on Wnys nnd Menns. Soclnl Security Amendments 
of 1971; Report on H.R. 1. Wnshlngton, U.S. Govt. Print. Ofr., 1971. (92d COllg., 1st 
sess. House, Report No. 1l2-231)p. 103. 

I 
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bilitation Service, with approval based ,f)n the following (lriteria. The systmn 
must meet cl'itel'ia established in guide1ines, be compatible with the Title 
XVIII systems, and support the data rl'quirements of PSRO's. The State 
agency must agree in writing that the State must have all ownership rights 
1n software or modifications, that methods for properly ciJ,arging costs are in 
a,qcordance with SRS Procurement Regulations, that the: system funded 'Will 
be used for a period of time consistent with the plnnning document, or 
~uiJ:icient to justify the funds expended, and that infornuation in the system 
wtIl be safeguarded. 

·:rhe regulatory requirements established for 75 percelut Federal participa­
tiOl,\ in the costs of operating such systems include some of the same require­
ments established for 90 percent matching, as well as additional ones. The 
system must meet critel'ia established in guidelines, be compatible with the 
Title XVIII system's, and support the data requiremlmts of PSRO's. The 
State I).gency must agree in writing that methods for pl'operly charging costs 
are in accordance with SRS Procurement Regulations, thi1.t the system funded 
will be used for a period of time consistent with the planning document, or 
sufficient to justify the funds expended, and that informatlon in the 'system 
will be sa.feguarded. The system and its subsystems must \1pel'ate on a con­
tinuing basts, must provide both patient and provider I>rofih~~ fQr utilization 
l'eview and management purpO'ses, and must provide wJ:ltten l'Xplanations of 
b~nefits to pl:ogram recipients .. A.ccess to all aspects of the s,Ystem must be 
made availabll1 to the SRS. 
OU:I',I'ont infornw,Uon 

(Iuformation on States with systems currently in pla.ce, in various stages 
of development, and the names of any contractors and subcontracto~'S is avail­
able in SRS and is included among the questions to be aslted of the Central 
Office.) 

Hon. ROBERT I!'ULTON, 

EXHIBIT No. 4 

UNITED STATES SI:NATE, 
CO]'I]'UTTEEl ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS, 

PERMANENT SUBCOM].[lTTEE ON INVESTIGATIOHS, 
Washvngton, D.O., Septembel' 20, 1976. 

OomrwiS8ianel', l.'1oeiaZ ana Re1,allilitation Servioe, Depal'tme~tt of HeaZtTI., Edlt-
·at~tion ana WeZfare, Washin,'Iton, D.O. 

• DEAR MR. FUL'fON; As part of its preliminary inquiry into the Med.icaid 
Management Information Systems program, we have had some difficulty in 
t1btaining exact amounts of Federal expenditures both for systems design, 
d.evelopment and installations, for which the Foederal Government pays 90 
pe'rcent of the costs, and the operatin$ costs of these systems, once they are 
certified, for which the Federal Government pays 75 percent of the costs. 

'l'he figures reported to the Subcommittee by Associate Administrator for 
Info'rmation Systems (AAIS) do not include additional amounts of -Federal 
fund,~ fiowing to these States, which have either mlded new eilements to their 
initial contracts or have Qxpeliencecl costs overruns. 

We would be grateful if you could provide the Subcommittee by the close 
of business on Friday, September 24, 1976, the reasons why the AAIS does 
not llave these figures, where this data can be found, and when the Subcom­
mittee can have the information. 

In those States where certified systems are operational the Federal Gov­
ernment is funding 75 percent of the cost of operations. The AAIS referred 
the Subcommittee to the A-ssociate Administrator for Management for infor­
mation on jnst how much the Federal Government is paying in increased 
costs (over the 50 percent base) attributable to the system certification. We 
t!llJ~ed to employees in your Management unit and were told that these figures 
are available in the States, which submit to the regionll.l offices, requests for 
75 percent matching funds for MMIS, but which are colningled wIth requests 
for 75 percent matching funds allowed In other programs. 
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We want to assure ourselves that the information we received from your 
Management is correct. Therefore, in yourrespon'Se to this letter, please tell 
us if your Management unit has for each of the States which has operational 
MMIS systems quarterly or annual reports on increased costs attributable to 
the 75 percent matching. If the Management unit does not have this infor· 
matioIi, plea'Se explain where this information can ,be found and when the 
Subcommittee will receive it from you. ' 

We appreciate your continued cooperation with the Subcommittee as well 
as the assistance provided Subcomrmittee staff by the Associate Administrator 
for Information Systems. 

Sincerely yours, 

EXHIUIT No. 5 

SAM NUNN, 
Aot-Dng 1J1~a4rman. 

DEPA'RTJlrENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION AND WELFARE, 
Washington, D.O., Septem.bel' ~4, 1916. 

Hon. SA.M NUNN, 
Aoting 01~a4rnUH~, Senate Slfboommlittee on Investigations, 
V.S. Senate, Wasnington, D.O. 

DEAR SENA.TOR NUNN: This is in response to your September 20, 1976, let­
ter about expenditures for the Medicaid Management InformntionSystem 
(MMIS). 

The Associate Admini'strator for Information Systems could not furnish 
you more information than he did because such information is not available 
in Social and Rehabilitation Service (,SRS) records. Let me explain why. 

StuteS' report expenditures for Administration of the Medical Assistance 
Program on the SRS-OA.-41 Quarterly Statement of Expenditures. Tbe report 
does not provide ~ laundry-list of expenditure cla'ssiflcation, e.g., MMIS, 
family planning, sldlled medical professional, etc. . . . The report requires 
only that expenditures be reported at the separate Federal matching rates, 
i.e., 100, 90, 75, and (i0 llercent. (This is consistent with OMB reporting 
req uiremen ts. ) 

Because ,of the'se reporting requirements, SRS can not determine from the 
expenditures reported' and claimed by a State the MMIS expendi~ure infor­
mation you requested. What you want must be obtained from State records 
by an analysis of such records which support a State's quarterly statement 
of expenditures. This analyst's would have to encompass all quarters where 
expenditures at either the 90% or 75% rate were claimed by each of the 
20 states that have been approved for MMIS funding. This would require 
significant travel expenditures and 11 redirection of certain regional work 
plnns. 

Messrs. Howard Feldman and David 'Vienna of your sub-committee staff 
advised us that, in view of the foregoing, you did not want us' to visit the 
stntes anli do such annlyses. 

'Sint.!erely , 
ROBERT FULTON, Adtministrator. 

ExmmT No. 12 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOA'l'ION, AND WELll'ARE, 
SOOIAL AND REHABILITATION SERvro.E, 

May ~1, 1916. 
Memorandum to.: Mr. Harold F. Wien,berg, Associate Administrator for Infor­

mation Systems. 
From: Oharles A. Oubbler, Office of Information Systems. 
Subject: Your Request for Information. 

Ref,erence your request for information, focused specifically on the States 
of Texas, West Virginia, and Arkansas, the ~ol1owiIig is submitted: 
Texas 

jJ)62-I was directed by Dr. Thomas McKneely, Medical Oonsultant to the 
Bureau of Public Assistance to assist the State Agency and BO/BS in Texas 
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in the development of the original prepaid health services contract fOl: MMA 
(later Medicaid) as provided .for in State Law. 
19G8-69~I was directed by Warren Whitted, Confidential Assistant to the 

Commissioner, MSA to provide extensive teehnical assistance during 1968-69- • 
70 to the Texas PW A in the rewrite of the Texas BO/BS Medicaid contract. 
Oontract was approved by State Attorney General and HEW General Ooun­
sel in 1970. 

March 4-7, 1975-0rganized for BQA/PSRO/OPSR staff of HEW an on-site 
briefing of the Texas Admission and Review Program (TARP) developed 
under the sponsorship of the ~exa's Medicaid Agency. Intercession was re­
quired because TARP was reputed to be superior to PSRO's in philosphy, 
operation, and program savings, and the Texas Agency did not wish to have 
its effectiveness abrogated by personnel from an unfamiliar agency. As a 
long-time technical advisor in the development of the Texas Medicaid Pro­
gram, I was asked by Mr. Harberson, the SRS/PSRO Coordinator to persuade 
the Agency to share its technical expertise with the PSRO/OPSR staff. The 
Agency consented with the proviso that I accompany the group and provide 
clarification on differing points of view. 

During this visit on TARP, Agency staff aslred if a review for certification 
for MMIS could be accomplished. I advised them to submit an APD and a 
t'equest for technical assistance through channels to ilIS/SRS. This they 
did and James Oole provided the appropriate technical assistance. The 
Agency followed through and prepared its APD. It then requested certifica­
tion early this year. Oertification of the State's part of the system has been 
accomplished. 
1961-7~At various times over the years, I have had to answer many 

questions over the telephone regarding Medicaid regulations, funding, policy, 
procedures, and the technical ramifications of medical assistance ad­
ministration. 

I have not, howev~r, participated in any contractor negotiations other than 
the BO/BS prepaid cl)ntracts of 1962 and 1970. Oontracts which under Texas 
Law at t1t,a.t time had to be met with a Texas based non-profit organization. 
Sometime since 1978 the law has been changed. 

February 6, 197~In addition to the above ollicial activities, early this 
year, on February 6, while on official leave, I shared a program on a per­
sonal basis with Senator Thomas McIntire of New Hampshire and Dr. Doug­
las Harland of the Office of the Secretary, HEW on the occasion of the 
opening of a new hospital In San Antonio, Texas~the Administrator of 
which hi a fellow alumnus of the Hospital Adminrstration course of Baylor 
University. 

April 28 to May I, 197~At the request of the State Agency, provided 
consultation and technical assistance by roevlewlng data processing standards 
and data processing management proposals. In addition, I provide conmu­
tation regarding policy as it relates to the production of HEW regulations. 
We8t Virginia 

August 24-80, 1974-1 represented J'. J. Delaney, Acting illS at the 
Agency's request at West Virginia bidders conference along with Oope Reihl, 
the OSSO Project Officer and John Gallagher, Regional Representative. An­
swered technical questions. I WIlS not involved directly or indirectlY in the 
selection of the winning contractor. Ooncurred in the contract approval proc­
ess as the Acting Director of Medicaid 'Systems-to Director of OSSO, James 
Trainor. 

Reviewed such information relating to the technical content of the pro­
posed MMIS as was referred to me by Oope Reihl. Ooncurred in the approval 
of the Addendum to West Virginia's APD for its MMIS to include, at the 
State's request, a quality/quantity/cost control module for long term care 
which would insure compliance with all of the ~;·tinent requirements of 
Sec. 1908 (g). 

This project is the product of the State's Ohief Medical Oonsultant, Dr. 
James Mangus' development and operation. Supported this project and con­
sider it superior in terms of cost/effectiveness to others currently in develop­
ment, including the Utah project. 
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Ar70ansas 
I haV'e bad no contact relating to this State other than to coordinate on 

tho changes recommended by Mr. Rosene (then a member of my staff) to 
• the BASI Ark. contract. 

Senator NUNN. Sen".~or Talma.dge has a couple of hearings that he 
has to go to. I will defer to him at this point and let him pursue the 
questions as he sees fit. 

Senator TALl\fADGE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. Vienna, your report WiHl ·shookingly in the extreme, but I must 

say I am not surprised from some of the things we had. learned from 
other sources. In May' 1975, as chairman of the Subcommittee on 
Health of the CommIttee on Finance, I requested the Comptroller 
General, among other matters, to undertake a broad review of HE,V 
and State policies and procedures in awarding insurance-type con­
tracts under medicaid. 

During the course of your investigation, did you encounter any­
thing unusual relating to GAO's work on that Finance Committee 
reql1est~ 

Mr. VmNNA. Yes. 
Senator TAL1.f.ADGE. ·What ·was it ~ 
Mr. VmNNA. We had parallel inquiries which was one good reason 

for the coordination between our committees. We found during the 
course of onr investigation that a company hired a pri,rate investi­
gator to determine-among other matters-who was talking to an em­
ployee of the General Accounting Office attached to the review of the 
company that was commissioned by your subcommittee. 

That private investig[lJtor said that in an effort to find out who was 
talking to this General Accounting Office auditor, he wiretapped the 
telephones of two company employees on December 8, 1975, and on 
Deceml'''' 9, 1975. 

Senator TALl\IADGE. ,Vhat company was that? 
Mr. VmNNA. There were two companies, Health Application Sys­

tems (I-rAS), which is a division of the Bergen Brunswig Corp.' of 
Los Angeles. Health Applications System hasa management and ad­
ministrative services contract with Paid Prescriptions, Inc., a non­
profit corporation. Both HAS and Paid were involved. 

Senator TAL1\IADGE. Did they use the same private investigator? 
Mr. VmNNA. Yes, sir. 
Senator TAL"1IADGE. Did you get a copy or the ·wiretap ~ 
Mr. VIENNA. Yes. 
Senator TALl\IADGE. Has it been referred to the Federal authorities 

for prosecution ~ 
Mr. VmNNA. No, sir. I intend to bring it up at this hearing rOl' dis­

position by the subcommittee. 
Senator TALMADGE. Thank you, very much, Mr. Ohairman. 
Senator NUNN. I might add it is tlie intention of the subcommittee 

to tmn that over to law enforcement authorities. 
Mr. Vienna, the exhibit relating to this particular matter will be 

put :in the record, without objection, as a sealed exhibit. 
[The document referred to was marked "Exhibit No. 13" for ref­

erence, as a sealed exhibit, and will be retained in the confidential 
files of the subcommittee.] , 

• 
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Senator NUNN. Mr. Vienna, your detailed statement indicates 
various defects in the MMIS program. Because of the many upcom­
ing contracts, States will be certified by HEW within the next few 
months. Would you describe the number of States that are expected 
to ask for certification and the dollars involved ~ 

[At this point, Senator Percy entered the hearing room.] 
Mr. VIENNA. Senator, HE1V", expects to certify or at least rule on 

certification in the next 6 months on 9 States and on an additional 
6 States within the next 12 months. There are a total of 15 States. 
There are 11 States certified to date, 10 of which are receiving 75 per­
cent funding. California is not. 

1V" e have an interesting opportunity here. We see a program start­
ing to go awry at its very inception. There are 39 States left to be 
certified if they all apply. So perhaps this oversight will result in a 
return of the program to its original congressional intent and per­
haps some better management. 

Senator NUNN. How much money is involved ~ Do you have dollar 
figures of those that wj}} be certified ~ 

Mr. V IENN A. No; we don't, Senator. That is very difficult. One of 
the exhi:bits in the file--

Senator NUNN. I believe on page 3 of your detailed statement, you 
go into some of that. Could you summarize that for us ~ 

Mr. VIENNA. The figures i'un from $300,000 for development costs 
up to $2 million. From what we have learned in our interviews $2 mil­
lion is just too high a price to pay for design, development, and in­
stallation of MMIS systems. 

This program was started on the, basis of prototype design com­
missioned by the Department of Health, Education and Welfare for 
the State of Ohio. The intention of that prototype was to have it 
modified to fit the various States peculiarities. 

It appears, though we don't know this, that there are systems being 
developed that are basically reinventing the wheel, developed orig­
inally in Ohio. 

SeilatorNUNN. The best summary you have is on page 3 of your 
statement~ 

Mr. VIENNA. Yes, sir, on that table. 
Senator NUNN. Yes. 
Mr. VIENNA. We just don't lmow the dollar figures, nor does HEW. 
Senator NUNN. At this point, I want to put in the record a letter 

that I wrote to Mr. Robert Fulton, Commissioner, Social and Re-
11abilitation Service, Department of HEW, on Septem'be,r 20, as well 
as a copy of a reply that he sent to me on September 24, relating to 
these cost figures, the basic summary of it is that HEW really cannot 
give us an answer on the questions l'a,isecl 9,S to the amount of money 
that has been invested. [See exhibits 4 and 5 on pp. 19-20.] 

Mr. VIENNA. Senrutvr, I find it ironic that an HEW agency respOI1-
sible for helping States llJanage their medicaid programs doesn't even 
have the l1lIDlbers it needs to manage its own agency. 

SeMtor NUNN. I find that shocking and it is certainly not the way 
we intend ill Congress for these programs ,to be run. 

Mr. Vienna, one thing that concerns me is the possihle duplication 
of programs within a State funded by Federal dollars. When this 
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happens, the taxpayers may pay two or three times to process claims 
which could be handled .by one system .. Has it happened in the past ~ 
Is there a potential for this to happen in the future ~ . 

Mr. VIENNA. This point is raised in Texas. T think the issue is just 
startinO' to come up in the program. It is one of the reasons why I 
think tllese hearings are t:i:mely. I use in our staff statement the ex­
ample of New York, which I believe has 62 counties. It ispossihle in 
New York; with county-based medicaid program administration, that 
there could be 62 different ~ThIIS programs which could cost any.:. 
where from $300,000, perhaps to $2 million on the outside. 

I doubt if it would go that high, but 62 counties could possibly 
each have M~US systems. Then it is possible to expand from there. 
It is possible for 'each county in New York-this is absurd, but I 
want to show you how far it can go-to have a medicaid management 
information systmIl for drugs, for nursing homes, for physicians, 
hospitals, and on and on. . 

If the Texas decision of the Department of HEW is a precedent, 
and we think it appears to he, then extraordinary wnd unnecessary 
duplications in development costs are in. the offing. The States have 
nothing to lose. 

Senator NUNN. You are saying the States have no real incentive to 
avoid duplication and it is going to be up to the Federal Government 
to do that~ Texas is the example of exactly the wrong direction~ 

Mr. VIEN?,A. New York can get, -for example, if it wants-it has 
not done tlns-62 MMIS systems at 10 cents on the dollar, 10 cents 
~ili~~~ .. 

Senator NUNN. At this stage, Senator Percy may have a question, 
ibut he has not had an opportunity to have an opemng statement. We 
will ,be glad to defer to you. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR PERCY 

Senator PEROY. Mr. Chairman:, this is the second time in as mallY 
months that I have participated in a hearing involving the malad­
ministration of the Federal medicaid program. Just a few weeks ago, 
the Subcommittee on Long-Term Care, ably chaired by Senator Frank 
Moss of Utah, and on which I serve as the rankmg Republican, 
"learned how medicaid mills rip off millions of Federal donal'S by 
treating people for illnesses they do not have and prescribing costly 
drugs tha;t they do not need. 

I know the p1l-blic always asks when you have investigations such 
as we have had in New York on nursjng homes, what ever happens ~ 
I can certainly report something that has happened. From our nurs­
ing home investigations in New York, indictments were brought, there 
were convictions, and people are serving prison terms right now. 

It is not customary for a Senator to ask that (\n investigation of 
the Federal Govel'l1ment be brought to his own State, but several 
years ago, I bee.ame convinced that Illinois was just shOt through 
with fraud. T susp~ctecl the possibility Qf syndicate crime moving into 
the health field. I becrume so concerned that I al3ked the Senate Finance 
Coinmitteeto conduct investigations.rOf cOUl:Se, this ;subcommittee 
also has carried onwbrk in the.heMtihcare field.,~ .' ~ " . ' .... :r . ~, 

.. 
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For anyone who is cynical that hearings do not lead to something, 
I think we just have to refer to this morning's Chicago Tribune, 
where headline reads "Uni,ted States indicts 16 here in medicaid 
swindle." Here is a case that could involve a $20 million fraud against 
the Federal Government. Sam Skinner, U.S. Attorney, and the grand 
jury, indicted 16 people yesterday in Chicago. 

I think these hearings demonstrated that the Department of Health, 
Education and Welfare is a long way from controlling the fraud 
and abuse of the medicaid program that is so prevalent throughout 
the United States. This is not to say that HEW is unaware of this 
problem. They are certainly aware of it. Secretary Mathews is deeply 
concerned about it and wants to move aggressively in this area. 

HEW has developed a p~'ogram to encourage States to detect fraud 
and abuse which helps to finance a computerized system for identify­
ing patterns in wrongful charges and needless services. This program 
is known as the medicaid management infol1l1ation systems. HEW is 
authorized to pay up to 90 percent of the cost of developing a sys­
tem in each State. Many States are contracting with private computer 
companies to develop worthwhile programs. They are late; but 
better late than never. 

While I believe it is desirable for the Government to contract with 
private industry to perform such services, the relationship between 
Federal officials and private companies mllst be carefully monitored. 
Yet, as we will learn today, there are serious questions concerning 
the operations and integrity of the present office within HE",\¥ which 
controls the award of these computer contracts to private companies . 

. It would be the ultimate aillsul'dity to lutve an office within HEW 
created to stamp out fraud alid abuse which is itself flawed at the 
core because of an unchecked integrity problem. 

Congress has created these health assistance programs and placed 
the respons1bility for their implementation in the hands of a Federal 
agency that is having continuing difficulty in controlling abuses. 
Bringing these problems to the attention of HEvV is, of course, part 
of our responsibility in the Senate. 

However, we also have a legislative mandate to correct whn.t an 
agency cannot or ... ~ll ;nQt rec~ify. That is the responsibility given 
to us ,by the ConstrtutlOn whIch we are bound and determined to 
carry out. 

Mr. Chairman, our sponsorship, with Senator Chiles, of a bill 
creating an Inspector General's Office in HE"'\¥ is a drastic but neceS­
sary first step in focusing additional agency attention on fraud and 
abuse. If these hearings suggest that still further legislative remedies 
are in order, I pledge my assistance to you in working toward that 
end. ' 

The hill creating an Insp'ector General's Office in HEW has now 
passed both the House and Senate. ' . 

I think the public canha' assured that tliose 'engaged· in alleged 
criminal activities are ,being purs~ed. aggressively ,-by the U.S. Attor­
neys across the country, by grand Junes, by the Senate, and hopefully 
now by HEW.', . , . 
: "Ve are bound and determined' to help HEW reorganize itself so' 

that it audits these multibillion dollar programs. Otherwise, I see no 
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possibility for ha.ving nn,tional health insurance in this country. We 
must find a. way to monitor flagrant fraud a.nd a:buse. 

I would like to ask one question, Mr. Ohairman. Mr. Vienna, you 
have been working on problems in HEW for more than 2 years now. 
Has the agency improved its administration of medicaid or in your 
judgment, it is sta.gnant or even going downhill in this regard ~ 

Mr. VIENNA. Senator, I am not a. very objecti.ve person in tha.t 
regard. I think they are trying. I think the medicaid mana.gement 
informa.tion systems program points the a.gency in a. fine direction. 
Ceria.inly, there have been attempts by CommiSsioner Wiekel of the 
Medical Services Administration to bring- in. investiga.tors. 

But I will tell you something I hea.rd. I don't lmow if it is true. 
The investiga.tors hired ha.ve no investiga.tive e,.'perience. They are 
basica.lly progra.m people. I think you know, working with the com­
mittees tha.t you a.re on, tha.t investigat.iors provide different kind 
of staff work: If you don't ha.ve people with experience in that, you 
get progra.m oversight which is different from an investiga.tion. 

One of the most curious things is the continuing work of the HEW 
Audit Agency which turns up time a.nd time a.nd time a.gain the e~­
tra.ordina.ry a.udit exceptions, money that shouldn't ha.ve been spent. 
Yet, we find very, very wea.k, limited a.nd minor efforts to collect 
the money. 

Audits a.re ignored. The agency has wi1;hin itself the a.bility to man­
age itself well, but it seems to ignore it. I think it is too ibig. 

Sena.tor N"UNN. I might add on tha.t point, there is a. bill pending 
in the Sena.te now tha.t will crea.te that Inspector General tha.t we 
sponsored, Sena.tor Percy. Tha.t bill ispla.ced on the calendar. I think 
we will have a.n opportunity to pass on it in the next few da.ys. 

On the House side, they a.re making substantia.l progress on anot.her 
bill and we will ha.ve another opportunity on the fraud bill that 
Senat.or Talmadge al1uded to. 'rhe House may put a.n Inspector Gen­
eml on that. We a.re worl--ing on it in four different directions and, 
hopefully, we will get a bill-together with that provision in it that 
will become la.w this year. 

The amazing thing to me is that the Agriculture Depa.rtment with 
a.n expenditure, maybe one-tenth of overall HEW expenditures has 
many times more inspectors, with much higher qualifications then 
does HEW, administering a budget of about $130 ibilIion. 

So I think one of the most crucial items :in terms of efficiency in 
Government pending before the Oongress right now is this Inspector 
General's bill tha.t will set up an Office of the Inspector Genera.l to 
look for fraud, a.buse, in effectiveness a.nd inefficiency in HEW. 

We ha.ve been working on tha.t a long t.ime. I hope we can see it 
through to fruition in this session. 

Mr. FELDMAN. Mr. Cha.irman, could I just. state t.Imt we have tried 
to work with HEW a.nd their various agencies. As you know, after 
our guaranteed student loan hearinO's which looked into the Office of 
Education, they drafted .Tohn 'Valsh, one of our senior investiga.tors, 
to become hea.d of their Office of Investigations. He is a good one. 

I would like to sta.te for the record here that I hope after this 
hearing, they don't draft David Vienna because I am getting short 
of personnel. . 

• 

• 
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Senator NUNN. I agree with you on that. . 
One question that we .did no't go into a minute ago, you mentioned 

this 'beginning example of the possible duplication which could lead 
to the colossal waste of expenditure ,based on the Texas case. Your 
full statement on page 9 goes into some detail on that particular point 
and some of the indications that all waS not correct in that particular 
situation. . 

I think it would be helpful, before we get to our next witness, if 
you would begin on page 9, n;bout the middle of the page, and begin 
reading where it says "on JUly 16, 1976," -because I think this is very 
important baokground that should be in the record, not only in the 
record, hut should be read aloud. If you could go through 'Page 10 on 
thu,t palticular situation, I think it would 'be helpful. 

Mr. VIENNA. This memorandum was written iby William Oleaver, 
technical specialist in the MMIS program, in order to review what 
happened with regard to the Texas situation. He addressed the memo 
to Harold Wienberg, associate administrator for information systems. 

Oleaver discusses in this memorandum the procedures follO'Wed by 
Texas in seeking Federal funding and he cites violations of the regu­
lations as well as their intent. At the close of this memorandum, he 
states that, "Proba;bly the most confusing- part of this review has been 
the indeterminate role of SPAE, The Office of Systems Planning and 
Evaluation, in the Texas pl'O'curemp.nt, particularly that of Mr. Oub­
.bler'," presently assigned to SP il, an office of four advisors to the 
associate administrator for informati0n systems. 

The following is from Oleaver's memorandum: 
My understanding of the role of SPAE is that they perform a planning 

and review function in your behalf, but do not have any OPERATIONAL 
'role in matters which fall within the function's of other Offices. 

Yet Mr. Cubbler reports that he has had Ii. copy of the Texas RFP for ·six 
II!onths. He also has a copy of the bid evaluation report. He has made several 
trips to Texas in the past few months, the last one during July 6-7. I under­
stand that he provided 'some sort of assistance to Texas relative to this 
procurement. What kind of assistance? 

Was it relative to the contract, which other parts of AAIS have not yet. 
seen? Was it medical/technical advice? Or was it relative :to procurement 
practices? Did he l1epresent AAIS? If so, in what capacity? Did he write 
a trip report of his visit in July, and is it available for l1eview? 

With so many unknown's in hand, and with the peculiar status of OPSD 
and OS SO being asked to review an outdated .APFand RF-P, while SPAE 
appears to be intimately involved in the ·final stages of contract negotia­
tions, it seems ludicrous to proceed until the entire Texas procurement situa­
tion has had a thorough review within AAIS. 

Please understand that I do not mean to d,epreciate the role Mr. Cubbler 
has played, nor to question your need and authority to assign him in any 
way that yon may have. All I am saying is, that knowing 'What I do, and 
don't, about the Texas procurement, simply commenting about the APD and 
RFP would have been a disservice :to you. 

This is a very interesting case. I think it goes to the issue of man­
agement. Mr. Oleaver is one of the people who is supposed to know 
what is going on. He is the technical specialist. He doesn't know. 

You have anothel;' man in this agency, traveling around the coun­
try, apparently d.ealing directly Wit}l the administrator of the offi~e 
with the approprIate stair people, WIthout any knowledge of what IS 
happening. Indeed, according to this memo, they did ??t have access, 

70-806-77-3 
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to documents which one employee of the office had. That is rather 
important. Our subcommittee couldn't function if we operated that 
'Way, sir • 
. Senator NUNN. Why .don't you go ahead and finish reading~ 

Mr. VIENNA, It is clear that Mr. Oubbler played a TOle in the Texas 
process. Mr. Cleaver cites Oubbler's presence in T~xas in July and a 
letter from the Texas Department of Public Welfare of April 23, 
1976, to HEW Oubbler's assistance. 

Furthermore, Ouhbler himself set forth in a memorandum prepared 
May. 97, 1976, at the subcommit.tee's request, his associations with 
Texas. Exhibit 12. 

Oleaver states in his memorandum that Cubbler 11ad for many 
months materials, relative to the OIS decisionmaking process, which 
were slow to come officially to HEW from the State of Texas. Fur­
thermore, Cleaver says that Oubbler did not share these materials 
with staff responsible for evaluating the Texas system. 

Objectively, the hoarding by Cubbler of materials from fellow 
HEW employees appears to 'he a rather petty bureaucratic matter; 
but it is the subcommittee staff's view that this situation with regard 
to the role of Oubbler and Texas caused a maj or change in direction of 
the MMIS program. Also, it is indicative of the influence of Oubbler 
over the entire MMIS program which will be studied in detail at 
these hearings. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, very much, Mr. Vienna. 
Our next witness is Mr. Fran,cis J. Melly, president of FMB Man­

agement Services, Inc., a New York computer program design firm 
which has contracts with the States of West Virginia and Maryland 
for the development of Medicaid Management Information Systems. 
FMS is ihe subcontractor to The Computer Oompany 0& Richmond, 
Virginia, which is designing the MMIS system for Ariz0ua. 

MI'. Melly,'would you please stand and let me administer the oath ~ 
Do you swear the testimony you will give today before this subcom­
mittee will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing 'hut the truth, 
so help you God? ' 
. Mr. MELLY. I do. 

TESTIMONY OF FRANOIS J. MELLY, PRESIDENT, FMS MANAGE· 
MENT SERVICES, INO., NEW YORKOI~Y, ACCOMPANIED BY 
EDWARD O'CONNELL, COUNSEL, AND WALTER J. BONNER, 
COUNSEL 

Senator NUNN. Do you have an attorney with you here today? 
Mr; O'OONNELL. Mr. 'Melly is represented iby myself, Edward 

O'Oonnell, and Mr. Walter J. Bonner. 
Senator NUNN .. Thank you. ' 
Mr. BONNER. Good morning, Mr. Ohairman. 
Senator NUNN.Good morning. Thank you for coming. We appre-

ciate your being here. . 
I want to make certain for the record, that you are advised of all 

of. your. rig~lts before t~is subco~!llittee. l!irst, you haye the right 
not to prOVIde any testImony or miort.p.atlOn that may. tend to m-. 
criminate you. 1£ you do so testify, anything you say here may be 
used against you in any other legal proceeding. 

... 
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Second, you have the right to consult with an attorney prior to an­
swering any question or questions. You have your attorneys here with 
you. You are certainly allowed to consult with them if you so choose 
before answering questions. 

Third, under the rules of procedure for the Permanent Subcommit­
tee on Investigations, your attorney may be present during your testi­
mony and you have afforded yourself of that right today. In that re­
gard, the record should reflect that Mr. Melly do(~s have two attorneys 
with him, who have stated their names. 

~ As I have indicated, in addition to your dghts as a witness, you 
also have an obligation while testifying before this subcommittee. You 
have sworn to testify truthfully. If you do so, you are obligated to 
provide truthful responses so as not to subject yourself to the laws of 
penalty regarding perjury. 

Mr. Melly, you understand all of those rights ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, I do, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, for the record, 'Would you please state 

and spell your name and provide us with yOUlr home and business 
address~ 

Mr. MELLY. My name is Francis J. Melly, M··e-l-l-y. My home ad­
dress is 49 Undercliff Terrace, Kimlelon, K-i-n··n-e-l-o-n, N.J. 04405. 
The business address is Six East 45th Street, New York City, N.Y. 
1001'7. 

Senator NUNN. 'Would you also bdefiy, for the record, describe your 
personal -background in the computer business ~ 

Mr. MELLY. My major expedence in the computer industry was 
gained as a director of MIS, which is Management Information Sys­
tems, for the Xerox Corp. in Rochester, N.Y. I spent approximately 
'7 years with them and then joined Booz, Allen & Hamilton, a man­
agement consulting firm. My experience with Booz, Allen & Hamilton 
was to provide computer consulting advice to business corporations 
throughout the country. 

After Booz, Allen & Hamilton, I joined Cambridge Computer 
Corp. for approximately 2 years. I joined Fry Management Asso­
ciates, which was a subsidiary of Management Consulting Subsidiary 
of ARA Food Services Corp. based in Philadelphia. This is a very 
small consulting group doing approximately $3 million worth of busi­
ness. ARA decided to divest themselves of the organization. Hence, 
FMS was really Fry Management Systems. 

Senator NUNN. What is your present position now ~ 
Mr. ~IELLY. I am president, chief executive officer for FMS. 
Senator NUNN. FMS ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Management Services, Inc. 
Senator NUNN. ,;Vhat size firm is that~ How much business does it 

do~ 
.Mr. MELLY. We did approximately $300,000 last year. 
Senator NUNN. HOlw many people do you have in the finn, 

approximately ~ 
Mr. MELLY. It varies from 15 to 22. 
Senator NUNN. Is that firm associated with or a subsidiary of any 

larger company or is this 'strictly an independent company ~ 
,Mr. lIfuLLY. ·It is strictly independent. ." 
Senator NUNN. You formed that after you left~ 
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Mr. ~fuLLY. Actually, it was a continuation of a division of Fry. 
What we did is took over the existing contracts .and supplied service 
to those contracts. 

Senator NUNN. Does Fry still exist as a company~ 
Mr. MELLY. No. That has ibeen dissolved. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, between June 26,197'1, and September 8, 

1975, you wrote a total of $4,670.28 in checks against the FMS Man­
agement Services account at ~fanufacturers Hanover Trust Co. in 
New York City to D.C. Chambless. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. MELT,Y. 'That is correct. 
,Senator NUNN. There were a total of five checks, I believe. 
Mr. MELT,Y. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. I would Hke to ask the chief clede of the subcom­

mittee to show you copies of the checks and check stubs which you 
turned over to onr subcommittee in response to our subpena. Go 
ahead and let your attorneys examine them. We are not going to rush 
yon on any of these questions. You can take a look at them. 

I will ask you to verify if these are the actual copies of the original 
checks and stubs. Do those appea~ to be the actual copies of the 
checks~ 

Mr. MELIJY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. And stubs ~ 
Mr. l\fELIJY. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, who is D. C. Chambless ~ Do you know 

a D. C. Chambless. the recipient of the checks, the payee ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Initially, I was under the impression that D. C. Cham­

bless was the name of a company. 
Senator NUNN. When. did you first hear of this name ~ 

. Mr. l\fELLY. Shortly after FMS Management ServicEls, Inc., was 
fOl'med, I came to Washington, D.C., approximatelv in :M~arch 1974. 
Mr. Richard N ey Associates was representing us. He had been pre­
viously representing Fry. Then continued to represent FMS after it 
had 'been formed. 

About 2 months after this, I was informed by MI'. Ney that I had 
met Mr. Charles Cubbler in his trip to "\V" ashing'ton and had discussed 
the capabilities of FMS and the Tact we were interested in doing 
business in the health care administration field. 

Senatm NUNN. At that time, did you kno'w who Mr. Cubbler was ~ 
Mr. lVIELLY. I knew he had a position in HEW. I didn't know exactly 

what the position was. 
Senator NUNN. You knew he worked for HEW~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, in SRS. 
Rf111!ltor NUNN. Go ahead. 
·Mr. MELLY. I received a calI approximately a month later from Mr. 

Ney indicating that Mr. Cubbler had indicated that I and my firm 
which could really use some assistance in tutoring on the background 
in tlie Federal regulations covering medicaid; that Mr. Cubbler would 
be willing to do this on a weekend or whatever .time would be con­
venient for ')IS at night . 
. . The most convenient time, we found, for our people was to do it on 

weekends-since all of us were prett:v much tied up and this is the only 
time Mr. Cubbler would.ibe availaJble. Sometime early in June 1974, 
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Mr. Cubbler came to New York, conducted an educational program 
for us over a 2-day period, Saturday and Sunday. 

Senator NUNN. Getting back to the D.C. Chambless, you say when. 
you first heard this name, you thought it was a company~ 

Mr. J\fuLLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. "When did you find out it was not a company~ 
Mr. J\fuLLY. I fo~nd out this during, immediately the end of 1975, 

when we were workmg on the Maryland proposal. 
Senator NUNN. After you had written several checl{s~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. I believe you had a check dated June 26, one Octo­

ber 8, both 1974; one dated January 3, 1975; one dated June 1, 1975 ; 
one dated September 8, 1975. "When did you learn who D. C. Cham­
bless was, approximately ~ 

Mr. J\fuLLy. During June or May 1975, we were working on the 
CHAMPUS proposal, Mr. Cubbler was in New York working on the 
proposal with us. I had asked him at that point as to what Chambless 
stood for. He said it was his wife's maiden name. 

Later on, in AU!rust 1975, we were working on the Maryland pro­
posal, again Mr. CUbbler was in New York working on that. He in~ 
dicated to me D. C. ChOimbless was just his wife's name. 

Senator NUNN. Could you discuss each check with us ~ Do you have 
a record of the amounts? IYhat is your recollection of what those 
checks were for? 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. The June 26, 1974 check in the amount of $583.28 
was for this 2-day seminar held in New York City in early ,Tune. 

I~enator NUNN. That check was mr.de payable to D. C. Chambless ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. At that stage, you knew the check was given to Mr. 

Cubbler. Is that right? 
Mr. MELLY. It was mailed to Mr. Cubbler. Excuse me, it was mailed 

to a bank account. 
Senator NUNN. To a bank account ~ 
M1'. lVIELLY. Yes. 
Senator Nmm. "Where was that hank, do you recall ~ Was it here in 

Washington ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, sir. He had given me the address and the account 

number. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler had given you the address and account 

number and this check was for services rendered by him? 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. That was for the 2-day seminar of FMS in New 

York~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Is that correct, that $500 of that was for fee and 

$83.28 was for expenses? . 
Mr. MELLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. The next check, October 8,1974, could you give us 

the amount of that and what this was in payment for? 
Mr. ]\fuLLY. The October 8, 1974, for $1,087, was $1,000 for which 

covered the professional fees, partial professional fees for prepara­
,tion of the West Virginia proposal, for his work on it. The $87 cov-
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ered the expenses of the flying messenger service back and forth be­
tween Washington. . 
, Senator Nmm. Were those trips from ",Vashington to New York, 
were they on the weekends, at night, during the day or week ~ 

Mr. }.fuLLY. These were not trips. The $8'7, what we were doing 
was sendin~T~ections of the proposal as they were completed to Mr. 
Oubbler in vy ashington. Then he would work on it, send them by fly­
ing messenger service. 

Senator NuN':/'r,. This was for materials delivered by mail and not 
transportation for persons ~ 

Mr. :l.VfELLY. That is correct. 
, Senator NUNN. At this time, did you know Mr. Cubbler was with 
HEW during all of this period ~ 

Mr. }.fuLLY. Yes, I did. 
Senator NUNN. Did you know at that time what his exact job was 

inHEW~ 
Mr. MELLY. I believe he just had been appointed an acting director 

of medicaid systems. 
Senator NTmN. 'What does this position have to do with your par­

ticular company ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I have never been really able to quite understand the 

specific responsibilities of the various groups. I am familiar with two 
of them, which is medicaid Systems and State systems operations. 

SenatO'r NUNN. Let's go ahead and identify all of these checks. The 
check dated J anual,), 3, 19'75Lif you could give us the amount of that ~ 

Mr. 1\fELLY. January 3, 19'( 5, check in the amount of $1,000 was the 
final payment on his work On the vVest Virginia proposal. 

Senator NUNN. His, you mean Mr. Cubbler's ~ 
Mr. }'fELLY. Mr. ·Cubbler's. 
Senator NUNN. Was that check also made payable to D. C. 

Ohamb]ess~ 
Mr. }.fuLLY. Yes, it was. 
Senator NUNN. The check of June 1, 19'75 ~ 
Mr. MELLY. FMS received an RFP from the Department of De­

fense for preparation of a similar system as MMIS for CHAMPUS. 
At that t.ime, we were very ,busy, tied up with vVest Virginia, work­
ing on that. So Mr. Cubbler helped us write the Department of De­
fense proposal in New York, on w~ekends and at night. 

Senator NUNN. The next check is September 8, 19'75. If you could 
give us the amount of that ~ 

Mr. ~ELLY. Here again, Mr. Cubbler came tOo New York as we were 
wOorking on the Maryland proposal. He provided editing experience 
and also quite a bit of original writing. This was the payment for 
that. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, you provided the subcommittee staff 
with some materials. I want the chief clerk now to show you a copy 
of th~ portions Oof ~he West Virginia proposal which you gave to the 
staff. If you wuld take a look at that, again your attorney certainly 
ca~ take a look. The checks will be made exhibits with an appropriate 
number, w:thout objection. . 

[The documents referred to were marked ':Exhibit No. 14" for ref­
erence and may be found in the files of the subcOommittee. A brief 
description follows:] 

• 



MELLY CHECKS TO CHAMBLESS 

1. June 26, 1974................................ $583.28 Check stub notation, "professional fees." 
2. Oct. a, 1974 •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 1,087.00 No notation. " 
3dan. 3

i 
1975 •••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 1,000.00 Check stub notation, "West Virginia professional fees. 

4. June ,1975 ••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 1,000.00 Check stub notation, "CHAMPUS proposal." 
5. Sept. 8, 1975 ••••••••••• " ••••••••••••••••••••• 1,000.00 Check stub notation, "Maryland pvoposal." 

Senator NUNN. Have you had a chance to look those oved 
Mr. J\ULLY. Yes, I have. 
Senator NUNN. IV'ould you identify this particular document~ 
Mr. MELLY. This is a copy of the West Virginia proposal submitted 

by FMS to the Department of Welfare in "West Virginia. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler assist you with this ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator, he did. . 
Senator NUNN. Do you have particular portions there that you can 

identify as to what he did and how he went about providing this 
assistUllce ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. IV'e sent copies of what we had written to date to 
Mr. Oubbler. He ,vou,ld do a great deal of editing on it. 

Senator NUNN. A great deal of what ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Editing. The major sections that he worked on were 

the section 1 which were the executive summary; section 2 our under­
standing of the situation; section 5, qualifications for conducting the 
proposed assignment. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have any particular way of identifying 
what he did there. How do you rwill what he actmilly did ~ 

Mr. MELLY. There were some portions in the qualifications section 
which he drew upon ~ased upon my experience in Oambridge which 
was very limited as far as my assocl.ation with that particular firm. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have any handwriting by him on that 
document~ 

Mr. MELLY. No; not on this document in front of me. 
Senator NUNN. But you do recall specifically those sections that he 

did work on~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator, I do. 
Senn-tor NUNN. This will be made an exhibit, without objection. 
[The document referred to was marked "Exhibit No. 15" for ref-

erence and may ~e found in the files of the subcommittee.] 
Senator NUN-N. You also provided the subcommittee staff with a 

copy of the West Virginia proposal which was edited so that it could 
be converted to serve as your proposal for the CHAMPUS contract. 
Is that correct ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. I would like for the Ohief Olerk to show you that 

document. 
Do you recognize that document ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Oould you identify it for the record in general 

terms~ 
Mr. MELLY. This was one o·f our final copies of the West Virginia 

proposal which has been decimated to a large degree as a result of 
using certain sections. It is not a complete proposal, whereas the 
previous exhibit is complete. 
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Senator NUNN. That West Virginia prop(')l3al, would you give us in 
layman's language what that proposal was and what the contractual 
relationship was that you were seeldn~~ .This was in the form of a 
bid in response to the request for bids. 1S that right ~ . 

Mr. MELLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUN.N'. Give us in your own language what that was, what 

you were seeki~~ to do and what the contract would have entailed ~ 
Mr. MELLY. 'west Virginia released an RFP in late July of 1974. 

They were requesting respective contractors to bid on a client infor­
mation system. One of our major problems with medicaid is determin­
ing the eligibility of our recipients. So West Virginia elected to have 
a complete client information system which would automatically de­
t.ermine eligibility, not only for medicaid, but also for public assist­
ance and food stamps. 

'fhe second part of their request was a complete Medicaid Manage­
ment Information System, MMIS, which had been previously 
mentioned. . 

They wished to have the most advanced system in the country. It 
would be operating on what computer peopie call a data base man­
agement system. They wanted al:! early an implementation as possible. 

Senator NUNN. How much rrr;oney was involved in that contract ~ 
Mr. J\1:ELLY. That contract was $467,000. 
Senator NUNN. Over what period of time would that contract be 

per£ormed~ 
Mr. MELI,Y. Over a period of 2 years. . . 
Senator NUNN. Did your company successfully bid on that contract ~ 
Mr. J\1:ELLY. Yes. We wonit. 
Senator NUNN. Did you complete the contract ~ 
Mr. MELLY. We are still working on it. 
Senator NUNN. When will the contract be completed ~ 
Mr. J\1:ELLY. We expect to have it completed early next year, prob­

ably January-February, next year. 
Senator N"UNN. Were there an:y other bidders on that contract ~ 
Mr. M1ilLLY. There was one other Ibid received from the Central 

State Computer Agency. 
. Senator NUNN. Where is that particular agency located ~ 

Mr. MJ~LrJY. They are part of the Department of Finance 
Administration. 

Senator NUNN. Of the State of West Virginia ~ 
Mr. MELLY, Of the State of West Virginia. 
Senator NUNN. You were bidding against the State ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any way of identifying what Mr. 

Cubbler did on that particular proposal ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. Within this, there are certain handwriting, of 

where he did some writing and editing, modifying the original West 
Virginia proposal so it could more suit!lJbly meet the requirements for 
the .uepartment of Defense. 

Senator NUNN. You recognize his handwriting~ 
Mr. ME~LY. Yes, I do. 
Senator NUNN. How do you recognize it~ What.is your means of 

recognizing it ~ Are you just familiar with it over a period of time ~ 
Have you received correspondence in the mail from him ~ How do 
you know it is his ~ 
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Mr. MELLY. I have seen his previous writings on the West Virginia 
proposal. His handwriting is quite distinctive. He prints a great deal 
and fLlso does a lot of underscoring. 

Senator NUNN. His principal role here was in terms of editing and 
assisting in this particular proposal ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. 'Would you please relate the Labor Day meeting you 

had with Oheryl Anderson and the circumstances surrounding that 
meeting and how Mr. Cubbler's name came up ~ 

1\1:'".'. MELLY. I had heen on vacation with my family and had re­
turned on Labor Da.y. On Tuesday lca.lIed the office. One of my peo­
ple, Mr. Art Oarroll, infol'medme that Mr. Ney and Sherry Ander­
son were in New York wanting to get together. 

There was no way I could poss1bly turIL the motor home in and 
get into the office the same day. I came in on ,Vednesday, the Labor 
Day week, which was my plan all a.long. Mr. Ney had'to return to 
'Vashington. So he was not present. 

Miss Sherry Anderson, an employee of his company, came in and 
we discussed, amongst other things, his pending contract. 

Senator NUNN. "Then did you first meet Mr. Cubbled 
Mr. MELLY. I first met Mr . .oubbler in 19'72, I .believe, when I wu.s 

with Oambridge and I assumed additional responsibilities for HAS 
and also for another division of Cambridge. 

Senator NUNN. Did he do any work for you at that time as a. 
consultant ~ 

Mr. MELLY. No, he did not. 
Senator NUNN. 'When was the first time you had any contractual 

'rela.tionship with Mr. Oubbled 
Mr. MELLY. The first time I paid him for consulting was on the 

educationa.l program up in New York city, 2-day semmar. 
Senator NUNN. Did you negotiate that contractual arrangement 

with Mr. Oubbler or was that done through third parties? 
Mr. MELLY. It was suggested by a third party, Mr. Ney, as a result 

of a conversation he had with Mr. Dubbler. The actual negotiation 
of the time and the amount of money was between Mr. Oubbler and 
myself. 

Senator NUNN. ,Vhen did that occud 
Mr. MELLY. That occurred in early June 19'74. 
Senator NUNN. Tell us a little ibit about it in your own words. Did 

you bring up the question of money or did Mr. Oubbler bring it up? 
'" Mr. MELLY. I believe I hrought up the question of how much it 

was to be. 
Senator NUNN. 'What was Mr. Oubhler's response ~ 
Mr. MELLY. He responded that whatever I thought was 

appropriate .. 
Senator NUNN. Did you then make an offed 
Mr. MELLY. I said any time we Tetain consultants we normally pay 

$150 a day. 
Senator NUNN. Is that based on an 8-hour day or wu.s it. !based on 

a weekend rate ~ What kind of arrangement was it ~ 
Mr. MELLY. It was more of an 8 hours, !but the norunal payment 

is $150 for an 8-hour day. 
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Senator NUNN. How did you go a,bout ascertaining the amounts ~ 
Did he submit the vouchers to you or did you talk a,bout it on the 
phone ~ How did that come about ~ 

Mr. l\1ELLY. We did not submit vouchers. I would discuss with 
him, how many hours, how many days he spent on the particular 
project and for the last two, he was in New York. So it was direct 
observation on my part. 

Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler ask you to make the checks pay­
able to D. C. Chambless? 

Mr. JYiELLY. Yes; he did, Senator. . 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, did you know that during the J?eriod 

Mr. Cubbler was doing work for you that he was in the positIon to 
influence within HEW the approval of 90 percent Federal funding 
for the State of West Virginia MMIS system development ~ 

Mr. MELLY. I was not aware that he could influence. The con­
tracts th!J,t we obtain are with the States. 'rhey are directly between 
FMS and the State itself. 

Senator NUNN. You were not aware that he was in the position 
where he could influence that contract ~ 

Mr.1VIELLY. No, Senator. I was not. 
Senator NUNN. Did you intend these payments to Oubbler to be 

not only of benefit to you as far as the writing and editing was 
concerned, but were you also intending to buy a little influence or 
help~ 

Mr. MELLY . .A!bsolutely not, Senator. I might add that we are a 
small company. That kind of expertise to help us write a proposal 
which has to 'be done at night 01" on weekends, occasionally during 
the day iby ourselves, was invalur.ble to us as far as having it avail­
!tble to us, that kind of expertise without the encumbrances of a 
fixed salary. 

Senator NUNN. Did you have a feeling that you had an advantage 
over other cont.ractors by having an HEW official help edit your 
proposals? 

Mr. MELLY. I think the advantages in the fact that the proposal 
became a much better and much tighter J?l'oposal. But as faT' as 
using it '.ror influence, there was never any mtention. 

Senator NUNN. You never discussed any influence with Mr. 
Cubbler~ 

Mr. MELLY. No, Senator. I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Did you pay the money to Mr. Cubbler in part 

to make sure HEW cleaTed your contracts ~ 
Mr. MELLY. kbsolutely not .. As I say, the process ih selection of 

these contra;cts is that the Evaluation Committee of the State ma,kes 
,the selection. They prepare a report hy this evaluation committee 
which is then forwarded to the regional office of HEW, SRS. They 
make any comments on it and then forward it on up for final as­
sign:hlent, by SRS. 

But the selection process, the State makes the decision fil'st. 
Senato)' NUNN. MT. Melly, on January 3, 1975, you drafted one 

of the checks for $1,000 to D. C. Chambless. Do you have the check 
stub ~ Do you have a copy of it ~ The chief clerk will give it to you. 

Let us take a look at that check, January 3, 1975. Do you have 
that stub there~ 

------.. ------------------------------------~--------------. 
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Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. 'What does that stub say~ 

. Mr. MELLY. It says professional fees, West Virginia. 
Senator NUNN. Four days after you drafted the check, HEW 

records show that Mr. Cubbler began work on the addition of long­
term care under the MMIS program. The records shows Mr. Cubbler 
in April was a forceful advocate of this new proposal. 

Indeed, it resulted in $134,000 supplement to the contract by June 
of 1975. Please explain when you first beca,me aware of this project 
to develop a long-term care element and tell us what the connection 
was between your payment of $1,000 to Mr. Cubbler and his timely 
work on ·behalf of what eame to be a substantial contract supplement 
for FMS. 

Mr. l\1ELLY. First of all, to identify this check, Senator, the check 
was the final payment for the preparation of the West Virginia 
proposal. I first became aware of the long-term care project while 
working in West Virginia with some of the medical staff under the 
Department. 

They were quite advanced in doing their staff work on developing 
weekly patient characteristic profiles for our nursing home patients. 
Sometime in mid-January I was notified by Mr. Cubbler that West 
Virginia was going to make a request for an additional grant on the 
long-term care module. 

Senator NUNN. Was he advising you of that as an consultant to 
you~ 

Mr. l\1ELLY. I think it came up in a conversation where we were 
discussing some problems I was having with the contract. He men­
tioned that 'West Virginia, was going to make a request at that time. 

Senator NUNN. V\Tasn't that inside information ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I was already aware of the fact that West Virginia 

was working on it. 
Senator NUNN. Go ahead. 
Mr. MELLY. In mid-January we made a presentation, FMS made 

a presentation to a number of staff of the Department of ,V" eHare. 
Included in this meeting were two Federal officials, Mr. Jim Delaney 
and Mr. John Gallagher, who was the project officer from Philadel­
phia on the MMIS contract. 

After the meeting we adjourned to the Commissioner's office and 
as part of the discussion there was a request made which I believe 
the Commissioner asked Mr. Delaney for some assistance in prepar­
ing a grant application. That was really pretty much the extent of 
it. The $1,000 check was a final payment for the original proposal. 
There was no connection between the long-term care-.-

Senator NUNN. No what? . 
Mr~ MELLY. There was no cOlmection between that check I1nd long­

term cl1re. 
Senator NUNN. In your conversations with the subcommittee staff, 

you stated that beginning UJbout June 1, 1975, you leased a Chrysler 
Cordobl1 automobile in Washington and allowed Mr. Cubbler to use 
it for about 15 months, in fact until just a few weeks ago. . 

Could you explain the relationship between the automobile and 
this contractual relationship ~ 
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Mr. ~IELLY. When we started work in . West Virginia, one of the 
problems with doing these contracts is our people are away from 
their home 5 days a week. So in order to provide some kind of assist­
ance,some help, we leased two automobiles, two Chryslers in Charles-
ton, 'W.Va. . 
. tVe were then talking about opening an office in Virginia and 
tried to letl,se a third car froIIl the same dealer in Oharleston, 
W. Va., to move over into the Virginia office. We had a number of 
people, personnel already stationed or based in Virginia. 

We told the bank that our intent. was to move it out of the State 
into Virginia. The bank said they were unable to lease or finance 
autorriobiles that were out of State. In our conversation with Mr. 
Oubbler, I asked him if he was· aware of any leasing company in 
~he Washington, D.C. area that we could do business with. . 

Subsequently, he did contact me about the L. P. Steuart L\lasmg 
Co. At the time the automobile arrived, none of us were in town. 
We were all in Chll,rleston or in New York. I asked Mr. Cubbler 
to pick the car up. . 

",Ve did not get the CRAMPUS contract that we had bid on, the 
proposal you saw previously. So we delayed opening up the Virginia 
office until just about () or 8 months ago. Just through a process of 
osmosis, I believe, as I already explained, is that Mr. Cubbler just, 
the car just stayed with him. 

We just never found it convenient to remove it and start using 
it in our other operation. 

Senator NUNN. What was the approximate date that the car was 
leased ~ June 1, 1975 ~ Is that right ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes . 
. Senator NUNN. Do you have any document there that would show 

that ~ You do have a document there ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Could you identify that document so we can put 

it in the record ~ 
Mr. MELLY. One is a vehicle lease order with L. P. Steuart Leasing 

Co. 
Senator NUNN. We will have this as exhibit No. 16 without 

objection. 
[The document referred to was marked "exhibit No. 16" for re£er­

ence and may be found in the m~s of the Subcommittee.] 
Senator NUNN. When did Ml'. Cubbler return the automobile or 

did he return th2 automobile ~ When did you take possession ~ 
Mr. MELLY. On the advice of counsel, we took possessionappToxi­

mately 3 weeks ago. 
Senator NUNN. About 3 weeks ago ~ 
Mr. J\fuLLY. Yes . 

. Senator. NUNN. That was based on the advice of your attorneys ~ 
. Mr. MELLY. Yes. . ' 

Senator NUNN. We won't get into their particular advice and why, 
unless you want to explain that further. . . 

Mr. MELLY. I might add in looking at this leaseagreem,ent, Sena­
tor, 'one o£ the reasons why, when the office· was not open in Virginia, 
we did not immediately turn the car hack to L. P. Steuart Leasing 
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because th~re was a tremendous penalty if you dQn't honQr the lease 
for the first year which would have been' approximately, I think, 
$1,500 penalty. 

Senator NUN;N". Approximately $1,500 penalty if you had not kept 
the automQbile under lease ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. How much were yQU paying per month for the 

autQmobile ~. 
Mr. 1tfELLY. $202 a month. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know whether Mr. Cubbler used this auto­

mobile or whether it was jl,lst parked in his driveway or do you have 
any knowledge Qf that ~ 

Mr. MELLY. No. He does use the automobile. He diel use the 
automobile. 

Senator NUNN. Up until about 3 weeks ago~ 
Mr. MF.t..Lr. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have a date on that ~ 
Mr. MELLY. NO', Senator, I dO' not. 
Senator NUNN. During September of this year, 1976 ~ 
Mr.l\fuLLY. I think it was in Au~st. 
Senator NUN;N". Late August. DId you take possession of the auto­

mQbile 0'1' did you turn it back in ~ 
~r. MELLY. We still have the automobile; In fact, it is actually 

bemg used now by another company that delivered a proposal for 
us. We have been una,ble to' O'btain it just because of our schedule 
conflicts. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler willingly turned the automQbile back 
to' you~ . 

Mr. l\fuLLY. Yes, he did. 
Senator NUNN. Did you consider this part O'f any kind of con­

tractual arrangement with him ~ 
Mr.l\fuLLY. Absolutely not, Senator. 
SenatO'r NUNN. This was not part of the services rendered in t.he 

nQi'mal relatiQnship that you had with him, then ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
SenatQr NUl'f;N". It was not based on any kind of consulting services 

. rendered~ 
Mr. l\fuLLY. No. 
Senator PERCY. 'Was there any business justification for it~ Did 

he require it because of the natme of his consulting duties to drive 
back and forth to an office 0'1' was it just an additional form O'f 
compensatiO'n ~ 

Mr. l\fuLLY. NO'; it was not an additional form of compensation, 
SenatQr. The plan was. to' open an office here in Virginia. We had 
found that it is very expenSIve when QUI' persQnnel use taxis all the 
time. ,SO' our plan was to' let our personnel use the autO'mobile as 
they operate out of the Virginia office. . . 

Senator PERm::. Xou pay for tlle automobile Qn the basis Qfmile-
age ~ HO'W does this, $202 accrue ~ Is it jUst a Jl!!ot rate ~ 

Mr. MELLY: A flat rate. ' ' " 
Sena4>r PERCY. Regardless of mil!lage'~ 
Mr. l\fuLLY. Yes. 
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Senator PERCY. Did FMS or any other company pick up gasoline, 
oil, or repair costs ~ . 

Mr. ~fuLLY. vVe did not. 1V"e did pay $100 deductible on the in-
surance claim. 

Senator PERCY. You paid for the insurance ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. There was an accident. Is that right ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Oubbler was driving the automobile and had 

an accident or who was driving~ , 
Mr. ~fuLLY. He may have been driving. I am not sure. 
Senator NUNN. There was an accident and you paid the $100 

deductible ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, on March 8, 1976, two subcOlmnittee 

investigators interviewed an FMS employee at the Driskell Hotel 
in Austin, Tex. You were in Austin at that time. Is that correct, 
March 8th, 1976 ~ 

Mr. MELLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Subsequent to that interview, could you tell us 

the nature of the diSCUSSIOns you had with Mr. Oubble1' about this 
Senate investigation ~ 

Mr. ~fuLLY. Mr. Oubbler called me in Texas after the two investi­
. gators spoke to one of my employees. 

Senator NUNN. What was your employee's name ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Miss Betty Owens. I spoke to him a little bit about 

the assignment we were doing for Texas. Then he brought up the 
point of the question of the investigation. He said, "I assume you 
have heard from Betty there is an investigation." I said, "That is 
right." 

He said to me, words to the effect, that there we'!:e a couple of minor 
payments or checks paid to him bY' JLt\..S, which is the former em­
ployer of Miss Betty Owens. He, asked' if I would .destroy the check 
or lose the check which we had paid in previous years. 

Senator NUNN. 1V"hat was your response to that ~ , 
Mr. MELLY. I told him it would be useless to try to destroy the 

check, there are too many records and also microfilms by the bank. ... 
, ' Senat9r NUNN. Did he ask you about expense vouchers~ 

Mr. MELLY. J-Ie complained to, me about putting them on his ex-
pense· vouchers. I asked him why. He said-­

Senator NUNN. About who putting them on-­
Mr. ~fELLY. Mr. Richard Ney. 
Senator N UNN. Richard N ey ~ 
Mr. IyfuLLY. Yes; I said,"Why Oharlie~" He said Mr. Oubbler 

said when you receive a Federal ,contract or where there is Federal 
moneys involved, you cannot entertain, it is improper to entertain 
Federal officials. He can entertain apparently before you had the 

. contract, but ,not afterwards. Some time in early 1975, Mr. Cubbler 
called me and asked me to request Mr. Ney to change the expense 
vouchers removing his na~e.. • . 

Senator NUNN. Removmg hIS name from the expense vouchers ~ 
What kind of expense vouchers were they ~' ' 
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Mr. MELLY. These are expense vouchers that Mr. Ney forwarded 
to FMS once a month covering his various expenses and telephone, 
any entertaining he might do. 

Senator NUNN. What were the primary expenses involving Mr. 
Cubbler~ 

Mr. ~.fuLLY. They would be lunches or dinners. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any recollection of the amounts 

involved ~ 
Mr. MELLY. They would average anywhere from $18 to $20. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any idea about the overall amounts 

involving Mr. Cubbler? . 
Mr. MELLY. No; I do not, Senator. They have been turned over to 

your committee. 
Senator NUNN. That would be a matter of record. We can identify 

those amounts later, Did Mr. Gubbler ask you to do anything in 
particular with these expense vouchers? 

Mr. MELLY. Nothing other than having them changed and remov­
ing his name. 

Senator NUNN. Removing Iris name from the vouchers. Did he 
ask you to change them to anybody else in particulad Did he just 
say change them? 

Mr. MELLY. He just said to change them. 
Senator NUNN. Did you change them? 
Mr. ~fuLLY. I contacted Mr. Ney and asked him to explain the 

problem to me, said that it was my understanding that we have three 
contracts and GAO audit might ,be very eminent. Mr. Cubbler was 
qnite concerned because this apparently is improper, was frowned 
upon by HEW. I asked Mr. Ney to give me a full set of documents 
for the same amounts, but removing Mr. Cubbler's name--

Senator NUNN. You asked Mr. Ney to prepare another set of 
documents ~ 

Mr. ~.fuLLY. Yes; he did. 
Senator NUNN. And remove Mr. Oubbler's name? 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; he did, Senator. However, in discussing with 

with another member of my firm, the advisement, we decided not 
to use. them because we became aware of the Senate investigation 
and felt this 'Was all part of it. .. 

Senator NUNN. So you did have another set of vouchers prepared, 
removing Mr. Cubbler's name but what did you do with that second 
.set that was prepared? 
. Mr. MELLY. vVe turned them over to the committee. 

Senator NUNN. Did you turn over the first set, the legitimate set 
of vouchel'S to the committee? . . 

Mr. ~fuLLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Those were the ones with Mr. Cubbler's name in 

them? 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. So you did not go along in full with Mr. Cubbler's 

request? . 
Mr. MELLY. No, Senator.. , 
Mr. FELDltAN. Mr. Ohairman, c?uld I put in the record the original 

,expense vouchers and you could Identify them, perhaps. 
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• Senator NUNN. Let's identify the originals first, the ones that 
have Mr. Cubbler's name on them. 

Mr. MELLY. Yes; these are the Xeroxes of the original vouchers. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have copies of the substitute vouchers that 

were prepared at your request. 
Mr. J\lIELLY. Yes, Senator. They appear to be the substitute 

vouchers. . 
Senator NUNN. When Mr. Cubbler asked you to substitute the 

vouchers, was he aware of our investigation? 
Mr, ~IELLY. I don't believe so, Senator. He never mentioned it to 

me. 
Senator NUNN. I believe he asked you earlier to destroy the checks. 
Mr. MELLY. That was after the March 8 meeting in Austin, Tex. 
Senator NUNN. In other words, this expense voucher came up 

before that. Is that correct? 
Mr. ]\iELLY. Yes; January to February of 1975,1976. 
Senator NUNN. ,Vere you aware of the investigation at the time 

Mr. Cubbler made his request about expense vouchers? 
Mr. ]\fELLY. No; I was not, Senator. First, I became aware of the 

Senate investigation, was on March 9-well, March 8 when the two 
investigators came to interview one of my employees. 

Senator NUNN. ,Vere you aware of the Senate investigation when 
those vouchers were changed ~ 

Mr. MELLY. I don't think I hea.rd the question. 
Senator NUNN. "Were you aware of the Senate investigat.ion when 

the vouchers were changed ~ 
Mr. ]\iELLY. Excuse me, Senator. I received a request from Mr. 

Cubbler in January, February. But I do not know at this point in 
time when I made the specific request to Mr. Ney. 

Senator NUNN. You do not remember exactly when you made the· 
request to Mr. N ey? 

Mr. MELLY. No. 
Senator NUNN. I tmderstand March 8, 1976, was when you first 

had the discussion in Austin, Tex., about thL committee investiga­
tion. Is that correct? 

Mr. MELLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. I also understand that the vouchers were changed 

,betwe.en March 15 and April 15, 1976? 
Mr. MELLY. If that is correct, then that is when I was aware of 

the investigation, at that point. 
Senator NUNN. At that time? But you did turn over both sets to 

the subcommittee? 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, I did. 
Senator NUNN. You did tell subcommittee sta.ff about the request 

of Mr. Cubbler to change the vouchers? 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator; I did. 
Senator NUNN. So the subcommittee has the complete and accu­

.1'ate vouchers at this time ~ Is that right ~ 
Mr. ]\iELLY. Yes, Senator; they do. 
Senator NUNN. You did not follow through with the request of 

Mr. 0ubbler then to not only change the vouchers, but to have them 
submitted in a. differe:p.t form 1 
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Mr. MELLY. No, Senator; I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Did he actually tell you to submit t,hem to the 

sllbcommittee in a changed form or to anyone else in a changed 
form~ 

Mr. MELLY. No; he did not. He did not ask me to submit them. 
Senator NUNN. Did he renew his request after the March meeting~ 
Mr. MELLY. He did make another request on the checks about 

either destroying the checks or losing the checks. . 
Senator NUNN. Either what~ 
Mr. MELLY. Either destroying or losing the checks. 
Senator NUNN. He asked you to change them first, then he asked 

you the second time to either destroy them or lose them ~ 
MT. MELLY. No. We are talking about the checks now. He did not 

bring up the expense vouchers to Mr. Ney, just the checks . 
Senator NUNN. He asked you to change the expense vouchers, but 

he asked you to either lose or destroy the checks ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. Do you want to add something here ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I am really not positive of this, but I think there may 

have been another mention made by Mr. Cubbler asking for tIle 
vouchers to be changed. I am really not sure of that. 

Senator NUNN. You conveyed the request about the expense vouch­
ers to Mr. Ney~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes; I did. 
Senator NUNN. ';Vas he the one that actually did the changing in 

submitting the second set ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I would imagine it was probably his wife, former 

Miss Cheryl Anderson. She does most of his adminisbrative work. 
Senator NUNN. They forwarded those to you ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did they have any other names substituted for 

Mr . .cubbler's name ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; they did substitute names. 
Senator NUNN. Did you ask them to substitute names~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator; I did. 
Senator NUNN. Did you give them any instructions as to whose 

names to substitute ~ . 
Mr. MELLY. No; I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have knowledge of whose names were 

substituted ~ 
Mr. MET"LY. I would have to take a look at the records . 
Senator NUNN. Could you do that for us~ This would be the 

amended expense vouchers. ~ 
[The document.s referred to were marked "Exhibit Nos. 11 and 18" 

for reference and may .be found in the files of the subcommittee.] 
Senator NUNN. I would like for you to give us the names of those, 

if you {!ould, the second set. 
Mr. BONNER. You want the names substituted for }\tIl'. Cabbler's 

name, Senator ~ I 
Senator NUNN. That is right; substituted. 
Mr. MELLY. There is a number of names here. 
Senator NUNN. You don't have to give the particular n!l!mes. Do 

you know who these people were, generally speaking~ 
70-806-77--4 
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Mr. MELLY. In one case, my name is substituted. 
Senator NUNN. Do you llave any other general classification of 

people whose names were substituted ~ I am not asking for specific 
names. We can. have those documented on the record. I am asking 
if you know the general categories of people whose names were 
substituted ~ , 

Mr .. MELlrY. It appears to be the people on the Hill, Senator, that 
he might be involved in in the legislative proe'~s. 

Senator NUNN. l\{r. Ney might be involved with ~ Are they pri­
marily committee staff people on the Hill ~ 

]\fl'. MELLY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. At this point, Senator Percy, I know you have 

some questions. I have taken a lot of time. I want to turn it over 
to you. 

Senator PEROY. Having spent the past year or so investigating 
the activities of the multinational corporation in their conduct of 
business llibroad, I "Gan .assure you that it is an equally painful ex­
perience.tolook at the influence that may be involved in the award­
ing ,of Federal contracts. But I do wisli to expresf' appreciation to 
you and your counsel for your full cooperation with this committee. 
It ena.bled us to get to the heart of this matter much more quickly 
than we could have otherwise. . 

We dislike spending our time this way. It is not our primary 
function. vVe are legislators, not prosecutors. We are not trying to 
usurp the role of the U.S. attorney. On the other hand, many times 
it is our job to determine whether the organization and structure 
of the institution is adequate to protect the public against abuse. 

It has been mentioned that HEW drafted our investigator, J olm 
Walsh, to head its investigative office. I don't know whether you 
,know it, Mr. Chairman, but a very valued member of the minority 
staff has come from Mr. Bonner's office. She is Lynn Lerish, one of 
our dedicated and talented staff members. 

vVe appl.'eciate all the fine training she had in your office. 
Mr. BONNER. We miss her, Senator. 
Senator PERCY. I would like to ask Mr. Melly, whether you were 

aware that in paying Mr. Cubbler, Y011 might have been involved 
in breaching the Federal laws~ 'iVere you hiring someone who had 
an expertise and knowledge of the matter that could help you or 
were you hiring Mr. Cu!bbler because of his ability to influence a 
contract~ ,. 

Mr .. MELLY. Senator, in retrospect, I find this is a very embarrass­
ing thing. At the time I retail],.ed the services of Mr. Cubbler, all of 
.his work.was done on weekends and in the evening. I might point 
out that he is a very hard worker in working on these proposals. 
There was never any intention in my mind nor do I think I could 
have in obtaining through Ml'. Cubbler the awarding of these con­
tracts. It is my understanding it is a contract between a State and a 

comS pany. P Y 1 Ill" b d' .. h" b . enator ERCY. et, w len we 00 rat 11S JO escrlptlon, IS JO 1S 
listed as director, division of medicaid systems. The Civil Service 
Commission position description for his job is as follows: 

This position is thlltof a Director of the Division of Medicaid Systems, 
Social and Rehabilitation Service. The primary purpose of the position fs to 
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provide leadership, direction, and to carryover all responsibilities for devel· 
oping model management systems and providing technical assistance necessary 
for efficiency and effectiveness of the Medicaid Program at the {)entral Office, 
SRS Regional Office, and State agency level's. 

Did he at any time say to you this gets into an area of a conflict 
of interest where he should disqualify himself~ 

If so, when did he say it, and with respect to what relationship ~ 
Mr. },fELLY. No, Senator; he never did say he should disqualify 

himself or there would be a conflict of interest. 
Senator PEROY. Pardon. 
Mr. },fELLY. No. 
Senator PEROY. Did ,you make any phone calls or did Mr. Cubb· 

~er make any phone calls during what you might call normal work· 
mg hours~ 

Mr. },fELLY. I am sorry. . 
Senator PEROY. Did he make any phone calls to you or did you 

or any of your associates make any phone calls to him during the 
normal working hours ~ , 

Mr. },fELLY. Yes; we did, Senator. 
Senator PEROY. You did ~ Were those at the lunch hour when 

he was on his own time or during normal business hours ~ 
Mr. MELLY. These would be during normal business hours deal· 

ing with the contracts that we were servicing at that time. 
Senator PEROY. Could you give us the details of the type of phone 

calls ~ 'Did they relate to contracts ~ What were other reasons that 
they were carried on during the normal business hours, if he was 
in a sense moonlighting and carrying on these activities evenings 
and weekends ~ , 

Mr: MELLY. These conversations during the day were not in con· 
nection with his m.oonlighting activities. As was stated earlier, the 
Medicaid Management Information System is a model system. But 
there is' a great number of Federal regulations being published 
every day, mainly in the area of utilization review and control. 
So we were discussing these regulations with Mr. Cubbler as 'well 
as also with other members of HEW concerning the data elements 
that are required for Federal certification. 

Senator PEROY. You have been a very successful businessman and 
'at one time, you did work for one of our highly respected man· 
agement consulting firms. You have, by your own admission, paid 
'an employee' of HEW to help you prepare a contract proposal. 
We know that he was influential in the office which approved the 
contract. ' , 

Would you put yourself on tIle other side of the table now, env'i· 
sion yourself as a prudent administrator in HEW. vVould you 
say in retrospect that the contract should have been awarded to 
FMS, knowing what the subcommittee now knows ~ 
, Mr. },tIELLY. Excuse me, Senator. 

Senator PEROY. Surely. 
Mr. },fELLY. Senator, I believe our proposal was the best pro· 

posal submitted. I believe also' that the State is quite pleased with 
the work that we have been'doing for them. We are very happy 
and very proud to be part of working with 'West Virginia and 
Maryland. 
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In the case of West Virginia, we are, developing and installing' 
a system much more comprehensive than MMIS, but will help solve­
.many of the problems that we have been seeing in the newspaper. 

Senator PEROY. I recognize that. It is all well and good. Now,. 
if you could respond directly to the question, assume you are an 
administrator and you know everything that you Imow now, should' 
they have placed the contract--

Mr. MELLY. I believe they should have signed it. 
Senator PEROY. Knowing that there was the appearance of conflict 

of interest. Let's take into account that it is the best proposal offer-· 
ing the best service, but we have such a thing as conflict of interest 
.and appearance of conflict of interest. You know that there was' 
influence used in the awarding of these contracts. 

Do you think the contract should have been awarded under those' 
circumstances ~ , 

Mr. MELLY. No; I am not aware of any influence that has been 
exerted by Mr. Cubbler. 

Senator PEROY. You don't think he had any influence in placing' 
any of these contracts ~ 

Mr. MELLY. I am just not aware of any, Senator. The evaluation· 
process is so extensive and complete and it requires many signa­
tures, not only of the first selection made by the State, but also by' 
the regional office and at the central level. 

Senator PEROY. You are not aware that he short circuited some 
of these evaluation processes in order to see that a substantial im­
provement, a $133,000 addition to a contract as I recall, was made~' 
He actually intervened to see that the contract was awarded. 

Mr. MELLY. I was informed that by the committee staff. I was' 
not aware of it at the time it was happening. The request for the 
additional funding was requested by the State, that project was a 
State-initiated project. 

Senator PEROY. Let's make an assumption that he had influence. 
He was accepting payments from you. Even though the terms or 
that contract were superior and the services offered were superior, 
is it fair to any other contractor if he is able to receive money on 
the one hand and then be apart of the evaluation and the contract­
placing responsibility on the ot-hed 

Mr. MELLY. I believe, Senator, with that assumption, the answer' 
is no. 

Senator PEROY. I would agree. I j"ust don't see how we could' 
ever countenance that kind of thing. You couldn't get people to' 
bid. It costs money for companies to make bids to the Government. 
. I£ someone has that kind of' an inside track, it just seems impos­
sible to assume that the normal competitive processes can operate. 
It is no different- than the Lockheed plan for getting business 
abroad; having inside people receiving money. 

How can anyone compete effectively unless they outbid Locldleed' 
in these payments ~ It really corrupts the whole system, doesn't it ~ 

'In addition to your contacts and payments to Mr. Cubbler, would 
yon tell the subcommittee if you have made payments, provided' 
gifts, gratuities or services of any other kind to any other Federal' 
officials in the health Ci.tre area ~ 
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If so, for what purposes ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No, Senator; no other payments made. 
Senator PEROY. No pa,yments, no gifts of any kind ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No, Senator. 
Senator PEROY. In the health care area or have they been made in 

;any other area ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No, Senator; the only payments we made are the 

·ones' discussed here for the work performed by Mr. Cubbler on the 
proposals. 

Senator PEROY. The question could be raised, then, that if you 
had never made any payments in your business experience before, 
~rr. Melly, why in this particular case was it done ~ 

Mr. MELLY. We had approximately 3 to 4 weeks to prepare this 
proposal, but at this point we were working very hard on it. When 
the suggestion was made we could obtain this kind of expertise 
from Mr. Cubbler, we were quite overjoyed by it. 

"Ve were working, as I said, many hours and our weekends on 
it and we were just starting to run out of time. When this avail­
ability became lmown to ·us, and he did work quite hard, and we 
knew we had to pay him. 

Senator PEROY. You don'·t always have time to prepare a bid. You 
are always operating under deadlines and pressure. It is always 
conflicting with other work in the office. 

I still don't understand why, if this practice had never been 
engaged in before, this exception was made ~ 

Is this field any different ~ Is it necessary to do business in order 
to get business ~ The American corporations have testified and said, 
"Look, you don't understand how we have to ao business abroad. 
This is the way it is done." Is there anything about the health care 
field that makes it different from other fields and made you feel 
that you really had to get a degree of expertise and help that you 
hadn't or that you ordinarily do not have to get ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Senator, one of the major areas of expertise that Mr. 
Cubbler has is in the area of Federal regulations, translating that 
into the impact it has on MMIS. This was an expertise which we 
did not have. So he was extremely helpful in that area. 

But to the best of my knowledge, there is no requirement 01' 
pressure that this is the way business is to be done in the health 
care field. I felt none of that pressure other than the pressure of 
preparing a good proposal. 

Senator PEROY. Do you have any lmowledge of any other com­
panies doing business in the health field, where it is essential or 
desirable to pay people who have direct relationships with the Fed­
eral Government or have had immediate past relationships ~ 

Mr. MELLY. I am not aware of any other company that djd this 
kind of thing, who needed that kind of expertise. 

Senator PEROY. No advice you ever received. from any people in 
business that you really need inside help ~ , 

Mr. MELLY. Pardon me r 
Senator PEROY. I just wonder how you and Mr. dubbler came 

together then, what circumstances brought it about. I u.m sorry. I 
wasn't here at the beginning of the testimony. Did he seek you out 
or did you seek him out ~ 
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Mr. MELLY. Mr. N ey is. & marketing representative that I have 
here in 1IV ashington. Through his assistant, Mr. N ey's assistant, 
she advised me that the proposal had been reviewed, copies of our 
proposal had been. reviewed by Mr. Cubbler. He felt it was a great 
deal of work that needed to be done on it. 

Senator PEROY. How did they have knowledge that he could help 
and would be available for that~ Did you know that he had ever 
moonlighted for anyone else before ~ 

Mr. ~IELLY. Not to my knowledge, no. I said at that time to Miss 
Anderson, well, we are about 3 weeks away from proposal submis­
sion and this needs a lot of additional work. 'Where CIl,n I get that 
kind of help? She suggested Mt·. Cubbler. 

Senator PEROY. I have lived in Cook County all my life. I don't 
have firsthand knowledge, but I have always heard how you have 
to do business somethres in Cook County to get the business. I have 
an interest in 1IV est Virginia. I have more members of my family­
grandchildren, my daughter and son-in-law-Iiving there than in 
any other State. 

I wasn't aware of the fact that you had to do business in "West 
Virginia in any part,icular way, however. You testified that you 
engaged a public relations firm to assist you in obtaining the con­
tract in West Virginia. 

How did you happen to hire the firm ~ Didn't you :feel you had 
the same [1,ccess to HEvV that any other private citizen does ~ Didn't 
you feel you had the same opportunity to win a contract award as 
any other company ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes, I did. But we had no representation or no em­
ployees here in vVashington in the marketing role. We were quite 
busy' on the existing business. We just were unable to come to 
"Washington on different occasions to keep track of what was hap­
pening in the health care field. 

Senator PEROY. vVhat representations were made to you by the 
public relations firm as to what they could do for you in vVest 
Virginia~ 

Mr. MELLY. You mean as far as--
Senator PEROY. What kind of a presentation did they make to 

you as to why you should hire them? What representations did 
they make as to how they could make up :for your own firm's lack 
of knowledge or ability in this particular contract area? 

Mr. J\1ELLY. Mr. N ey had been retained by my :former company 
and when FMS was organized we continued to retain Mr. Ney. There 
were no representations made by Mr. N ey that he could do anything 
in influencing the award of a contract in West Virginia. 

Senator PEROY; I would like to again express OUt' appreciation 
to you and to your counsel for your cooperation with this subcom­
mittee. I would like to ask you one last qu.estion. It can be answered 
now or possibly you could on reflection, give us a more detailed 
answer for oUt' record and I would 'aSk unanimous consent that 
the record be held open for a week. Our problem is not to conduct 
an investigation of Mr. Cubbler. Our problem is to see how to get 
at the root of the problem. We just tali:e this as a case. . 
If there is any criminal action indicated, it has to :follow through 

ordinary law enforcement channels. 
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But our job is to see how we can basically improve the system 
so we can restore integrity to it and improve the management of 
the system at HEW so that the problems that are brought out do 
not recur. 

Can you think of any ways that we can improve the procedures 
and practices or do you think ex.isting law is quite adequate and 
it is just a matter of carrying it out ~ 

Any suggestions you can make now or later we would appreciate. 
Mr. MELLY. I would be happy to make some suggestions. I think 

it is such a complex question I would like to do it at a later time. 
Senator PERCY. Thank you very much indeed. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, I have a few more questions. 
Could you give us your definition of an advanced planning docu­

ment known as an APD ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; it is under Public Law 92-603, the State which 

wishes to apply for section 235 funding for the involvement and 
implementation of MMIS, must submit an advanced planning, doc­
ument to the SRS. 

Senat.or NUNN. Does this document have confidential information 
in it in terms of the price. that States e:xpect. to pay for contracts ~ 

Mr. MELLY. The APD does contain priCI) information. As to 
whether it is confidential, I don't really know. 

Senator NUNN. Wouldn't it be of considerable advantage to per­
spective bidders on contracts to know what the State expects to 
pay for a partiG1.!lar contract ~ 

Mr. ~.fuLLY. It would certainly be helpful to them, yes. 
Senat.or NUNN. ])0 the State governments send out these APDs 

to the contractors for bid purposes or are they sent to the HEW 
officials ~ . 

Mr. MELr.,Y .. They sent, them to the HEW personnel. 
Senator NUNN. So that is not part of the request for bid ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No. . 
Senat'or Nu:r::m. You ,never' received from the State government 

a~ong with the request for bid an APD ~ , 
Mr. MELLY. No. 
Senator NUNN. Have you ever be~n suppliecl with an APD by 

Mr. Cubbled 
M~ .. ~1ELLY. Yes, Senator;I ~lave. . 
Senator NUNN. Can you ~lve us the cu'cumstances of that~ 
,Mr. ~.fuLL1. Yes; he m,ailed to our New York office the APD· 

from the State of Idaho. . 
Senator NUNN. This was an advanced planning document from 

the State of Idaho submitted to HEW. It was mailed to you by 
Mr. Cubbled 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. , 
Senator 'NUN:t:T. :p~d he w~'lte you a letter along with the APD?' 
Mr. MELLY. No. 
Senator 'N mm: How ao you how he mailed it? . 
Mr, ¥.~L}JY., ,I can tell. It was in a big brown envelope in his; 

handwrltmg: ' .... , 
Senator N UNN. Do you have that envelope ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No. 
Senator NUNN. Has it been thrown away? 
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Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Sermtor :tf'ITNN. You are testifying from your recollection ol.,tha·~ 

envelope~ . 
Mr. MELLY. Pardon me ~ . 
Senator NUNN. You are testi:fying as to your recollection of what 

was on that envelope ~ 
Mr. M.ELLY. Yes. . 
Senator N UNN. When did you receive that ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I received it approximately 2 months ago. 
Senator N UNN. Did your company bid on Idaho 1 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; our company bid. on the Idaho proposal. 
Senator NUNN. Were you successfui? 
Mr. MELLY. No; we were not. 
Renator NUNN. Who won that bid ~ 
Mr. MELLY. It is my understanding that EDS did, Electronic 

Data Systems. 
Benator NUNN. Did you have in that APD sent to you by Mr. 

Oubbler advance knowledge of what the State of Idaho expected to 
pay for that pn,rticular contract' . 

Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator; it was in that document. 
Senator NUNN. Did your bid correspond to that amount or was 

your bid under it or over it ~ Do you recall the amounts ~ I suppose 
that is the real guestion. . 

Mr. MELLY. I believe our bid was slightly over the amount .. The 
APD provides a Jarge rang-e. For example, talked in terms of any­
where from $1 to $2 per claim. 

Senator NUNN. Did you think there was anything wrong with your 
"Company receiving- the .APD 1 

Mr. MELLY. I didn't request it, Senator. 
Rpnrtor NuN'''', Yon did not request it from Mr. Cubbled 
Mr. Mm.LY. No. 
Senntor NUNN. You did not feel the fees you were paying him 

were for exchange of that kind of confidential information ~ 
Mr. MELT.Y. No; the last payment to Mr. Cubbler was made in 

'last year, 1975. 
Sena,tor NUNN. When was this APD sent to you ~ 
Mr. MELLY . .Approximately 6 to 8 weeks ag-o. 
Renil.tor NUNN. Was it a copy of the APD or was it the originaH 
Mr. Mm.LY. I believe it was a copy. 
Semttor NUNl", Was Mr. Oubbler using the leased automobile 

dl1i'inr this period of time ~ 
Mr. MELIN. Yes: he was, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Melly, did you have any opportuntiy to read 

the West Virginia advanced planning document V 
Mr. MELI.Y. With my former employer, Fry consultin~ group, 

we preparen the RFP for the State of West Virg-inia and as part 
·o:f our work with the State we did read the~dvallced planning 
document. ' i 

Senator NUNN. Y~ur rormer employer, you actually helped pre­
pare for West Virginia the request for proposals' 

Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
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Senator NUNN. You did see the advanced planning documenU 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Then you left that company~ 
Mr. MELLY. FMS started up in February of 1974. 
Senator NUNN. Is there any kind of rule against a person who 

prepares these RFPs and APDs from actually bidding on the 
contracts~ 

Mr. MELLY. Not to my knowledge. 
Senator NUNN. So the company you formerly worked for could 

have prepared the RFP and APD for West Virginia and then they 
could have turned around and bid on the contract ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yes; we did not bid the APD. It was given to us by 
the State as part of our normal work. 

Senator NUNN. What is the name of your former employed 
Mr. MELLY. Fry consulting group, F-r-y. 
Senator NUNN. So they prepared the RFD, but not,the APD i 
Mr. MELLY. Not the APD. 
Senator NUNN. But they did prepare the request for proposals i' 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Didn't you find that a bit unusual in the contmct 

relationship for the people who prepare for West Virginia the 
request for bid to turn around and bid on the contract ~ . 

Mr. MELLY. I don't see anything wrong with that, very honestly. 
Senator NUNN. In other words, when you bid on the contract in 

your present position, you did not think there was anything wrong 
with it~ 

Mr. MELLY. No. 
Senator NUNN. There is no regulation, rule or law that prohibits 

that, to your knowledge ~ , 
Mr. MELLY. Not to my lmowledge, Senator; no. 
Senator NUNN. Do you feel that access to the advanced planning 

document and the discussions with State officials regarding the 
request for bid itself gave you any advantage when you bid on the 
MMIS contract in West Virginia ~ . 

Mr. MELLY. The major benefit was that we were aware of how 
the State was thinking. We knew what their requirements and needs 
and objectives were. 

Sena;tor NUNN. Would you bid ag;ainst another company :1; you: 
knew It prepared the request for bld and also had access to the' 
APD when you did not. 

Would you invest much money and time in going out and pre­
paring a proposal in that kind of sit\lation if you had lmowledge 
that another company. had done that lnl;td of work for the State ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Dependmgupon the reqUIrements of the RFP, which 
they are different from State to State, I would have to say yes. If' 
these requirements met what we think our capabilities are. 

Senator N UNN. You would go ahead and bid on it ~ . 
Mr. MELLY. Yes, Senator. . 
Senator NUNN. Do yon think, based on your experience, is this' 

It common practice in HEW to allow this kind of procedure by the 
Stlttes~ . . . 

Mr.' MELliY. I can't answer that one way or the' other. 
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Senator NUNN. ,If you were running a State program, would you 
allow the com.pany who put out the RFP for you and who con­
:sulted with you on that to be a bidder on tl~at particular contract ~ 

Mr. :MELLY. Yes; I would. . 
Senator NUNN. Would you allow any company to have the APD 

before they put in a bid ~ 
Mr. :MELLY. I would say sitting here, no, Senator, I would not. 
Senator NUNN. You would not let them have the advanced plan­

ning document if you were running the State ~ Why is that ~ 
Mr. ~fELLY. I think it does give a company some additional infor­

mation that mayor may not be supplied to all bidders . 
. Senator NUNN. A few minutes ago in answer to Senator Percy's 
.question, I believe that you answered that" there had been no other 
Federal official that your company 11as ever paid or given a gift 
to. Is that right ~ . 

Mr. :MELLY. Yes, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. Would you make that same statement as to the 

State officials ~ 
Mr. ~fELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. I believe you mentioned Dr. Mangus, medical 

. .director of the West Virginia medicaid program, to our subcom-
mittee staff. Do you know him personally ~ . 

Mr. :MELLY. Yes; I have been working with Dr. Mangus in West 
Virginia. He is a part-time medical doctor for the medicaid program. 

Senator Nmm. He is the man in charge of the medicaid program 
in West Virginia~ _ 

Mr. :MELLY. He is a medical director. He is not really in charge 
,of the medicaid program. 

Senator NUNN. How would you describe his position ~ 
Mr. :MELJ-,Y. Part-time medical director. 
Senator NUNN. Part-time~ 
Mr. :MELLY. Yes; he has his own private practice, plus other 

things ... 
Sena.tor NUNN. What is his role as part-time medical director in 

.re~ardto the medicaid program" and the MMIS program in West 
V ll'gin.il). ~ . 

Mr. MELLY. He spends a great deal of time in reviewing com­
,plaints or requests for additiona.l payments for providers, to build 
what he considers necessary procedures. He spends a great deal of 
time looking at the. Fe,deral regulations, tr!1nslating them into policy 
-.or program regulatIOns for the State. 

Senator NUNN. Does he deal with companies like yours that are 
involved iIi bidding on these MMIS programs and involved in 
,carrying them out if you are the successful bidder ~ 

Mr. :MELLY. Yes; in the early stages of our work in ,West Vir­
ginia, we spent a great deal of time with Dr. Mangus. 

Senator NUNN. What I am trying to get at is what is his rela­
tionship to this particular contract tljaF you have. Did he help decide 
-Who would get the contra~t~ ... . . .. 

Mr. MELLY. Yes; I understand he ·was on the evaluatIOn 
-committee. .. -

Senator NUNN. After you. gdtthecontract, what was his relation­
,ship in regard to the contract ~ 
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Ur. MELLY. With that contract, there is no specific relationship 
other than he is one of the staff from the department that works 
with us and our people on implementing the MMIS. 

Senator NUNN. He is a consultant g 
Mr. J\lfuLLY. To the State. 
Senator NUNN. Does he get paid for that ~ 
Mr. MELLY. By the State. 
Senator NUNN. On a per diem basis~ 
Mr. MELLY. I believe on a salary basis. 
Senat6r NUN-N. Is he a stockholder in FMS ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; he is. 
Senatqr NUNN. He is a stocldlOlder in your company g 
Mr. MELLY. He is, yes. 
Senator NUNN. How did that come about~ Did you offer him the 

stock ~ At what stage of this overall contractual relationship did he 
acquire the stocld. . 

Mr. MELLY. After we started working in West Virginia, we were 
approached to become a subcontractor to another company in Ari­
zona. vVe recognized the tremendous need for cooperation from the 
provider community and in the case of Arizona, medicaid was just 
starting up. 

I asked Dr. Mangus if he .would act r.,s a consultant to FMS in 
,our joint bid into Arizona. He checkPd with the Commissioner of 
Welfal'e to determine if this was proper. The determination was 
that it was as long as he did not do any consulting for us in the 
State of vVest Virginia. 

Senator NUNN. Has he ever done any consulting for you in the 
State of West Virginia g 

Mr. MELLY. He has not. 
Senator N UNN. SO his consulting relationship' with you is strictly 

in Arizona g 
Ur. MELLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Is he continuing work in that relationship with 

you~ 
Mr. MELLY. No; he spent approximately 5 days in January of 

this year and he became a stockholder in March of this year. 
Senator N UNN. In March of 1976 g 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. When were you awarded the contract with the 

State of West Virginia ~ , 
Mr. MELLY. The contract with the State of West Virginia was 

awarded in November of 1974. 
Senator NUNN. In November of 1974~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Dr. Mangus was not a stockholder then when 

you received the contract for the State of West Virginia ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Absolutely not. There was no relationship between 

Dr. Mangus and FMS. 
Senator NUNN. Did Dr. Mangus receive any promise of stock at 

thl1-t time~ Wll-S there any.conversatioI). with him about being a 
stockholder in yotli' company ~ 

Ur. MELLY. No Senator; there was not. 
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Mr,. l\fELr,y. It, was paid for. He actually paid more thiJ;nbook 

value: 
Senator NUNN. He bought it at book value ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Above book value. 
Senator N UNN. Do you have those figures there ~ 
Mr. MELLY. No; I don't in front of me. 
Senator NUNN. Did you charge him what you would have charged 

any other person for this stock ~ 
Mr. MELLY. The same price that is charged to any other person. 
Senator N"uNN. Was there any other person who purchased stock 

along this tim~ ~ 
Mr. lYf..ELLY. There were three employees that we provided the 

stock at this time, at the same price. 
SeIlator N UNN. Did he actually pay money for the stock ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes; he has paid. 
Senator NUNN. How much money was involved ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Five hundred dollars. 
Senator NUNN. What number of shares does he own ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Five hundred shares. 
Senator NUNN. What is the total number of shares m your 

company~ 
Mr. MELLY. Twenty thousand authorized. 
Senator NUNN. He owns 500 out of 20,000 authorized. How many 

are outstanding. 
Mr. MEL'LY. Ten thousand. 
Senator NUNN. He owns 500 out of 10,000 that have been iSRned. 

His work is consultant for FMS strictly in Arizona, not in West 
Vil'.ginia ~ 

Mr. MELLY. That is correct. . 
Senator NUNN. Do you find anything wrong with a person who 

continues to be on the Evaluation and Advisory' Committee for 
West VirgiIlia or a State with which you have a contract actuallY 
bein~ a stockholder in your company~ • 
, Mr. MELLY. The contract, there' is no evaluation committee any 
lon~er; but the contrnct was awarded, as I ,said, in November 1974, 
This request of Dr. Mangus was madb sometime after that. 

Senator NUNN. You requested his help~ , 
Mr. l\1:ELLY. By consulting with FMS ~ 
Senator NUNN. Did he become a consultant before he became a 

stockholder or did he become a stockholder before he became a 
consultant ~ . 

Mr. MELLY. At the same time, same agreement. 
Senator NUNN. March of 1976 ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. . . 
Senator NUNN. Approximately 16, 17 months after you received 

the contract ~ , 
Mr. MELLY. Yes. 
SellittoI' NUNN. But you are still wO:I,'king OIi that contract ~ 

- Mr~ MELLY. Yes. . 
, Senator N UNN. He does h!tve a role in working with you on that 
West Virginia contract, does he,not~ . 

,. 
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Mr. MELLY. Yes; he does. 
Senator NUNN. I am trying to get exactly what that role is. What 

does he do ~ Does he have the responsibility of deciding how much 
you are paid or whether you perform the contract~ What is his 
role~ 

Mr. MELLY. We work together in trying to design the system 
that meets his requirements, what kind of reports he wants from 
the system, what kind of information he wants on the claims sub­
mitted by providers. He has nothing to do with the financial as­
pects of the cantract. " 

Senator NUNN. Does he have any responsibility to determine 
whether you have satisfactorily performed the contract ~ " 

Mr. MELLY. I am not really sure. I am sure the decision would 
be made at a higher level than his; but I am sure he probably 
would have some input on it. 

Senator NUNN. He would have some input in evaluating your 
performance ~ 

Mr. MELLY. At the completion of the contract, yes. 
Senator NUNN. When will that contract be completed ~ 
Mr. MEIJLY. We expect it to be completed sometime in the first 

quarter of next year. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know whether Dr. Mangus asked any 

higher authority in West Virginia whether he could become a 
stockholder in your company ~ " 

Mr. MELLY. I assume he asked the question at "the same time he 
asked if he could become a consultant. 

Senator NUNN. You are not sure aboutthaU 
Mr. MELLY. He said he was going to check with the Commissioner 

and make sure he had approval. 
Senator NUNN. "Vho is the Commissioned . 
Mr. M"ELLY. Thomas T-i-n-d-e-r. 
Senator NUNN. He is the Commissioner' of lIealth in West 

Virginia~ 
Mr. MELLY. Commissioner of the Department of Welfare. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know if Dr. Mangus checked with him 

about the consulting t.'elationship ~ " 
Mr. MELLY. He did check with him, yes. 
Senator NUN1-r. You assume he checked with him about the stock-

holding, but you are positive ~ " 
Mr .. MELI,Y. I have no direct knowledge of that. 
Senator, in my discussion with Dr. Mangus, putting him on actin~ 

as a consultant with FMS, he indicated to me he would check with 
the Commissioner. 

Senator NUNN. You are saying he indicated he would. Did he 
indicate he did, later~' . 

Mr. MELLY. Yes; he did. He checked and was cleared with the 
CommIssioner. . 

Senator NUNN. About the consulting relationship ~ 
Mr. MELLY. He just referred to it as "it." .. 
Senator NUNN. You don't know whether he was talking about 

consulting or being or stockholder or both ~ 
Mr. J\fuLLY. No; I did not. 
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Senator NUNN. Do you have anything in writing bn that st1bjecH 
Mr. 1v.fuLr,Y. Yes; I do. 
Senator NONN. What would be the writing that you have~ Do-

you have a letter ~ .' 
Mr. MELLY. I have a transmittal letter and an agreement between 

Dr. Mangus and FMS. 
Senator NUNN. One on the consulting relationship ~ 

. Mr. MELLY. And also the stock. 
Senator NUNN. Could you furnish those to us for the record~' 

The stock would be a separate letter ~ 
Mr. l\fuLLY.It was all in the transmittal letter with the agree­

ment. The stock and ,the per diem pay is in there. 
. Senator NUNN. Has the stock actually been issued ~ He has a 
stock certificate ~ 

Mr. MELLY. Yas' he has. 
Senator NUNN. Did you consult with any attorneys about this or 

did you have any doubts about whether to believe it ~ 
Mr. :&fuLLY. I had no doubts it was legal. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any doubts now it is le¥al ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I can't speak for the legality of the sItuation. 
Senator NUNN. I am not asking you to be a lawyer. To the best 

of your knowledge, you don't know of any rule or regulation in 
HEW or the State of West Virginia that would prolllbit such a 
relationship ~ 

Mr. -MELLY. Not to my knowledge. I might just mention that I 
was in a competitive situation with a number of companies that 
were successful. In a competitive proposal, to us they were including 
in their proposals other State employees, not of the State we were 
proposing to go to. 

Senator NUNN. Back up on that. You said you are familiar with 
what~ 

Mr. MELLY. That it is, I think, fairly common practice and I 
know of at least one instance where State employees are iIicludecl 
as consultants to other States in propf,3sals. . . 

Senator N"uNN. You think that is a fairly common practice in 
the overall computer and medicaid field ~ 

Mr. MELLY. I believe so, yes. 
Senator NUNN .. Do you have any other particular instances where­

that is occurring that you know about ~ 
Mr. MELLY. I have other consultants, but they are not State 

employees. 
Senator NUNN. You don't have any other State employees that 

are consulta,nts for you except-- . 
Mr. MELLY. Dr. Mangus. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know of other companies that llave State' 

employ-ees as consultant.s ~ . 
Mr. MELLY. I am referring- to a proposal. I don't know whether' 

these we·re State employ-ees that· were put in the proposal by this 
company that said if this compan:y was awarded a contract, they 
would use "these State employees. 

Senator NUNN. Do you know the company~ 
Mr. MELLY. I don't remember the name of the company. 
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. Senator NUNN. Let me make sure this is clear. If the company was 
successful in the bid, the State employees would then become con­
sultants. Is that right ~ 
. Mr. :MELLY. I believe so. 

Senator NUNN. Was that bid within the State~ 'Were they bidding 
within that State or was it in another State ~ 

Mr. MELLY. It was in another State. 
Benator NUNN. There was an arrangement. If they were successful 

in this, they would become consultants ~ . 
Mr. ]\,rnLr .. y. I believe so. 
Senator NUNN. 'What )Vould the consultant do aiter the bid was 

already successful ~ 
Mr. MELLY. This is another proposal. It was not our proposal, so 

I don't know what the relationship was between this other company. 
Senator N UNN. You don't think there is anything unique about this 

relationship with Mr. Mangus ~ 
Mr. MELLY. Absolutely not. I think Dr. Mangus is a tremendous 

physician and has been a great deal of help in educating us as we 
went through installing M~US. I don't believe there is any conflict 
of interest. . 

Senator NUNN. Do you think there is any conflict of interest with 
him being a stockholder in the company over which he has some 
degree of jurisdiction in his role as a State employee ~ 

Mr. :i\fuLLY. I don't believe so, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. Senator Percy ~ 

. Senator PERCY. No further questions. 
Mr. FELDMAN. Senator, could I just state that Mr. Melly and his 

attorneys, Mr. O'Connell and Mr. Bonner, have been of great assist­
ance to us in helping to sort out this matter which is, as you can tell 
from the record, a very complex matter. Much documentation. is 
required. The involvement of many people has to be scrutinized and 
examined. 

I would like to state for the record on behalf of myself, my staff, 
and, I believe, minority staff who has worked on it, our appreciation 
for the assistance Mr. Melly and his counsel has given us. They have 
come forward. They have been forthright with us, we believe. They 
have given us valuable information. I think they have given us in~ 
sight into the program and how it operates and without this kind 
of valuable assIstance, I think our job would have been much more 
difficult, if not impossible. 

Senator NUNN. Certainly everything the stl',ff has informed me 
about their relationship has been that you have attempted to be com­
pletely frank and candid with them. We appreciate very much your 
cooperation. . 

Our purpose here is a legislative purpose, as you heard earlier. 
Th('>re is ap. Inspetcor General's bill to set up units in HEW that 
would investigate fraud and inefficiency. I understD,nd Senator Percy 
is more up to date than I. It passed the Senate lust night. Another 
bill, hopefully, will pass in the House. We have a keen interest in it. 

I have 11,1so introd.uced legislation to split up HEW. I happen to 
think the institution is too large for any human being to run. I think 
it is going to have to be split up for the purpose of having better 
management and so forth. 
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1:V~ do very much appreciate y:>ur being here today, I know it is 
not a J:Jleasant experience for you i but we thankyou and your counsel. 

Mr. MELLY, Thank you, Senator. 
Senator NU:N:N. A.t this point, I want to in$ert in the record a let~ 

tel' Cl,ated September 28 from Senator Edmund Muskie, chairman 
of the Budget Committee in the Senate. He expressed a keen interest 
in this overall invest.igation relating to the budget. 

The Budget Committee this year nssumes there will be $100 mi1~ 
lion in savings achieved through "new initiatives in fraud and abus~ 
control" in HEW. So this is a very large item in the budget 
assumption. 

Senator Muskie's letter wHl be admitted :for the record, without 
objection. 

[The document referred to was marked "Exhibit No. 19" for re£~ 
erence and follows:] ,. 

Hon. SAY NUNN, 

llb::mBlT No. 19 
U.S. SENATE, 

COMMITTEE QN THE -BUDGET, 
W<1<SMngto1h D.O., September 28, 19"16. 

Ohairml1m, Permanent Subcommuttee on In.ve8tigations, .Ru88el~ Senate OJ1f.ce 
BttiZdill{h Was'Tullgton, D.O. 

DEAn SAY: I WIlS v.ery pleased to learn. of your Government Operations 
Committee hearings on fraud and abuse in federally funded health programs. 
I wish to commend you for your efforts, along with Senator Moss, in taking 
the lead in seeking effective solutions to the rampant abuses in Medicare 
and Medicaid. 

The fraud and abuse in these programs is a prime example of Why Ameri­
cans are skeptical about efficiency and effectiveness in their government. 
'(,nst September, Senator Moss and I held joint hearings on fraud and abuse 
in Medicare and :Medicaid as Subcommittee Chairmen of the SpecIal COIUl­
mtttee on Aging, At that time Secretary Mathews of HEW estimated the 
loss from fraud and abuse to be $750 million. However, it has become abu­
dantly clear that those figures were very low, -and that billions of dollars 
lire being 'Wasted at the federal and state levels. 

As you know, the Budget Committee on which we both serve placed a high 
priority on, achieving slivingS by cutting fraud, abuse, and inefficiency in 
this program, The Second Budget Resolution tor fiscal year 1977 recently 
adopted by Congress assumes a reduction in Medicaid funding of $100 million 
achieVed through "new initiatives in frau(l and abuse control!' Your empha­
sis on ,steps which can be talten to cut these costs can help assure the 
prompt passage of H.R. 12961, which provides for a new Office of Federal 
Fraud and Abuse Control in HEW. 

The effort to control cost in the Medicare and Medicaid programs will take 
time and commitment on the part of t1le Congress, the Executive BranCh. 
and state government. Your hearings represent un important response to 
the savings mandated -by the Congressional budget. I look forward to work. 
ing with- you, both as a member of the :Budget Committee and of the Govern­
z.nent Operations Committee; toward eliminating the waste in these programs 
withOut sacrificing their quality. 

With best Wishes, I am 
Sincerely, 

EDMUND a. MUSKIE. 

Senator NUNN'. Our next two witnesses will appear together this 
morning. We have Mr~ RichardNey, a former publishing executive 
fOl'McCn.11s. He is president of RicnardNey,Associates, Washington, 
D.C., a: ~ealth cOI!sulting, marketing and pUblic relations firm. In 
short, he IS a lobbYIst or an advocate. 

.. 
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lIe is accompanied by his wife, Cheryl Anderson, vice president 
of Richard Ney Associates, 'Vashington, D.C. I will ask you both 
to please stand and raise your right hand for the purpose of taking 
the oath. 

Do you swear the testimony YOll will give to this subcommittee 
will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help 
you God~ 

Mr. NEY. I do. 
Miss ANDERSON. I do. 
Senator NUNN. Let the record reflect both answered, "I do." 

TESTIMONY OF RICHARD NEY, PRESIDENT, AND CHERYL 
ANDERSON, VICE PRESIDENT, RICHARD NEY ASSOCIATES, 
ACCOMPANIED BY PHILIP KELI,OGG 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney, Miss Anderson, I want to first inform 
you and advise you of your rights and obligations as witnesses be­
fore this subcommittee. 

First, you have the right not to provide any testimony or informa­
tion which tends to incriminate you. If you do so testify, anything 
you say here may be used against you in any other legal proceedings. 

Second, you have the right to consult with an attorney prior to 
answering any question or questions. Third, under the rules of. pro­
cedure of the Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations, your at­
torney may be present during your testimony. 

In that regard, I believe the record should reflect that Y0:I ::1.0 have 
an attorney here this morning. Is that right ~ 

Mr. NEY. I do. 
Senator NUNN. I will ask the attorney if he would identify 

himself. 
Mr. KELLOGG. For the record, my name is Philip Kellogg. 
Senator NUNN. 'Vould you give us your firm name and where you 

practice~ 
Mr. KELLOGG. I practice in the District of Columbia, partner in 

the firm of Kellogg, Williams, & Lyons. 
Senator NUNN. Thank you. vVe are glad to have you this morning. 
As I have indicated, in addition to your rights as a witness, you 

have certain obligations while testifying before this subcommittee. 
You are sworn to testify truthfully. If you do so testify, you are 
obligated to provide truthful responses so as not to subject your­
selves to the laws and penalties regarding perjury . 

I assume that your attorney is representing both. of you. Is that 
corl'ect~ 

Mr. NEY. That is correct. 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Both witnesses answered in the affirmative. 
Do you understand the nature and rights and obligations as wit-

nesses 'before this subcommittee ~ 
Miss ANDERSON . Yes. 
Mr. NEY. Yes; we do. 
Senator NUNN. I would like to start by as]ring you,Mr. Ney, when 

you first met Mr. Charles Cubbler and I WIll aFlk the same question 
of Miss Anderson. 

70-800-77-0 
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Mr. NEY. I think I met Mr. Charles Cubbler--
Senator NUNN. If you want to consult with your attorney at any 

time, if the attorney desires to advise the witness before any ques­
tion, you are perfectly free to do so. I want to make that clear. 

Mr. KELLOGG. I simply wanted to inquire, Mr. Chairman, is the 
question now being directed to Mr. N ey ~ 

Senator NUNN. The question is now being directed to Mr. Ney, and 
I was informing Miss Anderson that I would ask her the same 
question. ' 

Mr. NEY. About 5 years ago when I started business in Washing­
ton, I changed careers midstream because of a very stringent domes­
tic situation. I went from the publishing business into the consulting 
business. 

At that time, in talking around Washington, I found that the 
health community, the health industry, as I used to call it, had very 
weak representation. I was advised at the time by a friend of mine, 
a prominent physician, Dr. Amos Johnson, that the best person 
who could inform me and give me a general tutorial understanding 
of the health care .delivery system as practiced in the United States 
genemlly was a man by the llflme of Charles Cubbler. He was an 
HEW person, he was at SRS on Dr. ,T ohnson's--

Senator NUNN. SRS~ 
IVfr. NEY. Social Rehabilibtion Services. 
Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. 
Mr. NEY. So I made arrangements to meet with Mr. Cubbler 

eventually, weekends, and so on, and in effect he performed over a 
period ot a year what I would call a tutorial service. 

Senator NUNN. For you personally~ 
Mr. ]ifEY. For me personally, I paid for that service event.ually 

when I started to make some monev. That is how I met him. That is 
what he did for me. • 

Senator NUNN. Did you have ail arrangement to pay him for the 
services from the beginning ~ 

Mr. NEY. No; I would say that he worked with me really at the 
suggestion of Dr. Johnson whom he knew well, respected well. Dr. 
,T ohnson was a very prominent physician, now deceased. 

Senator N UNN. Dr. Johnson ~ 
Mr. NEY. Amos Johnson. 
Senator NUNN. He is a private physician ~ 
Mr. NEY. He was a practicing physician, formerly the president 

of the American Academy of Family Physicians. He would be on 
apyone's list of the most important physicans in America at that 
tIme. 

Senator NUNN. He was not an employee of the Federal Govern-
m~~ . 

1\11'. NEY. No. He was. from North. Carolina; Garland, N.O. 
So I would say that Mr. Cubbler sort of took me under his wings, 

so to sneak, in a tutorial sense, as a favor to Dr. Johnson. If you 
WE're to look at the crl'dentials of Mr. CubbIer, you would see that 
he has done a great deal-his vitae is very impressive. He has done a 
lot of visiting professor work. He has done all kinds of things which 
would qunlifY him for this job. 



61 

Senator Nmm. At the time you first met him, the time you had 
this relationship, consulting relationship, was he an employee of 
HEW~ 

Mr. NEY. Yes; he was. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know what his job was at that time~ 
Mr. NEY. No. I would say it is sort of hard to keep on top of the 

jobs in HEW. They move them around quite often. 
Senator NUNN. I would concur with that. 
Mr. NEY. So that is how it stands. I just don't know what his title 

was. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, would. you answer the same ques­

tion. When did you first meet Charles Cubbler ~ 
Miss AND:FJRsoN. To the best of my recollection, I met him early in 

1974. 
Senator NUNN. At that time, what were you doing~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I was employed by RIchard Ney Associates. 
Senator NUNN. You and Mr. Ney are husband and wife. Is that 

correct~ 
Miss ANDERSON. We were not at that time. 
Senator NUNN. When were you married ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Independence Day, 1975. 
Senator N UNN. 1975 ~ 
Mr. NEY. July 4. 
Senator NUNN. Good way to celebrate July 4. At this time, I be­

lieve you still work in Richard N ey Associates and you are an of­
ficer of the company ~ 

Mis ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Is this an incorporated company ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. What is your position in the company ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I am currently vice president. 
Senator N UNN. Mr. N ey, you are president ~ 
Mr. NET. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Where is your company located ~ 
Mr. NE'Y. 1120 Connecticut Ave., N.W., Suite 1010, Washington, 

D.C. 
Senator NUNN. At the time you met Mr. Cubbler, were you em-

ployed by Richard N ey Associates ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. What was your job then ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. At that time, I was administmtive assistant to 

Mr. Ney. 
Senator NUNN. What were the circumstances when you first met 

Mr. Cubbler ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. What were the circumstances~ I quite honestly 

don't recan tJlat. It would have been, I don't lmow, at a meeting 
nerhaps, n, luncheon meeting or something. I may have met him when 
Mr. Melly was in town one time. I really have no honest recollection 
or t.he circnmstances of the meeting. 

Senator NUNN. Did he tutor you also as he did Mr. Ney~ 
Mhs ANDERSON. Yes; after I started, after I had met him, Mr. 

Ney knew that I needed further expansion in the health area. We 
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had hoped that I would grow with the company and Mr. Oubbler 
would come over on ovenin~s and assist me. 

Senator NUNN. He would. com&-­
Miss ANDERSON. To the office. 
Senator NUNN. You were both there at the same time, it was a joint 

session~ 
Miss ANDEusoN. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did othor employees of your company participate ~ 
Miss ANDEUSON. No. 
Senator NUNN. Records in the possession of the subcommittee, 

Mr. Ney, indicate that you made payments to Mr. Oubbler totaling 
some $1,150. Is that the approximate amount that yon paid him over 
your period of association with him ~ 

Mr. NEY. Yes, it is. 
Senator NUNN. Was this all in one check or was it over a period of 

time~ 
Mr. NEY. I think it was in the form of three or four checks 

specifically. 
Senator N UNN. How were those checks made out ~ 
Mr. NEY. Addressed to D. C. Chambless. 
Senator NUNN. Did you know who D. C. Chambless was~ 
Mr. NEY. D. C. Chambless was his wife. 
Senator NUNN. Did she participate in any of these sessions~ 
Mr. NEY. She did in the beginning, but not toward the end. 
Senator NUNN. Did she have expertise in this area ~ 
Mr. NEY. She discussed things in a way which would indicate a 

familiarity, certainly greater than what I do. Obviously, the con­
versation and the leadership was dominated by Cubbler. 

Senator NUNN. Did she work for any government agency~ 
Mr. NEY. I have no lmowledge of that. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, did you know Mr. Cubbler was 

an employee of HEW at the time he was consulting or tutoring~ 
:Miss ANDERSON. Yes; I did. 
Senator NUNN. Approximately how many times did these tutor­

ing services take place ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I would say we probably spent a total of 40 to 

60 hours spread out maybe from 6 until 10 p.m. in the evening. 
Senator NUNN. Over what time frame~ What period of time was 

this~ 
Miss ANDERSON. This would be from, I would estimate mid-19'74 

towards the end of 19'75. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney, did you have any fee arrangement~ Was 

there a per-hour mte or was this discussed with Mr. Cubbler ~ 
Mr. NEY. No; it was never discussed. It was suggested only by 

Dr. Johnson, that when I got on my feet, that I might somehow com­
pensate Charlie, is the way he put it. There was no expression or 
specified amount from the beginning or at the eno .. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler never asked you to pay him any par-
ticular amount ~ 

Mr. NEY. No; he did not. 
REll1at,or NUNN. He never submittecl a bill to you ~ 
Mr. NEY. He submitted a bill which coincided with the amount I 

elected to give him at the time. That was for our accounting records. 

.. 
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Senator NUNN. Did he initiate the bill ~ 
Mr. NEY. I requested it. I said send me a bill :for this amount :for 

out' records. 
Senator NUN!? You had decided at that stage, be:fore he sent the 

bill, "What you were going to pay him ~ 
Mr. N:;;;y. Ytls. 
Senator NUNN. You told him what that amount was~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN',. Did you have a method of computing that :fee~ 
Mr. NEY. I would say more a feel than anything; else. I feel ac~ 

tually that he gave me-in my own just approximation now-I 
would say over 100 hours during the year and a half or 2-year 
period. 

Senator NUNN. Do you know whether he had a similar consulting 
arrangement with other people ~ 

Mr. NEY. I do not. I think it might have been a special favor for 
me because of Dr. Johnson. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have a recorc1 o:f that bill ~ Do you have a 
copy of that bill ~ 

:Mr. NEY. Yes; I submitted it to the subcommittee. 
Senator NUNN. Do we have a copy that we could make a part 

of the record at this point ~ The bill that Mr. Cubbler submitted 
to Mr. Ney~ We will make that a part of the record anc1 give it 
the correct exhibit number. 

[The documents referred to were marked "Exhibit No. 20" for ref­
ference and may be found in the files of the subcommittee.] 

Senator NUNN. I would like to llave the witness identifv them. 
I will ask you to look at ~he bills and give us the dates on them, if 
there are dates, and descrlbe what they are and the amounts :for the 
record. 

Mr. NEY. There are specifically, I believe four. 
Senator NUNN. Four separate'bills ~ 
Mr. NEY. Foul' separate bills, the first dated August 8th, 1973; 

the amount which was paid N ovember 2~ was $300; November 3rd. 
Excuse me. There is a bill dated November 3rd, 1973. At the bottom 
of it, it says $300, paid, check No. 778; check No. 824, fill!11 $300. 
So for that one bilJ, there were two $300 payments . 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. Mr. Ney, attacI1ed to these state­
ments are cancelled checks. You have volunteered these materials to 
the. subcommittee, which we appl'ecia~e. I would like. for you to 
verlfy for us, that these are the COpleS of the materml that you 
provided us. 

fAt this point Senator Percy withdrew from tIle hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. Could yon identify that entire folcler as being true 

and accurate copies of what you submitted ~ 
Mr. NEY. I do. 
Senator NUNN'. That will become part of our exhibits. 
Mr. NEY. It is the final bill, I think, it is December 17, 1974, in the 

amount of $250. 
Senator NUNN. At the time you hacl the first bill, was that August 

8, 1973 for $300 ~ Is that the first one ~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
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Senator NUNN. August 8 ~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes; $300. 
Senator NUNN. At the bottom of that bill is, I believe, a notation 

that says "subsequent >bills for $600, due," is that right ~ 
Mr. NEY. You are right. 
Senator NUNN. Is that your handwriting~ 
Mr. NEY. No. 
Miss ANDERSON. That is my handwriting. 
Senator NUNN. That indicates there was some a;greement at that 

stage to pay a total of $900 ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. How was that figure arrived at~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I have no idea. 
Mr. NEY. May I volunteed I would say I assumed at that time 

that I had accumulated an obligation to this man in the amount of 
$900 and t.hat I could at that tIme pay him $300, that I would pay 
him the balance of $600 when I could. 

Senator NUNN. Based on your ability to pay and so forth ~ 
Mr. NEY. Correct. 
Senator NUNN. We have a vote on at this time. I think this would 

'be the best time to interrupt the hearings. It will take approximately 
10 minutes. We will have a recess and come back in about 10 minutes. 

[Member present at time of recess: Senator N unn.] 
[B rief recess.] 
[Member of the subcommittee present at the time of reconvening: 

Senator Nunn.] . 
Senator NUNN. M'r. Ney, we have gone over, I believe, the first 

statement of August 8, 1973, and that is for $300 for "professional 
and technical services" provided during the month of July 1973. 
That was the bill on which there was a notation, "subsequent bills 
for $600 due." You paid this statement on November 23, 1973, with 
check No. 731 for $300. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. I do not have the exhibit in front of me. 
Senator NUNN. Would you take a look at iU My information is 

that that statement was paid on November 23 j 1973, with check No. 
731 for $300. I asl~ y.ou if that is correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. Yes; It IS, Senator. .. 
Senator NUNN. There is n. second statement paid November 3, 

1973, for $600, for "technical services rendered during the months of 
August, September and October 1973." 

The notation at the bottom of the invoice and accompanying 
check sl,owed that you paid this statement in two installments of 
$300 each. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. N:EY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. One check fol' $300 was drafted on December 31, 

19'73, and the second installment of $300 was drafted January 29, 
1974. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. The notation on the statement perhaps in 'your 

handwriting was that the J an.!cwn"y payment was the "final payment" 
indicating that the total pre-agreed upon amount was $900 as 
indicated by the notation on the bottom of the August 8, 1973 state­
ment. 
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Miss ANDERSON. That is my notation. 
Senator NUNN. Is that basIcally correct ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes; that is co rrect. 
Senator NUNN. Then 11 months later on December 20, 1974, D. C. 

ChambJess submitted another statement. This one is for $250 for 
"professional and technical services rendered during the month 
N ovem:ber 1974." Is that correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Please tell us, was the January 29, 1974 check the 

final payment for tutorial services~ In other words, what I am trying 
to establish--

Mr. NEY. No. Let me clarify. Regardless of the ter.minology used 
on these statements, the total represents my fel;'1j .ig of what I was 
obligated to pay this man for what he had done; tntoring me. It 
happened to fall over those periods as it was convenient for me to 
pay. It has no reference to anything else. 

Senator NUNN. The extra $250 that was paid in November 1974, 
I will ask you the question: Did that have anything to do with Mr. 
Cubbler's reviewing the Vvest Virginhl' contract or any other con­
tract~ 

Mr. NEY. Absolutely not. 
Senat-':)r NUNN. Is that also your impression' 
Miss ANDERSON. The original $900, I handled the budgeting for 

the compt..hy. Mr. Ney would have told me to budget. in $900, what­
ever or however I did it for D. C. Chambless whom I understood to 
be Mr. Cubbler's wife. 

I was budgeting that year with the assnmption that there would 
'be $900 to ,be paid and I had to work it out as best I could with my 
financial situation. That is the purpose for the final. 

Senator NUNN. What I am trying to grasp is if that was sup­
posedly the amount to.be paid, when did you decide to pay the extra 
$250 and what was that fod 

Mr. NEY. Sir, if I may, I think that in all fairness the notation 
of final has to do with a statement that calls for $600. I would 
interpret this notation to indicate that the first payment of $300 
was made and then the final of $300, meaning the balance due on 
that statement of $300. So that the final had to do with that state­
ment, and not for a situation. 

Senator NUNN. Did you get another bill for $250~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. After the $900 was paid ~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Is that in that group of bills ~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes. That follows. 
Senator NUNN. Does that have any notation on iH 
Mr. NEY. Only that it was paid, check number dated December 

17, 1974. That., in my opinion, completed my obligation to Mr. 
Oubble1' for the tutorial services he rendered. 

Senator NUNN. What is the date of the bill for the extra $250 ~ 
Mr. NEY. December 20, 1974. 
Senator NUNN. Does that say what it was fod 
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M1'. NEY. It says for professionn.l and technical services rendered 
to your company during the months of November and so on, which 
is a fallacious tei'minology, in my opinion. 

Senator NUNN. During the month of November 1974~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. 'When was the last tutorial services rendered? 
Mr. NEY. I would say prior to that time is substantially correct. 
Senator NUNN. So that billing would not have been correct ac-

cording to your interpretation? There were no services rendered 
during November of 1974 of a tutorial nature ? 

Mr. NEY. No; absolutely not. 
Senator NUNN. Do you know why it would be billed in that par­

ticular vein? "'Tas that an agreement'? 
MI'. NEY. NQ. I was better able to pay itat that time th:Ul before 

and as opposed to starting up in business. It was a very small scale, 
a start-up company. But is was not related to any activity other 
than the tutorial services. 

Senator NUNN. Did you actually call Mr. Cubbler and say I am 
not f1ible to pay you another $250? 'Do you want to send me a'bill? 

Mr. NEY. Something like that, I would say, is probably the way 
it comes out 

Senator NUNN. Do you recall specifically? 
Mr. NEY. Not speciflcnJly. I would say 'it was within that frame. 
Senlttor NUNN. Do you recall, Miss Anderson, anything about 

that? 
Miss ANDERSON. It would be ill that frame . 

. Senator NUNN. Then your testimony is that this $250 and Novem­
ber bill, November 1974, paid December 197L.1:, had nothing to do 
with the West Virginia contract? 

MI'. NEY. Not at all. 
Senator NtiNN. The WeElt Virginia contract w.ith FMS started 

on November 6, ~974, and Mr, Melly said you told him that you had 
Mr. Cubbler reVlew the FMS proposal. Is that statement by Mr. 
Melly correct? 

Mr. NEY. I don't think I heard that statement. 
Senator NUNN. Perhaps he didn't say it this morning. Perhaps 

that was.in the sbtff report. I am not sure whether he said it this 
morning 0'1' not. I will just ask you the question. Did you ask Mr. 
Cabbler to review the V\T est Vh'ginia contract? 

Mr. NEY. The vVest Virginia contract? I would say no. 
" Senator N UNN . You don't recall that? 

Mr. NEY. Do you mean the proposal or the contracts? 
Senator NUNN. The proposal. 
Mr. NEY. The RFP ~ 
Senator NUNN. The RFP? Do you recall whether you asked :Mr. 

Cabbler to review that? 
Mr. NEY. I don't have any recollection of that, per se. 
Senator NUNN. It is the proposal we are talking about which is 

the response from FMS to the RFP. Did you ask Mr. Cubbler to 
review that proposal? _ 

Mr. NEY. No. I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, do you recall whether you asked 

him to review the proposal? 

h 

! I 
I 
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Miss ANDERSON. No. I don't recall asking him to review it. 
Senator NUNN. "Tould you say categorically you did not or you 

just don't recall ~ 
l\:[iss ANDERSON. I would say I did not. 
Mr. NEY. I don't recall. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney~ 
Mr. NEY. I do not recall. 
Senator NUNN. Is it possible that you did, then ~ 
Mr. NEY. My best recollection is that I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. ' 
Mr. Ney, have you retained any other Governmental employees to 

tutor you or your clients ~ 
Mr. NEY. I am sorry~ 
Senator NUNN. Have you retained other Federal Government 

employees to tutor you or your clients ~ 
Mr. NEY: Never. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler is the only one ~ 
Mr. NEY. He is the only one. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, have you ever retained any other 

Federal Government employees to assist you or your clients on a 
remunerative basis ~ 

Miss ANDERE" '. Never. 
Senator NUN"" Mr. Cubbler--
Miss ANDERSON. I never suggested anyone talk to Mr. Cubbler to 

retain him. 
Senator N UNN . You never did ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Neve.r did. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney, would you describe for us the circum­

stances of your recommendation to FMS, which was then known as 
Fry Associates, to Ed Flowers when he was director of the West 
Virginia Department of Public Welfare ~ I will repeat the question. 
'W ould you describe for us the circumstances of you recommending 
FMS, then known as Fry Associates, to Ed Flowers when he was 
director of the West Virginia Department of Public VV elfare ~ 

Mr. NEY. It was here III Washington that Commissioner Flowers 
and an assistant and I were having lunch one day. 'When he asked 
me if I had any computer clients, I said that we did not. I said we 
had been looking into this field for 1112 years. It was a field domi­
nated by very large companies, EDS, HAS, Optimum Systems, and 
so on, and that while there were many computer companies that 
wanted to get into this field, that I was finding it yery difficul.t .to 
locate a company that had the necessary combinatIOn of reqmsIte 
things, commitment by the board of'directors, financial sta:bility, 
manpower resources, awar.eness of the medical part of an JMJ~nS 
health plan, that there were many systems companies who were 
e~cellent or good enough to put the man on the Moon, but at t.he 
same time, they did not understand how to work in this particular 
field and that I had been looking into this. 

I had in mind a few companies that I would think !\ibout, would 
discuss it with them and would get back to him. 

Senator NUNN. Did you represent Fry Associat.es at the time Mr. 
Flowers first asked you for a recommendation ~ 
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Mr. NEY. No; I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Did you represent Fry Associates when you gave 

that name to Mr. Flowers ~ . . 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. What time frame was that ~ 
Mr. NEY. A matter of weeks, perhaps 2 01'.3. ' 
Senator NUNN. What kind of conversation did you have with Fry 

Associates to induce them to retain your firm ~ 
Mr. NEY. They had come to me some time befoTe that. Frank 

Melly went from Cambridge over to Fry Associates, whatever it is. 
One time he called me here in Washington. He said he was doing 
very well with a company that he had. He wished that he could get 
his company interested in this health care field and the future that 
it; offered. 

He had no specific thing in mind. He wanted me to meet the 
president of that firm, Mr. Hadley Ford, which I later did. 

Some months passed during which they discussed whether they 
would accurately pursue development of the health care business. 

So, when this situation came about, from Mr. Flowers' point of 
view, I called Frank and told him of the conversation. 

Senator NUNN. Frank .being~ , 
Mr. NEY. Mr. Melly, told him of the interest which was a general­

ized interest. There was no commitment ongoing. I viewed that as 
a test question to Mr. Melly as to whether his firm had these necessary 
requisite ingredients, the financial stability, the manpower resources, 
a commitment that would lead to things down the road, and so forth. 

He took that under advisement and discussed it with his princi­
pals and came back and then retained us. Said yes, let's do this on 
a 6-month basis. 

Senator NUNN. How much was that retainer fee, approximately~ 
MI'. NEY. I think it was $3,000 a month £01' 6 months. 
Senator NUNN. Three thousand :for 6 months~ 
Mr. NEY. Three thousand per month, £01' 6 months. 
Senator NUNN. When did this retainer contract expire ~ 
Miss AJI..')ERSON. I think it was a short-term contract because Fry 

was a little unsettled. I think it was a 3-month contract. 
Senator NUNN. Three-month contract £01' $3,000 ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NaNN. Did FMS retain you primarily to assist it in 

West Virginia ~ 
Mr. NEY. No; I would have to say you have to understand, Sena­

tor, tbat F:MS-first o£ all, with Fry, Fry was owned by ARA, 
which is a very big food servicing company. How they got into this 
consulting business, I don't know. They decided to divest them­
selves o£ it. Mr. Melly was the head of one of the five or sixdivi" 
sions; the division that was most successful. Somehow he acquired 
those clients from Fry. 

So 11e set up his own company, FMS, reflecting, therefore, his 
belief and his commitment that there was a need and' opportunity 
for the kind of things he could do or bring about in this field. 

So he did not retain us for a· particular State, any single State 
obviously. ' 
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Senator Nmm. More of a general arrangement~ 
Mr. NEY. It had to be. He was committing himself, as you know, 

he is an international businessman. He has had extensive experience. 
Senator Nmm. You are speaking of Mr. Melly~ 
Mr. NEY. I am speaking of Mr. Melly. When a man starts his 

own business, he has to think pretty hard about it. So this was not 
a hip shooting, let's try for some one State kind of thing. Not at· all. 

Senator NUNN. When was the date for the filing of the West Vir­
ginia proposal ~ Do you recall that ~ 

Mr. NEY. I believe it was toward the end of September, something 
like September 20, 21. 

Senator NUNN. We have September 22, 1974. Would that be 
approximately correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. Yes; I would say that is approximately correct. 
Senator NUNN. Had Mr. Melly been sending you portions of the 

proposal as he prepared them during the summer of 1974~ 
Mr. NEY. Some portions, yes. 
Senator NUNN. That was during the time you were retained ~ 
Mr. NEY~ Yes. . 
Senator NUNN. Were you making editorial suggestions and 

changes for Mr. Melly on the proposal ~ 
Mr. NEY. I was making those connected with the area which I 

knew something about which would be how the physician commun­
ity might view it. As you may know, one of the greatest problems 
here is that physicians regard computer people as computer hacks 
and the computer people regard the physicians as someone under 
community relations. There is a tremendous mistrust between the 
two groups. . 

Senator NUNN. I believe you went to New York on about Labor 
Day of 1974. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. NEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. What was the purpose of that trip ~ 
Mr. NEY. The purpose of that trip, from my point of view, which 

I made with Miss Anderson, who was then a single person, we were 
unmarried-the purpose of that trip from my' point of view was 
to get Mr. Melly on the stick, so to speak, and to get him moving 
in the development of the proposal which, from the few sections 
that had been shown to me, the medical nature, I thought would not 
be strong enough to win. 

Senator NUNN. You thought the proposal was deficient at that 
stage~ 

Mr: NEY. The elements of the proposal that I hnd access to were 
sent to me. I was working with physician groups at the time, and 
I didn~t have to have any special kIlowledge to be able to read this 
and say 'it was too-systems oriented and without enough emphasis 
on the provider re1ationships importance and how it was gojng to 
be brought about. You can't talk about something like that in one 
or two paragraphs and have people think you communicated it. 
. So it was in that connection and it was in connection with the 
late payment of the bill. 

Senator NUNN. Did you point out deficiencies in the proposal to 
Mr. Melly~ , 
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Mr. NEY. Definitely. 
Senator NUNN. I believe you also had the discussion with the 

contractual relationship-­
Mr. NEY. Excuse me. 
Senator NUNN. Go right ahead. 
Mr. NEY. Counsel properly pointed out to me that we are blend­

ing two things here. One is the September 4 meeting and did I go 
up there ~ Then the second thing is my reaction to certain parts of 
the proposal. They were not simultaneously done. I went up there 
on Labor Day weekend with Miss Anderson to say to this man in 
effect, shape up and get this proposal straight. Are you serious 
about and are you putting yourself and your company on the block 
here to do it, if so you want to win. Which he wasn't doing. 

He wasn't there. That is the point. He wasn't there. 
Senator NUl-iN. That was the purpose of the trip but he wasn't 

there~ 
1\1:r. NEY. He wasn't there. He called in and said he could not 

come down, which was a pretty· outrageous thing to me, having 
taken Labor Day to drive up there and all of this sort of thing and 
no one is interested enough to come down. I was pretty outraged 
by it, frankly. 

Senator NUNN. Did anybody meet with you ~ 
Mr. NEY. No. 
Senator NUNN. So you made a fruitless trip ~ 
Mr. NEY. Fruitless trip, we bore the expense ourselves, it is in 

our corporate records under business development, period. 
My point at that time was these people had to get with this thing 

and do a good job in order to win and if they did a good job, I was 
sure they could win because they had the technical capability. That 
was the key thing. He is a smart person. He could learn the medi­
cal side. 

My question was do I resign this account right now. I was so 
angry about it that I didn't trust my own cool judgment, and so 
Miss Anderson went to New York by plane the next day. 

Senator NUNlf. The next day~ 
Mr. NEY. That is correct~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. What was the purpose of her trip up ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. My purpose of the trip was to establish what 

future RNA and FMS were going to have together. It was essen­
tially to renegotiate the contract. We had entered into a contrac­
tual relationship with Mr. Melly in February on a 6-month basis at a 
reduced fee when Fry Management dissolved or whatever happened 
to it. 

There were two ractions within that ~oup and they both had 
asked us to represent them. We selected FMS at a reduced fee be­
cause we felt that Mr. Melly had the capability to perform better 
than did this other group which had worked with him. 

This is an important point, I know. We discussed this with your 
staff and counsel advised that we had better research this a bit. 
So we looked in our records. 

III August the contract was essentially up for some type of resolu­
tion. Mr. Melly had been out of touch very much at tIlE.' time ill 
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August, very uncommunicative. He had sent us a late fee payment 
and when we received it, it was an unsigned check. So we couldn't 
use it. 

It was at the end of our fiscal year. I had fiscal year transactions 
to handle and no check, no fee. 

'When I went up on the 4th-I went up with Mr. Nay on Labor 
Day and we did not meet with Mr. Melly the following Tuesday. I 
flew back up on the 4th for the purpose, from my perspective, of 
essentially determining whether or not this relationship was going 
to continue. 

Senator NUNN. With your company~ 
Miss ANDERSON. 'Vith our company, whether or not there would 

be representation of FMS beyond that time. 
Senator NUNN. Did you meet with Mr. Melly that day~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That day I met with Mr. Melly. 
Senator NUNN. You discussed, I assume, the fee and your con­

tract with him ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did you renegotiate the contract or reaffirm the 

contract~ 
Miss ANDERSON. We decided to continue, right. 
Mr. NEY. Excuse me. May I interpose, Senator, to say that, when 

Miss Anderson went up that time, she had full authority from me 
to sever that relationship on the spot if in her judgment they were 
not going to get chanked up and moving as quickly af:: we thought 
they should. 

Senator NUNN. What was the result of that ~ Did you in effect 
renegotiate the contract ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. In effect, we did. During this meeting we talked 
about West Virginia which was the most immediate prospect that 
we had in front of us. Mr. Melly said that he wanted to and he 
would get the proposal in. During that meeting, I talked primarily 
about the provider-in regard to the proposal-it would be in regard 
to the provider relation section because that is really the only thing. 
I would have any knowledge of. 

I am not a technical person, strictly a generalist. I had had expe­
rience in working with physicians and I knew the importance of 
this. This would be the only thing that I had any degree of compe­
tence on. I was quite nervous about meeting with a man of Mr. 
Melly's stature. 

[At this point Senator Percy entered the hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. Did that meeting result in a renewal of the con­

tract, confinned by letter of September 5th, 1974~ I will ask the 
Clerk to show the letter to you. You can go ahead and answer the 
question. Then we will ask you to look at the letter. 

Miss ANDERSON. Mr. Melly felt that he needed the West Virginia 
contract to get his company started and if they won in West Vir­
ginia, then we would continue our relationship. He would be able 
to continue to pay us. Of course, I wanted, both Mr .. Ney and I 
wanted, the fee to be up to what we had declined 6 months prior. 

Senator NUNN. Is that the letter you are referring to, that agree-
ment dated September 5th, 1974 ~ . 

Miss ANDERSON. Right. 



Senator NUNN. We will ask than that. be a part of the record as 
exhibit 21. 

[Thl:.\ document referred to was marked "Exhibit No. 21" for 1.·efer~ 
ence anilmay be found in the files 6f the subcommittee.] 

Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Melly' ask you how you could correct 
the deficiencies in the short time left. before the proposal was due, 
Miss Anderson ~. . . . 

Miss ANDERSON. We hadd.iscussed that. Mr. NE}Y, primarily in 
Mr. Melly's name, had apprQached several physicians in the State 
of West Virginia to see Hthey would be the State medical ad'riser. 

The purpose for this is that we always counsel our clients when 
submitting proposals to make sure that it is tuned into the local 
problems and to the loc.al (,';:)jectives in order to be not .only respon­
si.te to what is perhaps provided, but to have an awareness of the 
problems that are not or cannot be stated in an RFP,' 

Quite obviously, if we were successful in getting a physician, he 
would review the provider relation section. We were,not successful. 
We did not know if we would be successful. We -were not. 

At that time, I don't lmow-at that time I could conceivably have 
suggested to Mr. Melly to talk to Mr. Cubbler regarding someone 
who would be capable of helping him ina short period. of time. 

Senator NUNN. Do you recall whether' you did or didn't ~ You 
think it is possible ~ 

Miss ANDERSO}ol". I think it is possible. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney, before that time, had you ever discussed 

with Mr. Melly the l?ossibility of consulting with Mr. Cubbled 
Mr. NEY. No;' I thmk that my own reaction to this is that I think 

Miss Anderson may have suggested someone like Cubbler as a ref­
erence point, just as I could turn to you, Senator, if I may, and say 
if I want to do something in Atlanta or Georgia, and so on, do you 
think the C&S Bank <r,ould give me some advice in a certain area . 
. You would say yes or no, or why don't you try this one. It is 
only in that connection, in my opinion. 

Senator NUNN. At that sta$e did either of you talk to Mr. Cubb­
Ier about assisting in this partlCula,r area' 

Mr. NEY .. No. ' 
. Miss ANDERSON. I may have told Mr. Cubbler of my conversa­
tion with Mr. Melly. If Mr. Melly were going to call Mr. Cubbler, 
I am sure I probably would have alerted him. 

Senator NUNN. Alerted Mr. Cubbler after your conve'fc;ation~ 
Miss ANDERSON. After the conversation. 
Senator NUNN. At that stage had Mr. Cubbler been shown a 

copy of the draft proposal when you first mentioned his name to 
Mr. M()lly~ 

Miss ANDERSON. Not to my knowledge . 
. S~nator N UNN. Is that also your knowledge ~ 
Mr. NEY. Not to my knowledge. 
Senator NUNN. So the conversation with Mr. Melly preceded any 

kind of conversation with Mr. Cubbler by either of you relating 
to this particular proposal ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. I might also add I was not even aware until this 
morning that Mr. Cubbler had any type of session with Mr. Melly 

L..-___________ ~ _________________ . ___ .. _. __ 
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prior to the September 5 date or September 4 meeting that I had 
with Mr. Melly. I did not know that u,ntil toda:y. 

Senator NUNN. You did not know~ In other words, Mr. Melly 
had a. meeting with Mr. Cubbler before' you ever suggested the 
name of Mr. Cubbled 

Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Mr. NEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. How would Mr. Melly llave known about Mr. 

Cubbled Do you know ~ 
Mr. NEY. He said this morning he had met him at the Cambridge 

Computer Co. some years ago. _ 
Senator NUNN. DId you Imow this~, _. 
Mr. N m:. Yes; I think I did lmow that. 
Senator NUNN. You knew -Mr. Cubbler and Mr. M,ally were al-

ready acquaintances ~ . 
Mr. NEY. Yes; when Mr. Melly came to Washington, if I would 

take him as any new client in through SRS, through the Bureau of 
InformationSystemsi I would have introduced Mr. Melly to a whole 
succession of people, some five or six division heads. 

Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, did you tell Mr. Melly in that 
meeting, I believe September 4th 01' 5th ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. The meeting was held September 4. 
Senator NUNN. Did you tell Mr. Melly. at that meeting that Mr. 

Cubbler could help him correct the problems in the proposal ~ 
Miss-ANDERSON. No, sir; I told him that Mr. Cubbler could 'prob­

ably refer someone to him to-I am not saying that. I would not 
tell Mr. Melly, I never told Mr. Melly to, at any time retain Mr. 
Cnbbler for any purpose whatsoever; not at that time, nor at any 
other time. -. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you. That is a very clear position. Do you 
want to make a statement on that ~ . 

Mr. NEY. I concur with that. 
Senator NUNN. That Miss Anderson did not tell Mr. Melly to 

retain Mr. Cubbler or did not advise him to ~ . 
Mr. NEY. I think the only thing that might have happened is 

he might have said, she might have said,. "Why don't you talk to 
Charlie~" as to who you might find, who is available, that kind of 
thing. 

Senator NUNN. We have established very clearly Miss Anderson's 
role, I think, in this. . . 

What was your role in terms of advising Mr. Melly to talk to 
Mr. Cubbled 

Mr. NEY. I would say it was more than that and perhaps even 
less. It was not specific. I never advised him to retnin Charlie Cubb­
ler. I did not know until the last month or so that Mr. Cubblerb.ad 
bten retained and paid. I knew that Cubbler had been assisting on 
weekends on moonlighting and it was my understanding that his 
expenses were being paid, period. . 

Senator NUNN. You did not understand he was being paid a con­
sul ting fee ~ 

Mr. NEY. Absolutely not. 
Senator NUNN. Until when ~ 
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Mr. NEY.Amonth,2months. 
Senator NUNN. How did that come to your attention ~ 
Mr. NEY. \\.That~ 
Senator NUNN. How did that knowledge come to your attention, 

that Mr. Oubbler had been paid a consulting fee ~ 
Mr. NEY. Through the course of discllssion with my counsel, in-

volving this investigation. . 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, when did you first know Mr. 

Oubbler had been paid a consulting fee? 
Miss ANDERSON. It has been within the last month to six weeks. 

I heard it through Mr. Ney. 
Senator NUNN. Did you also understand he was being paid ex­

penses but not consultin~ fees ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I thmk I-I would unclerstancl. I would assume f' 

he was being paid expenses. I was never involved in any financial 
discussion on what financially was happening between Mr. Melly 
and Mr. Oubbler. 

Senator NUN-N. Miss Anderson, did you tell Mr. Melly that D. O. 
Ohambless would assist him officially but that Ohal:les Oubbler 
would assist him unofficially? 

Miss ANDERSON. I have no knowledge of saying' tho,t. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Ney, did yon ever make that statement to 

Mr. Oubbler or anything resembling that ~ 
Mr. NEY. No; I did not say that. 
Senator PERCY. Mr. Chairman, I wonder if I could ask-because 

of urgellt work on the floor I must lea.ve-a. few geiH:lral questions to 
Mr. N ey and Miss Anderson. 

Senator NUNN. Go ahead. 
Senator PERCY. I would be interested in your general feeling as 

to why a company such as yours is needed 'in Washington or else­
where, to help people, contractors, work with. HE\V-. 'What is there 
about., let's say, HE\V in this case, that they cHn't be contacted 
direct]y~ Is it the bureaucracy that is too complicated for fl, 

businessman ~ 
'What sort of services that you perform can't be done directly by 

sales per:wnnel of a company or contmctod 
Mr. NEY. I think, to be very candid with the Senator, if I may, 

I think the services that we perform are related to helping a person 
unfamiliar with \\T ashington. 

Suppose they come in to see you. Instead of storming into your 
office with a lot of emotion and a long list of things and four officers 
of the corporation come in, they want to. do thus and so and thus 
and so. 

Yon may have to send your AA out to make a lot of calls ancI 
interface. for these people from Chicago or any other place. Peop Ie 
SUC~l !,-S us, I thi~k serve the purpose of, an interface, so to speak. 
TIns IS no reflection on the bllreaucracy or I-rEJ\;V or the Congress. 

Senator PERCY. I wont to c1iffCl:entiafeoetween services available. 
Every bureau has an information service. Every constituent has a 
Sermtor and Congressman. 

I have a number of people, both in Illinois and down here, work­
ing to help people get, through the bureaucracy, explain how this 
Govel'llment functions. They get that free from us. 
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Why do they have to pay you for it ~ 
:Mr. NEY. Because I think of the nature of the bureaucrat the 

world over. It is a global thing. It just isn't here and it isn't just 
HEW. They are self-protective, hold onto their own thin~, resist 
change and things of this sorli. 

People such as ourselves, and there are others in this business, 
whether they are law firms who are really lobbying or not, people 
such as ourselves are really catalysts, contributors. 

We have to work with them and take maybe 8 hours of emotion­
charged concern that the officers and association may have or COl·pO­
ration, and reduce it to 2 pages with every comma in place. "Ve can 
then go to you and/or to someone in the bureaucracy and say these 
people have a concern. We have worked with them. ,Ve have reduced 
it to what we think everyone agrees to. It is a very, hopefully, pre­
cise presentation of the problem. 

So that you or the person involved with the bureaucrat can focus 
in on this. 

Senator PR1WY. Let's take a case. Let's say I have a constituent, 
a company in Illinois that comes down and says I would like to do 
business with HEW. We don't have a Washington representative, 
but we have a salesman that can travel down here. We would like 
to know who it is we see in this particular area. 

It is not uncommon for someone on my staff to call up and say 
Senator Percy's office is calling, we have a constituent that would 
like to come over and call on you, can they see you ~ 

I can't recall a time when we could not call up and get an appoint­
ment. 'When :Mr. Ney calls up, president of Richard Ney and Asso­
ciates, saying, "I have a client that I would like to have an appoint­
ment made for," whv is that more influential than a Senator or 
Congressman making' a normal courtesy call, opening up doors for 
people~ 

In other words, there is a big anti-Washington feeling in this 
country. I want to figure out why you can't get at this bureaucracy 
through normal channels. The normal channel to me is the elected 
representative. We are fairly responsive to our constituents because 
they send us clown here. 

Mr. NEY. I would say if the corporations were to close all of their 
"Vashington offices, why, you people on the Hill wouldn't have the 
staff, no matter whethei· you have grown 3 times in the past 5 years 
or whatever. Even so, tlie points of contact are so tremendolls. 

Senator PERCY. How do you establish these points of contact ~ 
How do you go about it ~ "Ve don't do anything. "Ve don't entertain 
anyone, we don't take them out for dinner at night. ,Ve just call 
them up cold; look them up in the directory. 

'What added features do you offer that you can have an open door 
for some of your clients ~ . 

:Mr. NEY. I don't hitve an open door as I think of a door. In the 
course of building a business I may have built some credibility here 
in "Vashington. I don't bring people in who can't deliver on what 
they say or that I represent them to say; and who have a commit­
ment of the resources and so on. So the time is not wasted. I think 
that is just being [L professional. 

So I am not a door opener or influence peddlel' or anything or 
that sort, and I would resent any implication of that. 

70-800-77-6 
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Senator PEROY. In the field of health care, Mr. Ney, could you 
tell us who in Washington and who in West Virginia, for instance, 
you know well that you could call up and make a perfectly legiti~ 
mate request that they see a client, look at a proposal or listen to 
some sort of proposition ~ Oould you oive us the names of the people 
with whom you have established a relationship here in Washington, 
or is the list so long you would have to submit it ~ 

Mr. NEY. I would first ask you, Senator, to consider that you are 
asking me to list the names of people that I have developed rela-
tionships with. . 

Senator PEROY. Let me put it this way: I don't want to be per­
sonal about it. Do you have close workin~ relationships with people 
in government, in, 'let's say, West Virgima and in Washington, and 
do you depend upon those relationships to be the contracts for the 
customers that you represent ~ , 

Mr. NEY. I would ask you to delete the word "close" because it 
could have unfavorable implications. 

Senator PEROY. Good relationship. 
Mr. NEY. I would say there are mutual respects held between-­
Senator PEROY. You can pick up the phone, call them, and they 

at least know you ~ . 
Mr. NEY. Oorrect and I can do that. 
Senator PEROY. Let's just assume that IRS looks upon entertain­

ment as a perfectly legitimate business cost. 
To what extent do you rely upon entertainment as a means of 

getting to know people so that you can call them up on the phone 
and reach them ~ 

Mr. NEY. I think I would like to define entertainment in this 
case. I think if you said conference, slash, entertainment, which 
consisted of a lunch somewhere, I don't mean at the Sans Souci, I 
mean at the Monocle, Statler-Hilton, a lunch or dinner. 

SenatorPEROY. Or MacDonald's. 
Mr. NEY. Beg your pardon ~ 
Senator PEROY. Or MacDonald's ~ 
Mr. NEY. Or MacDonald's or Luigi's downtown. I would say the 

reason for that is as in any business, when I was in business in New 
York or WM,l you were in business in Ohicago, you can always have 
a more productive conversation with someone with lack of inter­
ruption, lack of telephone interruption. 

In all of my business life I have done business over lunch. I don't 
know what it is not to. 

Senator PEROY. Are your expense accounts kept in your office in 
such a fashion that you can detail whO you have entertained, what 
the cost was ~ Do you generally keep receipts ~ 

Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator PEROY. Do you do it by: credit cards so you have records ~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes; we have been in business 5 years and have not been 

audited to date. . 
Senator PEROY. Th.at plays a fairly important role in maintain­

ing contacts ~ 
Mr. NEY. A critical role. 
Senator PEROY. How about gratuities and gifts ~ Has your com­

pany engaged in or luwe you ever taken as It deduction for busi-
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ness purposes any gift or any gratuities of any kind to anyone in 
the Federal service ~ 

Mr. NEY. I would say that a couple or years ago I sent out a 
number of Christmas gifts, I think from the American Express 
catalog, of some paperweights or something of that sort, each of 
which may have had an average value of $20 or $25, something like 
that, to a number of people. 

Senator PEROY. Each of them $125 ~ 
Mr. NEY. $25. I think last year it was a $4.50 book from the 

Smithsonian Institute. It is a remembrance and a gesture. 
Senator PEROY. So that you have never at any time in your busi­

ness experience here operating your company made a gift then in 
excess of $25 to any individual who works for the Federal 
Government ~ 

Mr. NEY. Miss Anderson has reminded me that those gifts were 
not $25. They were some $40 ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. $40 to $50. 
Senator PEROY. It makes a big difference, you know. Are they 

$49.49 ~ The legal limit is $50. 
Mr. NEY. It was a very attractive piece of sculpture. 
Senator PEROY. I will rephrase. There was no gift that you ever 

gave that was in excess of $50 to any Federal employee ~ 
Mr. NEY. Correct. 
Senator PEROY. Do you happen to know whether gifts anel gra­

tuities are an important part of your business ~ Do you feel they 
influence people or facilitate your keeping close contact with them ~ 

Mr. NEY. Senator, I do not believe that they are necessary. I 
never have believed in that. 

I would say, if I may, that we have some prid.e, u".,1 I have said 
we have built our business without the use of booze, broads, or 
bribes. I don't think that that is a necessary thing at nIl. 

Senator NUNN. What .are those ~hree a&,ain~ [Laughter.] 
Mr. NEY. 'Woe have bmlt our busmess WIthout the use of booze, 

broads, or bribes. We are very proud of thnt. 
Senator PEROY. The three B's. 
Mr. NEY .. The three B's. That is the way I say it. People in this 

town know It. 
Senator PEROY. So to your knowledge, in Washington, contribu­

tions, gratuities, or gifts, are not an iInportant part of influencing 
people~ 

Mr. NEY. I think it can always be used in any kind of business, 
Senator, as you lmow. I think those who use it most, in any business 
I am speaking of, are those who are the least profE:',ssional or they 
are in kind of a tight competitive situation dealing with specific 
items of identical nature. 

When you are in things involvin&, the delivery of human services, 
health care, you have another varIable here. It is not possible to 
quantify this the way you can the Defense Department weapons 
systems development and so on. 

Senator PEROY. Do you feel it has been a good thing for us to 
limit the political contributions and require public disclosure of 
those~ 

Mr. NEY. I do. 



78 

Senator PERCY. Has that in the past been a way of influencing 
people~ 

Mr. NEY. l don't know. I can only speak for myself. "Ve operate 
pretty much as loners in our field. So I can't speak for others. I 
have never been asked, by the way, to come up with anything. 

Senator PERCY. I appreciate very much you both being here, Miss 
Anderson, we appreciate your testimony. Thank you, :Mr. N ey. 

[At this point Senator Percy withdrew from the hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. I ll[we a series of questions here. We have other 

witnesses. But we are going to have to take a recess. I am running 
about an hour late for a meeting that I must go to. 

But I hope we can get through with your testimony here in the 
next few minutes. ' 

Mr. Ney, did you know that Cubbler was paid some $2,000 by • 
Melly for what Mr. Melly says was rewriting the 'W'est Virginia 
proposal~ 

Mr. NEY. I did not. 
Renator NUNN . .M:iss Ancle;rson, did you know that~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I did not know tho;/;. 
Senator NUNN. Whom did you think was doing the rewrithg~ 

Did you know Mr. Cubblel', Mr. Charles Cubbler, wasn't doing the 
rewriting of the proposal ~ 

Mr. NEY. I knew Mr. Cnbbler was involved, was wo·rking with Mr. 
Melly on a moonlighting basis, ibut it was my understanding that 
he was receiving expense money only. 

Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, did you realize he was rewriting 
the proposal ~ 

Miss k,,:-';:RSON. I realized that he was editing the provider rela­
tions sectlOl. jf the proposal. 

Senator NUNN'. Did you ever ho;ve occasion to pick up copies of 
certain documents from Mr. Cubbler to deliver them to Mr. Melly ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. Yes, I did; on one occasion, a couple of weeks 
after the September 4 meeting, Mr. Melly called me and requested 
t.hat I pick up an envelope from Mr. Ctlbbler and send it to him 
in New York. 

,Renator NUNN. Yon did so ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes, I did. 
Senator NUNN. 'Where did yon pick that envelope up ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. It would have been at the SRS building. 
Senator NUNN. That is a Govel11ment building, HEW builcling~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did yon get it directly from Mr. Cubbler ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I think it was pl'obably sitting on a desk with 

my name on it. I don't reea11 hav,ng any encounter wi~h Mr. Cu~b­
leI' at all. I wouldn't lULVe had allY reason to. It was stl'lctly rUllnmg 
an errcmd :from my point of view. 

Senator NUNN. ~il'. Ney, did you have. a good many meetings with 
~rr.· Cubbler over lunch ~ 

Mr, NEY. Yes. 
Senator N UNN. Over -IV hat period of time ~ 
:Mr. Nm.". I would sU,y until the last 6 months or so. 
Senator NUNN. Until the lust (l months or so ~ 
_'.{r, NEY. Yes. 
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Senator NUNN. Over the whole time you have been in business 
l1ere? 

Mr. NEY. Yes; pretty much. 
'senator NUNN. How many years is that? 
Mr. NEY. Five years. . 
Senator NUNN. What kind of meetings were those? 'Were tMy 

related to Mr. Melly? 
1\:[r. NEY. They were related to the health business. Mr. Cubbler 

is a· great gossip. 
Senator NUNN. A great what? 
Mr. NEY. Gossip, as some other people are in ·Washington. 
Senator NUNN. I have heard that rumor. [Laughter.] 
Mr. NEY. People in our. business have to meet and work with all 

kinds of people. Our husiness is to obtain information, listen to what 
people are saying, to distill the nonsense and the baloney from what 
might he real and cl1eck it out. This is a part, anyway of our business. 

~enator NUNN. Did you bill F1\1!S for a good many of these 
luncheon meetings with Mr. Cubble.r? . 

1\11'. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any idea how much these expenses 

would come to over the period of your contract with FMS? 
Mr. NEY. I think we made a rough calculation of that at one 

time. 
Senator NUNN. Give me an estimate. I think we IU1,ve the details 

of this. 
Mr. NEY. Perhaps $1,300 in total, conference, entertaimnent over 

8, period of 41h years. $1,000 over a period of 4 years; 4% yeaTS. 
Remember, I was there, too. 

Senator NUNN. So it would be two people at tIllS meeting? 
Mr. NEY. It could have been more. 
Senator NUNN. Any other Federal officials? 
1\11'. NEY. It could have been. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any recollection of the names? 
Mr. NEY. You mean with Cubbler at the same time? 
Senator NUNN. Yes; with Mr. Cubbler. 
Mr. NEY. I don't recall any specifically. There might well have 

been. These were not clandestine is what I am tryin~ to emphasize. 
Senator NUNN. I am not implying' that. t 

Did you know Mr. Cubbler was being fUl'lllshed an automobile by 
FMS? 

.. Mr. NEY. Not until last Saturchy. 
Senator NUNN. How? 
Mr. NEY. "'iVhen my counsel told me. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, do you know Mr. Cnbbler was be­

ing furnished an automobile? 
Miss ANDERSON. I heard it the same time, this past Saturday when 

counsel told us. . 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler ever have the opportunity to ask 

you to keep his name off the expense account vouchers? 
1\:[1'. N EY. I don't recall that as such; no. 
Senator NUNN. Did you ever change any expense accOlUlt vouchers 

by deleting Mr. Cabbler's name? 
. Mr. NEY. "Te did as discussed by Mr. Melly's rough recitation of 
It. 
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Senator NPNN. Who asked you to do that ~ 
Mr. NEY. I think Mr. Melly asked Miss Anderson. 
Senator NUNN. Miss Anderson, yO'll perhaps can testify rubout 

this. Tell us the ciroumstances of that, who made the request, and 
what you did. 

Miss ANDERSON. Mr. Melly telephoned one day and asked that I 
eliminate all SRS names from expense vouchers. 

Senator N~N. All SRS, meaning officials employed hy SRS ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Right. I don't know what I said to him at that 

particular point in time. I eventually did it after a series of phone 
calls, and his encouraging me to do it. 

I couldn't understand why he would make the request hecause 
whenever we send out reimbursement bills, we include American 
Express receipts or whatever, send back up documentation. 

I didn't know how he could change those receipts. So I said what 
good'isit going to do~ He said he wanted them anyway. 

My . impression was that he wanted them for an HEW audit. 
Whether it was GAO, whatever, to me, it was for an audit, for audit 
pnrposes. 

I didn't know what he could do with them, because if I were 
andited. I would have to have the documentation. I thought ·that 
would apply to him as well. 

Senator NUNN. Did you make up another set of expense vouchers 
for Mr. Melly ~ 

Miss ANDERSON. Right. 
Senator NUNN. Did you delete the name of Mr. Cubbler from 

those expense vouchers ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I deleted all SRS names as instructed. 
Senator NUNN. Not just Mr. Cubbled 
Miss ANDERSON. All. 
Senator NUNN. Were there a good many of these names, four, five, 

ten or twelve ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. There would be a number of different names, yes. 
Senator NUNN. That had been charged to FMS ~ This was just 

your relationship with FMS ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. It was not unusual for us to talk with people 

from SRS in behaH of Mr. Melly or in essentially representing Mr. 
Melly. When we have meetings we charge, whichever client is prob­
ably most affected; and in regard to SRS, it generally was Mr. Melly. 

Senator NUNN. Were these vouchers that had already ,been sub­
mitted to Melly, FMS and paid to you, reimbursed to you? 

Miss ANDERSON. Reimbursed to the firm. 
Senator NUNN. You went back and made up a set of vouchers. Is 

that right~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. The first set having already heen sent to Mr. Melly 

and FMS~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Been sent to him and processed. 
Senator NUNN. You would have a copy of them? 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. I always kept copies. 
Senator NUNN. Did he ask you to destroy your copies~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yas, he did. 
Senator NUNN. What did you tell him then ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I did not respond. 

-----------------

• 
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Senator NUNN. I say him, Mr. Melly. 
Miss ANDERSON. Mr. Melly asked us to destroy our records. I did 

not respond to that nor did I destroy them . 
. Senator NUNN. You kept the records~ 

Miss ANDERSON. I kept a set of records for us. 
Senator NUNN. Did he ask you to substitute other names in lieu of 

Mr. Charles Cubbler ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. He didn't really instruct me how to do it. He said 

eliminate all SRS names. I didn't know how else I could do it with­
out reinserting another name .. 

Senator NUNN. Did you insert other names ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. "Whose names did you insert ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Names selected randomly, generally from the Hill. 
Senator NUNN. Meaning Capitol Hill ~ 
Miss ANDERSON . Yes. 
Senator N UNN. That means employees here ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Were these particular employees that you knew 

personally ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Were these employees that you had been to lunch 

with yourself before ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. You substituted their names on the vouchers and 

sent those to Mr. Melly. Is that right ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Did you think there was anything wrong with 

doing this or anything unusual about it ~ 
Mlss ANDERSON. I didn't like it. I didn't agree to it. I personally 

felt that I didn't know what he could do with it, t.hough. I didn't 
know what harm it would ,be because" of the fact that he had the 
actual receipts that were not changeable. 

I was also concerned about cash flow. So I would fulfill the 
request. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler, though, did not directly ask you to do 
this? 

Miss ANDERSON. His name was not brought up at all in this request. 
Senator NUNN. It was strictly a general request--
Miss ANDERSON. A general request to eliminate all SRS employees. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Melly ask you to destroy any checks that 

you had paid ;AJ Mr. Cubbler ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No, he did not. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler ask you to destroy any checks 

that you had paid to D. C. Chambless? 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes, he did. 
Senator NUNN. "When was that? 
Miss ANDERSON. That was sometime this past winter. I would 

approximate January of 1976. 
Senator NUNN. Did he give you a reason for that? . 
Miss ANDERSON. No. He just said that I should do it. Otherwise, 

he would be in trouble. 
Senator NUNN. Did he.say what Irind of trouble ? 
Miss ANDERSON; No; he did not. 
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Senator Nmm. Did you feel that the checks you had given him, 
were in any way improper~ 

Miss ANDERSON. No way improper; no way whatsoever. 
Senator NUNN. Did you feel you had violated any law, rule or 

l'egulation ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No law whatsoever that I knew of. If there are 

laws against that as a private person, I am not aware of it. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler indicate in that 'request to you 

in J !mwlry of 1976--
Miss ANDERSON. Approximately January. 
Senat{)r NmW. Approximately January 1976, that there was any­

thing improper about these payments or illegal ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No. He didn't indicate any illegality about it. I 

made my own assumption that he had not reported the income to 
IRS. That was to me the only reason why he would make such a 
request to me. It was unsubstantiated. He did not indicate one way 
or the other. For someone to make that type of request of me, I 
could only from my point of view, think it was something with IRS. 

Senator NUNN. Something with Internal Revenue Service ~ 
Miss A.,.~DERSON. Right. 
Senator NUNN. Did you comply with his request~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No; I did not. 
Senator NUNN. Did you inform him that you were noH 
1\:[iss ANDERSON. I really can't remember because I was so shaken 

'by the whole event that I was literally shfuking and I really IUINe 
no recollection of what I said to him. 

Senator NUNN. Was that by telephone conversat.ion ~ 
Miss ANriERsoN . No; it was a personal mooting. 
Senator NUNN. ,;Vhere did that take place ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. It would have taken place arolUld HEW, I had 

perhaps seen him or talked to him. All I know is I drove barck to my 
office and I was literally shaking in the cal' at the request. 

Senator NUNN. He did not tell you at that stage it was illegal ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No. He never indicated to me that we hacl done 

anything megal. 
Senator NUNN. What was your best recollection of his words in 

making the request ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. I could only remember the effect, Senator. It was 

to destroy tIle checks, to get rid of the checks. I don't know if he 
said lose them or get rid of them or whatever. All I know is he didn't 
want those checks in my l'ecords. 

Senator NUNN. Those were the checks made payable to D. C. 
Chambless~ 

Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. 1'hat were in pa.yment for tutorial services~ 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Cubbler never made a request to you about 

the expense vouchers ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. He never did. As a matter of fact, I was under 

the impression that Mr. Cubbler or any HEW official name could 
a.ppea.ron our expense records. 

Senator NUNN'. You were under the impression--
Miss ANDERSON. Any HEW officiall1ame could appear 011 our ex­

pense Tecords, that it was not illega.l :for us to take HEW officials 
out to lunch. 

... 

.. 
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Senator NUNN. Is that also your impression, Mr. Ney~ 
Mr. NEY. Yes, indeed. 
Senator NUNN. There is nothing illegal, lUlethical or improper 

about taking HE"V officials to lunch ~ 
Mr. NEY. Right. 
Senator NUNN. I-lave eithE:'r of you substituted names on any 

other vouchers than for FMS ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No. 
Senator N UNN. Not for any other client ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. Not .for any other client. 
Senator NUNN. It is the only time you have been requested to? 
Miss ANDERSON. That is the or~ly time. 
Senator NUNN. When did you a;ctually make the substitution on 

vouchers~ 
Miss .A..~DERSON. "Vith the counsel's aid previously, we established 

the date to be sometime between March and April. 
Senator NUNN. Of 1976? 
Miss ANDERSON. Of 11Yr6. 
Senator NUNN. Which would have been approximately how long 

after the request from Mr. Melly? 
Miss ANDERSON. It would have been probably within 10 days of his 

request that I had cnmpleted the substitution. 
Senator NUNN. You didn't do anything to the copies that you 

had of the original accurate records ~ 
Miss ANDERSON. No. 
Senator NUNN. You kept those in your files? 
Miss ANDERSON. Yes. 
Senator N UNN . You did not destroy them? 
Miss A....."DERSON. No. 
Senator NUNN. You made up complete new sets as if they were 

originals? 
Miss ANDERSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. You substitutecl other names in lieu. of the SRS 

employees? 
~,1iss ANDERSON. That is correct, the SRS employees-I think there 

are other HE"V employees, just as he had requested me to delete. 
Senator NUNN. You did not clo this in relationship to any other 

clients? 
Miss ANDERSON. No other clients. 
Senator NUNN. This would have been only the billings that you 

had sent to FMS ~ 
Miss ANDEHSON. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. I assume you have 'charges to other clients? 
Miss ANDEHsoN. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. You didn't make any alteration 0'1' substitution? 
Miss .t\,.m)ERSON. None whatsoever. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Nay, is all of this information accurate as far 

as you know? 
Mr. NEY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did you !know this request had been made by Mr. 

Melly? 
Mr. NEY. Yes. It sounded strange to me. I was 'concerned about it. 

lt seemed to me to be a stra.nge kind of thing tl1at would have no 
reality about it because the documentation that goes with these ex-
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pense reimbursement forms includes names, the original names. 1 
thought that Mr. Melly ,vas from my point of view engaging in. 
something that he would come to realize would he a foolish, cosmetic 
attempt and, therefore, he would not use them, but it was a foolish 
thing on my part to allow it to happen. 

Senator N UNN. You did agree to it ~ 
Mr. NEY. I did agree to it. 
Senator NUNN. It was a joint decision by you and Miss Anderson ~ 
Mr. NE"Y'. Yes; a foolish one. 
Senator Nmm. Let me ask you this hypothetical question: If you 

had known Mr. Cubbler was being paid ,by Mr. Melly a consultant 
fee for reviAwing these proposals, would you have' felt this was 
proper~ 

Mr. NEY. Derlnitely not. 
Senator NUNN. Would you have felt it was a violation of any law~ 
Mr. NEY. I agree with your opening statement, there are two 

tl1ings: One is the impropriety. The other is the appearance of im­
propriety. I think that in that connection to have someone who, 
however remote they may be in the approval process of SRS-I 
agree with the process the way Mr. Melly described it, it comes up 
through the State evaluation, the regional office and on down the 
road, that however, to whatever degree Mr. Cubbler may have had 
some kind of approval, whether it was 2 percent input, by virtue 
of the fact that he had that degree or any degree, that person should 
not he involved. 

Senator NUNN. Do you think there is anything wrong with simply 
paying expenses of HEW employees ~ 

Mr. NEY. No. I don't see anything wrong with that, if legitimate 
business is discussed. 

Senator NUNN. I want to thank hoth of you very much for being 
here with uS this morning an.d giving us your frank J.-estimony. I 
also appreciate your cooperating with the staff. 

We feel this is a very important area of legislative concern, not 
the particular case, hut the general scheme of. the way things are 
being run. 

We again thank you for your assistance. We also express our 
appreciation to your attorney for being here this morning. 

Mr. NEY. Thank you. 
Mr. KELLOG. Thank you. 
'Sen.ator NUNN. We have three other witnesses that will appear 

today, Mr. Robert Trombly, president, Delphi Associates, Inc.; Mr. 
Francis Hawthorne, executive vice president, Delphi Associates; 
Mr. Dan Dun'Can, senior vice president, Blue Cross of Idaho. 

At this stage I think we will just continue and have these wit­
nesses. I lmow they have planes to catch. Some. of them are out of 
State. If these three will appear together, we will appreciate it. 

'Will you please stand ~ Do you swear the testimony you are giving 
today will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, 
so help you God ~ . 

Mr. TROMBLY. I do. 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. I do. 
Mr. DUNOAN. I do. 
Senator NUNN. Let the record reflect each witness answered in the 

affirmative. 
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TESTIMONY OF ROBERT W. TROMBLY, PRESIDENT, DELPHI ASSO­
CIATES, INC., WAKEFIELD, MASS.; FRANCIS J. HAWTHORNE, 
EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT, DELPHI ASSOCIATES, INC.; AND 
DAN L. DUNCAN, SElll0R VICE PRESIDENT, BLUE CROSS OF 
IDAHO, BOISE, IDAHO 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Trombly, are you in the mid.dle ~ 
MI'. TROMBLY. Yes, I am R.obert Trombly, president of Delphi 

Associates, Inc. . 
Senator NUNN. Where is your home ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. Lowell, Mass. Our office is in Wakefield, Mass. 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. My name is Frank Hawthorne, executive vice 

president, Delphi, office in Wakefield, Mass. My home is in Marble­
head, Mass. 

Mr. DUNCAN. My name is Dan L. Duncan, senior vice president, 
Blue Cross of Idaho. I reside in Boise, Idaho. 

Senator NUNN. You gentlemen are separate companies com­
pletely. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. TRO:U:BLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. You have no direct relationship between your 

companies~ 
Mr. TROl>rBLY. No. 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. We are subcontractors to Blue Oross. 
Mr. TROl>rBLY. We are co-hidden with Blue Oross of Idaho for the 

Idaho medicaid claims processing contract t.o be awarded in the 
near future. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Trombly, I understand you have a statement. 
We will submit your entire statement for the record because of the 
time. 

[The statement follows:] 

STATEMENT OF RoBERT N. TROMBLY AND FRANOIS J. HAWTHORNE 

My name is Robert N. Trombly. I am President of Delphi Associates, Inc. 
of Wakef!.eld, Massachusetts. In August of 1971, after eight years in ,the 
Health Care Data Processing Field, Mr. Francis J. Hawthorne and I founded 
Delphi in order to specialize in consulting, systems design, programming 
and development of data processing and Management Information Systems 
having to do with Health and Welfare Data Processing. This charter is still 
rigidly adhered to by our corporation. 

In defining the charter as strictly as we did, our marketplace was auto­
matically defined for us. For Title XVIII of the Social Security Act of 1965 
(Medicare), it would be the Bureau of Health Insurance of the Social 
Security Administration along with their Fiscal Intermediaries for Part A 
of Medicare and ,their Carriers for Part B. For Title XIX of the Social 
Security Act of 1965 (Medicaid), it would be the Social and Rehnbilitation 
~ervices of the Department of Health, Education and Welfar~!, the fifty 
states and, in some cases, their, Fiscal Agents. To be more 'sIPt'Cific, the 
market could be identified as follows: 

PotentiaZ OU8tomer 
Bureau of Health Insurance (SSA) 

AppUcation 
Medicare A & B (Title XVUI) 

Social and Rehabilitation Services IMed~caid (Title XIX) . MedIcare-A, 
Blue CrosS/Blu~ ShIeld Plans . Medicare-B 
Other CommerCIal Insurance Compames 1fedicaid (In some states) 

{
Medicaid (In some states) 

All 50 States Other Welfare Systems 
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We decided, therefore, to concentJ:ate on Blue Oross/Blue Shield Plans and 
other Oommercial Insurance Oompanies as well as the 50 States in the Union 
because they represented a potential for the entire bl'eadth of our market. Having 
spent some combined ten years in the llealth care industry, we were not naive 
enough to think it was going to be easy. It was well known in 1971 that certain 
companies had a virtual stranglehold on the l\tildicare Part B marl,et as facility 
managers for most of the Oarriers (Blue Shields) in the larger States. 

I won't bore the Oommittee on the degree of monopolization in the industry, 
but from 1966 to 1971, one company had assumed processing responsibility for 
over 60% of the :Medicare Part B claims volume. Our first few futile attempts 
at securing business in the Medicare market led us quickly to realize that we had 
better concentrate in some other area than i.\iedicare. 

Shortly aft!)r our inception, the model Medicaid Management Information SyS­
tem (:MiVIIS) was published by Social and Rehabilitation Services (SRS) as a 
model system for States and/or their Fiscal Agents to follow in acquiring better 
control of their Medicaid health care dollars. As a small firm with no track record, 
we found that the lack of business at least enabled us to study this publication " 
in detail. We did so and were convinced that it was a sound blueprint for better 
control of Medicaid. .After becoming thoroughly acquainted with the System 
(MMIS), we finally got an opportunity to participate in a competitive procure-
ment in the State of New Hampshire, which had requested a requirement anaysis 
forMMIS. 

As low bidder, we were awarded the contract and proceeded to evaluate what 
it would require to implement MMIS in New Hampshire. We successfully com­
pleted that contract and were subsequently uwarded a similar contract with 
Blue Oross/Blue Shield of New Hampshire-Vermont to do a requirements analysis 
for the State of Vermont (Blue CrOSS/Blue Shield was Fiscal Agent for Vermont 
Medicaid). 

Six months later, a new competitive Request for Proposal (RFP) was issued 
by the Stute of New Hampshire to deSign, develop and implement or otherwise 
trullsfer the pilot l\-IMIS from the State of Ohio to the State of New Humpshire's 
computers. Perhaps it would be well to digress for a moment to discuss the state 
of Ohio's pilot MMIS. Ohio represented the first attempt to implement an Ml\HS 
as outlined in the published General Systems Design. The contractor was a small 
firm like ours. Both Delphi an(l this firm bid on the New Hampshire RFP along 
with other less qualified firms both larger and smaller. As low bidder among the 
qualified firms, Delphi was awarded the contract. The result was an unparalleled 
success. The New Hampshire MMIS was successfully installed and the system 
has been reproduced for gen&ral publication in the National Technical Informa-
tion Service (NTIS). . 

At that time (1973), the MMIS looked very promising for a young and growing 
firDl such as ours since qualified contractors were but a handful of small firms 
such as ours. , 

The Social Security Amendments of 19'72 had also given l\Il\US a big boost. 
Section 235 of Public Law 92-603 provided for incentives for States to implement 
MMIS or its equivalent. These incentives came in the form of increased Federal ... 
Financial PartiCipation (FFP) at It 90% rate for development of MMIS and at It 
75% rate for operation of the system. In order to gain such increased FFP 
however, the State had to follow the regulation guidelines issued as a result of 
Section 285. The original drafts of the guidelines as publishec1 in the Federal 
Register provided that to qualify for increased matching, the system must not be 
proprietary and must meet the general specifications of MMIS. To a company 
1iI;:e ours, those guidelines were ideal since we bad no interest, by charter, in 
proprietary systems. 

It was just after the initial draft of the guidelines had been first published that 
we became aware suddenly of the tremendous interest in the specifics of the 
guidelines by at least two giant corporations. 

I was personally told by Mr. Richard O. Godmere who was then in charge of 
the MMIS development group for SRS that there was consic1erable "political" 
pressure being applied by these firms to be sure that the language of the Section 
235 Guic1elines was not too restrictive. It was obvious that the marketplace now 
appearec1 lucrative enough for the larger firms to 'begin considering entry. In 
any event, the final guidelincs provided for Fec1eral approval of each State pro­
curement by the Associate Administrator for Information Systems within SRS. 

As we marketed our services amongst the 50 States and sometimes their fiscal 
agents in. It'iedicaid, we faced three different situations: 

(1) States wished to upgrade their Own self adminlsterec1 systems to 
1\,[MIS quality. 
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(2) States wished to delegate their own sl'lf administered systems to a 
fiscal agent who would, in turn, upgrade to MMIS quality. 

(3) States wished to upgrade and administer systems of MMIS quality 
which had been previously handled by a Fiscal Agent. 

We were able to respond to RFP's in the first and third category but since we 
did not pretend to be Fiscal Agents, we decided to respond to the RFP's in that 
category by joining with interested Blue Cross ancl Blue Shielcl Firms. Certainly, 
we reasoned, our track record of technical excellence in Ml\HS and the Blues 
knowleclge of the state health care situation would provide a high degree of com­
petence offered to a state who wished to have MMIS installed and operated by 
a Fiscal Agent. 

Let me take you back for a moment then, through the history of our bidding 
experience in MMIS after the state of New Hampshire. 

(1) An RFP was issued by the Commonwealth of Kentucky for a contractor 
to design an MMIS system to upgracle a state administered Medicaid system on 
state computers. Delphi and others bid on this RFP. Another smal1llrm lil,e our­
selves was awarded the contract, and since they bid lower than we did, we feel 
that the selection was justified. 

(2) An RFP was issued by the State of Arkansas for a Fiscal Agent to assume 
Ml\IIS responsibility for administering a previously state administered program. 
Delphi supported Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Arkansas. One of the giants I 
mentioned earlier was awarded the contract but the comparative pricing was 
so close that we had the feeling that the decision could have gone either way. 

(3) Tl1e State of Georgia issued an RFP to upgrade to MMIS a State adminis­
tered system. Delphi, the small company and tlle larger competitor bid on this. 
Delphi was awarded the contract, ancl we were low bidder by a substantial 
amount. That task is complete now and our track record is even further enhanced 
by the success in Georgia. 

(4) rr'he State of Arizona issued an RFP for a Fiscal Agent to administer its 
newly legislated Medicaid program. Naturally, the system was to comply with 
MlVIIS in order to gain the increased FFP. Delpl1i supported Blue Cross and Blue 
Shield of Arizona. The contract was awarded to a company from Virginia which 
has had considerable success as Fiscal Agent to Virginia. Since their bid was 
nearly one half of ours, the award to them appeared to be justified. 

It should be noted that all during the previous four ptCt1!urements, the largest 
company in the nation had not bid as an individual Fif:co.l c~gent, but had attended 
each of the Bidders Conferences. Similarly, the above states which had issued 
RFP's for Fiscal Agents had requested Fiscal Agents in the RFP. Both Arizona 
IUlclArkansas had been awarded on the basis of either lower price to the success­
ful or equal bidder, or equal price (and at least equal capability). There 
appeared to be no trend except that equal capability was acknowledged and the 
lower cost was the deciding factor. 

Suddenly, ,however, a new type of RFP appeared on the scene. This "new" RFP 
was issued by the State of Washington. It requested a "facilities manag0r," rather 
than a "Fiscal Agent." This was a distinction which 'we noted and we speculated 
quite freely on the change in terminology. The "new" RFP emphasized the com­
puter capability rather than the overall program management and our free specu­
lation led us to assume that perhaps the industry's giant would bid on this contract 
individually for the first time. We were correct. 

We would like to share with you certain specific facts regarding tile bidding. 
Before I do, let me tell you about the so-called "E-"aluation Criteria". In prac­

tically every procurement tile criteria for evaluation of a bidders response usu­
ally broke down to three major factors based on a scale of 100%. These three 
general factors were: 
Factor: 

Logic and sOtU1dness of technical approach _____________________ _ 
Quality and Quantity of Resources applied _____________________ _ Cost ________________________________________________________ _ 

Total _____________________________________________________ _ 

Points 
35 
35 
30 

100 

It stood to reason then that in late 1975 and early 1976, firms who had 
excellent track records in MMIS nationally !lnd health care processing loc­
ally would probably be rated evenly on the first two criteria a.nd that the 
final decision poi!:~t rested upon cost, which was taxpayer dollars either 
Federal or State. In Washington, Delphi supported Blue Cross of Washing-
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ton-Alaska, Inc. and over a three year period, the cost differential between 
ourselves and tha industry"s giant was four million dollars. We were lower 
but the contract went to the giant on the basis (according to the State of 
Washington) that ourimplementaion would be "<lhaotic" and that they 
possessed vast technical superiority. 

One individual, who was on the regular payroll of the State of Washington, 
appeared to be the key man in the evaluation. When we were curious a's 
to the author ot :the RFP, we were ,told by the State of Washington that this 
individual had drafted it. In addition to this individual, a consulting :firm was 
selected to assist in the selection. When the announcement of the selection 
was made, we wer'3 aware that the Office of 'State Systems Operation under 
Mr. James Trainor, who reports to the Associate Administrator for Infor­
mation Systems, Mr. Harold Wienberg, did not feel the selection was justified. 
We believe that the Committee's investigative staff ha's drafts of the corre­
spondence which flowed back and forth between O1ympia, Washington and 
Washington, D.C. 

Despite all of the protestation's, the procurement was approved for in­
creased FFP at a cost of over four million dollars more to the taxpayers. 

A few months ago, Blue Cross of Idaho eontacted us regarding an RFP 
issued by the State of Idaho and solicited our support in bidding on the 
RFP. The State of Idaho was desirous of having a "Facilities Manager" 
design develop and operate an MMIS system. This use of the same language 
obviously alarmed us. When we had the opportunity to 'review the RFP, it 
turned out to be nearly a carbon copy of the Washington RFP. I say nearly 
because this had one additional stipulation in it; namely, that the system 
data entry technique must be done in an on-line mode. 

We learned just after the RF,P was issued that the 'State of Idaho had 
retained a consultant to assist them in the drafting of the RFP and the 
selection process. That consultant was the same individual who had drafted 
the Washington RFP. 

Once ngain we entered into th,e bidding process and this time we were 
confident that we were assembling the best possible team of resources ever 
assembled. For example, we had already converted the New Hampshire sys­
tem to an IBM mode. This system had been certified as totally acceptable 
and bad been fanded at the increased FFP for over one year. We offered 
our most experienced Project Manager. whose tra<ll<: record included the suc­
cessful Georgia and New Hampshire implementations. Blue Oross for its part 
had the most competitive team of people and facilities which we had ever 
seen. Our price was 82¢ per processed claim. The giant's price was $1.25 
per processed claim. In a very short time (two weeks), our largest com­
petitor was selected and the only information we have currently is the 
press release which quoted the individual I have mentioned as saying that 
our competitor was awarded the contract based upon their excellent track 
record and the vast quantity of resources which they could bring to bear. 

It.'s obvious to me that legislation or regulations regarding the role ot 
SRS in the approval of contracts involving 90% and 75% of Federal Finan- ~ 
cial Participation must be. strengthened to exercise greater control over the 
subjective deci'sions which a state can currently make or else the current 
farce of competitive bidding should not be required at all. At least, com-
panies would not spend endless time and energy ,bidding upon contracts 
when a state was already predisposed. 

I personally feel that, if indeed SRS is r:espoD'sible for monitoring m(\tch­
ing funds under Section 235 of Public Law 92-603, then they should be ~ble 
to assess in advance a group of companies who are roughly equal in cap'!.­
bility and experience. It could be a qualified bidders list. This would reduce 
the bidding process to a competition of cost and would result in lower 
administrative Medicaid costs. I would be happy to answer any questions at 
,this time. 

Senator NUNN. I think we are going to h!1ve to hring out a sum­
mary of this hy questions. Hopefully, we will be able to get a com­
plete summary of your statement. 

Mr. Trombly, the record this morning shows there were only two 
bids for the West Virginia MMIS development. Your company bids 
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on many of these contracts. W1lY didn't Delphi bid on the 'West 
Virginia contract ~ 

Mr. TROllIBLY. In late June of 1974, we beard that the MMIS was 
going to be let out on an RFP. At that time, we visited the State 
of West Virginia. We had been previously contacted by West Vir­
ginia because of our work on the MMIS development in New 
Hampshire. We made a sales call to the West Virginia people. 

At that time, during the sales call, we were told that it was a 
situation which was very closed. They mentioned, for example, FMS 
as being a firm which was entrenced in West Virginia. 

Senator NUNN. Who mentioned that? 
Mr. TROMBLY. That was Dr. Jim Mangus. 
Senator NUNN. 'What was his position? 
Mr. TRO:r.rBLY. He was, I believe, director of medical care. 
Senator NUNN. In West Virginia? 
Mr. TROMBLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. He said FMS was entrenched in West Virginia? 
Mr. TRmIBLY. I believe that is what he said. That was a long time 

ago. 
Senator NUNN. Did he advise you not to bid? 
Mr. TROMBLY. The way he said it, we decided not to bid. 
Senator NUNN. What was his name? 
Mr. TROMBLY. Dr. Jim Mangus. 
Senator NUNN. Jimmy Mangus? 
Mr. TROMBLY. Mangus. . 1 

Senator NUNN. M-a-n-g-u-s? 
Mr. TROMBLY. g-u-s. 
Senator NUNN. The way he said FMS was entrenched led yeu to 

believe there would be no reason to bid on thut particular contract ~ 
Mr. TRO:r.rBLY. That is correct, sir. 
Senator NUNN. Did you discuss this with any of your associates ~ 
Mr. TRO~mLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Hawthorne~ 
Mr. HAwTHORNE. We very definitely discussed t.his situation as 

partners in the firm. 'We both started this company together and we 
make eur decisions together. He reperted this situation to me. I 
said, we can't afford the waste ef money. We were 'a little firm at 
that time. ,Ve were not part of the Arthur D. Little organization. 

Senator NUNN. You werenotwhat~ 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. A part Dr the Arthur D. Little organization at 

that time. Beb and I were running this firm, est!lJblished on eur own 
dollars. 

Senator NUNN. How much would it have cost yeu to go through 
the process of develeping a proposal? 

Mr. TROMBLY. These proposals ordinarily take anywhere from 
$20,000 to $35,000 from our experience, to prepare. They are very 
detailed. They are very lengthy. They require an adaptation. First 
of all, they require deel? pen~tratin~ analysis. of the request for 
proposal. Then they reqmre qUIte a bIt of techmcal work to present 
them and reproduce them, as well as pos!:' bid follow-up activity. 

Senator NUNN. You got a request for bids from the State of 'West 
VirO'inia~ 

Mr. TROMBLY. That is right. 



90 

Senator NUNN. What was the name of the 'contract we are talking 
about? 

Mr. HA w'rHORNE. Implement medicaid management information 
system for the State of 'West Virginia. 

Senator NUNN. As I understand it, you personully went to W'est 
Virginia, or did you talk on the phone? 

Mr. Tuo:MBLY: No, we went to 'Vest Virginia before the request 
for proposal was issued. It would be probably impToper to go after 
the request for proposal was issued. 

Senator NUNN. You had a conversation with how many different 
officials? . 

Mr. TRO),IBLY. Three people in all. There 'Was Dr. Mangus, a lady 
by the name of Helen Condrey, C-o-n-d-r-e-y; another gentleman by 
the name of Wa.rd Nicklin. 

Senator NUNN. This was approximately what time frame? 
Mr. TR01\fBLY. Back on my records, I believe it was June 24. 
Senator NUNN. Of what yead 
Mr. TROllrBLY. 1974. 
Senator NUNN. 'V'hen you got back you had a discussion and you 

decided you would not bid ~ 
Mr. Tn01\{BLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. In your own words tell 11S why you decided not to 

bid ~ • 
Mr. 'TRmfBLY. vVe felt the State was probably predisposed to FMS. 
Senatol' NUNN. What did you base that supposition on? 
Mr. 'TnOllfBLY. On Dr. Mangus' comments. 
Senator NUNN. 'V'hat was his comment again as you recall it? 
Mr. TRO),fBLY. To the best of my recollection, I would. say that the 

implication given was that FMS had ibeen working with' the State 
and that FMS was quite well entrenched and knew the problems of 
the State. 

Senator Nm{N. 'Were you her(', this morning when we heard testi­
mony fro111 the FMS official that Mr. Mangus a.fter the award was 
made ~t stock in the c:ompany? 

Mr. 'l'ROl\rBLY. Yes, SIr. 
Senator NUNN. Were you surprised at this? 
Mr. TROJ.\{BI"Y. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Does your company sell or give stock to State 

officials who are in the position-' -
Mr. 'lnollfBLY. No, sir. Our stock is wholly owned by Arthur D. 

Little Systems, Inc., a wholly owned subsidin,l'Y of Arthur D. Little, 
Inc., Cambridge, Mass. 

Senator NUNN. Do you :feel such n, practice is improped 
Mr. TnOl\IBLY. We certainly do. \ 
Senator NUNN. You are doing business in other States with people 

who make decisions like Dr. Mangus ~ 
Mr. TnOl\IBLY. That is correct. 
Senator N'uNN. In his capacity, does he have decision making ca-

pacity regarding the FMS contract in West Virginia ~ 
Mr. 'TR01\mLY. Did he or does he ~ 
Senator NtrNN. Does he ~ 
Mr. TROlII.BLY. I am really not quite familiar with whn,t the 

a1'l'angement is n,t the moment. If he is director of medical care, he 
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could possibly have accepted responsibility for the system. But· I 
have no way of knowing that. 

Senator Nmm. You don't have any way of Jmowing that~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. No, sir. . .. 
Senator NUNN. W11at about in Washington and Idaho~ Your testi­

mony, your written testimony, which is part of the record, indicates 
concern over the competitive process and awarding of MMIS 'Con­
tracts. 

Are you concerned that the company that won the bids in Wash­
ington and Idaho are not qualified or are you saying that the low 
bidder in all cases should ·be given the contract ~ 

Mr. TROMBLY. We are saying neither. W11at r am saying is that in 
1976, 5 years after the development of the MMIS, there are· a number 
of qualified companies, all capable of installing and implementing an 
MMIS system. 

First of all, we are!)' systems development organization as opposed 
to a claims processing and fiscal agent. 

So ollr rationale is that on those RFP's or request. for proposals 
where the State desires a fiscal agent, we ordinarily join with a Blue 
Cross/Blue Shield organization if they are so interested. 

The reasoning behind that is we do have the experience in the de­
velopment of the Ml\HS systems. They, in turn, have a good deal of 
experience in processing health care claims. 

Our position on that whole area is that today there are probably 
in excess of 10, maybe even 15 firms who are fully qualified to install 
MMIS and it would appear to me as though the contract should be 
awarded on the basis of the lowest cost. 

In both Washington and Idaho, this wa::; not tho case. 
Senator NUNN. Did you bid in those two States? 
Mr. TnOl\fBLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Were you low bidder? 
Mr. TROMBLY. We bid in concert with the Blue Cross organization 

in those two States. We were the low bidder in both instances. 
In Washington the difference in bids was approximately $4.5 mil­

lion; over a 3-year contract. In Idaho, it was in excess of $500,000. 
Senator NUNN. $500,000~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. Dollars, yes. In both instances, 'We were not awarded 

the contract. 
Senator NUNN. 'Who was awarded those contracts ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. A company by the name of Elertronic Data Systems. 
Senator NUNN. They won the contract, in both States ~ 
Mr. TRO:lIfBLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Even though they were not low bidder ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. What reasons were you given about this by State 

officials ~ 
Mr. TROl\fBLY. Very vague reasons. Let me ~~nnge that. The initial 

reasons were that the company that won the bld had very vast tech­
nical superiority and a vast number of resources which could be ap­
plied to the ·bid. 

tVe were not privileged to receive any of the information on how 
the Washingto~ proposal was'evaluated actually. In the Idaho situa;. 
tion, it mi~ht be well if· Mr. Buncan said a word a)bout that, but we 
got the evaluation document. 

79-896-77-7 
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Sen~tor NUNN. If you want to make a statement on that please 
proceed~ _ ' 

Mr. TR01IBLY. I will follow it through. I will say this: ¥re were 
handed a series ,of point scores, grades, levels and for various levels 
various things. Just as a very quick illustration, I won't bore the 
committee wlth all the details of it, but the technical evaluation was 
made in such a way that, for exrurnple, in the item caJIed technical 
design, we were given zero points and the competitor that won was 
given 16. , 

I must <tell the committee we were proposing to transfer the fed­
m.'a,lly designed and federally sponsored MMIS which had been de­
veloped in New Hampshire, and it was just incredible to us that a 
State or other State consultants could arrive at the decision that the 
technical design was worth zero, this being arter many, many dollars, 
lam sure, paid by the Federal Government to design the system. 

Senatol' NUNN. Why was that puzzling to you ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. It is puzzling to me because I personally feel, first of 

all, that the Federal design as employed in both Ohjo and New Hamp­
shire is excellent and does a good job, is an excellent illustration in 
the St~te o,r New Hampshire which has been paying claims for 3 yelLl's 
now and has been certified for 1 year. 

The State of New Hamp~1lire, incidental1y, processes twice th!, 
size in volume of claims as the State of Idaho. ' 

Senator NUl'fN. Who do you fault for that procedure, not hy name ~ , 
Whose re$<)onsihBity is that ~ 

Mr. TROMBLY. I am afraid personally, that there has been too much 
of a mystique built up around the 'technical evaluation with not 
enough consideration given for the cost. An example is that ordinarily 
of 100 points given for a contractor's evaluation, 75 of those points­
excuse me, 70 of those points are given for the technical aspects and 
only 30 for the cost. 

An illustration there would ,be in Idaho, although our price, our 
p:rjce from Blue Cross and Delphi was 82 cents per cl::-.im, the winning 
bidder was going to charge $1.25 per claim. The difference in evaluu-­
tion point spread on cost only ~wal'ded to us was only 35 out of 120, 
or 8.5 out of 100 points. . 

~ Senator 'NUNN. That means that over a 3-year period it will cost 
the State of Idaho, how much, $4.5 million? 

Mr, TR01IBLY. No; That$500,000 differentiation was for a 30-month 
period in Idaho. In Washington, the differentiation was $4.5 million 
over a 3-year period. . . 

Senatoi: NUNN., In Washington, tIle diff~rentiation betweE'n the low 
bid and the company who rlj{!eived the contract was $4.5 million over 
a 3-year peri()d ~ . 

Mr; TRO:il-IBLY. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. In Idaho, the difference between the low bidder 

ahc1 the company receiving the contract was $500,000 over a 30~month 
period ~', . , 

Mr; TROMBLY. That is correct. ' , 
Senator N:"UNN, pocuments placed.in the record of the hearings this 

mOl'ning showed that H,EW asked the State QfWashington when the 
dispute arose over its award to ask the'Blue/Delphi ventt~re to review 
a,it'; option added, in' the- competitor's bid wl1ich'was' not included 
in your bid. . . 
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HE'W wanted your group to be offered the opportunity to i!!clud~ 
that option so each bid, yours and your competitor's, could be judged 
on an equal basis. . 

Could you explain how you responded to HEW's request ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. We never were aware of what this option was, sir. 

It was never offered to us. 
Senator NUNN. Washington never got in touch with you about 

that proposal ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. When did you first learn about that ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. I learned about that, I ·believe from the senior vice 

president, at Washington Blue Cross sometime after the session was 
held which was called a debriefing. 

The debriefing session is the loser's session, where in fact the losing 
bidder goes and is told" :lY he didn't win. 

Senator NUNN. Was there any explanation given to you as to why 
this option was not passed on to you? 

~fr. TROMBLY. No, sir. 
Senator NUNN. He just simply informed you of it? . 
Mr. TROl\rBLY. They merely informed Mr. Francis, from Seattle, 

Wash., that there 11ad been another option. I wasn't there. 
Senator NUNN. 'What infol'l11ation did you have concerning HEW's 

efforts to get bidders to make a lust and final offer in an effort to 
esttVblish a firm conclusion of eva1uation ? 

Mr. TROMBLY. I was aware of a letter from Mr. Wienberg to I be­
lieve Mr. Charles Morris, Secretary of Human Resources in Wash­
ington, to urge the bidders to have a last and final or to make a best 
and final offer. vVe never were requested to do that, however. 

Senator NUNN. That was in the case of Washington, State of 
Washington ~ 

Mr. TROMBLY. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Has anything similar to that happened in Idaho ~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. Not yet. The reason I say not yet is that in Idaho, 

the selection merely has been made. I don't be1ieve there has been any 
Federal approval or signed contract. 

Sl:Iuator NUNN. "\V"ould you conclude from that that HEW is put­
ting out the requirements that are not being.followed by HEvV? 

Mr. TROl\rBLY. I would have to say that It seemed to me that the 
spirit of section 235 when it was passed in the first place was to 
encourage competition and natmally the prime objective being the 
good management of a medicaid program. 

I cannot explain why vVashington was awarded to a bidder with 
that much of a price differentiation. I just can't understand it. 

Sp.nator NUNN. Have you won some awards? 
Mr. TROl\rBLY. Yes. Incidentally, the'awal'ds that we have won have 

been instances where we have been the low bidder. We have lost 
some, too, when 'We bid higher than others. "\V"e always felt that was 
very appropriate. 

Sehf~tor 'NUNN. 'What States? 
Mr. TROl\rBLY. We originally implemented New Haml?shire, whicll 

was transferred from the State of Ohio. We were low -'bIdder ·,on that 
job amongst those qualified. . 
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In the State of Georgia, we were also the low bidder and have re~ 
cently succac:;sfully finished the 'MMIS implementation in Georgia. 

Senittor NUNN. You did the work up in Georgia ~ 
J\{l'. TROMBLY. That is correct. 
-Senator NUNN. Was that in combination with Blue Cross~ 
Mr. 'rR:01\'rBLY •• No, strictly assistance development because the '3tate 

of Georgm does Its own processing. 
SeUlttor NUNN. ,Vera you the low bidder there? 
Mr. TR01\'rBLY. Yes, as far as we know. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Duncan, following the annOl,U1Cement by the 

E:tate of Idaho, you asked for a debriefing by the State on the selec­
.bon process. 

Can you tell us what you learned in the debriefing about the evalua­
-tion process? 

Mr. DUNOAN. Yes. We called for a debriefing because we wanted to 
11ear the reasons why some half a million dollars was left on the table 
:.and that another organization was selected to do this task. 

We secured at this debriefing a document which I will ·be glad to 
'leave here, if that is appropriate, which gives the opinions of the con­
sulting firm which was employed to give advice to the State as it re­
lates to the selection of the aPPropriate organization. 

Senator NUNN. Who were the consultants? 
'Mr. DUNOAN. The firm by the name of Haskins & Sells O.P.A. firm, 

weI'S utilized in this capacity. 
Senator NUNN. Is there anything unusual rubout that evaluation ~ 
'Mr. DUNOAN. In the first place, I feel the criteria) the way it is 

established is e"tremely open to suggestion, you might even say. The,­
word ·is SUbjective. 

I guess it is a matter of the price of course is clearly indicated in 
the proposals. That is easy to compare. When you start to conclude 
how much difference there might be between one organization's pro­
posal and another, and attempt to give some doll!!;r values to that 
and to make such a comparison, it becomes very difficult maneuvering. 

It is my personal opinion that these specifications make it very 
easy for anyone to vote in favor of an organization that m!),y not b~ 
the lowest ,bidder in terms of price. 

Senator NUNN. Do you think there is some kind of intentional con­
spiracy or simply 'bad m!.'magement and advice by a consulting firm ~ 

Mr. DUNCAN. I think in this particular instance the advice by the 
consulting firm in no way was fair. Bnt, I do think the criteria is so. 
subjective in nature that I can see reasons why this is occurring. 

Se::nMor NUNN. Was there anything in this evaluation or in. the 
debriefing that 11~d you to believe ther(~ had been any kind of collu!sion. 
between the winning bidder and anyone in State Government ~ 

'Mr. DUNCAN. I can say this: that it is written here in documenta­
tion that the organization that did the consulting quoted one of the 
other bidders a$ it related to that.bidder's opinion of whether we wer~ 
prepared to do the job or not. 

Senator N UNN. You mean the other bidder was giving, in this state­
mtmt made a c(jmment a;bout your qualifications ~ . 

Mr. DUNCAN. In this statement, the consu1tants quote anOdiQI.' bid­
der as to our capabilities. 

--------------------



Senator NUNN. Is that highly: unusual ~ 
Mr. DUNCAN. I would think It is indeed. 
Senator NUNN. Were you ever asked to evaluate the other bidders 

as to whether they were qualified ~ 
Mr. DUNCAN. We certainly were not. 
Senator NUNN. We understand you are disputing this contrac,t 

award. Is that correct ~ 
Mr. DUNCAN. We definitely are. 
Senator NUNN. Please explain if this award reflects a violation of 

nny State, Federal law or regulation in your opinion ~ 
M'r. DUNCAN. Of course I am not an attorney. 'I'his has fill hap­

pened in the last few days. Our attorneys are now trying to com­
pletely study aU aspects a'nd we have advised the Department of Ad­
ministration of the State of Idaho that we propose to proceed with 
whatever are the appropriate proceedings, 

Weare asking for Some form of a hearing. 1Ve feel fairness was 
not netted out here and that the taxpayers are left with the burden 
as a result of the decision. 

Senator NUNN. Were you going to process all of t.he claims in 
Boise~ 

MI'. DUNCAN. Yes, we were. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Duncan, your ·bill was 82 cents a -cIa.im over a. 

30-month period, whereas, the winning bidder was $1.25 per claim. 
I understand the total claims volume over a 30~month period for­

Idaho medicaid benefidaries was expected to be one and a quarter­
million claims. 
If this bid was applied to claim processing for the State of Idaho. 

in a comprehensive national health program, how much would the 
gross dollar difference be per year using your MMIS 'bid and the 
winning bid ~ 

Mr. DUNCAN. That would ,be a fantastic financial differentiation. 
First, there are about 25,000 recipients within the State of Idaho. 
under medicaid. ,"Ve have 3. population base of 850,000 and that ratio 
is approximately 1 to 35. . 

So really what we are saying is that if the medicaid benefits were 
provided to an of the population of the State of Idaho, and it was 
done on the basis of these cost differentiations, that the additional 
dollars that would ·be paid out at the $1.25 level would be somewhere 
in the general vicinity of. about $17 million in the small State of 
Idaho for the 30-month perIod. 

Senator NUNN. So what we are talking about is that if these same 
procedures are used, assuming there is a national health insurance 
program sometime in the future and if they do not go with the low 
bfd, .by qualified people, then we are talking about literally millions 
and billions of dollars ~ 

Mr. DUNCAN. I am sure when you project it nationwide, we are talk­
inO'I think obviously up into the billions. 

Benator NUNN. Do you consider these kind of contracts the fore­
runner of what will happen if there is a national health insurance 
program passed ~ 

Mr. DUNCAN. I certainly and earnestly hope that they can draw 
specifications that are clean enough and tight enough so that he who 
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is the low bidder ends up with the business if he can prove his capa­
bilities to deliver. 
, SeriatOl' NUNN, Do you feel these services will-be essential in any 
kind of national health insurance program that may be passed ~ The 
kind of services that you render here following these bids we are 
talking about ~ 

Mr. DUNOAN. Absolutely. Some way, when it arrives, the claims 
will have to be processed. 'That is the heart of the MMIS system. 
· Someone will have to be hired to do this task. 

Senator NUNN. :Mr. Hawthorne, we have a vote up now. I am 
going to try to complete this so all of us can recess. If you can think 
of other things we need to go over~ we will have you come back 
tomorro"\v. I understand you will still be here. Will you not ~ 

Mr. HAWTHORNE. That is right. 
Senrutor NUNN. What is your reaction llS a businessman to your 

company's 1:Iwo most recent experiences; Idaho and Washington ~ 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. Until this morning, my general feeling was to get 

out of the business. 
, Senator NUNN. To g~t out of the business ~ 

Mr. HAWTHORNE. There is no sense spending this kind of money to 
bid. When you take the current regulations as they exist, I think there 
is room within the current regulations to exercise or enforce fair 
biddino-. 
· ,Ve have seen it in the State of Georgia. For instance, SRS in the 
State of Georgia held up the awarding of the bid when the State was 
uncertain as to a technically qualified low bidder. 
· Sena-tor NUNN. Do you mean SRS at the Federal level held up the 
State bid~ 

Mr. HAWTHORNE. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. For what reason ~ 

_ Mr. HAWTHORNE. Georgia said they were not taking the lowest bid­
eTer even though the bidder is competent. I know SRS has the au-
thority to hold it up. . 

Senator NUNN. Georgia was going to award the contmct to 'someone 
other than your company ~ -
, Mr; HAWTHORNE. Yes. 

Senator NUNN. Even though it wasn't the low bidded 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. SRiS held it up ~ 
Mr. IIA WTHORNE. They certainly did, 9 months. 
Senator NUNN. Then the State of Georgia changed their mind and 

awarded it to you @ . 

Mr. HAWTHORNE. Right; so T think SRS can do it. 
The other thing is that in any of these bids there is a lot of tech­

nical mumbo-jumbo used, if you want to use those terms, to the non­
EDP man. But SRS has on the staff some very qualified, technical 
personnel to wade through that. We have met them, we have seen 
them. We have heard them talk at conferences. 
, Senator NUNN. So what you are saying is SRS is not doing the job 
they are capable and responsible for doing~ 
· Mr. IIA WTHORNE. Right; if they don't do it, then a small company 
-cannot get involved spending money and should go somewhere else 
where you get a fair shake. 
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Senator NUNN. What is your opinion of a company who is going to 
be competing in a bid receiving an advanced planning document ~ 

re. HAWTHORNE. I think they gain a distinctive advantage in that 
you Imow the time frames that the State is interested in, you know 
the type of support the State wiU put up. You have an idea of the 
price for the value of the contract to be awarded. 

Senator NUNN. Do you consider this unethical ~ 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. I don't know' whether I could call it unethical. 

It is very poor business judgment on the part. of the State to give it 
to a contractor at all. 

Senator NUNN. Has your company ever received one of these docu-
ments ·before you bid ~ 

Mr. I-IA WTHORNE. I don't think so. We can't recall. 
Mr. TR01YIBLY. No, sir, not to my knowledge. 
Senator NUNN. Would you bid on a contract if you knew another 

contractor who had the ADP would be bidding~ 
Mr. TROMBLY. I don't believe we would. 
Mr. HAWTHORNE. ·We would certainly give. consideration to not 

bidding. 
Senator NUNN. "Ve appreciate very much your cooperation in being 

here. If we need your testimony again we will get back i~ touch with 
you and call you back. I regret we have to rush. There IS a vote on 
board. 

Mr. Duncan's submission will be made a part of the record as num­
ber 22. 

[The document referred to was marked. "Exhibit No. 22" for refer­
'ence and may be found in the files of the subcommittee.] 

Sentor NUNN. vVe will meet in 3302 tomorrow morning and con­
tinue these hearings at 9 :30. 

[Whereupon, at 2: 10 p.m. the subcommittee recessed, to reconvene 
at 9: 30 a.m., Thursday, September 30, 1976, in room 3302, Dirksen 
Senate Office Building.J 

[Member of tbe subcommittee present at time of recess: Senator 
Nunn.] . 
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The subcommittee met at 9: 50 a.m., in room. 3302, Dirksen Senate 
Office Building, under authority of section 5, S€),Qate Resolution 363, 
agre~~ to Mar6h 1, 1976, Hon. Sam Nunn '(acting chairman) 
presIdmg. " . 

Members of the subcommittee present: Senator S11m Nunn, Demo­
crat, Georgia; and Senator Charles H. Percy, Republican, Jllinois. 

Members of the J?rofessional staff present: Howard. J. Feldman, 
chief cOlmsel; F. KeIth Adkinson, assistant counsel; Dav;d P. Vienna, 
investigator; Walter S. Fialkewicz, detailed employee; Stuart M. Stat­
ler, chief counsel to the minority; Jonathan Cottin, investigator to 
the minority; Ruth Y. Watt, chief clerk; Jay Constantine, Finance 
Committc(;t 'staff; and Val J. Halamandaris, . Special Committee on 
Aging stall 

Senator NUNN. The subcommittee will come to order. 
[Member of the subcommittee present at time of convening: Senator 

Nunn.] 
[The letter of authority follows:] 

U .. s. SENATE, 
COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS, 

WasMngtO'n, D.O. 
Pursuant to Rule 5 of the Rules of Procedure of the Senate Permanent 'Sub­

committee on :Investigations of the Committee on Government Operations, per­
miseion is hereby granted for theOhairman, or any member of ,the Subcom­
mittee as designated by the Ohairman, to cond~ct hearings in public session, 

~ without a quorum of two members fol' administration of oaths and taking of 
testimony in connection .with Medlcai(l Management Information Systems on 
Thursday, September 30, 1976. 

SAM NUNN, 
Aoting Oha,j,rnban. 

CHARLES H. PEROY, 
Ranking Min(}ritV Momber. 

Cubbler in the room, or his at-Senator NUNN. Is Mr. Charles 
torney~ 

To begin this hearing today, I want to place in .the record a. 
letter dated September 27, 1976, that I sent,as acting Chairman, to 
Secretary David Mathews, requesting the appearance ofsevera.l 
HEW employees-Mr. William Cleaver, Mr. Charles Cubbler, Miss 
Rosalie Ryan, and Mr. James Trainor. I understand that all of 
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those people are here except Mr. Charles Cubbler. This letter will 
be made an exhibit in the record. 

[Tho document referred to WaS marked "Exhibit No. 23" for' 
reference and follows :] 

Hon. DAVID MATHEWS, 

u.s. SENATE, 
Co}'{MITTEEl ON GOVERNMENT OPERAT~oNa, 

W<£8hington, D.O. September 21, 1916. 

8eC1'etm'lI of Health, Eclucation a1H~ Welfare, Dep(wtment of Health, Edtwa~ 
tio1~ ana Welfare, Wa8hi1~utrm, D.O. 

DEAR MR. ,SECRETARY: The Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations. 
will hold two days of hearings on Wednes(lay, September ,29, and Thursday, 
September 30, 1£176, on the operations of the Medicaid Management :rnf.orma~ 
tion systems (I1IMIS) program, administered by the Office of Information Sys­
tems of the Social 'and Rehabilitation Service (SRS). 

It is requested that William Cleaver, Charles CubbIer, Rosalie Ryan and 
James Trainor, employees of the Office of Information Systems, appear before' 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, 'September 30, 1976. No prepared statem,ent 
will be required of these individuals. They will be asked questions about fneir 
role in the manageruent and operations of. the program. 

Qn the ~ame day, we would also like Harold Wienberg, Associate (SRS) 
Administrator for Information Systems, to appear befor,e the 'Subcommittee. 
Should he desire to read a statement, the 'Subcommittee rules require that 75· 
copies be delivered no later tban 24 hours before the testimony is to be given. 

I am enclosIng five copies of, tbe ,Subcommittee rules which should be pro­
vided to eacb of the tndividuals. Should your staff hav,e any questions regard­
ing this request, please contact Howard Feldman, Chief Counsel of the Sub· 
committee, .at 224-3721-

I -appreciate your c(loperation in this matter. 
Sincerely, 

-SAM NUNN, Actionu Ohwirman. 

Senator NUNN. Also, I might add that it is my understanding 
that the HEW Secretary, through Mr. Robert Fulton, did request 
and direct that Mr. Cu:bbler appear. We will have testimony on 
that subject this morning. 

In addition, I want to make a part of the record a letter addressed 
to Senator Henry Jackson, Chairman of the Permanent Subcommittee 
on Investigations, dated September 28, 1976, from Mr. Mitchell 
Rogovin, and Mr. George Frampton, Jr., representing Mr. Cubbler. 
This letter speaks for itself. It is a letter requesting that the subcom~ 
mittee not require Mr. Cubbler to appeal' in open session. 

[The document refel'recl to was marked "Exhibit No. 24" for­
reference and follows:] 

Hon. HENRY M. JACKSON 

EXHIBIT No. 24 
HOGOVIN, 'STERN & HUGE, 

Washington, D.O., Septoo~Mr leB, 1916. 

Oha-irman, Permanent S1tbcommittee on Inf1estigatiolls of the Senate 001nmit~ 
tee on Government Operations, W(}8Mngton, D.O. 

DEAR MR. CHAIR:r.{AN: The purpose of this letter is urgently to request. YOll 
and the full Permanent Investigations Subcommittee to r,econsiderstaff coun­
sel's decisions (1) that hearings scheduled for this week concerning iheappro­
val of' certain Medicaid data-processing contracts, in which chlltges against 
individualS will be made thut are appropriate for a 'secret grand jury inquest, 
will be held in pltbUo rather than in executive session; and (2) ,that our 
client, Mr. ,Charles A. Oubbler, will be compelled to appear publicly, and held 
up to public 'scorn and i'idicule, in order to claim his Fifth Amendm(mt privilege­
despite our representation that he wou!!l do so and despite his willingness to­
do so in executive session. This latter course, in particular, is one that has long 
been rejected as imDroper and unethical by both congressional committees and: 
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criminal prosecutors. The practice serves no legislative end, since its purpose 
is merely to embarrass the witness, and it smacks of an unfairness and vin­
dictiv,eness with which we do not believe this Subcommittee woula want to be' 
associated. 

As we understand the plan of the staff, n number of witnesses 'will be called 
on Wednesday, September 29, to testify in public session about Mr. Cubbler's 
activities in connection with approval of certain specific contracts in named. 
states. Mr. Cubbler will be called on Thursday. There i's no question that some 
of -the witnesses scheduled to testify Wednesday will gi-ve testimony tending 
to defame, degrade and incriminate Mr. Cubbler. Indeed, staff members them­
selves have referred to this as a "criminal investigation". According to one 
HEW official, a staff member has boasted that they intend to trigger criminal 
prosecutions in more than one state. Despite the staff protestations of interest 
in "program effectiveness" and the last minute notification to HEW that addi­
tional officials may be called, it is perfectly clear that the staff's interest In 
rushing to hearings now focuses exclusively on individual activities by Mr.: 
Cubbler that are more properly th.esubject of a grand jury investigation. 
(Indeed, the immediate oversight rationale for publicizing these charges has 
disappeared, since HEW has reassigned Mr. Cubbler to a position removed from' 
the process of contract review). 

The rules of other congressional committees specifically provide that in cases 
liim this, where the testimony of a witness may tend to "defame, degrade or 
incriminate" the subject of the hearings, the committee must take its testimony 
in executive session. See, e.g., Rules of Procedure, House Committee on Stand-, 
ards of Official Conduct, Rule K (5). Your rules also provide for executive 
sessions, presumably for the same reason-to protect individual rights. The' 
staff now plans for the Subcommittee in effect to conduct a miniature grand 
jury inquest, in pubUc. Since our client has already indicated that he will assert 
the privilege and wait to defend himself in the more appropriate forum of any: 
resulting criminal investigation, the result of the staff's plan will be to spread 
defamatory ancI incriminating allegations on the public rerord, without any 
response from the Subcommittee's "target". We strongly believe that in order 
to prevent irreparable harm to our client's rights, it i's both necessary and 
appropriate-and will serve the 'Subcommittee's valid oversight purposes-to 
hold these hearings in executive session and not to release testimony to the. 
public until some resolution i's reached of whether criminal charges are to be 
brought against those involved. 
If the Subcommittee rejects our request and determins to permit public: 

hearing.;; on Wednesday, we object vigorously tr any requir.ement that Mr. 
Cubbler be compelled to appear on Thursday in public session to assert his 
constitutional rights. As you lmow, it is unethical conduct for a criminal prose­
cutor to require the target of a grand jury investigation to appear before the 
grand jurors anci assert his privilege when the target ha's previously repre­
sented that he would do so. ABA Standards On Oriminal Justice, The Prosecu­
tion Function, Section 3.6 (,e). Indeed, in this juriSdiction and elsewhere pros­
ecutors are not even allowed to call a ~vitne88 to the 'stand at trial and make 
him assel·t his privilege before the jury because of th.e potential prejudice that 
might be done to the defendant's case. 

The practice of calling the target of an investigation -before the ldieg lights 
to go through the purposeless ritual of actually claiming his privilege is one 
that ha's been rejected not only by the bar but by other congressional commit­
tees. The Senate Watergate Committee, for instance, adhere(l closely to the 
ABA Standards. There is no reason why your Subcommittee should adopt a 
standard that has been almost universally rejected elsewhere by legislative 
committees and by prosecutors because it provides inadequate protection for 
individual rights. . 

Indeed, to make a witness appear in public to assert his privilege cannot 
have any imaginable legislative purpose. Its only purpose is to embarrass the 
witness and hold him up to pubUc shame and ridicule-and to impair 01' 
destroy his right to a fair trail should criminal charges ever be lodged agaInst 
him. At the very least, Mr. Oubbler should be permitted to assert his privilege 
in executive session on Thursday, it our written representation that he will do 
so is deemed insufficient. 

Sincerely, 
MITOHELL RoGOVIN. 
GEORGE FnAYl'TON, JR. 
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.. S~natoll NUNN. AlsO', fO'r ,the record, I ·think weshoullil note, 
··tl~at there' was a subpena issued oy this subcO'mmi~tee to Mr. 9ttbb~ 
leI' . on August 25 for books and records. A copy of that WIU be 
made a. paJ:t of the record. 

{The document referred to' was marked "ExhibitN o. 25" for refer,.· 
.ence and follows:] 

EXHIBiT No. ~ 

UNlTED ·STATES OF AMERICA 

OONGRESS OF THE· UNITED' ISTATES 

'To Mr; Charles A, Cubble:.:, Department of J;Iealth, Education anp Welfar~" 
330' Independence Ave .. S.W., Washington, D.C. 20201, Greeting: 

Pursuant to lawful authority, YOU ARE HEREBY COMMANDED to II.ppear 
llefore the SENATE PERMANENT CO~iMITTEE ON 'INVESTIGATIONS Ol!' 
THE OOMMITTEE -ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS of the Senate of the 
United States, forthwith, at their committee room 101 Russell 'Senate Office 
Building, :Washington, D,C., then and there to testify what you may know 
l·elatlve to the: subject matters under consideration by said committee, and. 
:produce all materials as set forth in Schedule "A" attached hereto, and: made' 
.a pad hereof, 

Hereof fail not, a'S you will answer your default under the pains and pen­
alties.in such cases made and provided. 

\I'o Hern Ids" to serve and return, 
Given Under my hand, by order of the committee, this 24th <lay pi .August, in 
the year of our Lord, one thousand nine hundred and seventy-six. 

oS.'\M NUNN, 
Acting OhairmrLn, Senate Pel"1nwnent Su.bcommittee on Iwvestigati01I8 

oj! the OommUtee on Government Operatiofi8. 
Production of subpoenaed records in Washington, D.C, waived if they are 

furnished to the Subcommittee representative who served this subpoena upon 
you, 

August 25, 1976, I made service of the within subpena by person-WalterS. 
Fialkewicz t.he within-named Oharles Cubbler, at HmW, Room ;:l048, Washing­
tod, D.O., at 1 :55 p,m., on the 25th day of August, 1976. 

Signed, WaIter Fialkewicz 
SOHEDULE "A" 

1. For the period January 1, 1971, to the present, prodnce any and all rec­
ords of transactions, including ,but not limited to, cancelled checkS, monthly 
st/ltements, deposit receipts and loan statements in your possession custody 01' 
conttolfor checldng account'S and loans in the names of Charles A, Oubbler, 
:Mrs. Cbarles A, Oubbler, Doris C. Oubbler and/or Doris C, Chambless and/or 
for any banking relationships used by the within-named individuals through 
any companies, partnerships, corporations or other entities with which these 
.individual's are associated, 
. 2. Produce for the period January 1, 1971, to the present, any and all mate· 

~als, documents, records in your possession, custody or control r.elating to: 
A, Memorandum of 'telephone calls or telephone message slips received at 

the place of your employment at the Department of Health, Education and 
Welfare. 

E, Dirudes of daily activities, meetings, and telephone conversations, 
including, but,not limited to, the "Oharles Cubbler Time Log," 

O. Monthly <"'utatementsand il1Clividual charge receipts from American 
Express Oompany, Master Oharge, .BanltAmericard, Dinets Club, Oarte 
Blanche as well as any airline, car rental or other cl'edit cards used for 
:travel, but excluding department store charge cards. 

D, Len'sing of' 'V{jhicles i.n the name of Charles A. Cubbler, Doris C. 
'Oubbler, Dorls 0, Ohambless and/or any companies, partnersbips, cor­
ilorntions or other enHties with -wllich these individ\tals are assocIated. 

]j, All pnyments, rental receIpts, salaries, wages, fees, gratuities, .accounts 
receivables, honoraria, stipends and travel reimbursements, 

\ 
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F. AU requ"ests by Charles A. Cubbler for approval, letters of approval 
bysuperior,s, and/or memorializations of approvals by superiors for any 
out.side writing, editing, consulting, counselling, tutoring and/or any other 
servlc.es as required by the Standurds of Conduct regulations of the Depart­
ment of Health, Education and Welfare and the terms of contracts entered 
into by Charles A. Cubbler under the Intergovernmental Personnel Act. 

That subpena has not been complied with. Mr. Cubbler was person­
ally served on August 25. 

Lt is my understanding that counsel was called this morning and 
was informed that Mr. Cubbler would not appear. r will ask 
counsel to relate his conversation with Mr. Cuobler's counsel for 
the record~ 

Mr. FELDM1\N. r was called at approximately 9 :05 this morning 
by Mr. Rogovin, who is counsel for Mr. Cubbler. He told me that 
he advised his client not to appear before the snbcommittee this 
morning, Mr. Chn,irman. He said he advised HEW of his advice 
to his client. 

Mr. Rogovin and r and Mr. Statler, chief counsel to the minority, 
and other committee staff members had previously met with MIl, 
Rogovin and Mr. Frampton who are attorneys for' Mr. CabbIeI', at 
which time they made their arguments about his not having to 
appear, asking that we take the representation of the attorneys that 
he would take the fifth amendment or, in the alternative, that our 
session be held in executive session. 

These arguments were, in fact, related to the chail'man and the 
rankin~ minority member of this subcommittee. 

At all times Mr. Rogovin and Mr. Frampton represented to us 
that they did indeed represent Mr. Cubbler and were making the 
arguments on Mr. Cuhbler's behalf. 

Senator NUNN. T11ank you. Does minority counsel have anything 
to add to that ~ . 

Mr. STATLER. This morning, in addition to Mr. Rogovin's call to 
the chief connsel, Mr. Feldman and r met Mr. Frampton outside 
this hearing room. He informed us that Mr. Cubbler would not be 
in attendance this morning, that he felt tl1!lit Mr. Cubbler was not 
subje.ct to a suhpena to appear here today, since no subpena had 
been issued for his personal attendance as opposed to his records 
notwithstanding the fact that in the meeting with Mr. Feldman and 
me, the attorney representative said he would be here today. 

Finally, Mr. Frampton indicated that he did not feel that he had· 
the authority to accept service of a subpena on behalf of Mr. 
Oubbler. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you. 
r might add that' I am under the impression that Mr. Crlbbler 

is already in contempt of this subcommittee because he has failed' 
to comply with the subpena for books and records. That will be a 
legaL matter to be determined. We did not subp(ma him for his 
!lJppearence this morning, as is onr"pra;ctice with Government wit­
nesses. We 'expect Government witnesses in the executive >brahch of" 
Governmentto'testify. I'innoway blame Secretary Mathews'ol"any 
person iIi HEW for Mr;' Oubbler's" failure' ;t()"!:i,ppear: Ithin'lc theY' 
haye acted in good rfitith .. 1 thinl)t ithM !been,:mnde 'very plain that' 
we ,expected h:lnr to' appear; in' fact directed him Ito appear; T thihk, 
that ought to be plain. 
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. I have asked that coimsel· prepare another subpena for Mr. 
:Oubbler which I will sign momentarily and which we will make 
an effort to serve this morning to him to appear personally to­
morrow morning before this subcommittee. It will be up to Mr. 
Oubbler and his counsel to respond to that. 

I als? would like to briefly respond to the letter which has been in­
serted 111 the record from Mr. Oubbler's counsel stating that he should 
not be required to appear in open session and stating also in the 
letter that he would, if he appeared in executive session, take the 
fifth amendment. 

First of all, Mr. ·Ouibbler and his counsel realize that the stand­
ard practice of this subcommittee and the Government Operations 
Oommittee is to make certain that any witness has every .oppor­
tunity to exercise their constitutional rights and privileges before 
this subcommittee. 

He has the right to decline to testify on fifth amendment grounds. 
He has the rif.{ht to withoM potential incriminating documents, but 
he does not have the right to obstruct or impede a congressional 
investigation by requesting individuals to alter or destroy docu­
m13nts wllie.h are relevant to our inquiry. ,Ve heard that that had 
been done yesterday. 

Mr. Oubblr;;r does naturally have his rights. We wllnt to make 
certain that if he does appear at any time, he is a.f.~~orded those 
rights. I think Congress and this subcommittee also ha'Yf!: rights and, 
more importantly, l'esponsiibilities. We have a right and respon­
sibility to get all the facts relating to this investigation without 
tampering. We have a right to confront a witness who is vital to 
this process; who is in a key position in HEW; who has influence 
and who, in his job, has' every capability of imttuencing large 
amounts of money that affect the taxpayer's interest in this country; 
and who is alleged at this point by other witnesses to have inter­
fered with the congressional process. 

Although counsel for Mr. Guhbler makes an eloquent plea that 
an appearance will hamper Mr. Cubbler's right, I have been in­
formed that after we received counsel's letter, Mr. Cubbler granted 
an interview in which he admitted receiving payments 'but termed 
them honoraria. This interview, as I understand it, was with UPI. 
I found it a bit inconsistent for Mr. Cubbler -:,,, be granting inter­
views such as this one which ran on the wire, anll :·t. the same time 
claim to be l?fotected by not appearing in public session. 

,Ve will let the legal facts be sorted out, depending on the re­
action of Mr. Cubbler's second subpena and depending on the legal 
analysis we have to the fir-st subpem. which has not been complied 
with. 

I might also add thnt there may ibe some here who recall, I know 
the staff and other mem'bers of the subcommittee will recall, we 
had a similar situation when we were holding hearings on the 
guaranteed student. loan program. I think that there are cases where 
executive session is proper for the fifth amendment, There are cases, 
however,where it is not proper. I felt at that time last fall that we 
should have a witness-appear who had told us in advance he would 
in an likelihood tnJre tlie fifth amendment. He did appear. He was· 
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in a key position in the student loan program in the San Francisco 
Regional Office of HEW. 

'iVe gained much information that assisted us in the legislative 
process at that time. Before he took the fifth amendment, he told us 
about how the operation worked. He gave us much vital infoJ.'lIllation 
and, as a matter of legislative record, Congress has passed in the 
last week a substantial number of amendments to the student loan 
proKram that grew out of that very set of hearings. 

So there is a legitimate legislative reason to have a witness ap­
pear. We are not a court of criminal prosecution. We do not intend 
to be. 

There are other issues that have come up in the course of this 
investigation which will not be given in executive session. They 
will be turned over to the Justice Department for its own review 
to do with them as it sees fit. But in this case, Mr. Cubbler's testi­
mony is essential, in my opinion. There are issues that I believe he 
could testify to. In fact, though it would depend on his counsel's 
advice, I believe that his testimony would be of great assistance to 
this subcommittee. But I think we will be deprived of testimony 
unless he appears. 

So there is a legislative purpose here. vVe have had numerous 
-allegations that we will hear mOI'e about this morning. '\Te have 
re.ceived allegations not only of criminal wrongdoing-at least those 
allegations indicate there could be criminal li3Jbility-<hut we have 
had, more importantly, allegations of gross mismanagement. Those 
are the areas that we want to discuss with Mr. Oubbler and, as I 
previously indicated, I beHeve that those areas could be discussed 
without infringing on anv of his const1t.utional rights. 'iV e will let the recor(1' speak for itself and we will proceed in 
-accordance with our responsibilities here in this subcommittee. 

I will ask counsel to give additional reasons. I want to make it 
very plain that the decision to have Mr. Cubbler appear in public 
session was not made by the staff. It was made by Senator Percy 
-and myself as acting chairman and ranking minority member. We 
did get staff recommendations. ""\\T e did !ret a legal analysis. It was 
not a matter that we considered in a light manner. We know it is 
a serious matter. We want to make sure all witnesses are accorded 
their legal rights. But this decision was made by Senator Percy and 
mysdf. 

'1 will ask counsel to go into additional reasons on this, and then 
we will call our first witness. 

]'>1:1'. FELDMAN. Senator, I will be brief because we can augment the 
record later and the record will speak for itself. " 

In regard to a few points raised in Mr. R6govin's letter, I would 
like to say, first of all, that the subcommittee's investigation and 
these hearings were duly authorized by the subcommittee. It is a 
legitimate legislative purpose-the exarriina,tion of the medical man­
agement information service program. 

Mr: Cl~bbler is 11; high-r.anking official ~ho received p'aYIIfents; ~o 
permIt hIm to aVOld publIc testImony whIle others testIfy m pubhc 
would leave a gap in the record and create speculation as to what 
his closed session ,testimony was, if indeed!'he was permitted to 
testify in executive session. 
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Second, it has been the practice of thjs subcommittee for many 
years under' Senator McOlellan, Senator Jackson, and yourself as 
acting chail'man, that an individual must himself exercise his rights, 
his· constitutional rights; and he should do this personally and not 
by an attorney •. The reason is obvious. He can only exercise such 
rights. 

This issue has been discussed as recently as March in subcommit­
tee session and it was the consensus of the committee that this was 
the proper practice. -
. Senator NUNN. I might add, his attorneys according to the infor­
mation I have, take the position that they should be permitted to 
plead the fifth amendment on his behalf without his personal ap­
pearance; but then they took the other position, just a little while 
ago, th!l!t they could not accept service of the subpena for his personal 
appearance. 

Mr. FELDMAN. I think that inconsistency is important in this case, 
Mr. Chairman. . 

It has. also been the committee practice to have key witnesses, 
such as Mr. Cubbler, exercise their rights in public sessions for the 
reasons that I have cited before. "Ve ca,nnot complete a record, we 
cannot make legislative recommendations and we cannot make re­
ferrals, as required by the subcommittee, unless we have a complete 
record. 

Third, counsel in their letter state, and I quote, "The staff is 
rushing to hearings,"·solely to confront Mr. Oubbler. This is errone­
ous. Staff has been illvesti~atingcomputer service companies in the 
health care services indilstnes since May 5, 1975. 

One reason we have delayed in these hearings.is that Mr. Cubbler 
has not l'esponded to his SUbpena. I believe that the detailed staff 
study which was presented at the beginning of these hearings, out­
lining the parameters of our investigation, speaks for itself as to 
whether 01' not we were rushing to hearings. 

Fourth, contrary to counsels' implication in ~,heir letter, it is not 
a standard Senate practice to waive public testimony in such cases.' 

I would like to <refer you to the Senate Special Committee on 
Aging which held nursing home hearings in February of 1975, 
under the .chairmanship of Senator Moss and with Senator Percy, 
:r;anking minority member. In that case, the individuals made the 
same claim when they were called to testify in public session. And, 
Qf course, Senator Nunn has mentioned the most recent example in 
this subcommittee when he chaired the guaranteed student loan 
hearings. . 

Last, I object strenously to counsel's characterization in his letter 
that this decision was made by staff counsel. Mr. Rogovin and Mr. 
Frampton met with Mr. Sta.t1er and myself and others. in our: 
office. They laid out their prOposals and their arguments. 

I told Mr. Rogovin and Mr. Frampton, cl~rly w:ith the endorse­
ment of Mr. Statler-I would let him ,speak to this-:-:-thatstaffcould 
not make thls qecision until. we checked with the chairman of the 
committee ,and the ranking Minority 'member, which we did. 

1 then called and. told. him, Mr. RQgovip., that We had dt6Cussed 
this 'and~the. ,decision .had ibeen made.' . . 

i 
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The staff does not run this committee. The acting chairman and 
the ranking Minority member give us our direction, and we follow 
those directions: 

There are other arguments that could be made. Mr. Chairman, 
I just wanted to outline some of the rebuttals to the points in that 
letter since that letter was put in the record. 

[At this point, Senator Percy e.ntered the hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. All these documents tluj,t are put in the record 

should be made availaNe to the press. I think the media is entitled 
t9 see the views of the attorney for Mr. Cub bIer, as well as our own 
VIews. 

I think the chief clerk ought to make copies and make them avail­
lllbleto the press. The letter is from Mr. Rogovin to Senator Jackson. 

I know Senator Percy has just come in. I will ask minority 
counsel if he would respond with his own views on this particular 
subject, and if he concurs or disagrees with anything that has been 
said. We would certainly like to have your views. 

Senator PERCY. I would like to comment as to my own views 
and then certainly we would like ,to hear from Mr. Statler. I think 
it extraordinarily important that the witness be herp·, I join and 
fully support the chair. This is an absolutely bipartisan matter. We 
will insist upon the appearance of the witnefls here. There is no way 
that these charges and allegations can be answered, except by him. 

He has a perfect right, if he wishes, to exercise his 'Constitutional 
privileges. But I think that he must appear before the subcommittee 
and we should take whatever measures are necessary to ensure that 
he is here. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you very much, Senator Percy. I just made 
reference to a similar situation that we had in our hearings last fall 
on the student loan program, where a particula.r witness took the 
fifth amendment. Once he took the fifth amendment, he was not in 
any way harassed, badgered or embarrassed. 

But before he took the fifth amendment, we had .an extensive dia­
logue with him lllbout the management of the program that he was 
involved with. He talked to us in a frank and candid way and, as 
a result of that and the testimony of other witnesses, we now have 
substantiu,} legislative cQorrections that are becoming law in the 
student loan program. 

So there is a legitimate, legislative purpose-even if the witness 
is goin<r to take the ,fifth a;mendment-to find out, at least to the 
extent that this counsel advises him, his views on the management of 
a partiouhu·program. 

SenatQor PERCY. This is a matter that can only ,be answered by 
Mr. Cubbler. Again I say he will certainly not be harassed. No 
witness has ever been harassed, here. I think his appearance is 
essential and necessary. 

We must find a way to get to the bottom of this problem. The 
bigO'er picture that we are all after is to find some. w:ay to ensure: 
heaith.~are fQo1'a11 American citizens in a rational,' reasonable manner. 
We.cannqt.do.it 'until'we can first administella much smaller v.ro­
gram w.ithout the kind of pervasive wbuse . that .we have identlfied 
inl these,.heaI;ihgs. 

79-806-77-8 
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We have allegations O'f fraud at high levels. Witness after witness 
has testified before this subcO'mmittee as well as ibefom another 
committee that I am ranking minority member on, the Senate Select 
Committee on Aging, rubout t1;buses in Medicaid. 

We have a situation where allegations have been made against a 
witness concerning his activities regarding MM1S, and rubout his 
relationship with the nursing home industry. The nursing home 
allegations were dropped, hO'wever, he must appear before the sub·, 
~ommittee to answer questions relating to MM1S. 

Mr. Cubbler has been transferred to another function. 'iVill the 
Federal Government continue to keep sO'meone in office when alle­
gations have ibeen made against an individual, he will not appear 
before a cO'ngressional committee with a constitutional O'bligation 
to investigate this matter ~ 

I would like very much to hear from counsel, either Mr. Statler 
or Mr. Cottin, or both. 

Mr. STATLER. I confil'm everything that the Chairman has said, 
und everything that the ranking minority member has said. After 
the discussion that Mr. Feldman and I had with counsel for Mr. 
Cubbler, the chief counsel discussed it with the chairman. I discussed 
it with the ranking minority member. They both cO'ncurred as to 
the importance of Mr. Cubbler's attendance. Those were the points 
made by both of them. 

I think that is all I can add to this discussion. 
Senator NUNN. We will proceed with the subpena. W"e will be 

directing Mr. Cubbler to appear tomorrow morning, at 10 o'clock. 
I am going to ask that this subpena be served as soon as possible. 
'V 13 have been put on notice that counsel will not accept service, 
,so we will serve Mr. Cubbler personally; assuming he can be found. 

Mr. FELDJrfAN. Mr. Chairman, we will notify the United States 
::Marshals and have. subcommittee staff also attempt to serve him so 
that he can appear tomorrow at 1.0 a.m. Is that cO'rrect ~ 

Senator NUNN. Yes. 
Senator PEROY. Mr. Chairman, I think it might be interesting to 

note that the House yesterday agreed to our Senate amendment that 
you and I introduced to create an Office of Inspector General in 
·the Department of HEW. The bill is now going to the President 
for signature. I will urge him to sign that bill. 

I can't think of anything better than to try to internally, within 
-the Department of HEvV, correct its abuses and give it a chance to 
-clean its hO'use. ' 

The naive impression that they have had, that everyone in the 
'health and education field should be treated like angels, rather than 
'human beings is now, I think, dispelled. It is time that these multi­
'billion dollar programs are subjected to' the kind of audit and careful 
-attention that ,the expenditure O'f money warrants. 

I know O'f no better way to do it than through an Office of In-
,spector General. ' 

Senator NUNN. I might add when we started the student loan 
investigations last fall, there were only about 10 investigators in 
HEW. The Agricultm;al Department,with a budget one-tenth· that 
of HE"r had 20 times as many investigators as HEW. So we do 

;havea aOl~g IW:ay to go. 
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I think this bill will bea major step in the right direction. 
I am delighted to hear that the President will sign it or ' ~ least 

you will urge him to sign it. I am sure if you urge him, he will 
sign it. 

Senator PEROY. I find our influence is a little better this session 
than it has been heretofore. 

Senator NUNN. ,Ve, in Georgia, don't have as much influence as 
We did several months ago. 

Senator PEROY. May you have increasingly less. 
Scnator'NuNN: I will call 'Walter Fialkewicz of our committee 

:staff. 
Mr. Fialkewicz, let me swear you in. 
Mr. FJ..ALKEWIOZ. I was sworn in yesterday. 
Senator NUNN. Let me do it again. 
Do you swear the testimony you arc about to give will be the 

truth, the whole truth and nothing but the truth, so help you God ~ 
l\fr. FIALKEWIOZ. I do, sir. 
Senator NUNN. ,Vhy don't you proceed with your statement. 

TESTIMONY OF WALTER S. FIALKEWICZ, SUBCOMMITTEE 
STAFF INVESTIGATOR 

Mr. F:rALKEWIOZ. Mr. Chairman, my name is ,Valter Fialkewicz, 
,subcommittee staff investigator. During the course of its investiga­
tion, su'bcommittee staff received information on the activities of 
Charles A. Cubbler. I would respectfully request that the document 

·entitled "Staff Statement on Activities of Charles A. Cubbler" and 
the accompanying chronology be printed in the record. 

Previously witnesses have testified, in detail, of Mr. Cubbler's 
activities with regard to the "Test Virginia and Maryland contracts. 
,Ve also developed information on Mr. Cubbler's activities in Penn­
~sylvania. Accordingly, I would like to begin on page 8 of the staff 
statement to read from that section captioned "Cuhbler in Pennsyl­
vania". 

Senator NUNN. ,Ve will make the complete statement a part of 
tb~ record. 

[The document referred to follows;] 

'STAFF 'STATEMENT ON ACTIVITIES OF CHARLES A. CunnLER 

Introduction. 
. Churles A., Cubbler, between August 8, 1974, and April 21, 1975, was one of 

three officials responsible for the review and certification of State plans and 
processes to d,evelop Medicaid Management Information Systems (MMIS). That 
certification resulted in Federal funding of 90 percent of the system's design, 
development and installation costs and, in cases where systems were developed 
.-and installed, 75 percent of the cost of operl'tions. 

During the .period Cub bIer was directly ,",esponsible for these review and 
approval decisions, he accepted more than 1,3,000 that we know of in money 
nnd set:vices from FMS Management Serv; ;"s, Inc., which 'submitted proposals 
for the development of MMIS systems and won contract awards in the States 
of West Virginia and Maryland. . . 
, Franc:ifl J. 1tr~lly, president of FMS, told the Subcommittee staff that Cubbler 

wrote parts of and "edited" Fl\IS's West Virginia proposal and that he simply 
~dited the ,l\rlll~ylalld proposul. Department of Health; Education and. Welfare 
,l'ecords show' that Cubblel' was one' of the three l;:ey certifying officials at the 
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time approval of 90 pel;cent Federal funds was ,granted for tile West Virginia 
contract. 

Moreover, these records show that of the three key HEW officials involved 
in approval of the 'State contract, he wa's the only advocate of a $188,899 sup­
plement to the original $460,270 contract between the State of West Virginia 
and FMS., The supplement to the contract was approved nt the insistence of' 
Keith Weikel, head of Federal Medicaid programs, with whom Oubbler was 
dealing directly. Officials and staff of the certifying and approval unit-Office 
of Information Systems-strenuously objected to the supplemental. 

Cub bIer was not the only man inVOlved in the deci'sion to award the original 
contract or to grant the, extension. ' 

C\lbbler was in a position to lmow exactly what HEW would want to see, 
in any proposals that would be approved. Indeed, it was his job as a Govern,­
ment employee to tell States what HEW expected. He accepted money for 
writing and editing a contractor's proposal and then participated in the Fed­
eral decision-making process that resultecl in the 90 percent funding of the 
contract. 

According to the Civil Service Commission "position desctiption" effectiv,e as 
of March 8, 1974, the Director of tbe Medicaid Systems Division "is to provIde 
leadership and direction a;nd to carry ov.erall responsibility for developing 
model management systems and providing technical assistance necessary for 
incre9,sing effectiveness and efficiency of the Medicaid progJ,'am at the central 
office SRS regional office and State agency levels." 

In ,addition, the job description says tb.at the Medicaid Sysooms Division 
Director "directs and reviews the analysis of all Medicaid systems fiscal agent 
and management consultant c;!ontraGts submitted by the States [and] makes 
recommendations to OSSO [Office of 'State Systems Operations) regarding up­
proyal for Federal financial participation." [E:x:hibit 26.] 

)l'ederal "standards of conduct" regulations flowing from Federal statute's' 
provide that employees must seek prior writoon authority from superiors before 
they can engage in outside consulting, editing and writing. A review of Cubb­
ler's personnel files showed no such authorization [ExhIbit 27.] 

Cubbler Wit'S ofliciaJ.ly designated Acting Director of the Division of Medicaid 
Systems on August 8, 197!1-, (Exhibit 28) by James J. Delaney, Acting Associate 
Administrator (of the Social and Rehabilitation Service) for Information 
Systems. But Cub bIer was quite familiar with the activities of tl1e office with 
regard to State plans because he occupied space within the Office of Informa­
tion Systems, ,before hi's August 8, 1974, a~signment. 

Delaney in It sworn statement (Exhibit 29) to the SubcommIttee said,: 
"Several states 'Were contemplating MMIS systems but were waiting until 

final regulations flowing from Public Law 92-603. When those regulations were 
promulgated, we began to receive requests from the states. This was in the 
'Summer of 1974. 

"Mr. Cubbler, who became Acting Director of MSD in August was occupying 
space in onr area before that time, and I. talked to him almost every,day, A 
constant subject of our conversations was the State plans to develop MMIS 
systems. 

"From our work together in 1970 and 1971 and through these discussions in 
the Summer of 1974, Mr. Cubbler was thoroughly familiar with what my office, 
was, doing and its attitu\'les toward state advance plannl:ug documents and 
r,eq]lest for proposals. So when he became an Acting Director, he was well 
nware of oiVf,!e policies a,nddesires. 

"I worlj:edvery clo$ely with all my Division Directors .... James Trainor 
. . . was the Director of the Office' of State Systems Operations. This office 
perfornied technical evaluations of the adva;nce planning documents.,a,nd the 
s,tate dra~t of t4~ir requ!l'st .;for proppsals. This offipe also examined the WiD­
ninS' contrnctor's propOSal fol" tl1e installation of the MMI'I;\ in the State. l'l1is 
examinatioll irt,cluded both techplcal and d.oIlar evalu!ltions. However, neitber 
OSSO nor, Msil had al1y responsibility in sel.ectiOJl ot'lt con.tractor to perform 
the work for a state. 

"M),". Cu.bb~e~'s divi!!ion wasrespo)1siQle for counse'lli;ng 'an,d con'SUlting Stat.es 
t5) help tpenldevelop the package that ,~'Ventu~lly wouHl be.submitted to 
Traip,.or. .. Oubbl~r. ,and' h~s SYlff,' ,t}terE)fore, were responsible fdr knowing w~at 
Trainor, '}Vould 'look .fQr in 'h1s evalu~tions.There wou1d pe llQ pplnt in our 
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~senaing out consultants to assist . the states without making sure that. those 
,consultants would communicate 'exactly what OS SO wa's looking for. 

"There 'were consant meetings in my office with Trainor and Cub bier, dis­
,cussing the ,various points in state proposals. And when the time came to 
decide on whether to approve or disapprove-whether to commit 90 percent 
'Federnl fUI\ding-I would alway'S call in ,Trainor and his staff man directly 
involved in the contract, as well as Cubbler and the staff man he had assigned. 
It was at these meetings •.. that we discussed as a team whether to authorize 

'90 percent Federal matching." 
The West Virgi1Via contract 

.On June 6, 1974, Delaney's office 'approved West Virginia's Advance Planning 
Document (Exhibit 30)-the confidential proposal from the State to HEW 
that sets forth the intentions of the State with regard to development of an 
,MMIS. 

On June 26, 1974, Francis J. Melly, president of FMS, drafted a cbeck to 
"D.C. ChambleJs A/C No. 04-031-71-634" for "professional fees" in the amount 
of $'583.28 (Exhibit 31) . D.C. Chambless is the maiden name of Mrs. Charles 
A. Cubbler, and the account number is for ·a joint account of Charles A. Cub­
bIer ·and Dods C. Chambless at an ,American ,Security and Trust Company 
branch ,in Washington, D.C. 

Melly told the Subcommittee staff that this payment was for a seminar on 
Fe,deral programs and regulations conducted by Cubbler for FMS and staff over 
a Saturday and Sunday in the Summit Hoful in New Yjol'k City. Cubbler 
received $250 for each ,r..l'-Y and $83.28 in expenses. 

The Office of Information Systems approved (Exhibit 32) the Request for 
Broposal (RFP) that West Virginia intended to send to proposed bidders on 
,July 17, 1974. (The HEW ,files do not contain any communication from West 
Virginia submitting the RFP for approval.) 

Cub bIer became the Acting Director of the Division of Medicaid Systems on 
August 8, 1974, four days before HEW approved a revised RFP. (There is no 
,ducement in HEW 1iles showing West Virginia's request for approval of ·a 
revised RFP.) 

WeRt Virginia held a conference for companies expecting to bid on the con­
tract on August 29, 1974, to answer ,any questions they might have regarding 
the RFP. These meetings are customary in the competitive process and where 
MMTS programs are involved, HEW usually is repl'esented by staff from the 
regional office. Regional office staff were in attendance at this ·pre-bidders 
conference, but so was Charles Cubbler. His presence was a surprise, not only 
to regional office staff, but also to H. Ward Nicklin, a West Virginia Medicaid 
official, who told the Subcommittee staff that he was "impressed" that s11ch 
a high official of. HEW would attend such a conference. 

Subsequently, bids were solicited and on September 20, 1974, to the disap­
pointment of Nicklin, who expected as man~r as six bids (E:s:hibit 33) there 
were only two-the State's own computer agency and .FMS. 

FMS was selected with a bid lower than that of the State computer agency 
on September 26, 1974, and FMS accepted the award on October 2, 1974. 

Melly on FMS signed ,another check to D. C. Chamb:ess on October 8, 1974, 
for $1,087 (Exhibit 34) and less thana month later, on November 1, 1974, Melly 
signed a contract with the ,State of West Virginia to design an MMIS system 
for $4.60,270 of which 90 percent would be ·funded by the Office of Information 
'Systems for which Cubbler worked. 

Melly told the Subcommittee staff that tIlts was the .first of two $1,000 pay­
ments, reimbursing Cubbler for writing sections and editing the West Virginia 
'proposals. 

FMS was authori~d to' begin work on the contract on November 6, 1974. A 
month later, on December 5, 1974, Cub bIer reported to his superior, Delaney, 
that he met "with representatives from West Virginia and their selected con­
tractor for MMIS implementation, Frank Melly Associates" (Exhibit 35). No 
-details of the meeting were given. 

But within 30 days, on' Janual.'Y 3, 1975, Melly drafted another check to 
D.C, Chambless for $1,000 (Exhibit 36). On the stub in his checkbook, Melly 
wrote that the check was 'for ''Wost Virginia professional fee" (Exhibit 37). 

Within days of the writing of this checlc,Wayne :Fmlllmer 'wrote a memo 
(Exhibit 38) to his supervisor, Cllbb1er, 'saying that he had written a draft of 
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a proposal wbich would come fl'om West Virginia to the Social and Rehabill­
tation Service seeking approval for the development of an LTO system. This, 
refers to a system that was proposed to be added to the MMIS development'in 
West Virginia that would enable the evaluation and tracking of utilization 
of long-term care facilities or nursing homes. 

Melly told staff that there was no connection Whatsoever between the second' 
$1,000 payment to Onbhler and Oubbler's advocacy of the addition of the LTO, 
which was to result in a $134,000 contract supplement for FMS. 

On April 10, a meeting 'Was held between Dr. Jimmy Mangus, Medicaid' 
Medical Director and Helen Oondry, Director of the Medicaid Division of 
MedicLll Oare, both of West Virginia, an,Q. Cubbler and staff members. " ' 

Arth11r Per gam at the time Was a 'senior management advisor to M. Keith, 
Weikel, the Commissioner of the Medical Services Administration. In a sworn 
statement to the Subcommittee (Exhibit 39), Pergam said: 

"Cuhbler invited me to tIle meeting which he chaired in his office. I was 
amazed at the time that 'Cnbbler inviteel me to this meeting. During this perioc} 
of time, hl' was being quite nice to me. I never had many dealings with him' 
before that and I think I even said', to him, 'I can't figure out what you want 
frOm me l' I remember feeling that I WfiB being used," 

Nonethelesll, Pergam thought the addition of an LTC was a reasonable re­
quest and he wrote a memorandum for Weikel's signature npproving the' 
proposaL ' 

In an April 17, 1975, memorandum (Exhibit 40) from Keith Weikel, the­
Commissioner of the MeeUcal Services Administration (SRS) to Charles M. 
Sylvester, the Acting Administrator for Information Sy'stems, Weikel saiel that 
he basically approved West Virginia's request for the addition of a long-t,erm 
care element (LTO) to the existing Ml\[!S development in West Virginia. Cub­
bIer in II, memo (Exhibit 41) the same day, April 17, 1975, to Sylvester an­
nounces West Virginia's intentions and finds them "commendable." 

The decision by Weil{el touched off an unusual series of m.emoranda between 
Sylvester and, high HEW officials because what Weikel had done was authorize 
the spemling d'f program cloUarS for a system that was already in development 
in Utah. The Office of Information Systems was awaiting completion of the 
Utah I.,TC system 'so that evaluation criteria could be developed against which 
other I.,TC 'systems would be developed as judged. 

The arguments of the Office of Information Systems and the response are 
contained in Exhibit 42. 

Weikel, in a sworn statement to the Subcommit.tee, (Exhibit 13) recaUec} 
Oubblel' talldllg with him about the project and "he encouraged me to go along 
with the State's request." Furthermore, Weikel said: 

I recall that he implied that certain members of Congress were concerned 
with the length of time and money involved in the Utah prototype LTC module 
under development. I cleal'ly rerall that he mentioned that Governor Arch 
Moore ... personally supporteel the LTC element for West Virginia. 

The reference to the congressional concern with Utah auel the interest of the 
Govemor were Cub bIer's WilY of doing business. 

Weiltel agreed with Pet'gam that the project was justifiable, but both saicI 
that had they known at the time Cubbler was taking money from the Ml\:IIS 
contractor, they w(mld have denied the request. 

It should be pointed out, first of all, that Cubbler, the Director of the Divi­
sion of Medicaid Systems, went around his superior, the Acting Administrator 
tor Information Systems, to Weikel who was outside Cubbler's chain of author­
ity. but who nonetheless can commit HEW to an action. 

Secondly, 1:his action was taken despite a staff argument that the project 
Wll'S duplicative of one alreaely underway in Utah. 

On .Tune 23. 1975, following final approval of the LTC system by HEW 
(Exhibit 44)' West Virginia anel FMS entereel into n supplemental agreement 
for the development of the system for $133,890. 

The M(1;1'1I1ancl con,tract 
Just prior to the micl-April 1975 debate over the addition of a long-term 

care element to the West Virginia MMIS contract, James Trainor, on April 3; 
1975, sent a memorandUm (Exbibit 45) to Onbbler attaching the Advance 
Planning Document from the State of Maryland. Trainor aslwd for Cubbler's 
review hnd comments. 

• 
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Oubblcr r:esponded in a memorandum of April 18, 1975, (Exhibit 46). Clearly, 
therefore, Oubbler had inside information on Maryland's intention'S. 

Effective April 21, 1975, Oubbler was given a new job description (Exhibit 
47). A second document dated the same day (Exhibit 48) details him "no later 
than April 18, 1975, [to] unclassified duties [in the] Division of Medicaid 
Services." 

HEW files on the Marylanrl contract are sparse. But they show that once 
the State obtained approval of its advance planning document and its request 
for proposal, it solicited bids on July 14, 1975, and held a bidder's ,conference 
on August 1, 1975. 

On September 8, 1975, Melly drafted another $1,000 check to D.O. Ohambless 
(Exhibit 49) and in the stub of his checkbook he wrote that the checl;: was for 
the "Maryland proposal." (Exhibit 50). 

FMS submitted its proposal IUong with seven other bidders on September 
30, 1975, and was selected unanimously by an evaluation committee to win the 
contract award on October 3, 1975. The contract was for $299,800 . 
OH.t1MPUS proposaZ 

The Oivilian Health and Medical Program for the Uniformed Services. 
(CHAMPUS) began preparing a request for bids on an MMIS about May 1, 
1975, under the direction of James J. Delaney, the former head of the Office of 
Informa:tion Systems, who had tal;:en a new job at the Defense Department. 
The requests wer,e distributed on :May 23, 1975. Bids were due in early June­
and the award was to be announced June 9, 1975. FMS was judged to be the 
superior of two bidders and with a price of $101,228. 

But on June 27, 1975, CI-IAMPUS officials decided against awarding the 
contract. OHAMPUS officials say they put r: stop on the contract because they 
say they felt something was wrong. SubcO'lllmittee 'staff have tded to pin down' 
ORAMPUS officials on a more specific answer, but there ar·e no documents 011 
reasons for the decision, 

On June 1, Melly wrote another check to D.O. Ohambless for $1,000 (Exhibit 
51) and in the stub of his checkbool{, Melly wrote that the check was for 
"consulting services OHAMPUS proposal." (Exhibit 52). 

Melly, in an expression of cooperation with file Subcommittee, volunteereel' 
to staff tlLat Oubbler wrote and edited the West 'Virginia proposal and he said 
Oubbler edited the Marylaml proposal. Melly gave to the Subcommittee staft 
a copy of the West Virginia proposal which contains handwritten editings that 
were used to convert the basic West Virginia proposal for use on the 
GHAMPUS proposal. He saiel the handwriting is that of Oubbler. Melly said' 
he has no copy of Oubbler's editing comments on the West Virginia and Mary­
land proposals. Exhibit 53 are 'samples taken from the document M·elly gave' 
the Subcommittee. 

Shortly before FMS received the $141,236 extension of the West Virginia 
contract and months before the company won the Maryland award, FMS turn eel 
over to Onbbler for his own personal use a 1975 Chrysler Oordoba, which the 
company began leasing on June 1, 1975. ~ 

Melly explained to Subcommittee staff that FMS leased cars for its employ­
ees at contract site location's, in Charloston, for example. The company was 
planning on opening a Washington office to service the hoped-for OHAMPUS 
contract and it knew of Maryland's intentions to seek bids on a proposal. 
FurthermoDe, three FMS employees were living in the Washington area. So 
the car was leased. 

Melly said he was in Oharleston the day he received word that the car wa's 
ready in Washington and he called Oubbler to pick it up for the company. 
Though the company won the, Maryland. competition, the OHAMPUS contract 
fell through and plans for th'e opening of a Washington office were effectively 
dropped. Oubbler simply was allowed to k,eep the car, Melly said. 

The car was letlsedfrom L.P. Steuart Leasing Oompany, Washington, D.O., 
for.$202.52 per month excluding insurance and gas. The lease i's for three years· 
and began June 1, 1975, the approximate J:ime Onbbler's use of the car began. 
That use continued until about September 1, 1976, according to Melly. The' 
l.ease and attachments appear as Exhibit 54. As of September 1, 1976, F:\IS 
Obligations on the Oubbler car lease totaled approximately $3,202. 
- In addition, FMS has reimbursed Richard Ney Associate's, Inc., a Washing­
ton, D.O., health public relations consulting company, for approximately $60()" 
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in meals.Neyhas had .with Cuobler between March 21, 1974 to September' 23, 
1975. Ney. expense vouchers provided in response to subpoena appear as 
Exhibit 55. 
Other i8sltes rQ4sed. by FMf3 relationShips 

Another area examined by staff was FMS's use of' Jimmy Mangus, M.P., as 
a consultant. Mangus is th.e Medical Director of the West Virginia Medicaid 
program and was a member of the original West Virginia MMIS Evaluation 
Committee. In v.ddition.he was an advocate of th,a LTC addition to the 
contract. 

FMS Is n 'SubcQntractor to The Computer Company of -Richmond, Virginia, 
in its contract to develop an MMIS for the State of Arizona. It is in A.rizona 
that Mangus serves as a consultant to Melly. 

Melly told the Subcommittee staff that Mangus had the approval of West 
Virginia authorities to assist FMS in Arizona. Melly said he was impressed! 
with Mangus, who continues to represent the State of West Virginia in work­
ing with FMS on the MMIS development there. 

During a discussion with staff on this maHer, Melly volunteered that Mangus 
bought 500 Share's of stock in FMS for $500. There are 10,000 FMS shares out· 
standing. Melly said the stock purchaSe took place after FMS began work on 
the West Virginia project. 

From the SUbcommittee staff's understanding of the financial condition of 
FMS, Mangus is unlikely to reap any prOfits from this small acquisition. 
Furthermore, Melly said that Mangu'S has submitted no statements to FMS 
for his work on the Arizona subcontract. 

Finally, Melly. when ·he worlted for another company, participated in the 
writing of the West Virginia Request for Proposal. In order to write it, he' 
had to l(now State plans and intentions, project cost estimates and other inforQ 

mation that could give him a substantial edge in competing. 
Gltbbler's response to sltbconwnittee inquiry 

On August 31, 1976, Walter Bonner and Edward O'Connell, attorneys for' 
Melly, volunteered to the Subcommittee staff that Cubbler called their client 
and advised him of the Subcommittee inquiry. Subsequently, Subcommittee 
staff learned this call may have occurred in March 1976. Melly told the Sub­
committee staff that Cubbler told him to destroy all checks the company had 
paid him and that Cubbler directed Melly to change all expense vouchers for 
entertninment by deleting hiS, Cubbler'S name. Melly did not destroy the checks 
but he did ask his Washington representative to send in amended expense 
vouchers. 

When the Subcommittee subpoena was served in July on Melly, he surrendedt 
the checks and the actual, unamended expen'se vouchers. Subsequently, in an 
expr,ession of' good faith and cooperation with the Subcommittee inquiry, Melly, 
through his attorneys, revealed the Cubbler directives and :he provided to the 
'Subcommittee the altered expense vouchers with namas substituted for Cub­
bIer's name (Exhibit 56). 
Gubbler in Pm~n8vwania 

Charles Cubbler left his position as ll1x'P.:lutive Secretary of the National 
Adyisory Council on Nursing Home Administration (Social and Rehabllltation 
Service) on February 22, 1972 to become the Commissioner of Medicnl Serv­
ices for the Pennsylvania Medicaid progrnm. He went to the Commonwealth. 
of Pennsylvania on loan from H1lJW under provisions of the Intergovernmental 
Personnel Act, an employee exchange program. 

The Medicaid program in Pet)llsylvania had severe problems. For example, 
pharmacists were waiting as 10!;lg as six months for reimbUrsement ot services, 
provided to Medicaid beneficiaries. One of CUbbler's assignments was to clean 
up that situation. 

He began preparing a Ref,\uest for Proposal (RFP) from private tndustry. 
for a prepaid drug program. An. RFP is a document soliciting bids and setting 
torth exactly what would be required by the State in any contract., 

Cubbler was assisted in the preparation of the Rll'P by William T. Ward, 0.. 
vice president of Health Application S;y;stemll, Inc., the management, computer 
service and marketing agent for Paid Prescriptions, Inc., the non.profit cor­
poration th8.tevelltually won the $.59 ml1lion contract award. 

• 
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The Subcommittee stuff found the original handwritten draft of a portion of 
the RFP in the 111es of the Oommonwealth of Pennsylvania Department Of 
Public Welfare. When a subpoena was served on Health .Applicatiotl Systems, 
the Subcommittee was given a Xerox copy of the draft found in the Pennsyl­
vania files. The handwritten draft was prepared by William T. Ward, a vice 
president of Health Application Systems. The original handwritten draft of 
. the portion of the RFP appears as Exhibit '57 and the Xerox copy of the same 
text giv,en to the Subcommittee by Health .Application Systems appears as 
Exhibit 58. 

Staff l'eceived 'Signed statements ;from other interested bidders stating that 
they did not have a similar invitation from Oommissioner Oubbler to assist in 

.. the preparation of the RFP. These three statements are Exhibits 59, 60, 
and 61. 

Oubbler also awarded Health .Application Systems, Inc., a smaller $36,000 
contract, which was expanded by $13,000, for a review of hospital utilization. 

The Subcommittee obtained, through 'subpoena of Bergen. Brunswig 001'-
• poration, copIes of letters between an official of a division and Oubbler docu­

m.enting the collaboration in the writing of the RFP. These documentr; appe'l.;j" 
as Exhibit 62. 

Beginning on Qctober 6, 1972, Oubbler received the .11rst of seven checks 
totaling $2,552.48 . 

.A subpoena was served on Bergen Brunswig Oorp., the Los .Angeles par.ant 
company of Health .Application Systems, Inc., for all checks and records of 
payments to Oubbler or D.O. Ohambless. The company, in response, turned 
over a 111e of six cancelled checlts and one check voucher totaling $2,552.48. 

The checlts wer.e to Harry Oolby who endorsed some of them to Oubbler, 
who in turn endorsed them with his wife's maiden name, D.O. Ohambless. 
Other check'S were cashed by Oolby. 

Subcommittee staff interviewed Oolby, who said the payments to Oubbler 
were for consulting. He said the company needed to have regulations inter­
preted andOubbler was quite lrnowledgeable about those regulations. 

The Bergen Brunswig attorney told the Subcommittee staff that corporate 
counsel became aware of the payments shortly after they were made. The 
attorney said that counsel directed that they be stopped. The attorney told 
Subcommittee staff that it was wrong to have made the payments, but that 
they had nothing to do with the contract'S. He :said the company informed the 
P,ennsylvania .Attorney General of the payments and that a memo on the mat­
ter was prepared. The Pennsylvania .Attorney General's office saY's it received 

no such information. 
The last of the checks, two for $300, were each received sometime after 

May 9, 1973, just days befor!! the State began .its evaluation of bids on the $59 
million drug contract. The selection committee, chaired by Oubbler, gave the 
contract to Paid Prescriptions, which was the low bidder. 

Cubbler left his post in the Oommonwealth of Pennsylvania and returned 
to HEW on September 30, 1973. 

Later, however, the State .Attorney General raised questions about the con­
tract and ruled the contract would ,be in violation of certain State laws. 

The 'Oommonwealth sought bids on tbe prepaid drug contract once again 
anel for the second time, Paid Prescriptions won. The Oompany began pr()vid­

ing prepaid drug services effective February 1, 197.5. 

OmBLER IN PENNSYLVANIA 

A OnR()NOLOGY 

.April 1, 197~-Ll:ltter ;from William T. Ward (HAS) to Oubbler with attached 
revisi()ns and editing comments f()r proposed contract specifications for Medi· 
caid Prepaid Drug Program Request for Pr()p()saJ, . 

.April 26, 1972-Mem() from William T. Ward t() Oubblerreqllesting latest 
ver!il()n of, system spe!)i11cations. . 

Mt;ly 2, 19.72~etter from Robert llJ. Abrams (President of H.AS·-Paid) to 
Roger Outt, Department ()f Health Evaluation and Welfare ·SRS-MS re: req\le!;t 
l,Il.l,\d!!by Wilmer We~ntz, pepllrt~ent ot Health Oare Services of fQrwa.rding 
~llf()r:W.J;t.tion concerniug HAS program in San J,()aquin, plus concepts used in 
Utilizati()n Review efforts anti mW1uaJ,e~tiUed, "Servlce Prug )?rogram." 
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June, 1972-Penna Files Report by Oubbler, Oommissioner, Medical Programs 
tre: Performance-Type Specifications 'Oontract for XIXIIealth In'surance Phar­
maceutical Benefits for Pennsylvania Medical Assistance Program. 

September 1, 1972-Penna Files Award by Gubbler of Pre-discharge Utiliza­
tion Review Contract for $36,000 to HAS. 

October 6, 1972-00mputer Clearing Services Inc., checlc No. 736 to Harry 
'Colby in the amount of $752.48 endorsed by Colby but cash given to Oubbler. 

November 7, 1972-C(}mputer Clearing 'Services, Inc. check No. 1021 to Harry 
'Colby in the amount of $300.00 endorsed by Oolby but cash given to Oubbler. 

December 14, 1972-00mputer Olearing Services, Inc. cbeck No. 1277 to 
Harry Oolby in the amount of $300.00 enc10rsed by Oolby but ca;sll given to 
,Cubbler. 

January 24, 1073-Memo Cubbler to Edward B. Oarslmoon, Executive Assis­
tant to the Secretary, Pennsylvania Department of Public Welfare, setting 
forth proposed sequence of actions leading to award of Prepaid Drug Insurance 

·Contract. 
January 26, 1973-00mputer Clearing Services, Inc., check No. 1013 to Harry 

'<lol\Jy in the amount of $300.00 endorsed by Oolby und D. C. ChambleSs for 
deposit into the account of Charles A. Oubbler and D. C. OhamblesS (the 

· maiden name of Mrs. Charles Cubbler) at American Security and Trust, Wash­
ington, D.O. 

March 3, 1973-Letter from Robert Abrams, President of HAS, to Homer 
-C. Smith, Director, Pennsylvania Bureau of Procurement, Department of 
Public Welfare, requesting that company be placecl on approved list of poten­
tial bidders of prepaid drug program, Oommonwealth of Pennsylvania. 
, March 5, 1973-Computer Clearing Services, Inc. checlt No. 2317 to Harry 

,Colby' in the amount of $300.00 endorsed by Colby and D. C. Chambless for 
depo'sit into account of Oubbler and Chambless at American Security and Trust 

'<lo., Washington, D.O. 
April 5, 1973-~I,emo from Marx S. Leopold, Pennsylvania Welfare Depart­

lUent GI eneral Counsel to Oubbler re: recommendations and changes for pro­
'posed l~FP (e.g., Why Cubblel' believes cQ.rpol'ate experience in development 
·and op(Iration of prepaid drug insurance programs is an absolute reqUisite.) 

April 10, 1973-HAS check No. 2983 to Harry Colby in the amount of $300.00 
endorsed by Oolby and 'D. C. Chambless for depo'sit into the account of Cub­
bIer and Chambless at American Security and Trust Company, Washington, 
'D.O. 
· April 13, 1973-Memo Oubbler to Marx S. Leopold, Esq., General Oounsel, 
"Office of Legal Counsel re: rewording of RFP's restrictive terminology from 
corporate experience being considered an absoZltte requisite to being considered 
'an oj,mportwnt prercquMite in development and operation of prepaid pharma­
'Ceutical insurance programs. 

May 1, 1973-Proposals are received. 
May 8, 1973-Memo Cubbler to Edward Carskadon, Executive Secretary to 

the Secretary, Department of Public Welfare re: receivell schedule for Prepaid 
:Drug Insurance Program and reasons for delays in the schedule. 

May 9, 1973-HAS voUcher No. 3468 for payment to expense report of May 
10, 1973-St. Frances Hospital Marketing in the amount of $300.00. This check 

'was made payable to Colby who gave ca'sh to Oubbler. 
May 21, 1973-Memo from R. B. Oanright, Director, Special Programs (Board 

· Secretary) to Selection Board Members re: Their appointment to Board to 
· Select winner of bids for Prepaid Drug Program. Oubbler is chairman. 

June 1, 1973-Memo from Oubbler to Helene Wohlgemuth, Secretary of 
Pennsylvania Public Welfare re: the final report of Selection Board (Prepaid 
Pharmaceutical Benefits). Paid Prescriptions is selected. 

September 30, 1973-0ubbler leaves Pennsylvania and returns to HEW in 
·Washington. 

October 11, 1!t73-Contract awarded. 
October 18, 1973-00ntract signed. . 
December 18, 1973-Memo from Penn'Sylvania Welfare counsel to Marx S. 

1.,eopold re: 15 pOints raised by Attorney General with Paid Pharmaceutical 
.. contract. 

January 16, 1974-Pennsylvania Attorney General rules contract should not 
'be executed because of failure of Paid to quaUfy with State regulations and 
-time lapse sInce release of request for proposal. 

-- - ------ ---- -----------------

• 
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January 19, 1974-Paid withdraws because of delay. 
, January 24, 1974-Checlt request of Colby from Morris Blatman for consul· 
-.tant fee and expenses for the amount of $1,100.17 for Florida trip. Blatman 
'was a member of the selection committee. 

July 20, 1974-Pennsylvania re-publishes Request for Proposal for Prepaid 
:Drug Program. • 

August 7, 1974-First of five bid evaluation meeting is held. 
September 23, 1974-Paid Prescriptions 1's selected. 
February 1, 1975-Prepaid drug program begins. 

Senator NUNN. The first part of your statement deals primarily 
'with matters that were covered yesterday, is that correct, by the 
other witnesses ~ 

Mr. FIALKEWIOZ. That is correct, Mr. Chairman. 
Senator N UNN . You are going to start on page 8 ? 
Mr. FIALlCEWIOZ. That is correct . 
Senator NUNN. Fine. 
Mr. FIALKEWIOZ. Charles Cubbler left his position as executive secre­

tary of the National Advisory Council on Nursing Home Administra­
tion (Social and Rehabilitation Service) on February 22, 1972, to be­
come the Commissioner of Mec1iC[~1 Services for the Pennsylvania 
medicaid program. He went to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on 
loan from HEvV under provisions of the Intergovernmental Personnel 
Act. an employee exchange program. 

The medicaid program in Pennsylvania had severe problems. For 
example, pharmacists were waiting as long as 6 months for reim­
bUl'sement of services provided to medicaid beneficiaries. One of 
Cubblel"S assignments was to clean up that situation. 

He began l)l'eparing a request for proposal (RFP) from private 
illc1u~t.ry f~l' a prepai~l chug program. An RFP is a do~ument 
sohCltmg bIds and settmg forth exactly what would be reqUIred by 
the State in any contract. 

Cubbler was assisted in the preparation of the RFP by 'William 
'T. ,'Tard, a vice president of Health Application Systems, Inc. 
(HAS), the management, computer service and marketing agent for 
Paid Prescriptions, Inc., the nonthofit corporation that eventually 
'won the $59 million contract award. 

The subcommittee staff round the origInal handwritten draft of 
'a portion of the RFP hl the files or the Commonwealth of PennsyI­
"Vania Department of Public "T eHare. ,,\Vhen a subpena was served 
on Health AppJication S:ystems, the subcommittee was given a 
Xerox copy of the draft found in the Pennsylvania files. 

The handwritten drltft was prepared Iby William T. Wal~fl, of 
HAS. The original handwritten draft of the portion of the nFP 
1tppears as exhibit 32 al'd the Xerox copy of the same text given to 
the subcommittee by Health Application 'Systems appears as exhibit 
'32A. 

Staff received signed statements from other interested bidders 
stating that they did not have a similar invitation from Oommis­
sioner Oubbler to assist in the preparation of the RFP. These three 
statements are exhibits 32B, 32C and 32D. 

Oubbler also awarded Health Application Systems, Inc., a smaller 
$36,000 contract, which was expanded by $13,000, for a review of 
JlOspital utilization. 
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The subcommittee obtained, through: subpena of Bergen Brunswig 
QOI1p.,copies of letters between an official of a division and Quibbler 
documenting the collaboration in the writing o,f the RFP. These 
documents appear as exhibit 33, 

.J3eginni~g ~:m October: 6, 1972, Oubbler received the first of seven 
checks (exlublt 34) totalmg $2,552.48. 

A subpena was served on Bergen Brunswig Corp., the Los Angeles 
parent company of Health Application Systems, Inc., for all checks. 
and records of payments to Cubbler or D. O. Oha.mbless. The com­
Pl1hy, in response, turned over a file of six cancelled checks and one· 
check voucher totaling $2,552.48. 

The checks were to Harry Colby, a vice president of the Bergen 
division, who endorsed some of them to Cubbler, who in turn endorsed 
them with his wife's maiden name, D. C. Chambless. Other checks 
were cashed by Colby. 

Subcommittee staff interviewed Oolby, who said the payments to 
Cubbler were for consulting. He said the company needed to have 
regulations jnterpreted and Cubbler was quite knowledgeable about 
those regulations. 

The Bergen Brunswig attorney told the subcommittee staff that 
corporate counsel became aware of the payments shortly after they 
were made. The attorney said that counsel directed. that they be 
stopped. The attorney told subcommittee staff that it was wrong' 
to have made the payments, but that they had nothing to do with 
the contracts. 

He said the company infornled the Pennsylvania Attorney Gen-· 
eral of the payments and that a memo on the matter was prepared .. 
The Pennsylvania Attorney General's Office says it received no such. 
information. 

The. last of the checks, one for $300, was received sometime a:.fter­
May 9, 1973,. just days before the State began its evaluation of bids, 
on the $59 million drug contract. The selection cOITlinittee, chaired 
by CubbIer, gave the contract to ,Paid Presoriptions, which was the· 
low bidder. • 

Cubbler left his post in the Commonwealth of P!)llnsylvania and' 
returned to HEW' on September 30, 1973. 
. Later, however, the State Attorney General raised questio:.ls aJbout 
the contract and ruled the contract would be in violation of certain 
State laws. 

The Commonwealth sought hids in 19'(4 on the. prepaid drug­
contract OJ1ce again and for the second time, Paid Prescriptions 
won. The company began providing prepaid drug services effective 
February 1, 1975. 

Mr. ChaiDman, I have the exhibits prepared to be put ill the 
record. They go from 26 to 64. 

Senator NUNN. What are the numbers. of those exhibits~ 
Mr. F:tAL~WICZ. They go from No. 26 to 64. 
Senator NUNN. Those will be. ad~itted. into. the record without 

objection. . 
[The documents referred to were marked "Exhibit Nos. 26-64" for 

reference. Exhibits 26B, 41, 59, 60, and 61 follow. The other exhibits 
referred to may be found in the files of the subcommittee.] 

.. 

.. 
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EXHIBIT No. 26B 

Mr. DON I. WORTMAN, 
JUNE 23, 1976. 

Acting Administrator, Social and RenabiUtation Services, Department at 
HeaZtn, Education and Wel!Me, WasMnoton, D.O. 

DEAR MR. WORTMAN: The Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations received 
on June 7, 1976, your response to its request of April 30, 1976, relating to the 
activities of Charles A. Cubbler of the Office of Informatio'n Sy'stems. 

The materials you provided show that on February 11, 1972, Mr. Cubbler 
signed a statement agreeing to the terms and conditions of agreement under 
which he was assigned to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to serve as the 
Commissioner of Medical Program'S. The "Assignment Agreement Under the 
Interorganizational Personnel Act of 1970" provides under Section VII (H) 1. 
(a) that "Requests for approval of outside work, writing or editing, etc., shall 
be submitted to the Federal superior, through the appropriate State official, 
fiir approval in accordance wih HEW regulations and policies." 

Please proviue the Subcommittee with the following information and mate­
:rials by July 2, 1976: 

1. A copy of HillW regulations and policies and amendments thereto per­
taining to standards of conduct and conflict of interest in force from Janu­
ary 1, 1972 to the present. 

2. Copies of all requests by Mr. Cubbler for approval of "outside work; 
writing or editing, etc. i , as requested by Section VII (H) 1. (a) of the IPA 
Agreement, lis well as statements approving or disapproving 'such requests 
by Federal superiors during the period Mr. Cubblel' was on loan to the 
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. 

3. Any requests, apP.TovalS, memoranda or other materials relating to 
either Mr. Cubbler's notlfication that he intends to engage in outside work 
or approval's of superiors for such outside work. . 

Thank you once again for your cooperation. 
Sincerely yours, 

SAM NUNN, Acting Ohairman. 

EXHIBIT No. 41 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOCIAL AND REHABILI'l'ATION SERVICE, 

April 17, 1975. 
Memorandum To: Mr. Charles M. Sylvester, Aoting Associate Administrator for 

Information Systems. 
From: Director, Division of Medicaid Systems. 
Subject: West Virginia LTC Quality ICost System; Division of Medicaid Sys­

tems Comments. 
West Virginia's plan is to develop an automated information system for 

inpatient care in long-term care facilities. It has two overall objectives: First, 
to improve the quality of caDe delivered by assessing monthly the status ot 
patients in need of long-term care 'so that their psychological and physical re­
quirements are met in the most effective way possible. Secondly, to develop 
cost finding methods which can relate reasonable costs to the reimbursement 
rate. 

The first objective is intended to be responsive to Federal requirements for 
utilization control described in CFR 250.18; and speCifically the medical review 
('MR) and independent professional review (IPR) (CFR 250.23 and 250.24, 
respectively), and the utilization review (UR) (CFR 250.19). The plan there-' 
fore includes, in addition to a monthly update of the patient's' profile, computer 
schedule unannounced visits to nursing homes' to assess the pati,ent's need for 
admission, continued stay, and the patient care services reported and actually 
provided. The second objective is responsive to the Federal requirem.ent for 
State cost flnding methods to determfne a reasonable cost-related reimburse­
ment rate' proposed in CFR 250.30 in response to Section 249, P.L. 92-603, 
effective July 1, 1976~The' West Virginia LTD system intends to design Ii 
model cost accounting system which will' deverop standard costs and: maximum 
nllowable charges, through investigation, data collection; and cost modeling 
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simulation techniques. Cost avoidance incentives will be provided to encourage, 
more efficient management practices. 

The two objectives are to be interdependent, and ar,e used to reinforce. eaell' 
others goals. MR's, IPR's and UR's will be performed using the State's sta.nd­
ards for quality of care. These will be determined during the project. The 
determination of the reimbursement rate will be used as an incentive to facili­
ties to provide the 'Services and meet these standards; failur,e to meet them 
will result in reductions in the rate. 

Costs will reflect the quantity of patient care services and skill levelllequired'. 
for each patient in a facility. This data will be provided by the monthly­
Patient Care Profiles which will be audited by the surveys. 

We finp. many feature,;; of this system''S approach commendable. 
The system will L)2 an integral component of West Virginia's MMIS, cur-· 

rently under development. The MMIS is in the design phase and the LTC­
component can be incorpot'ated into its general design with ease. 

The LTC system will he designed and documented so that it can be trans-· 
ferred to other ·States. This inyolves far more than the computer system; it 
"'ill involve the procedures for medical, psychological, and financial review' 
and aduit, as well as a cost accounting model and a uniform chart of accounts, 
fiscal policies, etc. 

The LTC system will also be amenable to independent, stand-alone imple­
mentation; if a State should desire to do this. 

The comprehensive review proced1tres permit a reimbursement rate based on· 
actual costs, systems generated cost controls, and cost related patient care· 
including rehabilitative programs and social activities. This approach is­
intendecZ to resolve lh~ !lPparent dilemma of the Medicaid goals: high quality 
of health care and efficient, least-cost approaches which will provide the best· 
care with available resources. 

The system's computerized modeling approach to cost accounting policies ancl­
patient care evaluation will provide the opportunity for continuecZ optimiza.tion 
Of the system. Simulation techniques will permit increa'sed flexibility with the­
least disturbance to the nursing home industry and the Department of Welfare 
staff. 

w.est Virginia has independently developed prototypes of the data collection 
instruments, e.g., the financial stat~ment and the Patient Care Profile, and­
are now using them. Tpis 'significantly rerluces development costs and is re-o 
flected in their proposal costs. 

C. A. CUllBLER. 

EXIDBIT No. 59 
OAPITAL BLUE Cnoss, 

Harrisburg, Pa.., A1tgust 81, 1976. 
U.S. SENATE PERlI{ANENT SUllCOl\I~nTTEE ON INVESTIGATIONS, 
R1Issell Senate Office BuiliUng, 
Washington, D.O. 
(Attention .Mr. David Vi-enna). 

GEN'rLElI[EN: This letter will confirm a telepbone conversation I had with a· 
member of your staff on Monday, August 30, 1976 at which time I advised 
him that at no time had the Pennsylvania Blue Cro'Ss Plans been invited nor' 
had offered to lend assistance in drafting requests for proposals (RFPs) issued 
by the Pemlsylvartia Department of Public Welfare (DPW) for the under­
writing/administration of Title XIX pharmaceutical benefits . 
. '1 have been and am now chairman of a task force created by the Pennsyl­

vania Blne CrO'ss. Plans approximately four y,ears ago for the purpose of re­
sponding to various RFPs issued by the DPW. The so-called "drug" program 
alone has beert placed out for bids on three separate occasions and we re-­
spondeel (unsuccessfully) each time-May 1973, September 1974, and most 
recently February 1Q.76. 

At no time prior to the release of the RFPs in question did r or to my knowl­
edge any memher of' the taslt force or any other representative of the five· 
Pennsylvania :Blue Cross Plans have any conversation with former Commis­
sioner of the Office ·of Medical Programs, Charles Cubbler, or any of his suc­
cessors regardinginpl1t into the drafting -of the RFPs for the drug program. 
We first saw the RFPs as they were either mailed to prospectiv,e bidders or' 
published in the "Pennsylvania Bulletin" which is Pennsylvania's equivalent": 
of the "Federal Register". 

• 
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If you have any further questions in regard to this matter, please don't" 
hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

EXHIBIT No. 60 

LEWIS J. LEVIN, 
Secretary ana Staff Oounsel. 

CITY TOWERS BUILDING, 
Harrisburg, Pa., August 80, 1916. 

U.S. SENATE SUBCOMMITTEE ON INVESTIGATIONS, 
Russell Senate Offioe Building, 
Wa8hington, D.O. 
(Attention: Mr. Walter Fialkewicz). 

DEAR MR. FIALKEWICZ: As per our recent telephone conversation, please be 
advised that during my employment as Regional Director for Tolley Inter­
national of Pennsylvania I was never contacted by the Commissioner of Health 
Services of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to assist in drafting specifica­
tions for an R.F.P. that woul.d be circulated for a Prescription Drug Program 
under Title XIX. 

I trust that this is the information that you desired. 
Sincerely yours, 

ERNEST J. SESSA. 

EXHIBIT No. 61 
BENJAMIN E. JAFFE, 

Boca Raton, Fla., August 81, 1916. 
U.S. SENATE, 
Subcommittee on Inve8tigations, 
Room 101 R1t88eU Senate Office Building, Wa8hington, D.O. 
(Attention: Mr. Fialkewicz). 

GENTLEMEN: I was the President of Benjamin E. Jaffe Associates Inc., aUt 
Actuarial ancl Consulting firlll headqual:terecl in Phi!.acleplhia, Pennsylvania 
from 1946 until August 10, 1972 when we sold the firm to Tolley International. 
One of the decisions of our firm was U.P.P., a prepaicl prescription program 
which we developed into the largest one at that time operating in the {Jom­
mOllwealth of Pennsylvania. After the sale of our business to Tolley Inter­
national, I remained as a consultant for their firm for a period of time in 
accordance with our contract. 

In reply to a question asked of me, I wish to state that I was nevek' con­
sulted by Mr. Charles A. Cubbler, Commissioner or by anyon·e to assist in draft­
ing the R.F.P. for the Prepaid Drug Program for the Commonwealth of 
Penn·sylvania. To the best of my knowledge no one from the firm of Russell 
~olIey International or anyone associated with them was to participate or 
cllclllarticipate in the drafting or had any input in the R.F.P. for tbe Prepaid 
Drug Program for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. 

Cordially yours, 
BENJAMIN E. JAFFE. 

Mr. FIALKEWICZ. Mr; Chairman, we' also have it sealed exhibit 
relating to Mr. Cubbler. COllnsel is aware or this, if he wishes to put: 
it in the record also. .' . 

Senator NUNN. That is the income tax return, is it noU Mr. FtALKEWICZ. Yes. ' . . 
. Senator NUNN. From Mr. dubbler~ 
. Mr. FIALKEwICz. Yes, it is" . ., . 
, Senator l'fUNN. We will keep thatdoc~ent sealed, and it w)H be 

made i1 part of ftherecord also. 
Thank you v.ery much. , .. ". . 

,Our next WItnesses are Mr. WIlham Cleaver, who IS thech~ef 
computer ,technician in the office :of information s,Ystems;His offi.ci~r 

• t !, "7" 
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title'is techni:cal assistant to the director' of office' of program systems 
development. Accompanying 1VIr. Cleaver will be Mrs. Rosalie'Ryan, 
who hl,lS spmlt 24 years in health and infonnation systems programs 
in the States of Louisiana:, and Texas, For the past 4 years she has 
worked in the Department of He~lth, Education, and Welfare. And 
for the past 2 years she has worked in the office of infol'mation 
systems where she is a computer systems administrator assigned to 
lVIlVIIS activities in States serviced by the Atlanta and Dallas re­
gional offices of HEW', Also we will have ]\.1:1;'. James Trainor, who 
is the director of the office of State systems opern,tions, the agency 
within that office of information systems responsible for the technical 
evaluation of State MMIS proposals and certification. 

As I understand it, ]\.fr. Trainor is responsible for seeing to it 
that the regnlations and guidelines are met and foll~ed with re­
gard to these systems and for recommending to the associate admin­
istrator for in:fo~mation systems whether proposals are approved and 
completed systems are certified. We will hea.r more a:bout that later. 

Are Mr. Cleaver, Ms. Ryan and Mr. Trainor hete~ If all three 
of you could come up, we will have you appear together. 

TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM CLEAVER, TECHNICAL ASSISTANT TO 
THE DIRECTOR OF THE OFFICE OF PROGRAM SYSTEMS DEVELOP­
MENT; ROSALIE RYAN, COMPUTER SYSTEMS ADMINISTRATOR; 
JAMES TRAINOR, DIRECTOR OF STATE SYSTEMS OPERATIONS; 
AND BURTON BERKLEY, DEPUTY ASSISTANT GENERAL COUNSEL 
FOR BUSINESS AND ADMINISTRATIVE LAW 

Senator NUNN'. We swear in all of our witnesses 9,S a matter of 
course- before this subcommittee. I wiH ask each of you to raise 
your right hand. Do you swear the t.estimony yOlt are 31bout to give 
this subcommittee will 'be the truth, the whoie truth and nothing 
but the truth, so help you God ~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. I do. 
Ms, RYAN. I do. 
Mr. TRAtNO:n; I d6~ 
Senator NU1'm. Ms. Ryan alid gentlemen, we have asked the Secre~ 

tary of the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare to make 
you available to the hearing to answer any questions of the sub~ 
cOlnmittee. 

The letter to the SeCretary requesting your appearance represen.ts 
a; courtesy to the executive ,branch, in liett of subpenas for YOltr 
I1ppearance. I want it understood that your appearance here today 
is at the subcommittee's specific request. 

The subcommittee is going to ask you questions as part of its 
jurisdiction to conduct oversight inquiries over the operations of 
the executive branch. Your full, forthright and honest response to 
the questions you will be asked is necessary for the subcommittee 
to develop a complete and objective record of information in this 
hearing • 
. Because some of the questions will relate to one of your coworkel's, 

1. wantt6 caution you to' ,be specific and carefUl in the way in· 
which you answer them. 

.. 

.. 
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Finally, the ability of the Congress to exercise its executive branch 
oversight function is in large part dependent upon cooperation of 
Government employees such as yourselves. Your testimony before 
this subcommittee should not be perceived, no matter what you say 
one way or another, as in any way being disloyal to your agency or 
your fellow employees. 

I think that point should be made very clear to you before you 
testify and, hopefully, it will be made clear to your superiors and 
the people you work with. Indeed, it is our hope that your testimony 
will contribute, not only to a better congressional understanding 
of the issues you face, but also to program improvements which I 
am {!ertain we all hope can occur. 

I will ask Mr. Cleaver some questions first. I believe 'counsel from 
HEW is here. You can identify yourself. . 

Mr. BERKLEY. My name is Burton Berkley. I am Deputy Asslstant 
General Counsel for business and administrative law with the De­
partment of Health, Education, and Welfare. I am here represent­
·ing these witnesses on behalf of the Department. Before you start 
questioning-- ~. 

Senator NUNN. If you want to make any other statement in re­
sponse to the brief dialog we had here I would be glad for you to 
do so. Let me get the spelling of your last name. 

Mr. BERKLEY. B-e-r-k-l-e-y. 
Senator NUNN. And your first name ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. B-u-r-t-o-n. 
Senator NUNN. Thank you. 
Mr. FELDMAN. Mr. Chairman, at this point, because there may 

poss1bly be a referral on this matter, I was wondering if we could 
swear in Mr. Berkley since he will, I assume, talk about activities of 
last night and this morninO'.· . 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Ber'kley, will you stand, please. Do you swear 
the testimony you are about to give before this subcommittee will be 
the truth, the whole truth and nothing but the truth, so help you 
God~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. I do . 
. Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. Go ahead. We will be glad to hear 

from you. 
Mr. BERKLEY. Thank you. As the chairman has ah:eady. stated, 

. after the Secretary received the letter from tIle committee requesting 
that we make available certain HEW employees on September 29, 
1976, the Administrator of SRS, Mr. Fulton, sent a memorandum 
or letter to each of the employees named in that letter directing 
them to appear at the heOtring today. 

The letter said in each case: 
The Secretary lias received a letter from acting chairman of the Senate 

Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations requesting you to appear before 
the subcommittee on Thursday, Septemb~r 30. .' . 

A copy of that letter has been furnished to you. The Secretary wishes to 
cooperate in every way with the subcommittee in its investigations. I am 
therefore directing you, as part of your official duties, to appear before the 
subcommittee as requested. 

. Mr. Cubbler had called in sick. I don't know, have these letters 
been made avail ruble ~ . ' .. 

f 

70-800-77-0 
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Senator NUNN. No. I wanted you to identify the leW~i·. Mr . 
. Cubbler got a copy of the lettel' you just read, is that right ~ 

Mr. BERKI.EY. Mr. Cubbler had called in ill yesterday. So SRS 
sent a special messenger to hand deliver it to him, in addition to 
which I spoke to Mr. Frampton, who is one of the counsels for Mr. 
Oubbler, and told him that we were concerned because Mr. Oubbler 
had indicated his illness and we wanted to make sure that he was 
going to appear and would get a coPy of the letter. Mr. Frampton 
told me that my telephone call to lum would be taken as construc­
tive receipt of the letter by Mr. Ou:bbler, although I am infol'med 
that Mr. Cubbler did in fact get the letter. 

Senator NUNN. He accepted the letter on behalf of Mr. Cubbled 
Mr. BERKLEY. Well, it was my information on the telephone. 
Senator NUNN. On the telephone ~ 
Mr. BERKELEY. On the telephone. 
Senator NUNN. It is interesting that he would not accept our 

subpena this morning. 
lVII'. BERKLEY. Last night we l'eceived a copy of the letter which 

his attorneys directed to the subcommittee indicating that Mr. 
Oubbler would ta,ke the fifth amendment and did not want to appear 
in open session. 

As a result of that, there were some telephone conversation with 
one of Mr. Cubbler's attorneys last night, and he was informed that 
the order to appear in the letter from the Administrator, Mr. Ful­
ton, stood, and that we considered it to be part of "M"r, Oubbler's 
official duties to show up here today. WOe made it clear that in no 
way was the department telling him that he could not invoke any 
constitutional or other privileges before this subcommittee, ru~we 
felt it was our obligation, having received this letter from tile \:;UlJ­

committee, to insure the witnesses' appearance. 
This morning, about 8 :45, I received a call from Mr. Rogovin, 

who is also representing Mr. Cu'bbler. Mr. Rogovin told me that 
they had prepared a letter to the Secretary in which they were going 
to respectfully decline the direction of Mr. Fulton to a"ppear before 
this subeommittee. 

I have furnished staff with copies of this letter. This letter WD,S 

given. to me by Mr. Frampton when I arrived here a;bout \) :20 this t 
mornmg. 

Senator NUNN. That letter is dated September 30, 1976, is it not ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. I have a copy of that. That is directed to Mr. .. 

William Taft. 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Taft is the General Counsel for the Depart­

ment of Health, Education and Welfare, is that right ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. First of all, without objection, c?pies of each of 

the letters that Mr. Robert Fulton sent to the partIcular employees 
,of iHE"VV and requested him to appear will be made part of the 
record. If you 'Will give those to the chief clerk, we will make copies. 
We will make the next ~etter dated September 30, 1967, from the 
attorneys for Mr. Cubbler to Mr. William Taft, General Counsel 
of HEW part of the record, without objection. 
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[The documents referred to were marked "Exhibit Nos. 65 and 
66" for reference and follow:] 

EXHIDIT No. 65 
SEPTEMBER 29, 1976. 

1\1s. ROSALIE RYAN, 
Office of Information S'll8tem8. 

Appearance as Witness Before the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on 
Investigations. 

The Secretary has received a letter from the Acting Ohairman of the Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee· on Investigations requesting you to appear before 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, September 30. A copy of that letter has been 
furnished to you. 

The Secretary wishes to cooperate in every way with the Subcommittee in 
its ~nvestigations, and I am therefore directing you, as part of your official 
duties, to appear before the Subcommittee as requested. 

ROBERT FULTON. 

SEPTEMBER 29, 1976. 
Mr. OHARLES OUBBLER. 
Office of Information SY8tems. 

Appearance as Witness Before the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on 
In vestiga tions. 

The Secr,etary has received a letter from the Acting Ohairman of the Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations requesting you to appear before 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, September 30. A copy of that letter has been 
furnished to you. 

The Sec).'etary wishes to cooperate in every way with the Subcommittee in 
its investigations, and I arn therefore directing you, a's part of. your official 
duties; to appear before the Subcommittee as rcquested. 

ROBERT FULTON. 

SEPTEMBEIt 29, 19713. 
Ml~. HAROLD WIENBEIlG" 
Associate Administrator for InformaU01~ Systems. 

Appearance as Witness Before, the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on 
In v,estigations. 

The Secretary has received a letter from .the Acting Oh&irman of the Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations requesting you to appear before 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, September 30. A copy of that letter has been 
furnished to you. 

The Secretary wishes to cooperate in every way with the Subcommittee in 
its investigatioJl's, and I am therefore directing you, as part of your official 
duties, ,to appear before the Subcommittee as requested . 

ROBERT FULTON. 

SEPTEMBER 29, 1976. 
Mr. JAMES TRAINOR, 
Office of Infornwtion System8 • 

Appearance as Witness Before the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on 
Investigations. 

The Secretary has received a letter from the Acting Ohairman of the Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations requesting you to appear before 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, Sept-ember 30. A copy of that letter has been 
furnished to you. 

The Secretary wishes to cooperate in every way with the Subcommittee in 
its investigations, and I am therefore directing you, as part of your official 
duties, to appear befoDe the 'Subcommittee as requested. 

ROBERT FULTON. 

SEPTEMBER 29, 1976. 
Mr. WILLIAM OLEAVED, 
Office of Informati01~ Systems. 

Appearance as Witness Before the Senate Pel'manent Subcommittee on 
Investigations. 



126 

The Secretal.'Y has received a letter from the Acting Chairuuin otthe Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations requesting you to appelirbefore 
the Subcommittee on Thursday, September ao. A copy of that letter has been 
furnished to you. 

-The Secretary wishes to cooperate in every way with the Subcommittee in 
its investigations, and I am therefore directing you, as part of' -your official 
duties, to appear before the Subcommittee as requested; 

RODERT FULTON. 

EXHIBIT No. 66 

ROGOVIN, -STERN & HUGE, 
W~shington, D.O., Septc»~ber SO, 1976. 

WILLIAM H. TAFT, Esq. 
- GcneraZ OounscZ, 1Jcpcz.rtment 01 Hcalt7I., Ed.ucation di WeZlarc, 
Wa,sMngton, D.O • 

. DEAR MR. TAFT: We represent Mr. Oharles A. Oubb1er, one of five HEW 
employees who has been invited -by the Senate Permanent Investigations Sub· 
committee to testify at a Subcommittee hearing this morning, Thursday, 
September 30. Although the text of the letter inviting the employees to appear 

· mentioned only the SubcO'lllmittee's interest in "operations of the MMIS pro­
gram" the Subcommittee's true interest apparently is to spread on the public 

· record certain allegations concerning our client and others that we believe 
· tend to defame and possibly incriminate Mr. Oubbler. _ The Subcommittee's 
press release of September 28 (a copy of the text of which is attached), leaks 
of Mr. Oubbler's nlime prior to the hearings to UPI, Station WGMS and pos­
sibly other. media representatives, anq .the tenor o~ yesterday morning's hear­

-ings in the presence of klieg lights and television cameras all serve to confirm 
· this conclusion about the Subcommittee's real aim. 

We have already protested to the Subcommittee, in writing, that to hear 
these allegations in public rather than executive session would serve no legiti­
mate oversight function and could result only in prejudicing the rights ot 
Mr. OubblEir and others. However, not only has the Subcommittee ignored our 
arguments that these allegations against an individual are of the -type appro­
priate for a closed session or a 'criminal investigation-where allegations are 

· kept confidential unless formalcharg,es are brought.:...-the Subcommittee has 
also informed us that if Mr. Oubbler chooses to assert his Fifth Amendment 
right to refuse to testify, he must do SO before television cameras in open 
session. , . 

We cannot accept the Subcommittee's decision to put its own interests in 
generating publicity about these allegations to take precedence above impor­
ant individual rights. In particular, the Subcomnlittee's position that a witness 
who chooses to exercise his constitutional privilege not to testify must do so 
in public session before the national news media and film cameras is one that 
has been almost universally rejected by both criminal prosecutors and other 
congressional committees; procedural justice like this went out of vogue in 
the 1950's. 

Accordingly, the Subcommittee's position has compelled us to advise Mr. 
Oubbler that he should respectfully decline their invitation to appear this 

, mornin'g, no subpoena having been issued for his appearance. 
We appreciate the fact that the Department has requested Mr. Oubbler to 

cooperate with the Subcommittee and appear, but under the circumstances we 
'have Mvised Mr. Oubb1e1" that to comply with that request could result in 
a substimtial threat to his rights. . . 

We respectfully request that members of your staff who ,nccompany the 
. other HEW employees to the· Senate Subcommittee hearing this morillngcom­
'municate our position to the Subcommittee. Furthermore, we' ask that the 
Department join us in protesting to the Subcommittee the course of 'action it 
hliS taken' here in dealing with a Departmental employee by insisting on pro­
cedures that are judged, elsewhere, to be inadequate to afford minimal protec­
tion for individual 'rights. 

SincelJely, 

t i 

MiTOHELL ROGovui. 
GEOJ«lEl T. FRAMPTON, In. 

/ .... , . 

• 
• 
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Mr. BERKLEY. That is correct. 
Having made this letter part of the record, do you desire me to 

read it? ' 
Senator NUNN. I don't think that is necessary. 
Mr. BERKLEY. On the hasis Qf t1lis letter and out' telephone con­

versation, which I gather was followed up by MI'. Rogovin's t.ele­
phone c,all to Mr. Feldman, we werc, aware when we came here t}-w,t 
Mr. Oabbler would nQt be appearing. And we thank the chail'man 
for his remark earlier that in no way is the committee going to 
blame the DeplHtment or the Secretary for Mr. Oubbler's failure to 
be here. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, Mr. Berkley. I will repeat that I donl't 
know of anything else that the Sect'etary or Mr. Fulton or yon or 
the General Counsel eQuId have done to SMure, Mr. Oubbler's ap" 
pearance. Based on the information I lutVe, you have done everything 
you could do. I think that your course of action has been not only 
apprQpriate, but it is appreciated by this subcommittee. Again, 'i 
repeat that his failure to' appear is in no way attributable to any of 
his superiors at HEvV, as far as I am concerned. 

Mr. BE~KLEY. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have anything else, Mr. Berkley? 
Senator PERCY. Mr. Chairman, I would like to say t.hat a concln­

si.on that anyone would lutVe come to yesterday from the testimony 
gIven 'Was that Mr. Oubbler was called upon fo1' his knowledge and 
technical expeltise. ,Vitnesses said that in their jUdgment, the 
services he performed for them were not purchased because of the 
influence that he could exercise. 

Obviously, we would have preferred this morning to question Mr. 
Cubbler directlya;bout this. Since he has chosen not to testify, I 
think we should take the next step at this stage and determine wlmt' 
his responsibilities were, what his duties were, how much authority 
he had, and what kind Qf a person he was. 

For that reason, we very much appreciate your appearance here 
this morning. I think your testimony is very important. 

Mr. Trainor, first, from the testimony that was given yesterday, 
there was every appearance that Mr. Cubbler had a very responsible 
position in HEW. Tn connection with that responsibility, did Mr. 
Cubbler have to travel very much ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; he appeared to travel quite a bit, I understand. 
I didn't approve of his travel, so I don't know every specific instance 
that he traveled. But yes, he traveled quite a bit . 

Senator PERCY. But he did travel quite a bit? 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. To your knowledge, was each and everyone o£ 

these trips authorized in advance by his superiors? Did his superiors 
always know where he was going and for what purpose? Did they 
get a report on what he accomplished when he came back~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. To answer that question, I guess I should refer to 
a conversation I had with Mr. Charles Sylvester who for sometime 
was Acting Associate Administrator for Information Systems. 

Mr. Sylvester indicated that there was a trip that Mr. Cubbler 
took and it WIlS, I think, to California, Texas-it was some kind o£ 
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a trip through several States-that he did not know in advance of 
Mr. Cubbler taking that trip. He was th~ autho~'ization st~pervisol'. 

After Mr. Cubbler came back, he questIoned 111m about It and he 
said that he was not going to authorize the Federal funding for that 
trip. 

As late as I guess 2 or 3 weeks ago, Mr. Sylvester said to me that 
he did not think that Mr. Cubbler was ever paid for that trip. 

Senator PEROY. Were there other trips that he went on that were not 
authorized ill advance for which he was reimbursed ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. I can't be sure of that. I don't really know about 
that. He took a great many trips, and that was the only incident that 
I know specifically from Mr. Sylvester. I got the impression from 
Mr. Sylvester that he was not exactly able to control Mr. Cubbler's 
travel-as a general comment. 

Senator PEROY. Although Mr. Sylvester was the authorization su-
pervisor, Mr. Cubbler acted on his own and did his own thillg~ 

Mr. TRtHNOR. Yes; that is the impression I got. 
Senator PEROY. That is the impression you got ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PEROY. Mr. Trainor or Mrs. Ryan, do you know of any 

occasions when HE"VV officials in various regions of the country were 
surprised to find Mr. Cubbler at meetings where he was not expected 
and where he said things that might have differed from HEW policy ~ 
If he went, off and did his own thing, how did he conduct himself 
when he went? Ordinarily when someone goes on a business trip 
and goes to a meeting or a conference, it is arranged ahead of time 
and he doesn't show up as a surprise guest. 

When an agency official goes, I presume he is expected to carry 
out the Department's policy. Could -you comment on any knowledge 
that you have? Mrs. R,yan, do you want to go ahead or Mr. Trainor? 

Mr. TRAINOR. Let me. I have a couple of instances that I can think 
of. 

Senator PEROY. All right. 
Mr. TRAINOR. In vVest Virginia at the time of the initial bidders 

conference relating to the Melly contract that you heard about yes­
terday, a staff member of mine was appointed by the then Acting 
Associate Administrator, Mr. Delaney. We have had several Acting 
Associate Administrators. 

Mr. Delaney said to me that he wanted one or my people to :be the 
project officer on this procurement, and that gentien-Jan's name was 
Copeland Reihl. He also said he wanted the regional oftlce directly in­
volved and he wanted Mr. J olm Gallagher from the regional office to 
,be involved in that. Each of those individuals were told and they 
appeared in Charlestown, '~T. Va. This was to be all the biddf'lrs on 
this contract, which were like 1.8 ,bidders, came in and there were 
questions that they were interested about Federal policy relating to 
this 90-percent matching. These two gentlemen were very knowledge­
able about that so rhey sat up on the podium with the State people 
to answer questions from the bidders. 

'When they arrived there, Mr. Cubbler walked in and Commissioner 
Flowers, the Welfare Commissioner from 'West Virginia, asked the 
individuals what they were doing there. Mr. Cubbler said, "I am the 

.. 
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official representative of the SRS Administrator and Mr. Delaney 
the Acting Administrator." 

Well, this was a shock to' both of those individuals. Mr. Cubbler 
mlLde SDme CDmments which I am not perfectly clear on. I don't recall 
what they were. But these people felt-they were a little bit ajar 
from what proper policy was and they cDuntered that. 

When they Cllime back, both of them individually went, to' M;r. 
Delaney and said, "I thought we were supposed to Ibe runnmg tIns. 
"'\Vhat was Cubbler doing down there ~ Delaney scemed very surprised 
that Cubblerwas there. 

Senator PEROY. Local HEW people were surprised ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. One was the Philadelphia regional representative who 

covers the West Virginia region. The other was an individual on my 
staff who had responsibility for the issues. 

A few days later, presumably Delaney talked to Cubbler abDut it. 
A few days'later, Cubbler called Reihl into his office and said, "Hey, 
I wasn't there representing SRS. Governor Arch Moore personally 
wanted me there as his representative." 

Senator PEROY. Governor Arch Moore personally wanted him there ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. That is what he said. 
Senator PEROY. How had he contacted Governor Moore----by tele­

phone or did he get his request from Governor MODre by letter ~ 
Mr. TnAINoR. Senator Percy, I didn't go into any of thQse things. 

At the time, I considered this a kind of aberration. Mr. Cubbler was, 
you know, that was nQt an unusual kind of activity for Mr. Cubbler 
to dO'. 

Senator PElWY. In other words, would you ~ay he was an officious 
bureaucrat? Did he leave you with the feeling that he had authQrity ~ 

Mr. TRAINeR. A!bsolutely ! 
Senator PEROY. Did he have a take-ever attitude, as if to' say, "I am 

the guy from Washington whO' is geing to give you the wDrd~" 
Mr. 'TRAINeR. A!bsolutely! In fact, my responsibility is to approve 

Federal matching money for information systems equipment and 
things like that, recommend approval to' the assQciated administrateI'. 
Cubbler en many occasions, I have heard from other people, was out 
telling the State peQple that he had that authQrity. 

Senator PERCY. In other wDrds, even when he was venturing 
opinions that went 'beyond or differed from est!1blishecl HEW policy, 
he gave the impressiDn that he was a policy maker and a decision 
maker for HEW ~ 

Mr. TRAINeR. Yes. 
SenatQr PERCY. And did he give that impressiQn to other peDple ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes, he did. 
Senator PEROY. Ms. Ryan: would you care to' comment ~ I WQuld 

like comments frem any of yQU on this. 
Ms, RYAN. I had a telephQne call. On one occasion, I know he was 

in one of the St!1tes in the Dallas region. I had a call from a regional 
person who asked me why he was dDwn there. I said, "I really dQn't 
know." I did not knew that he was there. They expressed concern 
that hQpefully it wasn't some cemmitment ef SRS to' the State th!1t 
would then in turn come back up through them to' make a decisien 
on, and so forth. We normally, when 'We go into a State, gO' threugh 
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the regionaj office and they make the armngements for us to go in 
this type of thing. They know we are there. 

They don't always go with us, but they call and set it up for us. 
This WItS a bit unusual to just go directly in. 'Well, one of the regionn.l 
people bumped into him in the hall. 

Senator PERCY. That would be normal procedure in corporate life. 
It is n0l1mal procedure in any regional office of our Government 
agencies, isn't it ~ 

Ms. RYAN. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. The regional people are not surprised, unless an 

auditor shows up. An auditor comes in, and should come in, at any 
time, unannounced. But an auditor has a very special function. Cer­
tainly he is someone coming in to work with or implement policy. 

Was there Itny particular reason why Mr. Cubbler was in Charles-
ton, 1V" est Virginia ~ . 

Mr. TRAINOR. I was surprised to heal' that he was in Charleston, 
W. Va. I think now I see some reason why he may have been in 
Charlesto,1:, "V. Va. 

Senator PERCY. What was that last remark? 
Mr. TRAINOR. I say I thiuk, after yesterday's hearings, I have some 

understanding of why he may have been in Charleston, W. Va. 
Senator PERCY. I see. Do either of you want to comment at all on 

this padicular point? Mr. Cleaver or ~Ir. Berkley? 
Mr. CLEAVER. I believe you originally asked, Senator, about his 

travels and were they authorized and paid by the Government. I have 
no lmowledge in that area. 

The only thing that I can relate is a conversation we had one 
evening. 1Ye shared office space. He told me that he had been down· 
to his condominium in Ocean Oity for the weekend and someone from 
Texas had called him to come down and give them some advice. 

My understanding was that the State sent an airplane to get him 
and that he then went down there Itncl then they brought him back. 
Now, subject to any inaccuracies of my memory or those statements 
that I heard; I know that those kinds of trips occurred. They were not 
at Government expense, to my knowledge. 

Senator PERCY. Mr. Berkley, any comment ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. No; I am here primarily {tS counsel, Senator. I only 

met Mr. Cubbler once. 
Senator PERCY. Did Mr. Cubbler have line responsibility which 

made him privy to all documents on which the three of you worked? 
Did he hu;ve line authority that gave him authority to have access to 
all of the dociuments on which you worked? 

Mr. CLEAVER. During what time period, sid 
Senator PERCY. Pardon?r 
Mr. CLEAVER. There was a period when he was acting director of the 

medicaid systems division, which was like from August of 1974 to 
April of 1975. And he would have had line responsibility there. 

Senator PERCY. Was there an HEW memorandum which specifi­
cuny required that Mr. Cubbler review all information leaving your 
oflaces, gIving him access to comments on contracts proposed, advance 
plannin~documents and other inside information which would be of 
substantml value to the private corporations, for instance, bidding 
oli. HEV\T contracts ~ 

.. 
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Mr. CLEAVER. Yes. 'l'here was a memorandum issued, I believe, by 
Mr. Wienbc"g, spelling oul; the responsibilities of the members of the 
office of systems programing and evaluation. Mr. Cubbler's review 
responsibility was for the office of programs systems development, 
which I am in. 

And that is also the office that the division of medicaid systems is 
in and also Social Services. So we cut across a broad range of reviews 
that we might make of advanced planning documents and requests 
for proposals 01' bids or anything. 

Senator PEROY. Mr. '1'ramor, do you concur 'With that ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. For a time when Mr. Cubbler was acting director 

of the division of medicaid systems, he was, I guess, the key person in 
medicaid systems development activity, the technical person on all of 
the kinds of systems that we have ,been talking about, that you have 
been talldng about the last day or so. 

Since that time, he has been in this other organization that Mr. 
Cleaver mentioned. ,Ve cool'dinated with that organization on re­
sponses on approvals. Advance planning documents that come in are 
routed to that organization for review. 

Mr. Oubbler does have access within the shop to those documents. 
Senator PEROY. Ms. Ry~m ~ 
Ms. RYAN. I think I can just say the same thing they have been 

saying. 
Senator PEROY. I wonder if I could ask you, Mr. Berkley, for the 

memorandum giving Mr. Oubbler access to all the documents so we 
can insert that m the record. 

Mr. BERKIJEY. Yes. I don't know if we have it here. 
Senator PEROY. I ask unanimous consent that the record be held 

open for that to be supplied. 
SellittoI' NUNN. Without objection. 
Senator PEROY. And it can be inserted in the rf"cord at this point. 
[The document to be furnished follows:] 

DEPAR1'MENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOOIAL AND REHABILITATIONSERVIOE, 

Memorandum to: AAIS Staff. 
AP1'i~ 29, 19"16. 

From: A'ssociate Administrator Information Systems. 
Subject: Oorrespondence Prepared for AAIS Signature. 

Reference is made to my memorandum "Executi.on of Staff Advisory Respon­
sibilities" dated January 14, 1976 and list of SP.AE responsibilities and special 
assignments. 

~'he following procedure is necessary to apprise SP AE of all Mtivities for 
their effective execution of staff advisory responsibilities. 

"All correspondence pertaining to AAIS functional activity must be coordi­
nated with the appropriate SPAE staff member before submittal for my 
signa ture." . 

H~j!OLD F. WIENBERG. 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOOIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVIOE, 

Memorandum to: Division/Office Directors. 
Jronuar1J 14, 19"16. 

From: Associate Administrator for Information Systems. 
Subject: Execution of Staff Advisory Responsibilities. 

The Office of Systems Planning and Evaluation "serves as the principal staff 
advisor to the Associate Administrator for Information Systems in the plan­
ning, evaluation and coordination of Management Information Sys-tems in sup-
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port of SRS missions." In this capacity QSPAE becomes involved in a number 
of projects and activities having direct relationship to the assigned activities 
of AAIS components. 

Accordingly, an identification of major functional responsibilities and 'special 
project assignments has been made. The attached list includes the names of 
the OSPAE personnel, who are designated as focal points for the administra­
tion of such projects. In this role, the Office of Systems Planning and Evalua­
tion focal paints must be aware of and in constant communication with the 
Project Officers as well as Office and Division Directors in the planning and 
developmental activities of their respective projects. 

In executing tbe R13signeu responsibilities,OSP AE will assure that all exist­
ing policies and procedures bave been complied with in the accomplishment of 
oUr mission. 

HAROLD F. WIENBERG. 

OFFICE OF SYS'rEMS PLANNING AND EVALUATION PROJEOTS, PLANNING, EVALUA­
TION AND COORDINATION ASSIGNMENTS 

I. OFFIOE OF INFOR1[ATION SYSTEMS FUNOTIONAL RESPONSIBILI'rmS 

A. Program/Proj,ect Planning-G. Rogers. 
B. Reporting Plans-O. Cubbler. 
C. Statistical Plans-H. Hirshenberger. 
D. Forward Plans-H. Hirshenberger. 
E. Training Plans-C. Cubbler. 
F. Travel Plans-R. Moss. 
G. Contract Plans-G. Rogers. 
H. Research & Demonstration Project Plans-R. Moss. 

II. OFFIOE OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS OOMPONENT PLANNING AND EVALUATION 

RESPONSIBILITIES 

Office of Program Systems Development-C. Oubbler. 
Division of Income Maintenance Systems-C. Oubbler. 
Division of Medicaid Systems-O. Oubbler. 
Division of Human Services Systems-O. Cubbler. 
Office of Information Sciences-G. Rogers. 
Division of Forecasting and Data Analysis-G. Rogers. 
Division of Systems Analysis and Design-G. Rogers 
Division of Data Processing-G. Rogers 
National Center for Social Statistics-H. Hirsh~nberger. 
Office of State Systems Operations-R. Moss. 
Division of Systems Approvals-R. Moss. 
Division of Technical Assistance-R. Moss. 

III .. SPECIAL ASSIGNMENTS 

A. Information Systems Policy Development and Oompliance Monitoring­
SP AE .Staff. 

B, ADP Plans-G. Rogers. 
O. AAIS Representation and Tracleing on Intra and Inter-Agency Groups and 

non-Federal Pllrticipation-SPAE Staff. 
D. Operation Planning Systems-R.Mos's. 
111. Reports Management and Clearance and Information Processing Stand-

ards-H. HirshEinberger. 
F. Privacy Act Implementation-H. Hirshenberger. 
G. Intergovernmental Sy.stems-SPAE Staff. n. Industr!.al Relations-SpAE Staff. 

IV. l'ItOJECT PROGRESS MONITORING AND MONTHLY UPOATE-Sl'AE STAFF 

Senator PERCY. I w(mld like t.o trv to determine what kind of a 
pel'son Mr; Cubhlel' wus, The testimony given yesterday was that he 
was hired :for his tec1mical expertise and for his intimate ,R:11-owledge 
of this field. It would be one thing if he were a scholarly research type 
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person. A person who steeped himself in knowledge and could sit 
down quietly and de';7ise documents that COUld be better prepared for 
presentation to HEW. 

Could you describe whether he is an introv01't or an extrovelt. 
Did he minimize his capabHities and his influence or would you con­
sider him a braggart~ "What kind of person was he, as you saw him 
a.nel as others would see him ~ 

Ms. RYAN. He definitely was an extrovert. 
Senator PEllCY. Pardon ~ 
Ms. RYAN. He is definitely an extrovert. 
Senator PEllCY. He is an extrovert. So am I. 
Ms, RYAN. He is friendly and really quite knowledgeable on medi­

caid. He has worked in Govel'l1ment for sometime, so he understands 
the regulations. I said that he is very kno-wledgeable of medicaid 
issues and the legislations. 

He really comes across to people as being very positive and as well 
informed and in a position where he can be of assistance to them. 
And he offers this, and they accept it. 

Senator PEllCY. In a position to be of assistance in a technical sense ~ 
Ms. RYAN. I was thinking more in the technical sense. 
Senator PERCY. Did he ever mention his association or friendship 

with other people, people of influence ~ 
Ms. RYAN. Yes; Charlie knows a lot of people. 
Senator PERCY. Pardon ~ 
Ms. RYAN. Ycs;he does. 
Senator PERCY. Have you ever heard him mention any name3~ For 

instance, have any of you ever heard him melltion any palticular 
names ~ Did he drop any names ~ . 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; I 'have heard him mention Uncle ·Wilbur. 
Senator PERCY. Pardon ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. I have heard him mention Uncle Wilbur. 
Senator PERCY. Uncle ,Vilbnd There is only oile Uncle ,Vilbur I 

know of. 
Mr. TRAINOR. I think it is the same oile .. Senator .. 
Senator PERCY. vVas this "Tilbur Mills'that he was name dropping ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; it was. . 
Senator PERCY. In what connection did he mention Uncle ,Vilbud 

,Vas he truly a nephew of his ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. I am not sure of that, Senator, but he has indicated 

that vVilbur Mills and he were related. They were related through 
some grandfather back from the Pennsylvania days where both their 
families migrated from or something like that. He mentioned a lot 
of people. He mentioned Senator Byrd. 

Senator PERCY. Is this Robert or 'I'Iarry ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Robert. 
Senat.or PERCY. Robert ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. And t.hen also people in the community. ,VeIl, 

it seems as though, when you asked the question, how wOllldyou 
characterize him, I was goiilg to ask you if you ever saw The Music 
Man~ 

Senator.l?ERCY. Yes. ,Vhat sort of music did he play~ 
~~r. TRAI1-l'OR.~ He was kind' 0-£ an outgoiilg pe'l'sop:. He is .an Ollt­

gomg person and he has !1 great many apparent fl'lends and people 
whom he has dealt with in this area for a long time. 
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Senator PERCY. Are there any other names of influential people that 
nny of you heard him mention ~ He has mentioned Arch Moore and 
1Vilbur Mills. 

Mr. CLEAVER. Sharing the contiguous office space where he does, he 
tends to work late in the evenings, and I quite often do too. Sometimes 
we spend some of that time in just sessions. You know, we would 
talk. 

He has mentioned, for example, Mr. Sandberg at one time WllO was 
a candidate for the Administrator. He informed me that he was 
doing special work for Ml" Sandberg-they were old friends, und 
things like that. 

Senator PEROY. Is that Congressman Sandberg ~ 
Mr. CLEAVER. No. 
Senator PERCY. Could you identify Mr. Sandbel'g~ 
Mr. CLEAVER. I don't know his first name, they call him Buzz. But 

tllat is not his l'eal first name. He was the candidate I think per­
haps before Mr. Fulton. 

Mr. TRAINOR. He was a former deputy welfare commissioner in 
Florida, I believe. 

Mr. CLEAVER. And then in Co1orado. At another time Mr. Doug 
Harland came from the State of Texas to work in the office of regula­
tion review. Mr. Cubbler said on many occasions that he was doing 
special work for Mr. I-Iarland. 

Mr. Harland subsequently went to the White House for similar 
duties and I understand that Mr. Cubbler continued to see him. 

Senator PEROY. He gave you the impression that he was close to peo­
ple and in contact with people who were doers and movers and had 
influence ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Mr. CLEAVER. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. How rub out from the standpoint of what he had 

done actually with legislation ~ Had he ever taken credit for laws, 
Mr. Trainor ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. In a discussion once on section 235. Public J ... aw 
92-603, he indicated that Wilbur Mills called him up there and he 
had really written the provision, or words to that effect. He also in­
dicated that he wrote the DC/DR [utilization control and utilization 
review] regulations, control and utilization regs. 

And once he said that when he wrote the nursing home regulations, 
the way he was successfu: in getting these regulations through was 
bringing in the nursing home community and getting them together 
on what these regulations should be and that is the way he got them 
througll, something like that. 

Senator PERCY. Could yOU expand on that ~ Counsel would like an 
expansion, for the record; of section.235. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Section 235 is a provision in Public Law 92-603 that 
provides for 90 percent Federal funding for systems development 
costs associated with medicaid claims processing and infonnation 
retrieval systems and 15 percent Federal matching for the operation 
of those systems once they are in place. 

Senatoi· PERCY. I understand, Mr. Trainor, that you had quite a bit 
of contact with Mr. Cubbler during the consideration of thevVest 
Virginia contract to FMS. Could you charactorize his degree of ob-

.. 
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jectivity in this matted Did he advocate awarding the supplemental' 
,contract to FMS in a way that suggested he was totally obJective? Or' 
was he somewhat less than totally objective in the way he advocated: 
U¥ . 

Mr. TRAINOR. The advoc~y was very vigorous and, at times, acd-­
monious. The whole West Virginia augmentation contract caused a 
serious dispute, a serious dispute witilln the Office of Information 
Systems. And Mr. Cubbler was the chief advocate for expanding that 
contract within the organization, and a number of people were op­
posed to that . 

He did a number of things, I think, which contributes to, I would 
say, achieving the ultimate approval of that effort. 

Senator PEHCY. Occasionally I advocate a strong position on an is­
sue on the floor, in which I have had some involvement. Almost 
always-in fact, always-I try to tell my colleagues I have some prior 
interest in this or possibly even a conflict of interest and put it right 
on the record so that they know I advocate a position from a certain 
background of knowledge. 

Did Mr. Cubbler, in fairness to him, as he became a vigorous, strong 
advocate of this supplemental contract, did he make it clear to you 
or to his superiors that he had a relationship with FMS? Did he put 
you on notice that he had knowledge and believed deeply and st-rongly 
in the award ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. He never made me aware he was involved in that 
relationship and I never heard him mention it to anyone else. 

Senator PERCY. Did you ever indicate to his superior, Mr. Wien­
berg, your concern about his less than objective advocacy with respect 
to FMS? 

Mr. TRAINOR. "'VeIl, I objected to-Mr. Wienbel'g was not the su­
pervisor. In fact, Mr. Wienberg was not on board during this whole 
",Vest Virginia effort. I made to Mr. Sylvester, who was the acting 
supervisor--

Senator PERCY. Mr. Sylvester was the supervisor then ¥ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. And you spoke to him? 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. Could you tell us exactly what you said to him, 

just as closely as you can recall? 
Mr. TRAINOR. ",VeIl, I actually wrote a memo to Mr. ",Veikel for 

Mr. Sylvester outlining why this was an inappl'optiate thing to do 
in ""Vest Virginia. And the reasons were, number one, that we were 
asking West Virginia to develop criteria which we would then use as 
national criteria. We didn't have any criteria, it didn't seem to me, 
that that was proper under the regulations. 

In addition to that, it seemed to me that it would give Melly Sys­
tems a very special competitive advantage because they would have 
been the only firm who knew anything about it, having implemented 
it there, and Cabbler was saying this thing had to be in thronghout 
the country as of July. 

Now, that is on the West Virginia issue I thought YOll were asking. 
Senator PERCY. May I ask counsel whether we have a copy of that 

memorandum in our files. 
Senator NUNN. It is in the record. 



Senator P;1llRQ;t. F=~~1e. , , " 
Mr. TnAiNQR.,It110\lght the other pal,·t of ,the question' ,vas that! 

infol'mecl ~tr.1Vienberg of Mr. O\lbbler's-you Imow j ,how he 
operated. .' 

Senator PERCY, Hisp,dvocacy ~. : ' ,', ", . ," 
" Mr. TRAINOR; J:~s.! Whenl\fr. Wienbergfirst came aboai'd, I diel 
indicate to hirn.that I: thought he should:be careful to make sure that 
Mr. Oubbler, :was kept under, control, because he is inclined to make 
commitments. for you or ~le is inclined to Slty things that YOll may not 
want to be associated with. " 

I also mention~d to .1,£1'. Wienberg much later, may,be in March of 
this year, that Mr. Cubbler was saying that hehacl approval authority 
and I thought that he qhouldn't be doing that. 
, Very recently Mr. Sylvester and I -both mentioned to Mr. Wienberg 

that-I forgot whattliis was in relation to--
Senator PERCY. In other words, he would assert authority and make 

commitments for which he really did not have the line authority? 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. . 
Senator PERCY. He was not reticent about exercising authority, 

apparently. 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. How lnfluential was 1,£1'. Cubbler in establishing 

HEW policy r Were his positions adopted by his superiors ~ If so, 
could yO'll give any specific instances of this ~ , 

Mr.'TRAINoR. Yes. Mr. Cuhbler,having come from Pennsylvania; 
seemed tobe:very supportive of the concept that we should fragment 
systems. 'FQr ·example, a system like Paid Prescriptions should be 
certified as a, small piece. And a Pennsylvania APD ca,me in when he 
was there a,nd.he was advocating that we approve the APD with that 
kind of a 'fra~mentec1 system. I objected to that. ' , " " 

That positjQn, then was presented to Mr. Warren W'hitted, who 
was a policy coordinator. And, in fact, that position got articulated 
in some po}jcy~annOlmcements. 'l.~hat is one instance, . . 

Senator PERCY. Would you say that Mr. Cubbler's influence with 
Mr. Wienberg was quite 'considerruble 01' insignificant ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. 'Well, it is my viewpoint that 'it was very significant. 
Senator PEIWY. Was he in his office, for instance, frequently during ~ 

working hours and even after hours ~ 
Mr. TRA'iNOR. Yes, he was there irequel1tly. ' 
Senator PERCY. 'iV as he in Mr. Wienberg's office for fairly pro­

longed discussions of HE'iV matters, so that you feel it influenced 
HE'iV policy ~ 
, Mr. TRAI'~-WR. Yes. Also, we. were doing something on revising cer­
tification procedures and he wils then appoil1ted to the committee to 
revise the ,certification procedures. Mr. Cubbler, I think, had a very 
pervasive influence within the Office of Information Systems. 

Senator PEROY. I tliink it is clearly established now by this testi­
mony that Mt. Cub bIer isa hard worker. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. The question is now in which direction is he work­

ing. Is it in iulfillment of his official responsibilities or is he working 
out of self-interest ~ 

- -- - - -- - - ----- ---~------
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TeU us a ~ittle about his working hours. Did he work in his office at 
HEvV after hoi.lrs~'Do you have knowledge that when he was work-, 
ing thereafter hours he was always working on official HE'¥" matters 
for w~iich he hadn:ssi'gned responsj<bility~, 

M:r. TRAINOR. I know he stayed very late. Mr. Cleaver has. an office 
closer to him than I. ' . ' 

Mr. CLEAVER. As to Mr. Cubb1er's working hours, and I would say 
his output is prodigious, really. He quite often would work until 8 or 
9 or 10 p.m. and I quite often would, too. I know that usually in the 
evening he would 'be on the telephone for extended periods of time . 

And I don't question whether it was business or not husiness. I have 
heard him having discussions like giving advice to someone about how 
something should be structured or whatever. And who was on the 
other end, I wouldn't know. I 

Senator PEROY. ,'V ould this ,be the kind of advice, for instance, that 
we heard about yesterday ~ Could he have been advising a private 
contractor ~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. I would say that is certainly possible. 
Senator PEROY. He is not, at 8 or 9 o'clock at night talking to re-

gional HEvV offices ~ 
Mr. OLEA VER. No. 
Senator PEROY. Or Government officials ~ 
Mr. CLEAVER,. No; after hours I don't know what the; calls were. 

But for· a period of time our telephones were on the same instrument 
and calls would come in from private industry, from medicaid direc­
tors, from around the medical community, from everywhere, because 
I would take the calls, some of them. 

He put in a lot of time. 
Senator :PEROY. With regard to Mr. Weinberg, is it correct that he 

was responsible for development and implementation of programs 
that you were all working on designed to help the States curb fraud 
and abllse in medicaid. . 

Mr. TRAINOR. 'Yes; Mr.Wienberg'sresponsibilities were wider than 
that. He is the Associate Administrator. He is above Cubbler an.d 
all of us. 

Senator PEROY. If it is to be found in any place in HEW, this. is 
the place where we can expect vigilance to be exercised to stamp out 
the very kind of abuse that various Senate committees have examined. 

This is the internal, in-house structure for accomplishing the pur­
pose of exposing and correcting abuse in those programs. Is that 
correct~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; I think that is correct. 
Senator PEROY. What was Mr. Wienberg's opinion of the HEW 

regulations designed to help the States curb fraud and abuse, in your 
judgment~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. I am not sure. 
Senator PERCY. Let me put this question directly to you, find I 

~ould like an answer from each one of you. If you have no imowledge, 
SImply say so. 

In your experience with Mr. Wierrberg, with the responsibility that 
I have outlined tha,t he carries, did he indicate, in everything he did, 
that it was his job and his respons1bility and his duty and his inten­
tion to carry out the regulations to stamp out abuse in the programs 
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and to. fulfill and carry out the letter, intent, and spirit o.f these 
regulatio.ns ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. That is a difficult questio.n. I guess we have had dis­
cussio.ns abo.ut Federal regul ati o.ns. We have had discussions abo.ut 
what we are trying to do in developing programs in this medicaid 
area. I think---'-':perhaps y'o.U sho.uld ask ~1r. Wienberg the questio.n, but 
it'seems as though--· 

Senator PERCY. We will ask Mr. Wienbel'g, but I would like to. 
kno.w, firsthand, if you have any knowledge. He has a duty and re­
sPo.nsibility to carry out regulations. Did he ever discuss at anyt.ime, 
directly o.r indirectly, whether or not he wanted to get around those 
regulations. Did he say he really didn't believe in them and hud no 
intention of carrying them out ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. OK, let me--
Senator PERCY. I realize that because you are reporting directly to. 

Mr. Wierrberg, this is a very tough question to put to you. But this 
is an investigation. vVe are trying to determine whether or not those 
very people in HEW, charged with the responsibility of correcting 
abuse, are carryinO' out their duty and respons~bility. 

Yesterday, the Co.ngress of the United States determined that we 
need a much stronger, tougher structure, in HEW and created the of­
fice of Inspector General with independent atlthority and. responsi­
bility. But what we are trying to determine is the attitude of those 
peo.ple charged with resPo.nsibility for implementing the law. 

I can assure you that yo.U will be fully protected for your truthiul, 
ho.nest, candid answers. Mr. vVienberg will be the first 'one to. under­
stand the authority this subcommittee has to investigate this matter 
and the requirement and obligation you have to answer that question, 
d~pite the. fact that you have a ~irect reporting relation~hip to him. 

I apprem3,te the problem that It presents to. you, but WIth that full 
explanatio.n and assurance o.f pro.tection to. yo.U, I think we expect a 
straightforward, caridid answer, if yo.uhave firsthand knowledge. 

: We 'can't always get a witness to. testify about what he himself has 
said if it is derogatory to. him. If there has never been any instance 
in· which he said that he didn't intend to carry out t~~ regulations 
or wanted to get around them, then say so. And I glVe you that 
opPo.rtunity. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Very well, Senator Percy. 
Senato.r PERCY. This is the whole problem of Watergate, the chain 

of command. 'VVhen does the buck stop ~ The buek has to stop some 
place. 

Did he or didn'the ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Senator, I will give you an instance that was very 

pain"ful, I think, in the organization and caused a kind of tremo'r 
such as yo.U are suggesting. 

vVe had discussed-and I think it likewise ties back t.o Cubbler­
there was a concept that we should extend 90 percent Federal match­
ing money, which is provided by section 235 for medicaid programs. 
The idea was that this .sliould be extended beyond medicaid programs 
to other )?ro.grams-social services, income maintenance, systems de-
velopment, and other programs. > > • 

Well, we knew that you could only get 50 percent matching for 
these other programs. Members of my staff in staff discussions on 
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this issue had mentioned to Mr. Wienberg that that is not permissible 
under the regulations. 

Well, Mr. 'Wienberg said, "Well, we keep saying that, but show 
me. You keep saying that, but show me the regulation that says that 
can't be done." 

'Well, Mr. Copeland Reihl had written up-he did the research and 
found the regulation that says you couldn't do that. And in a staff 
meeting, he, wrote it up and I initialed it and sent it to Mr. Wienberg. 

In a staff meeting Mr. Reihl presented that paper to Mr. Wienberg . 
It seemed to upset him very much and he got very angry and he said, 
"Look, don't show me what the regulations tell me I can.'t do. Show 
me ways, to circumvent the regulations." 

That was, well, it was a kind of decision because it was followed 
by words like, "Look. I have been telling you people and if you are 
not listening to the' drumben,t, you 'better think of finding jobs 
elsew'here. " 

Senator PEROY. I am glad I pressed you and I want the record to 
show you answered that reluctantly. But 'certainly that ought to be 
on the record. How can you possibly have morale in a department ~ 

This is the kind of problem we have had in Chicago in the past; 
years ago when you couldn't tell the difference between the cops and 
the robbers. What kind of law enforcement could you have when the 
police department was in on some of the fencing that was being done ~ 
The resulting demoralization is terrible. 

If we have got it here we have got to root it out. And you have an 
obligation and a duty to say what you said and we have a duty, too, 
and the Seoretary has. Knowing the Secretary, I think he will be the 
most outraged of all. I can assure you action will be taken to correct 
that so that you can fulfill your duty. 

Is there anything you would like to add, Lecause I would like to 
give Ms. Ryan a chance also on a specific request to answer that 
question. 

Mr. TRAINOR. I appreciate your support, Senator. 
Senator PEROY. You certainly have our support. Ms. Ryan ~ 
Ms. RYAN. There was one instance, Senator, where we were having 

a discussion and Mr. Wienberg had not been happy with the report 
that we had given him on a particular issue. 

Senator PEROY. Can everyone in the room heal' ~ 
Ms. RYAN. He was talklng with three of us. Well, you know, he 

told us that he was not happy. He was not satisfied with the job and 
implied that, well, he felt like, I think, that we had kind of set him 
up, that we were alb out to let him do something that he shouldn't 
be doing. 

You know, very heatedly he said, "Look, I don't want to break the 
law. I just want to bend it." 

Senator PEROY. Is there anything else that either one of you would 
like to add ~ I am delighted in these same hearings that Mr. Wien­
berg will have an opportunity to respond. "Were there any other in­
stances you can think of ~ I am directing you to respond specifically 
if you know of any other instances involving Mr. ,Vienberg ~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. Are you addressing the entire group ~ 
SenatorPEROY. Yes. 

70-806--77----10 
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Mr. C~EAVE,R. I certainly would not want.to impugn Ml' .. Wien­
berg's 'illotiveS: There' is an ndministration thrust to. relax regula~" 
tions and1 think that is probably across Govermnel1t, itlldprobably 
is Jlotbad.· , .,. . . . 

I was'preseht ih one meeting where the 90 pei'ceil'tiunding'Yas 
discussed, an~ my recollection is this: L~t ,us fin? ways to get t~le 90 
percent iundmg for other program areas.,J'hat IS how I reca:ll It. " 

I gue.s~ I would go into con terns moreil'l th!:< area of, you lm<>.w,t~e 
competItIve process and all that stuff; But 1 don't say that there 1S 
any, you know, any motive or anything else in that. 

I get shaky sometimes about real competition out there in the mar­
ketplace. But that has nothing to do with changing the regulations. 
'We have had assignments to rewrite Reg. 250.90, which implements 
sec. 235 of Pub. L. 92-603 and the Program Regulation Guide that 
supports that regulation. . 

And we, in fact, did generate documents suggesting perhaps other 
ways that those procedures could be carried out. So there is a thrust 
to relax regulations and there were discussions about ways to get 
90 percent in the other programs. Those were of my own knowledge. 

Senator PEROY. Mr. Ohaillman, I would like to sum up where I 
think we stand on this. 

vVe have a case of Mr. 'Cl1bbler, an employee, going out on un­
authorized trips, representing himself to have authority that he 
does not possess, pushing his weight around, even the weight that 
he doesn't. have, to indicate that he cali influence decisions, He took 
a position ,with respect to a .contract. as an advocate of a position 
which waseontrary to the judgment of other people in the depart­
ment. 

And then we have Mr. Wienberg, who llas the responsibility to 
develop and implement progrn,ms designed to curb the States' fraud 
and abuse in the medicaid program, simply saying, "I don't want 
to break the law, I just want to Ibend it." I think Mr. Wiellberg 
should have the opportunity to explain what he meant by that and 
how he felt he was carrying out his functions . 
. Thank you very much, indeed, lor your testimony. I appreciate 

fully how difficult and awkward a position it puts you in. We simply 
have to get to the bottom of this. , ~ 

Senator NUNN. I have just a few additional questions. 
Thank you very much, Senator Percy. 
Mr. Cleaver, you were involved in the staff input on the Washing­

ton State decision. I noted very much your interest in the competi­
tive process. In fact, I think that is one of the most important 
features of this investigation. Do we really have competition ~ Oan we 
have more competition ~ That is what the heart of saving money is, 
if there is going to be any saving. 

What are your views of the Washington State bid evaluation 
process~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. Well, I was involved in a review of that back in 
January ,with a 'panel of about seven other computer types. My 
conclusion-now, a review of the evaluation process and the selec­
tion-was that the documents which we had to review did not support 
the selection of the contractor who won in the State of Washington. 
And we were reviewing now the State's own evaluation documents. 



'1'here were meetings after that evaluation where the Stp.te came 
to pl'esent and questions were put tp the. State .and they came back. 

Senatol' .NU;NN. O):le of the .main reasons you ,did not th~nk that 
justifi!llble was because it was not awarded to the low bidded 

Mr. CLEAVER. Not entirely. '. 
Senator NUNN. Why was that ~ . 
Mr. CLEAVER. I felt that the actual workperformed was not the 

work slJecified in the RFP.·There was almost no probability that the 
State could ever take over that ~ystem, which I think was an im­
portant feature for the request for proposal and the price. 

Senator NUNN. Have y~u had similar experience with other 
States~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. Exactly like that~ I have talked about the procure­
ment process in other States on paper. 

Senator NUNN. What I am getting at, does your division have the 
authority, when you find a contract that has not been let correctly, 
for whatever the reasons-whether it is failure to comply with RFP 
or a failure to' get a low bid-does your office have the authority to 
hlock that award ~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. No, sir. Our office is in the technical side. The office 
of State systems operations can probably only recommend that it 
not be approved. 

Senator NUNN. Who is that~ 
Mr. CLEAVER. That is Mr. Trainor's office. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Trainor, how about responding to that~ As­

sume you have a contract that is not awarded to the low bidder and 
you think the low bidder is qualified to perform the contract. As­
suming that, would you feel you had the authority, your office, to 
block the award of that, since 90 percent of the funds are FederaH 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. If I understand the question, I don't think we 
would say that it is simply not the low bidder. You have a low bidder 
who was not responsive or something like that, but we do have 
the authority and have exercised the authority. In fact, I think you 
heard yesterday-- . . .' 

Senator NUNN. You exercised that authority in Georgia, I under­
stand~ 

., Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; that is correct. 
Senator NUNN. And that resulted in the contract going to the low 

bidder in that case, didn't it ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; that is correct. And in the Washington case, 

I also objected to the selection. My principal objection was that 
there were $4 million difference between the low bid, which was 
excellent, in the initial evaluation and the final selection. 

Senator NUNN. When you offered that objection, who did you 
offer the objection to ~ I am trying to get to the anthority here. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Both Mr. Cleaver and I offered that objection to 
Mr. vVieI1berg in writing. 

,senator NUNN. To whom ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Mr. Wienberg. 
Senator N UNN. What happened to it after that ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. The award was made to the high bidder. 
Senator NUNN'. Did Mr. vVienberg give you a reason for not fol­

lowing through on it ~ 
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Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. . 
. Senator NUNN. Or did he follow through ~ Did he have the author-

ity to stop the award to the high bidder in Washington State~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. He has that legal authority ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. He had the authority not fo approve Federal finan­

cial participation in that effort. 
Senator NUNN. Did he give you an explanation why he did not 

exercise that authority ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. What was that explanation ~ . 
Mr. TRAINOR. His explanation was that the program savings that 

the winning contractor would achieve by implementing the system 
em'lier would .make up for the' difference in administrative costs. 
That was one thing. 

Senator N UNN. vV' as that based on any kind of technical analysis ~ 
Mr. Oleaver might be aHe to answer that. 

Mr. OLEAV:ER. One of the things that we did during that process of 
evaluiltion was to send a series of questions to the State of Wash­
ington. Amongst those questions was one saying, "wHat would be the 
program savings for that period of time," or at least that kind of 
response was elicited in response to the question. 

Senator NUNN. What I am getting at is did Mr. Wienberg make 
his decision .on your recommendation ~ I understand you recom­
mended that that contract not >be awarded to the high bidder, is 
that right~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. Yes. The entire staff did not concur with that. 
Senator NUNN. So Mr. Wienberg overruled the entire staff~ 
Mr. OL:EA VEIl. His own staff, yes. . 
Senator NUNN. His own staff~ You say the justification tllat he 

gave to you, Mr. Trainor, was that by accelerating the contract, the 
savings would be more to the State than the difference in the bid, 
is that right ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Thatis right . 
. Senator NUNN. What was that based on? Did he pull that out 

of the air~ Was it a subje.ctive judgment or was it ·based on some 
form? 

Mr. TRAINOR. That was based on the estimates o.f the State as to 
what the program dollar savings they would achieve ·by having the· 
system in earlier, notwithstanding that both contractors were re­
qui red under penalty to implement the system at the same time. 

Senator NUNN. W11Y then did the State think one of them would 
perform faster than the other one ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Well, they made a subjective judgment. I don't 
know how objective or subjective it is. Strike that. 

They made a judgment. And the curious part of that was itt the 
initial evaluation that they made, the low bid was considered ex­
cellent. They talked about another system. They talked abol1t ability 
to implement. , 

But there then came a second evaluatbn which injected-well, 
they changed the whole business of the bid. They changed the 
weighting factor. They injected a feature of risk into the evalua-
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tion criteria and they gave the high bidder very good marks for no 
risk of meeting the date and the low bidder got n0 marks for risk 
and they just made a conclusion at that time that the low bidder 
would not implement the system in time. 

Senator NUNN. Have you had this happen in cases other than 
1\T ashington State, where you, for any reason, or the staff may have 
made one recommendation and Mr. Wienberg made another one ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Well, yes. I guess the most notable additional case 
was the Texas case. 

Senator NUNN. Why don't you tell us about the Texas case ~ That 
was the riext questjon I had. 

Mr. TRAINOR. OK. It was dealing with the certification of the Texas 
system for 75-25 matching as operational under section 235. 

.. Senator NUNN. This 75-25 is not based on development, but the 
75-25 is the Federal match for the operational system. 

Mr. TRAINOR. That is correct, but keep in mind that once you 
certify a system for 75, you have retroactive rights. The State has 
retroactive rightR to developmental fnnds back to January 1971 at 
the 90-percent rate. So this decision will result in approximately ~,2 
million of developmental 90-percent matching going to the State of 
Texas. 

Senator NUNN. What was yonI' recommendation in tl)at decision, 
and why~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. My recommendation, and the unanimous recommen­
dation of the team, was that the Texas system was not certifiable by 
out' regulations. And it was not certifiable essentially because it was 
a fragmented system. The system that was being certified was just 
a piece of the total program and it did not have adequate reporting 
in od nles. 

Ms. Ryan worked on the certification team. Perhaps she could go 
into that. 

Senator NUNN. Ms. Ryan, why don't you give us your view on that 
Texas contract. 

Ms. RYAN. OK. Last November, there was a policy issuance put 
out that we could have multiple systems within a State and that 
they would be eligible for the 75-25 match as long as all of the 
components of the system met the standards, and t.hat they all fed 
into one SUR (surveillance and utilization review system). 

Senator NUNN. I didn't hear the last part. 
Ms. RYAN. And that they all fed into ohe SUR, which is the 

reporting and the surveillance. 
In other words, yes, it is OK to have one, two, three, four systems 

out here, so long as each one of them meets the standards. That was 
a policy interpretation letter that went out, a PIQ policy interpre­
tation question. Before that went out, we had held to the standard 
that there would be one system. Then this interpretation came down 
that you could have more within the standards. 

Senator NUNN. W"here did that come from? 
Ms. RYAN. That came from one of the regions. I am sorry, sir, 

but I can't remember which region. 
Senator NUNN. AU right. 
Ms. RYAN. But the interpretation from SRS and I am sure it was 

according to- . 



Mr. TRAINOR. This was the '1$St1e I spoke to before, about the 
fragmentation issue, th!J.t Mr. Oubbler Was arguing for fra~menta­
tion which then went to policy coordination for some kind of decision 
that went that way. 

Senator NUNN. 'Before we go further on this, I rum trying to find 
who 'made the decision to change courses so that there could be 
fra~entntion. At what level was thnt decision made? 

Ms. RYAN. That came from SRS. 
Mr. TRAINOR. The top level of the organization made that decision. 
Senator NUNN. Top level of what organization? 
Mr. TRAINOR. SRS. That went through a policy resolution at the 

SRS level. 
Senator NUNN. Is that where the problem started with fragmen­

tation, or do you agree with that? 
Ms. RYAN. I don't agree with fragmentation, hut that is my 

opinion. 
Senator NUNN. Go ahead and pursue this. ·What happened after 

that~ 
Ms. RYAN. The concern that the team had really was that the 

system, the part of the system-there a. '6 two systems in Texas. 
There is one in-house and there is one that is handled by an insuring 
agent. 

And the one that is handled by the insuring agent didn't meet 
the st.andards. There were also some deficiencies in the State system. 
The Texas system was not developed as a MMIS. "Ve weren't looking 
at it to be Stlre that it did just what the MMIS said but that it was 
conceptually the equivalent which gave some latitude. 

But the team member that worked on the surveillance and utili­
zation and review part felt that there were some serious things about 
it because it was more of a numerical test than a statistical test. 

And again services rendered and so forth. Based on those two 
things---one, that there were some deficiencies in the reporting 
modules, and that the insuring agent part of the system didn't meet 
the standards, we didn't feel it should be certified. 

"Ve felt like the whole system should be there. Beca,use you don't 
know if you are getting pure data in unless you know exactly how it 
is handled and that it is li.dequate. 

Senator NUNN. So your recommendation was that it not be certi~ 
.fied~ 

Ms. RYAN. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. 'Vho received tha,t recoml1!lendation ~ ... 
Ms. RYAN. Mr. Wienberg. 
Senator NUNN. Directly to him ~ 
Ms. RYAN. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. What happened to it then ~ 
Ms. RYAN. He decided that he would conduct a second evaluation 

review, which he did. He made the decision that it was all right, 
which is certainly understandabla. We can differ. 

Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler playa role in that 1 
Ms. RYAN. 1 don't know. 
Senator NUNN. Who did the second evaluation ~ You did the first 

evaluation. 
Ms. RYAN. Mr. Wienberg, I assume. 

- - --~-~~--------------------------



145 

Senator NUNN. Does.'he have somebody else do that, or does he 
go. righ~ baok through the same steps you do ~ , 

Ms. RYAN. I think you would have to ask him this. 
Senator NUNN. You don't really know~ 
Ms. RYAN. I don't know. 
Senator NUNN. I take it you didn't agree with the results of the 

second evaluaHon ~ 
Ms. RYAN. No, sir. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Trainor, do you have any other comments on 

this Texas rragmentation issue ~ Do you know whether Mr. Cubbler 
had a role in this ~ . 

Mr. 'TRAINOR. I don't know that, except that the decision was 
difficult ror us to understand, I think. It was the first system that 
we had approved, which was only a piece of a State's operation 
without the total service. 

Senator NUNN. ,Yhut do you see as the down-road implications 
of this rragmentation if this' were to be tn,ken as a precedent ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. I believe the implications are· tremendous. What I 
think this would do is it would open up States to get certifications 
for bits and pieces of systems all over the country. I think it would 
permit county systems, and I think we have to remember what the 
legislative intent of the Sena,te Finance Committee specified and 
what section 235 said. 

The Senate committee and section 235 said that here is this 90 
percent matching money available to you. But this doesn't mean 
you should have even a single system in every State. ,Yhat the 
Senate. Finance Committee s(1,id was you should get many, multiple 
States together to do some rl~gionalization on systems development. 

Because we .don't need a single system for every State. This de­
cision says to me that you can have mUltiple systems within a given 
State, of which these' systems are running $200,000 and Texas is 
asking us $2 million for that piece of that system. 

Senator NUNN. That is the development or--
Mr. TRAINOR. That is th,e retroactive development money which 

could go back--
Senator NUNN. So yon have $2 million involved in development. 

,Yhat about operations ~ How much money do you have illvolvecl in 
that~ 

Ms. RYAN. I think I remember that it is $4 million. 
Senator NUNN. $4 million per what ~ 
Ms. RYAN. Per year. 
Senator NUNN. $4 million per year. Do you know how much more 

money will be spent beca,use there.is more than one system? Have 
you made an analysis of the diffm:ence between the cost of a single 
system and a fragmentary system ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR, No. No one has done any analysis on that. But I 
think it stands to reason, first of all, there is eligibility involved in 
each system. So you have to verify eligibility and you need an 
eligihility file. You have to have multiple eligibility files for all the 
systems and you have to maintain those fil!;s. There is that problem. 

There is aiso a problem of contl'ol, once yon multi plicate systems 
outof-- ' 



1·16 

Senator PERCY. Before you go on to that problem, let me ask for 
a clarification. As I understand it, if a multiple system is put in; 
they bring in several contractors. It is still all 90 percent money to 
e~ch contractor, so long as it is an initial system being put in. Is that 
rlght~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. That is right. 
Senator PERCY. Ninety percent Federal Government and 10 per­

cent matching~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. Once they are in operation, it is 'i5 percent Fed­

ern,} Government 1 
Mr. TRAINOR. That is right. 
Sl:'nator PERCY. To put in a multiplicity of systems and bring a 

number of contractors in, then you are obligating yourself for a 
continuing 'i5 percent to each contractor for the operation of the 
system~ 

:Mr. TRAINOR. That is correct~ sir. 
Senator PERCY. 'Where one system might do the job, you might 

have four or five. The States are saddled with 25 percent of the 
operating costs, and the Federal Government is picking up 7'5 per­
cent of that cost, for each system ~ 

lVIr. TRAINOR. That is correct. 
Senator PERCY. When Mr. Wienberg said-and I will try to re­

phrase the quote-"Don't tell me what I can't do, tell me how to 
circumvent the regulation," is th!Lt accurately portraying what you 
had indicated he said ~ ., 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; it is. 
Senator PERCY. You can substitute the word "law" for reguiation, 

can't you-because this is a law. This isn't just an internal regula­
tion. This is section 1903A of the Social Security Act which is 
amended by Public Law 9Z-603. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes. 
Senator PERCY . .so what he is saying is don't tell nie what I 

can't do, tell me how to circumvent the In.w. He said regulation. But 
regUlation and ]rtW are synonyms here. Because this is a law. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; it is; Senator. 
Senator PERCY. That is right. 
Mr. CLEAVER. May I adcl one point~ • 
Senator PERCY. Yef). 
Mr. CL"EAVER. The idea about multiple systems, if you pay 90 -per­

cent for them\ you also have a right of ownership. Therefore a State 
can pay and tlle Federal Government can pay that money and let 
us sa,v th{',y had six different fiscal agents out there, if they want to 
own tho systems and then pay them off, then they pick up these six 
sYRtems. . 

It. can become lucliCl'OllS if you take it way off in the extreme. 
Mr. TRAINOR. That is an iniporbnt point:In the Texas case which 

you were pursuing, the other piece of the system now has been out 
to bid and th<lre is a prospective cost for the other piece of the sys­
tem of $700 million is. 

Senator NUNN. This is whatI wanted to ask you. Is this the con­
tract with the State of Texas for $700 million to provide prepaid 
physician and hospital services to medicaid beneficiaries ~ 
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Mr. TRAINOR. That was the system that was found wanting. 
Senator NUNN. That is the one we have just been talking about 

then? 
Mr. TRAINOR. Yes; that is the insured piece of it, and the other 

piece is an in-house operation. 
Senator NUNN. 'Yhich one is about to be awarded now~ 
Mr. 'lllAINOR. The Blue Cross-Blue Shield operation is going to be 

terminated and that operation is going to be awarded. EDS was 
selected for that. 

Senator NUNN. What is EDS ? 
Mr. TRAINOR. Electronic Data Systems. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Cubbler playa role in this? I am n, little 

confused on those systems. Did he play a role in either of these sys­
tems in Texas ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. It is difficult to learn the role. As I started to say 
before, we were trying to understand the decision. vVe understoocl 
from the regional people that Mr. Cubbler went to Texas to explain 
what the certification means, which would indicate to me that he 
must have understood it. 

I don't know what more that means. Insofar as the other piece, 
the new contract to EDS, Mr. Cubbler had that RFP for months 
within our organization before and without the knowledge of the 
people in the organization. 

Senator NUNN. How do you know that? 
Mr. TRAINOR. He mentioned it to somebody. 
Mr. CLEAVER. He mentioned it to me, Senator. 
Senator NUNN. He mentioned it to you that he had the request 

for bid from the State of Texas? 
Mr. CLEAVER. My recollection is, well, it is in a memo I wrote. It 

is out for contract at this point. 
Senator NUNN. You wrote a memo on this subject? 
Mr. CLEAVER. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. To whom? 
Mr. CLEAVER. Mr. Wienberg. 
Senator ·NUNN. 'Yhat was the nature of the memorandum? 
Mr. CLEAvER. What I was discussing was not RFP but the process 

within the organization by which we evaluate and recOlr.71enc1, 01' 
whatever. 

Senator NUNN. Are you complaining about Mr. Cubbler1s ltction 
in any way? 

Mr. CLEAVER. No, sir; I wasn't complaining. I made note of the 
fact that he was playing a very intimate role where we were being 
asked to review old documents and they were ready to sign It con­
tract and we were reviewing advanced planning documents. 

Senator NUNN. Have you furnished a copy of that to the sub-
committee 1 Has staff a copy of the memo ~ 

Mr. CLEAVER. Yes; I think so. It is an August memo. 
Senator NUNN. It has already been made a part of the record. 
Mr. CLEAVER. I was simply noting I didn't know Mr. Cubbler's 

~a . 
Senator NUNN. Let me ask you a couple of questions. We have 

other witnesses and certainly I know you have other t.hings to do 
also. I will start with you, Mr. Cleaver. vVe are looking, as our over-
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all purpose, for what is wrong with medicaid. You are involved ill 
only one part of it. I understand you have a technical role to play. 

1Vhat recommendations would you make to this subcommittee, if 
any, about what can be done to change either the management of 
the system or to improve efficiency ~ What needs to be changed in 
the law, if anything? I am going to ask each of you this question. 

Mr. CLEAVER. Having been birly intimately involved in the struc­
turing of 250.90 and the program regulation guide, I have a biased 
opinion that they are workable procedures. WIlen they 'talk about a 
model system, which is the ~{MIS published by SRS, there are some 
other concepts that can be put in there where this process can go 
faster and easier, but still fairly rigorously. 

WIlat I sense is an unsuren6ss now of the process itself, what we 
follow and what we go by and how do we do it and who does what. 

Senator NUNN. Is that a management problem rather than a 
legal problem ~ Rathel' than something wrong with law, is that more 
or less what you are describing as a management uncertainty? 

Mr. CLEAVER. No; I don't think there is anything wrong with the 
law. I think we probably need the benefit of more legal interpreta­
tions than we have had; but I would say it is basically a manage­
ment situation. 

Senator NUNN. It is essentially a management problem~ 
Mr. CLEAVER. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Are you describing a critical problem or a normal 

kind of problem with this system? 
Mr. CLEAVER. I don't think the situation over there is normal. 
Senator NUNN. You don't think the situation is normal? 
Mr. CLEA VER. No. 
Senator NUNN. Does that mean that the management-I don't 

want to put words in your mouth-but would you characterize the 
management as being poor or would you characterize management 
in this area as being mediocre or would you characterize it as being 
good? 

Mr. CLEAVER. There are gaps in the organization which would 
make management easier if they were fillecl; but right now my own 
opinion· is, if I had to pick the three that you had, I would say 
without impugning anyone that it is poor. 

Senator NUNN. Pood 
Mr. OLEA VER. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. I get confused in the overall organizational chart 

of HEW'. How big a hunk of HEW are you talking about now ~ 
Just give me the divisions. 

Mr, OLEA VER. I am in the Office of Programs Systems Develop­
me)lt. W'e havelike-· -

Senator NUN1~. What area are you talking about that you char­
acterize as poor? 

Mr. CLEAVER. I guess I am talking about the structure known as 
the Office of Information Systems. 

Senator NUNN. The Office of Information Systems1 
Mr. CLEAVER. Yas. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Traiilor, ho:", about you ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR, I heard the testImony of. Mr. T.rombly yasterc1ay. 

You hea,rd Mt, Cleaver and I talk about lVaslllngton; I am con-
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cemed about competition. I believe that, first off, when we started 
this 235 operation, although there was precious little-let me say 
this respectfully-interpretation from Congress on this bill for this 
provision--

Senator NUNN. You don't have to be respectful unless you just 
choose to. I am a severe critic myself. 

Mr. TRAINOR. Thank you, sir. 
In the companion pieces of interpretation dealing with medicare 

in the same bill, Congress was very, 'Very specific about competi­
tion-we must encourage competition even if it is a competitive 
process-and you get an improper price. The Federal Government 
should look at pl'ices to make sure they are fully fair. 

,V"hen we initiatecl the 235 regulations, what was uppermost in 
our minds was this-here is a pressing national problem. There are 
a lot of great resources out in the community who could be brought 
to bear on this problem of computer systems development activity. 

What we tried to encourage when I made talks to public welfare 
associations is we tried to encourage free and open competition on 
this problem. I believe that Situations such as the 'Washington deci­
sion, the approval of a contract that is $4 million higher than an 
excellent low bid, creates a cynicism in the country as to what is 
the sense of bidding on it. 

Senator NUNN. We had that exact testimony yesterday where a 
company that was the low bidder in that particular case just statec1-
and you have heard that. I think you alluded to the fact that they 
were about to get out of the business. 

Mr. TRAINOR. I believe that is going to happen. I think that it 
costs a lot of money to put one of those proposals in. If these people 
continue to drop out, the whole program will be left to the powerful 
and the corrupt. I think it is a tragedy because this is a major piece 
of whatever is going to happen in the future in health care. 

Senator NUNN. If we did pass some kind of a national health 
care system, you are talking about literally billions and billions of 
dollars here that we may have a lack of competition in because of 
problems occurring right now. Is that correct ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Absolutely; absolutely, and I t11ink-what I think 
is the specifics are cleaJ.· enough as 'to what these systems are. I 
think they can be bid on properly and I think we must continue to 
encourage competition. I think Mr. Viei1lla's opening statement, 
saying tha,t there is a whole lot of effort yet to be done, and a whole 
lot of States yet to come in, I think we can turn the problem around. 

I think it is essential to enforce free and open competition. I 
think with the revelation of Mr. Cubbler's involvement-another 
thing, if I may take another moment: I think I had a role saying 
to the country at large we are going to play fair. Yon Imow we are 
going to do this thing exactly right and you are going to have to 
snhmit an RFP and that RFP is going to be approved. We are 
going to look at your evaluation to see if it is a proper evaluation 
and we are not going to approve the contract if there is anything 
funny going on. 

Yet, we see that very process having been corrul)tedfrom within, 
with Mr. Cubbler, from the testimony dealing with the RFP's, with 
the proposals, and the contractors. . 
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In the State of "Vest Virginia, for example, I was distressed 
that we only got two bids on that. I couldn't understand that 18 
companies came in and only two people submitted bids. Now I 
see why. 

Senator NUNN. You heard the testimony yesterday that some of 
the bidders in West Virginia were discouraged from the very begin­
ning and went back after a trip to West Virginia and decided not 
to bid on it because they virtually had been told that there was a 
company that had an inside track. 

Mr. 'mAINOR. That is right. ,. 
Senator NUNN. Things are fitting together in your mind now, 

is that it~ 
~fr. TRAINOR. Absolutely; now I sec what has been happening. You 

know, I feel maybe more outraged than other people who had not 
been saying to the country at large, we are going to be like Caesar's 
wife on this one-just beyond suspicion. It hasn't turned out that 
way. . 

The other thing is--
Senator NUNN. This is a system that is trying to weed corruption 

out of the medicaid program, isn't that the basic purpose of the 
MMIS, not just for corruption, but inefficiencies and management 
problems, and so forth ~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Program management. 
Senator NUNN. Isn't that what we have seen here in 2 days of 

testimony, the system to weed out corruption itself has been corrupt ~ 
Mr. TRAINOR. That is what it looks very much like. The other 

uiain point I think is the fragmentation iss11e that we talked about. 
I think that 'was not the intent of Congress. I think it was' clearly 
the intent of ' Congress that you should pay attention to the adminis­
trative costs. You should keep these systems down to a comprehen­
sive system, let's say a single system to a State; and we shouldn't 
proliferate the systems. I think we are going way beyond what we 
should be doing. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, very much. ' 
Ms.Ryan~ 
Ms. RYAN. I don't know that we especially need legislation. I 

don't know about national insurance; with the Talmadge bill, of ., 
course, we would be carried one step toward that; but, Senator, the 
States did a pretty good job of administering the programs usually 
and there are some' good people out there. If we can give them 
clear, consistent direction, then I think that is what needs to be ... 
done. ' 

Senator NUNN. I want to say I think we have some good people 
in HEvY, too. I ain sure there are many employees in your depart­
ment who are dedicated and have H very sincere desire to see that 
the system 'Works in accordance with the will bf Congress. You 
three have been very 'helpfur this rrwrning in coming forward. 

Do vou have an)" other observations, Mrs. R,yan ~ 
Ms. RYAN. No. ., 
Senator NUNN. I didn't want to cut you off. 
Mr: Trainor ~ . 

. Mr. 'mAINOR. No .. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Cleaved 
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Mr. CLEAVER. No, sir. 
Senator NUNN. I might add, staff tells me that your memoran­

dums were clear and concise and they understand them, which is 
remarkable. 

Mr. CLEAVER. Thank JOu. 
Senator NUNN. You have been extremely helpful. We appreciate 

it and I will assure you that this subcommittee will be following 
with interest your careers. You did not come up and say things 
against any person without being questioned by the committee. You 
have bee::l very helpful on that. We will be following with interest 
your continuing careers, I will assure you of that. 

Thank you. . . 
[At this point, Senator Percy entered the hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. I want to ask Mr. Trainor one other question 

before we go because there is something that I think is one of the 
most serious things I have heard about. 

Did you have any knowledge that there were advanced planning 
documents being given to potential bidders by officials in HEW~ 

Mr. TRAINOR. Mr. Cubbler came to one of my employees, I guess 
it is not too many days ago, within the last several weeks, and mdi­
cated that he was developing standard advanced planning docu­
ments and asked for the advanced planning documents ·from the 
States of, I think, Idaho, Pennsylvania, Maryland, and most notably 
Massachusetts. 

My employee, Mr. Frazier, gave him those advanced planning 
documents. I don't know what happened to th0:;e advanced planning 
documents except that I did hear from a regional representative 
that one of the vendors in Massachusetts was quoting from the 
I1dvanced planning documents. I don't know who the vendor was. 

Senator NUNN. That is something we didn't hear about yesterday. 
This may be more pervasive than we origi.nally thought. Do you . 
think it is proper, ethical, or legal to have a potential bidder have 
an advanced planning document given to him by an HEW official ~ 

Mr. 'I'llAINOR. I thmk it is totally improper, totally unethical. I 
can't comment on the legality, but it seems to me potential conflict 
of interest and a very improper conduct. 

Senator NUNN. Thank. you, very much. We appreciate your being 
here. - . 

Senator PERCY. Tharik you, very much, indeed. 
Minority has requested that a higher Administration official be 

here and in compliance with that request, Mr. Robert Fulton, Ad­
ministrator, Social and Rehabilitation Services, Department of 
HEW, is here. .' 

However, I thinK in view of the allegations that havo been made 
here, all directed at Mr. Wienberg, hot in any way involving his 

- superior\ I should think it best to just proceed with Mr.Wienberg 
now alone. This will separate Mr. W'ieriberg entirely from the pol­
icy questions that we will be putting to Mr. Fulton. It will give Mr. 
F.ulton an opportuni~y to discuss the hearings today with ,8ecretar'Y 
Mathews and then be prepared to return tomorrow to dISCUSS the 
11igher policy questions, rather than involve Mr. Fulton with these 

. 'allegations which are of a lesser importance. -' -.- -
, ',' .. 
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Mr. Fulton can stay and testify if he wishes to. I would rea]]y 
feel it better to separate the two testimonies. 

Senat:)r NUNN. I think we should separate the two. I think that 
is an excellent suggestion. We will proceed with Mr. Wienberg. I 
would like for Mr. Fulton to remain because I would expect to 
complete these hearings today, except for Mr. Cubbler. We don't 
know where he actually will be. I would like to complete them 
today, even if we stay longer. 

I will ask Mr. Fulton to stay. 'W'e will call Mr. ,;Vienberg immedi­
ately after we go to this vote, which will be about 10 minutes. We 
will take a brief recess. 

[Brief recess.] 
rMembers present at time of recess: Senators Nunn and Percy.] 
Senator NUNN. We will call Mr. Wienberg. 
Mr. Wienberg, will you hold up your right hand, please~ Do you 

swear that tIle tBstimony YOll will give. will be the truth, the whole 
truth and nothing but the truth, so help you God ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. I do. 

TESTIMONY OF HAROLD F. WIENBERG, ASSOCIATE ADMINISTRA­
TOR FOR INFORMATION SYSTEMS, SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION 
SERVICE, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION AND WELFARE 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Wienberg, would vou start off by giving llS 
your full,title and job description ~ • . . 

Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, sir. My name is Harold F. Wienberg. I am 
associate administrator for information systems of SRS. I have 
been iIi that position, joined HEW about a year ago, middle of 
August sometime, of 19'75. 

Senator NUNN. That is when you came to HEW~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator N UNN. What did you do before that ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. The year prior to that I was at the office of the 

telecommunications policy, Executive Office of the President. Prior 
to that I was a division vice president of the United Aircraft Corp. 
for 8 years and running their systems division i and for 2 years 
prior, I was the assistant general manager of the RW Computer 
Division in California. 

Senator NUNN. Are you Mr. ·Cubbler's immediate employer or 
supervisor ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. I have been since February of 19'76. He was trans­
ferred Oli Monday, though, so I am no longer his immediate 
supervisor. 

Senator NUNN. Can you give us a job description of what Mr. 
Cubbler's title is and what his job description is~' 

Mr. WIENBERG. mat it is or what it was when he worked for me ~ 
Senator NUNN. mat it was. Then we will get to what it is now. 
Mr. WIENBERG. He was a member of a four-man office, the office 

of systems planning evaluation, that reports to me. He was a pl'O­
gram analyst, or a system program administrator, or some title 
such as that. 

That office, frankly, is sort of a special projects group that helps 
with the administration by developing work plans for the office of 

... 
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information systems. They generally coordinate all of the various 
things that are going on within the organization performing essen­
tially staff functions. They take on special tasks which, from time 
to time arise. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Oubbler has been transferred in the last few 
days. Is that right? 

Mr. WmNBERG. He has been, I think the official term is "detailed." 
Yes, sir. 

Senator NUNN. Detailed ~ ·What is the difference between a trans­
fer and a detail? 

Mr. WmNBERG. Transfer means he is permanently transferred and 
will not return to the job he left. A detail is where the individual 
is, for a given period of time, removecl and put ~::"to a different 
organization with a different function. However, he will return to 
the organization he left. 

Senator NUNN. ·What is his job at the present time? 
Mr. VVmNBERG. His job at the present time is with the associate 

administrator for planning, researeh, and evaluation, and his par­
ticular function-he reports to one of the subordinates there who is 
in charge of putting together the monthly planning system objec­
tives that we But together for the Under Secretary-has to do with 
the manner in which we are conducting our operations to satisfy 
the overall secretarial objectives. 

Senator NUNN. Does Mr. Oubbler have any decisionmaking role 
to play in the contracts in his new position ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. No, sir; he has not there, nor did he have any 
when he worked for me. 

Senator NUNN. We will get into that in just a minute. You say 
you know the exact date of his transfer? . 

Mr. 'V"mNBERG. September 26. 
Senator NUNN. Oould you give us the reason for his transfed 
Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, sir; I guess it was a week prior to that, the 

20th or 21st or 22d, we received word from Dr. Weikel who had 
been in communication with your investigating staff and at that 
point, was the first time we learned that there was hard evidence 
or hard allegations going to be made and supportable against Mr. 
Oubbler. 

So we immediately had a meeting with the Under Secretary, and 
at that point it waS decided to transfer him into a position that 
would protect the Government as well as protect his rights since 
we had not yet known of what these allegations were or the extent 
or scope of them. At that time the Secretary also, I understand, 
reported this to the Department of Justice and we started our own 
~nvestigation, headed by John ,~Talsh of OSI, who was at the meet­
mg. He gave us the advice as to what we should do. 

Senator NUNN. OSI stands for what ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. Office of Special Investigations. 
Senator NUNN. Is that an investigations office set up for all of 

HEvV~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. It is an office set up, reporting directly to the 

Under Secretary and specifically for the purpose of investigation 
of this sort and also to investigate fraud and abuse activities which 
are discovered around the country. 
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Senator NUNN. This committee has a very high regard for Mr. 
W'alsh, one of our former employees, who is in charge of OSI. 

Mr. ""\VlENBERG. We share that. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Wienberg, did Charles Cubbler between Jan­

uary of this year and a week ago have access to advance planning 
documents filed by the States with your office ~ '. . 

Mr. WIENBERG. He had) llS every employee has, access to those 
documents. They are kept in Mr. Trainor's organization after they 
are l'eceived. TJle files are generally not locked. They are open and 
are accessible to anybody. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have any rules or regulations about the • 
confidentiality of those documents ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. We have general policies that are stated, unwrit­
ten, that certainly those things are governmental property and not 
to be discussed or disclosed to industry. 

Senator NUNN. Do you think it is improper and against Gov­
ernment policy, against the policy of your office for advanced plan­
ning documents to be delivered to a potential bidder~' 

Mr. WIENBERG. I consider it to be, yes, sir. 1 consider that to be 
improper. 

Senator NUNN. Did you have any knowledge that this was being 
clone by any of your employees, including Mr. Cubbler? 

Mr. WIENBERG. I did not, no, sir. 
Senator NUNN. What action would you have taken if you had lIad 

that knowledge ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. What 1 would have done is actually check with 

our legal counsel and also, again, John Walsh to try to determine 
what the proper 'rules, or propriety in terms of disciplinary action 
might be in such a case. . 

Senator NUNN. You don't know of any regulation that this 
breaches~ 

Mr. WIEI\TBElRG. Not offhand. 
'Senator NUNN. You don't have any confidential tags on any of 

these documents ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. They are not so labeled. 
Senator NUNN. Do you think maybe there is a need for you to 

look at your policy again in this regard? 
Mr. WIENBERG. 1 believe so. 
Semttor NUNN. Do you think there is any misunderstanding 

among the employees as to the policy that these should not be 
turned over to bidders ~ 

Mr. WIENBEUG. I do not h&lieve'so. 1 think everybody pretty well 
recognized this to be th'~ normal procedure, to retaih them as 
confidential. . 

Senator NUNN. Have you ever had any conversation with Mr. 
Cubbler reglirding the access to these advance planning documents ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. No. . 
Senator N:UNN. Have you ever told him specifically that these 

are confidentIal and not to be revealed to anyone else ~ 
Mr .. WIENBERG.·1 'have npt so personally 'instructed him, no . 

. . Sena~or NUNN. H.ave you ever tol~ al!ybody il! your office that 
they are not to be given out for publIc dlssemlllatlOn? . 

Mr. VVIENBERG. No. 
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Senator N"UNN. "Where does the policy come from then~ 
Mr. BERKELEY. I can speak to that, Mr. Chairman. The Depart­

ment of Health, Education, and Welfare, in accordance with the 
powers delegated regarding standards of conduct by the Civil Serv­
ice Commission, has promulgated what we consider to be one of the 

"best ~tandard of conduct regulation among the Executive Depart­
ments agencies. Among the things that would be proscribed is the 
disseminaT.ion of any inside information gained as part of the job 
being disseminated to the public; in other words, tUl'l1ing over such 
an advance document would be against our regulation. 

Each employee, when he first joins HE1N, is given a copy of the 
booklet which has been printed up, called The Standards of Con­
duct, which contains a reprint of our regulation. The regulation 
itself is 45 CFR, part 73. I think something like a month after they 
come on board, employees are expected to certify that they have 
read and understand the St~mdards of Conduct. 

n£y office is headed by an Assistant General Counsel who is the 
Department conduct counselor, and I am the Deputy Department 
conduct counselor. He and I and the head of our Administrative 
Law Branch regularly give seminars to different groups of employ­
ees within the Department to expound upon the tltancial'ds of Con­
duct. vVe feel we lutve a very active program on a departmentwide 
basis to explain the Department's Standards of Conduct as well as 
the criminal conflict of interest laws found in title 18, section 201 
and following. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, Mr. Berkley. 
Mr. Wienberg, a memo placed in the record of i,he hearing yester­

day shows some concem of Mr. Cleaver of your staff, of the officials 
of the State of Texas. vVere you aware of Mr. Cubbler's meetings 
with the 1'exas officials ~ 

Mr. VVIENBERG. I was aware of some of them, yes. 
Senator NUNN. What was your view of those meetings? 
Mr. VVIENBERG. I authorizedl1im to have a meeting in Texas at 

the specific written request of the HEW Regional Director in 
Dallas, of our Dallas regi0n, the request coming from Commissioner 
Ray Vowell of the Texas Department of Welfare. 

tlellator NUNN. That l'equest came from your regional official ill 
Texas~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. That came :from Commissioner Vowell of the 
Texas DPW to our Director of the Dallas Region, telephonically 
to my assistant, Mr. Sylvester, who alerted me to it. I then called 
Mr. Floyd Brandon, SRS Regional Commissioner from Dallas, 
visiting our headquarters at the time, and alerted him to it. We cut 
orders on Charlie and sent him down to Texas. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Wienberg, do ~ou have any policy as to State 
governments fumishing transportatIOn or private companies fur~ 
nishing transportation for HEW officials ~ 

Mr. WrnNBERG. I never heard of a specific policy. 
Senator NUNN. Do you Imow of any kind of rule or regulation 

that would preclude, say, a State sending an airplane to pick up all 
HEW official? 

Mr. WIENBERG. I don't know of any rule; but I never heard of any 
action like that ever occurring. 

70-806--77----11 
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Senator NUNN. Do yon know of any provision that relates to 
whether ah HEW official can accept expense monay for consulting 
with private enterprise ~ 
. Mr. BERKLEY. Yes; lUlder our standards of conduct, which again 
have been approved by the Civil Service Commission, there is a 
provision permitting o'utside activities, including consulting work.. 
However, the provisions are very clear that you have to ~et advanee 
administrative approval, and that when it comes to consulting work, 
you cannot consult with someone with whom you llave official 
business. 

Senator NUNN. So it would be against your standards of con dud 
for a person in Mr. vVienberg's office to accept consultant fees and 
exnenses unless there was prior clearance. Is that right ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. Unless there were prior clearance, that is correct,. 
Senator NUNN. Is that a vlolation of rules and regulations or is 

there any criminal violation involved ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. There could be a crlminal violation involved. Under 

section 208 of title 18 of the United States Code, it is a crime for 
an employee of the executive branch to 'particiuate personally and 
substanthiJly in any particu1n.r matter in which 'he, spouse, minor 
child, organization for W110m 11e is employed' or lu1s some sort of 
official position or an organization for which he is negotiating future 
employment has a financial interest. 

SE'nator NUNN. Mr. vVienberg, did Mr. Cnbbler ever ask you p(>l'~ 
mission or diel you have any l~nowledge that he was doing' consult-
ingwork~ , 

Mr. WrnNBERG. He neit!lel' asked pe.rmission of me, nor did I }u\:ve 
any knowledge he was doma so or have done so. 

Senator KUNN. Did yO'll ~ever have conversation with him about 
consulting work, either lor private compan~es, State governments 
or anyone else ~ 

Mr. VVIENBERG. No; llot at all. 
Senator N CTNN. He never il;l any kind of oral conversation asked 

you, informed you, hinted to you or implied that he was doing this 
kind of work ~ . . , 

Mr. VlrnNBERG. No, sir. 
ScnMor NUNN. You hac1 no way of knowing that ~. 
Mr. WrnNBERG. No; as a matter of fact, at the request of YOll, 

sir, in April, in your April 30 letter to, I guess it was :Mr. \iV ortinan 
who at that tiine was the Acting Aelministra.tor, I pulled all of the 
material from his official file dealing with his travel and expenses; 
that sort of thing. 

I had the pen;Qnnel peopJe do that, then I reviewed it, and sent 
it up to your staff. I clid the same thing for the June request per­
taining to information about his outside activities. 

SenntQl' NUNN. Did you have any conversation with him about 
that aitAr we made our request ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. Yes; I. diel. In :fact" I asked him to prepare a 
statement for me about what his activities were, and this was in­
cluded in the materials that were forwarded to you. 

Senator NUNN. In that statement did he !let forth u-ny consnlting 
activities 1 
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Mr. WIENBERG. I don't know, sir. I don't have the statement with 
me, but I think your staff has it. 

Senator NUNN. We will find the statement. 
Senator PERCY. Do we have the statement ~ , 
In !tny event, I would ask unanimous consent that the statement 

be inCO'rporated in the rec.ord at this poinli so that it can be on the 
record. 

Senator NUNN. When you got that statement, I would assume 
your cttriosity had been aroused by our inquiry and I assume you 
would have read it and particulm}:y if he.had done some consulting 
work, you would have some recogmtlOn on It ~ 

Mr. ·WIENBERG. I did read it. I do have a lot of things in front 
of me. 

Senator NUNN. I will ask the staff to find the statement. 
Mr. F'ELD1.IAN. vVe have it. It was made a part of the record. 
Senator NUNN. Can yon answer the question about whether he at 

that time informed you that he was doing consulting work ~ 
Mr. ViTIENI3ERG. Yes, sir: I asked him to prepnre this material for 

me in terms of the things' he particl1hrly had to do with the three 
States o:E interest that Mr. Vienna had talked about; namely West 
Virginia, A.rkansas and Texas. He put together the material. I be­
lieve I have a copy of it here now. 

Sena.tor l'TUNN. We will make that a part of the record. . 
:wry question to you is simply this: Did he in that memorandum 

inform'you that he was doing conSUlting work~ 
Mr. 1¥IENBERG. No, sir. . 
Senator NUNN. MI'. Wienberg, the subcommittee sent to the Social 

and Rehabilitation Service a request on June 23, 1976, for a number 
of items, including all materials relating to the clevelopment of and 
contea.ct awards for Management Information Systems in the Stat<~ 
of Texas, Vilest Virginia, and vVashington. 

The subcommittee staff found the files sent in response to the 
request, particularly the 1¥est Virginia files, were missing a number 
of documents. Indeed, the staff went to your offices and reviewecl 
the materials in your office and intended to put together a complete 
chronology of the materials. 

My question to you is did Mr. Charles Cubbler assemble the mate­
rials prepared by your office or did he play a role in sending those 
materials to our staff ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. The chronology is as follows: I had the files put 
together by a member of Mr. Trainor's organization, Mr. Dennison, 
who is responsible for the region within which vVest Virginia is 
located. He put the file together for me. He pulled all of the mate­
rial rel!ltive to the 'West Virginia activities from the date requested 
to the current date. 

Mr. Cubbler has. probably the best organizational memory that we 
have in the OIS III that he has been there for many, many yen,rs 
and recails things that have happened and people, what took place, 
when and where. 

At that point, I had him review the file to mn,ke certain that it 
was complete as far as his memory would permit him to do so; and 
if not, whether or not there were any mn,terin,ls that he felt was 
obviously missing. 
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Senator NUNN. Did yon 'ask him whether any mnterials were 
missing~ 

Mr. 'VIENBERG. I did. 
~e11!\tor NUNN. 'Vhat was his answer to that ~ 
Mr. VVIENBERG. No; he said h(' made some notes and he suid that 

he thought all of the material that was pertinent to the thing was 
there. 

Senator NUNN. So he did have access to this material before it 
was sent. to our committee ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. He reviewed it in my office, yes; but I was not 
aware of any allegations against him at that time. 

Senator NUNN. I want the chief clerk to show you a Xerox: copy 
of the note we found in the vVest Virginia file sent to the subcom­
mittee in response to this request. we have been referrin~ to. The 
note says, "Suggest replacement of item 23 with a copy of item No . 
. 9 on LTC for continuity of action." 

Do yon recognize this handwriting, Mr. 'Vienberg~ 
.Mr. WIENBERG. I do. 
'Renntor NUNN. 'Vhose handwriting is it ~ 
~fr. 'VIENBERG. That is Mr. Cnbbler's handwriting. 
'Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. 
lYe luw6 already made this chronology an exhibit elated May 21, 

1976. 80 it doesn't need to be done. 
I will ask you to identify this, Mr. ·Wienberg. This is a memo­

randum Trom Mr. Charles Cubbler to you, dated May 21, 1916, and 
ask you if you could iden.tify that ~. . 

Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, SIr. Yes; tlUSIS the memorandum I referted 
to earlier. 

Senator NUNN. Because of the time, we arB going to be at least 
n.nother 41) minutes with this witness, I will inform Mr. Fulton, if 
he is still here, that we will ask him to come tomorrow morning at 
10. You are welcome to stay, but you probably haye other duties. 

Mr. WIENBERG. Senator, I had prepared a statement that I wonlel 
like to present to the committee and haye put in the record. It is 
a description of the MMIS, it is background history and so on. 

Senator NUNN. All right. We will submit that for the record. 
[The state:rnent follows:] 

STATEMENT BY HAROLD F. WIENBERG, ASSOOIAT.E ADMINISTRATOR FOR INFORMA­
TION SYSTEMS, SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICE, DEPARTMENT OF HEAvrH, 
EDUOATION, AND WELFARE . 

ForeworcZ 
Since the Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations has expressed 

an interest in the operations of the Medicaid Management Information System 
commonly lmown as MMIS, I would lime to present some relevant information 
describing its background, purpose, needs, and status. 
Bac'kgrOftncZ 
. A key to understanding the Medicaid Management Information Sy·stem 
(MMIS) lies in the nature and complexity of the Medicaid program itself-in 
its history and development. I have enclosecl a reference paper highlighting 
related <letails-but for purposes of this statement will, quickly summal'lze 
mid note certain critical points. 

The Meclicaid program was authorized by Title XIX of the Soci&l Security 
Act, enacted in 1965. 
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It is a Federal-State program which makes payments to providers of medical 
services on behalf of eligible patients. 

States administer all payments under the program to medical care providers. 
The Federal Government provides regulatory guides and financial support. 
Each State tailors its program to its needs, choosing from many options re­
lated to eligibility and services. 

Combined Federal-State e:x;penditures for medical assistance were $1.7 billion 
in Fiscal Year 1966. The comparable expenditure for Fi'scal Year 1976 was 
$14.7 billion. More than 23 million people are estimated to have received 
services during Fiscal Year 1976, 

'.rhroughout the life of the program the Congress, HEW, and the States 
have all expressed continuing concern about the rapidly rising Medicaid costs 
and inadequacies in program management. MMIS is being developed as one of 
the Federni Government''S responses to those concerns. 

The management problems that persist include: Fragmentation of opera­
tions, lack of information needed for planning and management controls, lnem­
dent claims payment operations, lack of safeguards against improper or dupli­
ea te payment, lacle of assurance that proper payment is made to qualified 
providers for authorized service to eligible recipients, and others. Overall, 
St,ltps' understanding of program administration anCi their ability to carry it 
out lacks uniformity. As the Medicaid program grew the management control 
problems quicldy multiplied und expanued. 
P·!/.rpose ancl brief clescription 

The Ml\:IIS is an information storage/retrieval amI claims processing 'system 
tailoree1 to support efficient management of. the medical program. 

The Federal Government's roles in MMIS have included the d,evelopment and 
refinement of the general conceptual design for the system. 

~l'he SLates are responsible for translating this conceptual design into a de­
tailed system design which fulfills the basic objectives of the system and is 
tailored to the individual needs of the State involved. 

SRS develops procedures for States to follow in developing MMIS systemS'· 
and provides technical assistance during the various phases of system plan­
ning, design, development, test, and implementation. Assistance and technical' 
oversight extend's to review and approval of Requests for Proposals and con­
tracts where States elect not to use their own personnel or equipment for 
l\IMIS development and implementation. 

The MMIS conceptual design includes the following- six working areas or 
subsystems: recipient; provider; claims processing j reference file j 'Surveillance 
and utilization review and management and administrative reporting. In this 
conceptual design the first four work as an integrated unit which has the 
overall objective of processing and paying each eligible provider for every 
valid claim for a service providee1 to an eligible rel.'ipient. The other two are 
concel'necl with the consolic1atil)n and organization of datu and preparation of 
reports vital for Medicaid management control. 

I wish to emphasize that the l\IMIS is a system designed for operation by 
States in administering their Medicaiel programs. It is not operated by the FecI­
eral Governmellt~it was designed by the Federal Government as the means 
to a'ssist the States in getting and keeping the program nnder control-to morEl' 
efficiently manage their operations and to improve the quality of care. 
Brief history 

The gene~is of the MMIS begins with the June 1970 Report of the Tasle 
Force on Medicaid and Related Programs empanelled by DHEW and chaired 
by Mr. Walter McNurney, Pr,esident, Blue Cross Association. 

The Task Force recommended that DHEW develop a model system to aid 
States in the administration of the Medicaid program and further recom­
mended that 90 percent Federal funding be made available for the installatioll 
of such systems. 

Following the recommendation of the '.rask Force SRS initiated in-house syg.. 
terns studies leading to the development of the Conceptual System Design. Con­
sultec, Incorporated wa's awarded a contract in March 1971 to finalize this 
design. The system documentation was published in August 1971 as the first 
phase of this contract .. A prototype installatIon of the system was begun Septem­
ber 1971 as the 'Second phase of this contract in the State of Ohio. 
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~ In October 1972 Section 235, P.L. 92-603 was enacted which provided higher 
-level Federal matching for design, development, installation and operation of 
.: mechanized claims processing and information r,etrieval systems that the Secre­
: tary determines are likely to provide more efficient, economical and effective ad­
:"ministration of the State Medicaid program. The Federal matching level estab­
,bUshed was 90 percent for design, development and installation and 75 percent 
:eor operations in contrast to the 50 percent Federal match authorized for other 
aspects of Medicaid administration. 

SRS published the implementing regulation, 45 CFR 250.90, on May 20, 1974 
and a related Program Regulation Guide on June 10, 1974. 

These regulations incorporated the l\lMIS overall conceptual design as the 
DREW Standard for 90 percent and 75 percent matching under Section 235, P.L. 
92-603. 

They provirled procedures for prior SRS approval. of 'systems development 
lictivity and required competitive procurement for contracting for such 
activities. 

The Program Regulation Guide provided general criteria that the system 
should meet. 

It also outlined the processes through which the higher level matching ,was 
to be obtained. These included: 

(a) Submission and approval of an Advance Planning Document, Request for 
Proposal, and Contract. Each of these items, with supporting documentation, is 
required to be reviewed by Regional Office staff before submission to the Office 
pf the Associate Administrator for Information Systems. Regional comments are 
expected to include reasons and recommendations for approval/disapproval. 
ADP", RFPs, and Contracts are routed through the following AAIS organiza­
tions for concurrent review befOl'e formulating a position on approval/ 
disapproval: 

1. Office of Progrant Systents Development-to assure the technical sys­
tems approach satisfies programmatic needs. 

2. Office Of State Systents Operations-to assure that State's manage­
lllent approach is feasible and that all Federal and State Procurement 
negulations are adhered to. 

Comments developed by the Regional Offices and OPSD are coordinated within 
'OSSO and a consolidated recommendation for approval/disapproval is provided 
to AAIS. 

Decisions on approval/disapproval are made by AAIS and rendered to Re· 
.gional Commissioners for notification to State agencies. 

(b) After implementation of the 1\1MIS, States are required to notify SRS in 
''Writing of the date the system was implemented, asserting that the system is 
'Operational and lIlleets the establi'shed criteria and requesting that SRS perform 
a certification review. 

(c) Upon receipt of a request for certification, SRS obtains copies of all per­
tinent systems documentation for review prior to an on-site examination of the 
system. If review of documentation by OPSD and OS SO does not reveal a po­
tential system deficiency a certification team is constituted and an on-site re­
view is scheduled. A certification team consi'sts of representation fLom OPSD 
and OS SO in AAIS, and the Medical Services Administration, Typically, AAIS 
staff are concerned with the technical capabilities of the system, while lISA staff 
deal with utilization of system output by State staff, appropriateness of State 
'Staffing, provider relations, training, etc. 

(d) After completion of an on-site review, OSSO consolidates the team 
members' reports on their aSSigned areas of review and develops a recommenda­
tion to AAIS on certifications for increased Federal funding for operations 
(75%). Regional Oommissioners are advised of decisions on certifications and 
llotify the states, 

A larger set of contracts concerned with fiscal agents, health care project 
grant centers, and providers reimbursed on a prepaicl capitation basis are reg­
ula ted by 45 OFR 249.82 dated May 9, 1975. 

Contracts in this category presently fall under the approval authority ot 
the Regional Oom.missioners. 

Enclosure II notes the status of the few which seemed to be of particular 
interest to the investigating staff. 
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Status 
OerUfieit 

Eleven States are presently certified for the 75% FFP operational funding 
allowed by Section 235 of P.L. 92-603. These States, the involved contractors 
and subcontractors, and the dates of certification approval and effective dates 
are as follows: 

State Contractor/subcontractor 
Certification 

date 
Effective 

date 

Arkansas ____________ Health Application S)'stems, Inc ______________________________ Apr. 6,1976 Jan. 1,1976 
California ____________ Bluo Cross/Blue Shield; SUbcontractor-Electronic Data Systems 1_ (1) ___________ (I). 
Hawaii _______________ Blue Cross/Blue Shield _________ ' ____________________________ July 29,1976 July 29,1976 
Michigan ____________ Consultec, Inc., for SlUR Subsystem __________________________ Mar. 31,1976 Jan. 1,1976 
Minnesota ___________ Operations Research, Inc ____________________________________ Nov. 3,1975 July 30,1975 
Montana ____ " ______ ~_ Dillev(ood Corp ____________________________________________ Jan. 5,1976 Sept. 29, 1975 
New Hampshlre _______ Delphi/Keane Associates, Joint Venture _______________________ July 1,1975 July 1,1975 
New Mexlco __________ Dikewood Corp ____________________________________________ May 29,1975 June 30,1973 
Ohio _________________ Consultec, Inc. (system developed by contractor and converted by May 13,1976 Oct. 1,1975 

staff). Texas _______________ None _____________________________________________________ Apr. 22,1976 June 1975 
Utah ________________ Consultec, Inc _________________________________________ ----- Dec. 15,1975 Oct. 1,1975 

1 California has passed a certification review and is eligible to receive 75 pct FFPoperational funding, as soon as they meet 
the legal mandate to issue EOB's to each recipient. 

In deveZopment 
Twenty-three States are in various stages of implementing J\IMIS, ranging from 

::;tntes just submittiug APDs to States awaiting certification of operational sys­
tem". The status of each is displayed in Attr,d1111ent J.. 

Unum- consiiteration 
Twenty States and Territories are in various stages of deciding on their interest 

in and approach to l\Il\IIS. These States and the present status of each are shown 
in Attachment II. 

Pending ce1·tificaUons 
Of those States implementing l\:I1\IIS, nine are expected to be certified in the 

n(>xt six months, and an additional six within the next twelve months. The status 
of (·nch are shown in Attachment III. 

Enclosed is a list of all State l\Il\US contractors with recorded amounts for 
each. 

ATTACHMENT I 

State ADP RFP Contractor/subcontractor 

Arizona ________________________ OK ____ OK ____ The Computer Co.; subcontractor, FMS Management Services, Inc. 
Georgia ________________________ 011. ___ OK ____ Delphi, Inc. 
Kentucky ______________________ OK ____ OK ____ Consultec, Inc. 
Indiana ________________________ OK ____ OK ____ Blue Cross/Blue Shield; subcontractor, Consultec, Inc. 
Maine _________________________ 011. ___ 011. ___ Health Application Systems, Inc. 
Maryland ______________________ OK ____ 011. ___ fMS Management Services, Inc. 
West Virginia ___________________ OK ____ OK____ Do. 
Washington _____________________ OK ____ OK ____ Electronic Data Systems. 
Massachusetts __________________ OK ____ OK ___ _ 
Pennsylvania ___________________ OK ____ OK ___ _ 
Connecticut. ___________________ OK ___________ _ 
lliinois _________________________ OK ___________ _ 
Kansas ________________________ Die __________ _ 
Missouri. ______________________ OK ___________ _ 
New York ________ • _____________ OK ___________ _ 
Idaho __________________________ OK ____ OK ____ Electronic Data Systems 1 
Nebraska ______________________ OK ____________ In House. 
Virginia .. _____ ____ __________ ___ IN ___________ _ 
Colorado .. ______________ .... ___ IN .. ____ .. ____ _ 
Alaska __ .. _______________ .. ____ IN ____ .. _____ __ 
Oklahoma .. __ .... ______________ OK _____ .. _____ Do. 
tuuisiana ______________________ 011. __ .. _______ Do. 
Florida .... _____________________ OK_ __ ______ ___ Do, 

IIdaho has selected Electron!.. Data Syslems as tho Id(lho MMIS contmctor. SRS has not yet recclved 
official notice 01 this selection or a request lor approval by tho State. Upon receipt ollho recommendation 
from lhe Regiol1(ll Co=lssioner, S HS will revlo\v and evaluate tho Slato'ssel~otlon and the request lor 
IiPproval. 

--------------------------~--------- -



North Carolina _________ _ 
Rhode Island __________ _ 
Vermont _______________ _ 
New Jersey ____________ _ 

Puerto Rico ___________ _ 
Virgin Islands __________ _ 
District of Columbia ____ _ 
Delawal'e ______________ _ 
Al~b~~R-;_--- _________ _ 
MISSISSlppl _____________ _ 
South Carolinu _________ _ 
Tennessee _____________ _ 
Wisconsin _____________ _ 

IOWR __________________ _ 
North Dakota __________ _ 
South Dakota __________ _ 
Wyoming ______________ _ 
Guam _________________ _ 
Nevada _______________ _ 

Oregon ________________ _ 
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ATTACHMENT II 
Contemplating a new fiscal agent. 
No in:terest shown (reason not known). 
No interest shown (reason: not known). 
After e1.\gibility system has been developed State 

will submit an APD fur MMIS. 
Not eligible. 
Not eligible. 
Developing f\,n APD. 
No interest shown (reason not known). 
Developing an APD. 
Developing an APD. 
Developing an APD. 
No interest shown (reason not known). 
Wisconsin is developing pending completion of its 

computer network reporting system. 
Developing an API). 
Plnnning developm~mt of APD. 
Planning development of APD. 
Developing an APD, 
Ineligible. 
No interest shown--satisfied with current fiscal 

agent arrangement. 
Planning developmenti of APD. 

ATTACliMENT III 
States expected to be certified in next 6 montts: 

Georgia North Carolina. 
Idaho Oklahoma, 
Indiana Washingto!U. 
Maine West Virginia. 
Nebraska 

States expected to be certified in next 12 months: 
Arizona 
Kentucky 
Maryland 

Florida. 
Louisiana. 
Virginia. 

ENCLOSURE I 

REFERE~CE PAPER ON MMIS-THE MEDICAID MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEM: 

FOREWORD 

Th1S is a body of relevant information on the Medicaid Management Infor­
mation System-its purpose-its needs-and its benefits. 

The program is Medicaid. The problem is program management and control. 
The sample solution we have created is the M,edicaid Management Information 
System (MMIS). 

The importance of the program, and the cooperation needed to effectively 
implement the MMIS argue for discussing the program at this time. The better 
unc1erstanding one has of its purpose, the need and the henefits which are de­
rived from an operational Ml\:I!S, the greater the likelihood of expeditious im­
plementation and cooperative operation. 
TIte medioaid progral1t 

A key to understanding the need for a Medicaid Management Information 
System (MII:IIS) lies in the nature and complexity of the Medicaid program 
itself--in its history and development. 

The Medicaid program was authorized by Title XIX of the Social Security 
Act, enacted in 1965. 

It is a Federal-State program which makes payments to providers of medical 
sel'vices on behalf of eligible patients. 

Tbe Federal Government provides regulatory guides and financial support. 
Each State tailors its program to its needs, choosing from many options re­
lated to eligibility and services. 

Medicaid purchases medical care for two groups of people, the categoricallr 
needy and the medically needy. '1'he categOrically needy includes: (1) certain 
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families and children eligible for financial assistance for dependent children, 
and (2) aged, blind, or disabled persons eligible for SSI benefits and/or State 
supplemental payments. 

'rhe m;:dically needy are persons who (1) meet all of the requirements for 
eligibility as categorically needy except for having income and resources which 
exceed the allowed amount of income and resources and (2) have insufficient 
income and resources to meet th.e costs of necessary medical and remedial care 
service'S. 

]'01' categorically needy r,ecipients states must pay for certain basic services. 
They are: Physicians' services j in-patient and out-patient hospital services; 
laboratory and X-ray services j services in skilled nursing facilities and home 
health care services for adults j screening, diagnosis, and treatment of children; 
and family planning services. States can elect to pay for additional services 
such as dental care, prescribed drugs, eyeglasses, clinic services, and care in 
intermediate care facilities for this same group of patients. 

If a State includes the medically needy, it must be for either the basic serv­
ices listed above or for any seven basic or optional services .for this group. 

'J~he Program of Supplemental Security Income (SSI) for aged, blind, and 
disabled people with limited income and resources provides basic Federal pay­
ments to supplement whatever income may be available from other sources in­
duding Social S,ecurity Benefits. 

States have 'several options regarding Medicaid eligibility for SSI recipients. 
They may eitlJ.er limit Medicaid eligibility to individuals who meet standards 
more restrctive than SSI's if they had such standards in effect on January 1, 
1972 j extend Medicaid eligibility to all SSI recipients; or extend Medicaid 
eligibi''':y to individuals who do not receive an SSI payment but receive only a 
Stat(; ,pp1ement to that payment. Thus, most, but not all aged, blind, or dis­
abled individual's who receive SSI payments or State supplements are also 
eligible for Medicaid. 

Amendments to the original legislation and growing interest in developing 
improved meth()ds of health care delivery have added other complexities to the 
problems of management control. Although limited a.t present, prepaid per­
capita. premiums may r,eplace traditional fee-for-service payments as a means 
of reimbursing providers of care. Oost-'sharing, deductibles, and co-payments 
have been introduced. Oost differentials and prescribed methods of utilization 
review are required by law. 

Program administration is under State control. The many options available 
resnlt in varied State programs. Oonsequently, the Medicaid program has 53 
variations including no 'single way of setting reimbursement tates, paying bills 
or checking eligibility and utilization. 

Medicaid started in 1966 with six States partiCipating. Arizona, the only 
State without a program, is developing one to go intI) effect during 1976. The 
District of Columbia, Puerto Rico, Guam, and the Virgin Islands participate 
as well. Combined Federal-State expenditures for medical assistance were $1.7 
billion in Fiscal Year 1966. The comparable expenditure for Fiscal Year 1976 
wa'S $14.7 billion. More than 24 million people are estimated to have received 
services during Fiscal Year 1976. 

An an8We1' to management contro~ problem8 
The existence of management control problems is not surprising in a program 

that continues to grow rapidly and is administered in such a variety of ways. 
But the fact that difficulties were anticipated and did indeed occur is ob­
viously not a cause for satisfaction. The Oongress, HEW and SRS each ex­
pressed concern about the rapidly rising Medicaid costs and the inadequacy of 
program management. Development of the l\1MIS is the outgrowth of adminis­
trative steps taken by SRS in response to that concern. 

The management problems that persist include: Fragmentation of operations, 
lack of information needed for planning and management controls, overlong 
claims payment operations, lack of safeguards against improper or duplicate 
payment, lack of assurance that proper payment is made to qualified providers 
for authorized 'service to eligible recipients, and others. Overall, States' under­
standing of program administration and their ability to curry it out lacks 
uniformity. 

SRS considered several options before deciding to develop the M~IIS. It 
thought about sending teams into individual States to help each of them de­
velop individual management information systems. It consid,el'ed funding in­
dividual States to design and develop systems that mi.ght thereafter be trans-

----------------------------- ~-------~--~ 
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ferred to the Stntes. But for various practical reasons related to limited per­
sonnel and time, these options were not pursued. Instead, it was decided to de­
velop the MMIS as a model general system concept that would be adaptable 
in' whole or in part tiy all States and jurisdictions. The 'system would have 
easily adaptable features for the special needs of any jurisdiction. Finally, it 
was decided to develop a model system at the level of general design and follow 
delivery of the general d.esign with the delivery of aids for the use of the sys­
tem and its reports. 

After design of the system, the Federal role was to be limited to providing 
technical assistance to individual States as they adapted the generalized system 
design concept to their needs. At the State l(~vel, the process could be carried 
on in whaever fashion each State elected, i.e., it could use its own agencies 
or hire contractors to do the job or some mixture of each. 
Desiuninu the MMIS 

During the conceptual design phase, SRS worlted closely with the States to 
see], their understanding since they wouIa 'be the ultimate users of th~ system, 
· The conceptual design was planned on a modular or subsystem basis for 
ease of adaptability and implementation. States not planning to install the gen­
eral system all at once (or not planning to use the whole system) could install 
segments of it, according to their needs and requirements. 

A provider'S claim for payment was made the heart of the Ml\US, for, at the 
point of claim, the interests of all the "players" intersect. At this "inter­
section"-the provider submis a claim to the State agency or its fiscal agent 
for services rendered to a recipi,ent Instituted then is a provider file with 
pertinent information, a recipient file with similar information, and an adjudi­
cated claims file with specific information about services. 
· The design approach was from the "top down." The' information needed by 
management governs data collected for the data base. Previously, manage-. 
ment's efforts depended on whatever available informatiOJi was collected. 

Since one of the studie's that triggered development of the MMIS, had un­
covered problems common to all States, the system was designed as one ap­
proach to provide answ,ers to these common problems. 

To meet the varying neeas of small and large jurisdictions the 'system was 
made as simple and efficient as practicable. 

The Federal effort was devoted to an analysis of requirements and the de-
velopmentof general conceptual design. . 

The States are responsible for translating this conceptual design into a de­
tailed system deSign and related programs which fulfill the basic objectives of 
the system and are tailored to their individual needs. 

Technical assistance is provideci by SRS' to project management. Specifically, 
guidance counsel and detailed assistance is provided throu,;h each of the 
\.lrious phases of program planning, system design, development, test imple­
mentation, assistance and technical oversight extends to all phases of con­
tractual effort where the State prefers not to use its own personnel or equip­
ment for in-house development and implementation. 
, Within this general framework, the MJ\<IIS conceptual design includes thefol­
lowing six working areas 01' subsystems: recipient; provider; claims process­
ing; reference file; surveillance anci utilization review and management anci 
administrative reporting. In this conceptual design the first foul' work as an 
integrated unit which has the overail objectiv,e of processing and paying each 
eligible· provider for every valid claim for a 'service provided to nn eligible 
recipient. The other two are concerned with the consolidation of provided data, 
in terms of organization, and presentation in a useful format. 
· Use of most of the modules is d,ependent, to some extent, on the availabUity 
of others-or at least on having available the kind of information produlJed by 
them in a compatible format. For example: suppose a State finds that the sur­
veillance and utilization review subsystem is ideally suited to solve its par" 
ticular problems. In order to use it, however, the agency must hav.e a data 
base to support a sub-system of this type. Unless that data base were available 
in some other fashion, the agency may find it desirable to adopt the recipient, 
provider, claims processing, and 'r,eference file subsystems to provide the data 
that the surveillance and utilization review system need·s. 

The following is a more detailed description of the six general functional 
areas, their intended use and the benefits that can be expected to accrue from 
adopting this design concept to the particular needs of each State. 
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:l,~iaJ 8!tbsystems of the conceptual design, 

Recip'ient subsystem 
The recipient subsystem maintains identification of all Medicaid-eligible 

recipiG!lts, provides the mechanism for frequent and timely updating of all 
recipient. eligibility records, controls data and recipient eligibility (including 
Medicare. Bart B "buy-in" processing), and provides a computer file of all eUgi­
'ble recipien ts that will surDort claim~-processjng functions,' surveillance and 
'utilrzation r\~view and manag·ement reporting. 

This subs3'stem ill the point of elltry for the transmission of information 
;about applicauts relatill&i to their Medicaid eligibility, certjfication, and any 
·change in their stntcns. Any transaction-any new or changed data input-is 
immediately subjected to a series of computer edits to verify the comp},eteness 
:and validity of each item of information, 

If any transaction contains errors tbe computer suspends it into a file until 
,corrective action is ta~ell_. 'i'he integrity of the Master File is thus ill'sured at all 
times. 

~'o understand what the ltecipient Subsystem does about "buy-in" processing, 
it is necessary to undetstand what the buy-in means. Briefly, Part B of Medi­
care, which covers physicians' services, requires the payment of a premium 
by the person who wishes to be coveted. If a person is eligible for both Medi­
care and Medicaid, his State's Medicaid agency has the option of buying-in to 
Medicare on his behalf. If the States does not buy in, it loses Federal match­
ing contributions for the services covered by Medicare's Part B. 

rrhe recipient Subsystem identifies buy-in recipients each month and trans­
mits records to the Social Security Administration (which administers the 
Medicare program). The Subsystem receives buy-in responses from the Sociul 
Security Administration, processes monthly billing data from that agency, and 
brings the Medicaid Eligibility Master File up-to-date to reflect the buy-in 
.status of individual recipients. 

This subsystem may also issue, on a monthly basis, identification cards to 
!provide recipients with proof of their eligibility. If possible, these iclentification 
,cards are printed in conjunction with the issuance of welfare assistance checks. 
:Tlte pl'ovider subsvstem 

The provider subsystem processes provider applications and enrolls provia"rs 
in the Medicaid Program when they agree to comply with the program's rules 
and regulations. It also ensures that only qualified providers ar,e paid for pro­
viding services for which they make claims and creates and maintains a com­
puter file of all eligible providers to support the claims processing, survei.llance 
/lnd utilization review and management reporting functions. 

Applications for enrollment as qualified providers are submit~ed to the State 
ngency and the information in the application is immediately entered into the 
~ystem. Oomputer control is maintainecl over all such applications until eligi­
pility is determined. 

The IlPplications furnish the basic data needed to create a Provider Master 
File. Both the original data and later changes nre completely edited before this 
:file is updated to prevent introduction of erroneous data. An erroneous transac­
tion will be suspended by the computer until it is eorrected. 

The Provider Master File may also be the repository for current information 
on the rates chargecI by both institutional and individual provid,ers of service. 
;£nstitutional rates are brought up-to-date whenever an audit or settlement 
with a particular pre,videl' indicates a need :for such action. However, "usual 
.and customary" charge ranges that are "reasonable" which apply to more than 
a Single provider are not handled by this subsystem but, rather, by the Ref­
erence File Subsystem (described later) . 
fl'7£e claims proae8sing 8ubsV8tem 
~he Olaims Processing Subsystem has flve major functions. 

To ensnre that all claims and all transactions related to claims arc put 
lllto tbe system accurately ancI as soon as possible. 

To establish strict system controls so that all transactions are processed 
completely-and promptly-and that aU claim discrepancies are resolved 
quicltly. 

To verify the eligibility of both the recipient and the provider and the 
validity of the information submitted in the claim. 

---~-- -- ------
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To ensure that correct and timely payment is made to provider. 
~'o create a computer file of adjudicated claims that will support surveil­

lance anel utilization review anel management reporting. 
'Every prOvider, after he has provided service to a recIpient, submits bis 

request for payment to the State agency, or to tbe contractor serving as fiscal 
agent for that agency. These Dequests for payment are made through a claims 
document or an equivalent form that can be read by a machine. When the 
agency receives a claims document, it assigns it a control number, microfilms 
it (if volume of claims warrants), screens it for suitabiltty for macbine proc­
essing anel converts it to a machine-reaelable format if that is acceptable. 

Each claim put into the computer system then goes througb a series of vali­
dation steps. ~'hese include editing the claim data, verifying that the provider 
was authorized to provide the service and was eligible when the service wus 
provided, verifying that the recipient was eligible at that time, checldng for 
the possibility that a thirel party might be liable to pay for the service in 
question, and assuring that the claim neither duplicates nor conflicts with 11 
previously processed claim. 

If a claim fails to pass any step in the series, it is suspended by the com­
puter to await corrective action. 

Computer-prepared listings of. exception's and microfilm fileS of source docu­
ments are made available to claims correction clerlts and medical review 
workers. The. worlter notes the corrective action to be tak.en directly on the 
computer listings and then enters corrections in tbe system .. A claim that has 
been suspended i's thus released from suspense and sent bacl, through the vali­
dation steps. 

Clnims that pass through the validation PrOcess are accumulated until the 
next payment cycle, at which time payments amI supporting documents are 
produced-and historical records 'gen,erated~for use by the Surveillance and 
Utilization ~eview Subsystem and the Management and Administrative Re-
portillg Subsystem. : , 

The Claims Processing Subsystem also performs a number 'of other func­
tions. For one, it will answer questions submitted about claim and recipient 
status. It will also generate statements of services received by all recipients 
or by a selected sample of recipients. 
The refer<;nce file subsystem 

The Reference File Subsystem has three principal functiollll. It can update 
,various reference files used in claims processing. It provides information about 
·the usual. and customary changes of practitioners, and generates a variety ot 
listing of suspended claims. 

AU J:equestsfor listings derived from changes in the computer .tiles of medical 
proceaures, the drug formulary, or medical diagnoses are processed through this 
subsystem. AU additions, deletions, and other changes in these fiXes are subject 
to error-detection editing. If an error appears, files cannot be u'pdated. 

This subsystem also provide's the data used for periodic analpsis of provider 
charges. On the basis of these analyses the reasonable and customary charge 
file is updated. Reasonable charge listings are organized by area and by in­
dividual.practitioner. 

Ge~leration of reports based on tbe data contained in the file of suspended 
claims is the subsystem's final major fnnction. Among reports that may be gen­
erated are a list of all claims being held in suspense, a list of claims suspended 
for anyone specific error, a list of suspended claims made by a given provIder, 
and so forth. 

These four subsystems are direct operations subsystems, because they cleal 
mainly with tbe business of keeping the program operating in accordance with 
its rules. The two remaining subsystems provide administrators with informa­
tion about problems and progress. 
The SlwveUZance ana ttUUzation review s!tbsystem (SUR) 

'.rhe Surveillance and Utilization Review Subsystem (SUR) has three main 
function's. 

To develop a comprel.1ensive statistical profile of health-care of delivery 
patterns and utilization. 

To identify instances of suspected fraud Ill' abuse of program by individ­
ual recipients, providers, aud service organizations. 
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To provide information that could indicate potential defects in the level 
of care or the quality of 'service provided. 

The subsystem's mllin source of information is the data coming out of the 
Olaims Processing Subsystem's file of adjudicated claims. The master files frolU 
the Provider and Recipient Subsystems supply certain demographic and identi-
fication data on individual providers and r,ecipfents. . 
. Within the subsystem all providers and recipients are classified in homo­
geneous groups according to characteristics. A statistical profile is then de­
yelopfld for each group and for each individual participant. The profiles of 
~ndividuals are tb,en matched against the profile of the group to which they 
belOljg-and any individual profile that is markedly different from the profile 
,for its group it pulled out for I·eview. Any provid,er or patient whose profile is 
,pulled from tae pack 1's investigated to detel'mine whether misutiUzation is 
·:responsible for the difference. Corrective action can then be taken to correct 
;program abuse. . 

The subsystem computer carries out all operations necessary to identify ex· 
"ception" to the norms. :Ouring the follow-up iuvestigation, the computer pro-
vides access to all claims substantiating data. The administrator using the sys­

-tem can select and print only data that are of potential value in determining 
'·whether the program has been abused. 
"The management antZ ailministra.tive reporting sll'bsvste/1~ (MARS) 

The Management and Administrative Reporting Subsystem (MARS has 
~seven principal functions. 

To furnish the State agency with information to support management 
4'eview, evaluation, and decision-making. 
. ~oprovide management with the financial information necesSary to con­
'duct proper fiscal planning and exercise proper control. 

To provide IDanagement ,'lith information needed to help in developing 
improved policy and regulations. 

To monitor claims procll'Ssing operations, including the status of provider 
payments .. 

To analyze provider performance wi~h regard to the extent and adequacy 
of participation in the program. 

To analyze recip.tent participation by the nature and extent of services 
. rend,ered. .. . , 

To provide the data necessary to support Federal reporting requirements. 
The information in the reports generated by this subsystem is derived mostly 

from tbe data collected in the Recipient, Provider and Olaims Procll'Ssing Sub­
systems; Key data are routinely extracted from the computer files in these 
subsystems and consolidated with manual input data outside the system into 
summary history files. All information produced directly by the Management 
and Administrative Reporting Subsystem comes from information maintained 
-in these summary history files. 

The reports produced by this subsystem are designed to 'satisfy the need for 
information in four areas-administration, operations, provider relations and 
recipient relations. When generated for top management, the reports can dis­
play Il minimum of detail arid include only the summary evaluation and analy­
sis required. 
, Reports from the other subsystems may include· more detail depending oli 
the level of management for which they are intended .. 
,JJ'e(leraZ funiling for MMIS 

The 1972 Amendments to the Social Security l~ct furnished an additional 
'incentiv,e to .States wishing to improve administration of the Medicaid program. 
Section 235 covering payment to States under Medicaid for installation and 
operation of claims proceSSing and information retrieval systems provides for 
payments to include an amount equal to: 

(a) 90 percent Federal matching for design, development, and installation 
of mechanized claims processing and information retrieval systems for more 
efficient, economical, and, effective administration of the program. (These sys­
tems must be compatible with those utilized in administration of Title 
XVIII). . 

(b) 75 percent )j'ederal matching for sy'stems operations whether such sys­
tems are operated directly by the State or by another person under a contract 
~vith the State. 

(These systems must include provision for prompt written notice to each 
recipient who is furnished servIces). 
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Previously such' administrative costs had 'been matched at· a 50% rate. 
MSA Program Regulation Guide-31 was issued in.June 1974. It contained 

the criteria for determining Federal financial participation in State payments 
for mechanized systems. Experience in working with this Guide and with the 
States through the many difficult phases of systems development and imple­
mentation has uncovered a number of areas which require greatel.' flexibility in 
general, 'more clarity and definiteness in certain processes and. greater scope of 
coverage. A modified Guide is presently in writing and will be issued in the 
Ileal' future. This is structured to provide States with more freedom in meet­
ing the objectives of the system, provide a basis for considering incremental 
s~'stem certification, and to permit ,a wider rang.e of option in sy'stems develop­
ment for emerging new areas of expansion. 

Eleven States presently have certified systems in operation with an addi­
tional number of States in various phases of systems, planning and 
development. 

We are anxiot1S to have all of the States expedite these developments and 
worl;: toward operational implementation of these systems to gain manage­
!Illent control of the Medicaid Program at the earliest possible time. 
Benefits that can aoorue to H'fafes through propel' and effeotive ollOration of 

the :M:MIS 
A.. More Effective Meclio(ltl<Z Management 

1. Genoral Benefit-The SRS MMIS Program gives a State increased operat­
ing capability to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of its Medicaid man­
agement controls. These controls are critical to a State's ability to effectively 
rei;,'ulate the cost, quantity, quality, level, and access to the medical care and 
services authorized under a State's Medical Nssistance Plan. 

:2. Cost Oont'l'ol Benefits-Listed below are some examples of the various 
kinds of cost controls that can be obtain.ed by a State MeCicaid Program 
through an nuns: 

(a) nIinimum Comments: 'file System assures payment by the State of the 
minimum fee appropriate for specific medical care and services. This includes 
making calculations for determining "reasonable" charges or "prevailing fees" 
to be paid to physicians, or calculations of the maximum allowable cost 
(MAC) or estimated acquisition cost (EAC) for drugs combined with a dis­
pensing fee to put limits on the price paid for prescriptions. 

(b) Unnecessary Utilization: '.rhe System also identifies ranges of service 
receivecl by recipients which may be duplicative or unnecessary, or which may 
indicate excessive utilization by certain providers and/or recipients; .e.g., ex­
cessive ordering of costly injections, drugs, lab studies, and inpatient care 
facilities. This is accomplished by incorporating professional judgment of 
peers into computerized review criteria. 
. (c) Eligibility and Benefit Verifications: The M~IIS also kicks out disal­
lowances for ineligible recipients, providers, or services not covered under the 
State's Medicaid program. In this regard, one State reported the built-in 
editing capabilities of its Mi\US resulted in a program savings of 2.27 percent 
of total program costs due to a systematic reduction or the disallowance of 
improper provid,er claims. This was a reduction of more than a $1,000,000 
annual savings to the Meclicaid program. Other States have reported similar 
sewings resulting from the built-in edit capabilities of the MMIS. So far, 
these States have reported program savings amounting to many millions 
of dollars anntllllly. The F/ A 'savings from Providers alone has been esti­
mated conservatively to run about $750,000,000 per year. MMIS will provide all 
necel>sary information and management controls to handle this problem. 

(d) Alternative Care: The System also tells the State Medicaid Director 
where lower cost alternatives can be utilized without lowering the quality of 
care, This includes nursing home care versus hospital; home health care 
versus institutional care; inappropriate, duplicative, contra-indicated, and ex­
cessiYe drugs; and duplicate billings for the same services. 

(e) Third Party Liability: Automatic identification of third party liability. 
The MMIS offers a State the capability to identify, on an individual basis, a 
third party's liability .for payment for reripient care. After the installation 
of the MMIS claims processing subsystel11s, one State reported an annual 
increase of eight (8) peroent in the identification of third party coverage. This 
resulted in an annual cost savi'ngs of four (4) million dollars to that particular 
State. 
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(f). Cost Avoidance: There can al'so be marked overall program savings 
through "COSt avoidance." This is what happens when p~oviders no longer file 
potentially fraudulent or marginal claims as a result of it becoming known 
that specific areas of over-utilization are being identified by computer and 
the provider held financially accountable. One source, a former State Medicaid 
Oommissioner, claims that "for eve~y dollar returned to the State Treasury 
\l'S a' result of direct claims payment controls, there is an additional two to 
three dollar bonus in cost avoidance when providers become aware of the de­
gree to which oversight is being exercised by the State's Medicnl Assistance 
Unit." He cautions, however, that the end of nine months a State agency 
·should always think of starting over and again review all potential program 
abusers just to keep the lid on the program. 

(g) Adminisbrative Cost. Savings: Several States operating under the old de­
centralized county operated concept of administration have realized a marked 
administrative cost savings through State-wide centralization of their Medicaid 
administration. This is rE'quired. to giv:e State-wide implementation of Ml\US 
"economies of scalec" Oile State reported an annual savings of $2,000,000 in 
administrative costs alone which resulted from being required to centralize 
the,ir Medicaid program to implement Ml\US eflici,ently. When one considers 
the manner in which administrative support for :M:ec1icaid is multiplied from 
county to county because of the high degree of autonomy that exists at the 
various State and local area's, one can also visualize the extended variety in 
types of organizations, equipment utilizations, approaches. and d,egrees of 
sophistication-all very costly, in terms of the type of duplications the MMIS 
eUmtnates. 

3. Benefit8 from Fil1Jing ResponsibUitt! for DecrisiOll-B and Aotion8.-The 
lUl\HS provides the Director of the I.·Hate's l\fedical Assil'ltance Unit and the 
Agency Head with a complete set of summary management reports on a timely 
and rBgulilt basis. These snmmary reports, in turn, are supported by detailed 
reports which identify specific problem areas, e.g., budget, administrative, op­
'erations, provider relations, recipient prob1ems, etc. But to be effective, these 
reports require expanded Medical Assistance 'staff to review them, malte de­
'cisions, and take action. AfDer an MMIS ilas been in operation only a short 
time a program administrator is better able to understand the program in 
-terms of having reliable data. By exerting specific program controls over 
program utilization, the budget, fiscal management, etc., a State Director can 
xeallocate scarce program resources and evaluate the ben.efits provided from 
these resources to various recipient and categorical groups. He can direct 
rational policy changes based on objective analysis of the indicators. This im­
proves his span of control, and he can readily see the effects of policy changes 
illustraterl in hard numerical data. To get maximum oe:'Iectiveness, out of the 
MMIS, of course, as adequate State staff is required to follow-up misuti1iza­
tion, over-utilization, fraud, and abuse. Needless to say, tllli8 ,is where 90% of 
·the State8 faiZ ta'!oZlotv throuoh. 

4. Pcnefits f1'om ].fMIS FLel/JibiZitll.-The system is fiexibl,e in establishing 
new cfmbinations of utilization controls. In a number of States the MMIS 
includes additional approaches to utilization review and control. Some of these 
include: (a) concurrent review of hospital admission and review of continued 
stay plans; (b) prepayment review of phYSician ambulatory car,e; (c) medi­
cal review and periodic inspections of long-term care patients and facilities; and 
(d) the monitoring of Professional Standards Review Organizations (PSRO's). 

One of the MMIS's outstanding opemting characteristics i's the ability to 
handle ever changing program and fiscal demands as well as new State and 
Federal requirements. A few recent examples include: 

(a) Installation of the Maximum Allowable Cost (MAC) and Estimated 
Allowable Cost (EAC) for drugs. 

(b) Developing profile data for SUR and third party liability reports re­
vealing indicators of possible fraud and abuse. 

(c) Compliance information for utilization review and utilization control. 
(d) Identification and tracking of EPSDT recipients for informing, arrang­

ing and follow-up. 
(e) Consolidation of cost accounting requirements for long-term care reim­

bursement with the assessment of the quality and quantity of care provid,ed. 
(f) Production of data for PSRO'S for quality assurance studies. 
(g) Production of vario~ts configurations of 'sample data. in response to 

research and demonstration stUdies. 

L..._~ _____________________________ -- ---
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(h) Prompt production of i'Jpecial one-time rellorts on demand through the­
use of computerized report writers. 

6. Bone/Us 'i1~ Operationa~ Eltllaienoy.-The MMIS pays claims taster. One 
State previously took up to nine months to pay haspital claims; its MMIS· 
now pays such claims in twenty-seven days. Other States with three to six 
to twelve months' delays have experienced new payment cycles of twelve to­
eighteen days for all types of claims. Some routine claims ('such as nursing 
home care and drugs) can be paid in less than ten days. 

State submittals of Advanced Planning Documents for impLementation ot 
the MMIS refiect a high degree of expected projected savings-both program 
and llc1minlstrative, but mostly program. It will be some months yet before 
hard dollar savings data can be collected from the States Witll operating 
MlVIIS's. 

However, a study 1 conducte(l by a private firm under contract to SRS con­
cluded that the MMIS can effectively initiate a totaZ progrUiln reourrvng soo£ng8' 
on the order of approximately 10-14 percent. 

B. MMl8 Improvoment in the QuaUty ana Aool]ss to Oat'e 
A well-staffed MMIS can ex,ercise a direct, llositive influence on the im­

provement of Medicaid administratior.. Let's discU'ss a few techniques to show 
how this applies. 

1. Qlwlity OontrlO~.-The MMIS quality control effort is designed to assure 
that Medicaid payments are made onZy for the patients' medical needs, and 
then only for eligible persons. The MMIS contains subsystems designed to 
accomplish this function in an automated, efficient, cost-eff.ective, and timely 
manner. To illustrate: 

(a) The MMIS contains all necessary data concerning eligible Medicaid: 
recipients as well as providing contro}s on all additions, changes, and dele­
tions to the State eligibility file. It also insures' integrity of M,edicaid eligi­
bility records through sel.ective edits for completeness and accuracy of the 
d~n~~~& . 

(b) The MlVUS captures all recipient data necessary for review of the 
utilization of services, claims, payment and reporting functions. This includes 
medical reviews of aU patients over the age of 21 in long-term care facilities; 
and identification, screenIng, and evaluation of all certified recipients under 
age 21 for need, for care. 

(c) It contains detailed provider and instItutional profiles in formats per­
mitting selective identification of care and treatment patterns that are not 
within peer tolerance and recommendations; and 

(d) It provides capability to a State's Medical Assistance Unit to make 
judgments relating to the d,egree rational drug therapy is being provided 
recipients. 

Consequently, States with a fully staffed und properly functioning MMIS 
should have few adverse Quality Control Findings. 

2. Elar~y ana Periodio 8m'00ntinu, Diagnosis ana Treatment (ElP8DT).-The 
lYIMIS module is designed to permit the State agency to reach out systemat­
ically to Medicaid eligibles under 21 years of age and identifies recipients 
with treatable health probiems before they become serious, disabling, or too 
expensive to handle on a routine basis. To assist Medicaid administration of 
thi's effort, a separate MMIS module for EPSDT is being developed which 
also has the capacity to stand alone. This module supplies information on the 
population served, expenditures required, as well as a diagnosis and treatment 
processes. This module i's also an important tool in id'entifying quality of care 
provided and estimating the need for futUre care in terms of cost. 

S. Ut·ilization Oontrols.-The MMIS, through its Surveillance and Utiliza­
tion Control, (SUR) Subsystem, does a computerized review of all medical 
care and services purchased. This pel"lllits the State's Medical Assistance Unit 
to develop and review recipient utilization prOfiles, provider services prOfiles, 
and peer approv,ed exceptions criteria. This consists of a computerized identi­
fication of those situations requiring actions by the State Medical Assistance 
Unit to rectify misutilization practices of recipients, providers, and institu­
tions. The MMIS SUR. Subsystem: 

(a) Identifies providers and recipients whose activity is not within the 
peer approved normal range of experience and treatment and automatically 
produce's summary information reports about them. 

1 Bnscom Assoclntes 1973. 
70-806-77--1~ 
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(b) Covers all categories of medical care and services (physicians, dentists, 
pharmacIes, hospitals, etc.) and all classes of recipients (AFDC, etc.). 

(c) Compares patterns of. provider practice and recipient utilization. The 
SUR is an extremely flexible and powerful management tool for State Medi­
caid administrators. It helps identify patterns of inappropriate care and serv­
ices. It produces both quantitative and qualitative reports on patterns of 
medical services purchased by Medicaid. . 

(d) It shows in 'substantial detail, actual M,edicaid experience including 
nonus, frequency distributions, and comparisons of time periods. This permits 
systematic and objective surveillance of the program. In addition to identifying 
situations which depart from the norms, it provides detailed information nec­
,essary to establish whether the exceptional situations found can be jusified as 
medicully necessary. . 

The PSRO activity haS" added a new dimension to the MMIS effectiveness. 
To illustrate, described below are several of the ralationships that have been 
·established to insure quality of care of Medicaid recipients: 

(a) For inpatient hospital care where PSRO's must rely heavily on in-house 
utilization review committee activities, the SUR reports can make a major 
·contribution to successful PSRO actions. They provide a sonnd statistical 
basis for establishing State and program specifiC utilization norms and criteria 
.us well as facilitating comparisons among hospitals. In general, they provide 
the PS:!.;) with an objective tool with Which to measure its effectiveness. 

eb) When a PSRO is concerned with other categories of care, SUR reports­
with detailed identification of instances of "exceptional" utilization, can be 
l)resented to staff for analysis, further investigation, and corrective or remedial 
.actions as necessary. 

(c) Should a PSRO prefer to go into It prepayment review, the "Model 
Treatment" SUR module can be added to the claims processing J;iubsystem. 
When that is done, post-payment SUR l'eporrs can be used to estalllish norms 
and measu])e the effectiveness of the "Model Treatment Plan" approach to 
utilization review. 

O. IdclLtijicati01t of P08~ole Fraud an<L A.bu8e 
. In '." 'l areas of possible Fraud and Abuse the MMIS SUR provides the best 
mett .... : ~ detection when backed up by adequate numbers of personnel in the 
Medical Assistance Unit. 

Assuming that prompt, accurate, and detaUed claims processing has taken 
place, the SUR's primary objective is the organization (If this claims (lata into 
J;iummary reports on provider and recipient profiles. These reports give the 
'State agency a comprehensive and orderly way of collecting, processing, and 
c:s:amlning iUformation, thus generating a very precise audit tr.ail. This 
guarantees pnbHc accollutability of the taxpayers' monies by showing exactly 
who gets what services j when and Why they were rendered or receiv·ed j 
where and by whOm perfo.rmed; and their cost, Professional medical and tech­
nical review of timely dmtn reports by the Medical Assistance Unit of the 
State agency (and subsequ,ently the Federal Government) permits the exercise 
of reasonable coutrol over a State's Medicaid program. 

When properly utilized, It comprehensive M~nS can assist a State in over­
coming serious and costly deficiencies in its administration, operation, ancl 
supervision of Medicaid Benefits. The Fraud and Abuse modules of tlle SUR 
'reporting subsystem of the Ml\HS gives a State an effective tool to determine 
whether services were or Wlere not necessary, or ev£!n provided. It will :dso 
'assist in controlling recipient abuse. Careful analysis of the reports aata al­
lows the agency staff of the l\Iedical Assistance Unit to initiate contact with 
providers and recipients for additional data as necessary. The state can estab­
lis11 und maintain methods fl.lld criteria for identifying situations in which a 
qnestion of fraud or abuse-mny exist. In addition, it can establish a basis for 
verifying with recipients whether services billed by providers were actually 
received. 

The State Agency Medicnl Assistance Unit can use the basic SUR reports 
to make judgments about the quantitative and quallta.tive adequacy of medi­
cuI and r()meUial care antI serv1<:es provlded. It can identify instances of error 
'or ullegell fraud. It can nlso assist in the short and long-range planning and 
evaluation. of program. ell'ectiveness. Accomplisbment of tbese objectives can 
he performed with u minimum level of clerical effort and with a maximum 
lev~l of flc:tibility with respect to manugement objectives. 

I . _~~_~ __ ~~ __ ~ __ ~_~ ~ ___ ~~ __ _ 

,. 
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D. Ea:pcdiling Legislative Decisions 
One of the most frequent and frustrating problellls faced by a Gov,ernor'i! 

Office is the inability of the Single ,State Agency for Medicaid to supply ac­
curate and valid information relating to experience and forecasting of Medi­
caid expenditur~s to concerned Legislative committees. 

Depending on the day of the month, an MMIS Data Base Management 
Application capability gives a Governor ,hundreds of ,.ombinations of data re-
ports within six to twenty-four hours. , 

With the, ability, to get fast accurate information to Legislative Commit­
tees, the chances' of obtaining favorable consideration by these Corumittees are 
increased immeasurably., Oonsidering the size and impact of the Medicaid 
Progrl!m on a State Gov,ernor's Office, anything that makes the job ,easier' is 
.a distinct benefit. 

E. Rel)otting Benefits Dlle to MMIS 
'l'he anlll!al Federal reporting reguirements for Medicai,d aFe unique among 

social welfare programs. They call for extensive demographic and utilization 
(lata to be aggregated and submitted in a format that allows quick and easy 
accessibility without costly intermediate processing or manipulation. For years, 
States have struggled with the requirement, usually attempting to produce the 
data as an afterthought, thus 'spending considerable time, money, and effort ill 
attempts to unduplicate disorganized files and claims tapes. 

The inclusion of one new service in a r,eport will usually trigger whole new 
computer programs. This has occurred in more than one State where instruc­
tions have been misinterpreted and questionable reporting emerges. Sampling 
is used in large State programs and often States are not aware of sampling 
errors until long after the data have been collected and compared to known 
quvntities. Often, it is too late to correct deficiencies. 

One of MMIS, most tangible benefits is the reporting capability it brings to 
bear through the Management and Administrative Reporting Subsystems. The 
system easily provides total universe counts that meet the Federal require­
ments, and thus the data are not subject to sampling variability and misinter­
pretation of instructions, because of uniformity of definitions prevail through­
out all MMIS programs. 

Larg,er MMIS States l\uch as Michigan and Ohio are able to meet reporting 
requirements on the universe of recipients, claims and services, as well as 
smaller l\Il\US States such as Arkansas and New Mexico. Federal reporting 
requirements without Ml\IIS have become impossible to meet for some of 
the larger States such as Massachusetts, Pennsylvania, and New York. As 
their programs have expanded, their systems have not been able to meet the 
challenge. 

An overall State ability to generate the Federal data ill a timely and ac­
curate fashion through Ml\IIS facilitates f,eedback, so that states will have 
the capability to malte program comparisons with their peers. MMIS r2ports 
provide powerful tools for budgeting, forecasting, management, research, leg­
islation and planning. The monthly and quarterly data collected at the Fed­
eral level provides input into the Medical component of the CPI and the annual 
data is used in conjunction with the Medicare program (Title XVII). The 
Federally required Medicaid reports are being studied as the prototype for 
National Health Insurance reporting requirements. Therefore, the MMIS 
Reporting capability becomes more and more important to State Health De­
partments and HEW as a tool for standardization of National Health Statis­
tical Reports. 

li'. Efficient use ot State Agency Medical PersomwZ 
Control of the Medicaid Program depends on effective management. The 

l\l~US provides the mechanical tools by which the Medicaid Program can be 
lllanaged. But only the tools. It does not include the Medicaid manpower and 
the skills needed to rual,e maximum use of these tools. 

The manpower together with the Medical Care Admini'stration skills must 
come from the State's Medical Assistance Unit. With an Ml\US, a single agency 
must plan for tl\'e review of repo,,·ts and the taking of action revealed by said 
reports. In general, this crcates a favorable environment for making maximum 
use of scarce and expensive profeSSional medical manpower. 

Summing up 
. The information presented in thi$ paper is intended to promote understand­
ing of l\!i\US among non-specialist officials and the public concerned with 
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strengthening State agency Medicaid management. Consultation and technical: 
assistance ill regard to all pha'ses pf the MMI~ are available from the Office, 
of InfoI\ll1atlonSystems, Socin,l lUld Rehabilitation Service, Department {}f 
Health, :Fddu,cation, and Welfare, 330 C. Street, S.W., Washington, D .. C. 20201, 

In suulmary, the list that follows' highlights the considerations that were-
emphasi!~ed in designing the MMIS. 

Improved service to the eligible needy. 
Progrum accountability. 
An optimum degr.ee of automation . 
.A. modular approach to make the 'system more adaptable and transferable. 
;marly establishment of control over all transactions. 
Provision for furnishing complete audit trails for all transactions, 
Flexibility to meet changing requirements and innovations in the delivery of' 

health care services. 
Flexibility to meet the n.eeds of States of all 'sizes, project styles and' 

organization!!, 
Cap/lbility to implement the system within reasonable time limits. 

ENCLOSURE !I.-STATUS OF CONTRACTS REGULATED BY 45 CFR 250.90 

State 

Arl zona' ••••••••••••••••••••••••••• 
Arkansas ......................... __ • 
California •••••••••••••••••• _ •••• _ •• 

~;U;lt::::::::::::::::::::::::::: 
1f:~fSc\y:~:::::::::::::::::::::::: 
Maine. _ •••••••••••••••••••••••• __ • 

~~~Iii~~:::::::::::::::::::::::::: 
Montana. ______ • __ ••••••••••••••••• 
New Hampshlre •• __ ••••••••••••••••• 
/lew Mexlco ••• _ ••••• _ ••••••••• _ •••• 
Ohlo_ •••••• _ -' ••• __ •••• _ •••• "' _ ••• _. 

Contract. 
amounts Development contractors 

$544,747 
476,000 

(I) 
407,000 

(2) 
987,700 

The Computer Co., FMS Management Servlr.es, Inc. (sub.). 
He~lth Applications Systems. 
Blue Cross/Blue Shield, Electronic Data Systems (sub.). 
Delphi. Inc. . 
Blue Cross/Bluo Shield. 
Blue Cross/Blue S/Jield, Consultec, Inc. (sub.). 
Consultee, Inc. 
Health Applications Systems. 0 

FMS Management Services, Inc. 
Consuilec, Inc" Emory University. 
Operations Research, Inc. . 
Dikewood Corp. 
Delphi/Keare Associates. 
Dikewood Corp. 
Emory University, 

1, 069, 800 
111,548 
299,800 
251,798 
475, 000 
328 250 
509:.909 
603,000 
108,113 
594,464 

Utah •••••••••••••••••• _ ••••••••• ". 389,934 
WestVirglnla. __ • __ •••• _ ••••••••• _.. 460,270 

Consultec, Inc. 
Consutlac, Inc. 
FMS ManagementServices Inc. 
Electronic Data Systems. Idaho ............ _ ••••••• __ ......... 4 1,875, 000 

Washlngton •• _ •••• _._ ••••••••••••• _.6 14, 490, 000 00. 

1 No Federal funding under 92-603 being provided since California has declined to Issue "Explanation of Benefits." 
• System certified. Claim for higher level funding not yet SUbmitted • 
• Per month starting July 1, 1973. 
I For 30 mo: Idaho has selected Electronic Data Systems as the Idaho MMIS contractor. SRS has not yet received officiall 

notice of this selection or a request for approval by the State. Upon receipt of the rCGommendation from the Regional 
Commlsslonsr SRS will review and evaluate the State's selection and request for app.ro\lal. 

I for 5 yr~ Washington will submit an am6ndmcnt to the Wash!r,gton/EOS contracl 10i review by SRS •. 

Systems Developeit bv State Personne~ 
fi1tate liJ sthnateit cost 
O~la~oDla _____________________________________________________ $ 793,500 

Louisiana __ --------------------------------------------------- 430,350 Michigan'" ____________________________________________________ 1,200,000-
Illinois * .... _____________________________________________________ 1, 650, 000 
Missouri _____________________________________________________ , 1,230,500' 
~ebraska _____________________________________________________ 1,557,095· 

·S/UR sub-system developed under contract wltb Consultec, Inc. 1;or $251.7!l8. 
"S/UR ~ub-system developed under contract witb Consultec. Inc. for $100,000. 

RELATED CONTRACTS 
State: Rcma~k. 

New Mexico~ ___________ Hns It certified MMIS. Has submitted an APD· 
to redevelop the system. This action has been 
l'eferred to General Counsel to determine 
legality of 90% funding for re-write of system. 

Texas ______ ~ ___________ Has a certified MMIS. Is contemplating a. 
new fiscal agent insuring arrangement with 

. EDS, Inc. Submitted to Regional Office for 
approval-no decision rendered to date. 

Tennessee ______________ In process of evaluating RFP for fiscal agent •. 

• 
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45 CFil 249.82 CONTRACTS 

State Contractor Estimated amount Term Date appropriated Type 

Alabama _________ EDS _______________________ • _______ $3)250,000 ••• _. ____ • _______________ • I yr ~SeDtember 1977). ___ • _____ ~. ___ August 1976_. ______ • ________ •• _____ Fiscal/agent. 
Florlda ___________ Paid prescriptions_. _________________ Aom. $230/i000 mo $31

1
°00,000 ________ I yr June 1977)_. ___________________ June 9,1976 ________________________ Prepaid insurance. 

North Carollna .. __ HAS _______________________________ $200~00010 0 estimateo _______________ July J 1976 to June 30, 1977 ______ • ___ Sept. 30, 1976. ____ • ___ ._. __ ••• _ ••••• Fiscal agent. 
ms. ___ . _______________ .. _________ $28iJH99,UOO.-. ____ • ________ • ________ 1 yr ( une 1977). ___ • ___ •• ___________ July 23, 1976 •••• __________ • _______ ._ Prepaid. ,.... 

South Carolina ___ Blue Cross/Blue Shield _______________ $1, 50.971 •• ___________________ •• ___ 3 yr June 1979 ______________________ June 30, 1976. ______________________ Fiscal agent. -l 
Mississippl. ______ Blue Cross/Blu~ Shield ••• __ • _________ $2,129,106 •• ___________________ • ____ Fiscal year 1976, 2 yr • _______________ July I, 1976 •.• ______________________ Do. <:,)1 

. $2,227,521.. ________________________ Fiscal year 1977. 
Texas_ _ __ __ ____ __ Blue Cross/Blue Shield ________ .. __ • _____________________ • ___________________ • __ __ ______ ____ __ __ __ __ __ ____ __ __ 1967 with extensions.____ ____ __ ______ Prepaid. 
Arllansas_____ __ __ Paid p reseri ptions (drugs) __________________________________ -____________ • _______________________________________ • -___________ c--------- ______ ____ Do. 
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FURTnER TESTIMONY OF HAROLD F. WIENBERG, A!3S5Ci..i.TE A.n:i-iINISTI'..A'l'oh PC-'1l, 
INFORMATION SYSTEMS, SOCIAr, "~ND REllABIL11'A1'iON ~'l!!IWICE, DEPART:r.IEN'r OF 
HEAJ11'H, EDUCATION, AND "'\VELFARE 

I appreciate the opportunity Senator Nuun and the other Members of the 
Sub-Committee extended to address more explicitly the full clrcumstauce~ 
surrounding some of. the comments and allegations made earlier today and to 
present my views of the major pOints so fundamentally important to effective 
anel proper management of the critical programs for which SRS is r,esponsible. 

I shall try to be succinct, however, I seek your indulgence in the event my 
interest in presenting the full context from which certain specific comments 
were drawn appears to be lengthy. Certain comments-for whatever ret\Son~ 
were clearly p\'esented out of context and the implications drawn are very 
misleading. I feel strongly the need for their clarification and, therefore, 
submit the following information for your consideration. 

Regarding 1;'. Cubbler-I am appalled at the information disclosed regard· 
ing his past lh •• ivities. My 'sincere belief and hope is that this is an isolated. 
case and should iu no way indict tve integrity, honesty, and dedication of the 
many other SRS employees. Upon r,efiection there are steps which I can ancI 
will take tmmediately to tighten up the control amI accountability of informa­
tion and the processing procedures by which our records, State::;' planning data 
and procurement review steps are handle(1. 

As mentioned in testimony 1\:11'. Cub bIer was a walking encyclopedia regard­
ing the field of health, care. He was extremely knowletlgeable of Medicaicl­
its interfaces with the programs-as well as the governing Federal/State 
regulations. In this regard he provided me with information and a viewpoint 
that I needed-one that was programatically amI operationally oriented amI 
not available from others in the Office of Information Systems-to understancl 
the background, clarify the needs and interests of the States and thereby 
properly assess the likely impact of variouS actions on the program. 

Du.e to his loquacious nature amI capacity for embellishing the facts-dis­
cussions frequently consumed greater amounts of time than I would normally 
allocate. 

On occasion he would stop in my office after five o'clock-when most of the 
other staff promptly depart-to lessen the likelihood of interruption. 

At no time, however, during my employment at SRS was he in a position 
to nor did he advise or influence me in any procurement matter whatsoev·er'. 

While testimony attests to his frequent amI extensive trl'vel prior to my 
arrival, by comparison to others Mr. Cubbler's Officially approved travel was 
very limited during the past year. Official trips to Texas did take place at the 
specific request of Commissioner Raymond W. Yowell. Letters of request and 
a report of the .Tuly trip nre submitted as l'xhibits. [See attachment 1.] 
Per,~o1tneZ and organization 

Upon my arrival in SRS, I found a completely disorganized and demorali7.ecl 
group of Federal employees. I could, in no way, have depended upon the in­
formation or issue statements originating within Office of Information Systems 
(OIS). The ,employees had essentially divided themselves into a number of 
differing and quarrelsome groups. Management of. employees was virtually 
nonexistent, and a number of employeeS had assumed, or bad beeu assigned, 
leadership roles in contravention of a .. :!ceptable management and personnel 
procedures. 

Good people, denied either meaningful work or access to the communications 
systems within the agency, hact begun to use their talents and abilities to 
attack what they viewed as management improprieties and excesses. That this 
effort was successful to some degl~ee suggests that these employees wer,e ac­
curate in their allegations. 

Congressional inqulries had begun, including requ,ests that GAO conduct 
stmlies on payments to conSUltants, aml personnel activities. 

The Civil Service Commission (C$O) had just completed a study of Per­
sonnel practices within SRS that l\'eored tbe administration of the agency, 
and in particular the improper practices in the Office of Information Systems. 

'. Personnel authority had been removed from SRS, by CSC, until the agency's 
personnel system and practices were corrected. 

Employees hacl joined the Union, had filed and won grievances under the 
Collective Bargaining' contract, based upon violations of the Oivil Service 
hiring and promotion Drocedures, and upon reprisal actions against employees. 
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Each organizational unit was operating independently of the others within 
OIS, and employees were operating on projects without direction, control, or 
communication from the Ollice of the Director. 

Employees were demoralized to the point that many employees were ac­
tiv,ely seeking other employment. The remainder were uncertain as to function, 
position, Or' duties. 

'1'hose employees who were worldng. were doing so with little direction, and 
considerable uncertainty about their continuing responsibilities. 

Most employees were operating without accurate position d·escriptions even 
though they had been employed in OIS for more than 2 years. 

The entire agency was undergoing a 100% cla'ssification review, ordered by 
the Civil Service Commission because of these practices, anel no one in OIS 
.was certain as to how to prop,erly proceed. As a consequence, many positions 
were being downgradeel, despite the real neeel for talented, highly qualified 
expertise requiring "market place" salaries considerably higher than would 
have been available if extensive elowngrading hael been accomplished. 

The OIS had not achievecl a desirable level of cr,edibility within SRS or 
the Legislative Branch, yet all recognizeel the neeel for the Systems leadership 
we migh~ proviele. 

Employees had been detailed, without compensation, to higher level positions 
tor as long as two years, but without proper authority or accountability as a 
consequence of their uncertain tenure status in those positions. 

In spite of the primary support roles, the communication and coorelination 
with the SRS Program Bureaus was in disarray and tendeel to be 
obstructionistic. 

The organization elements of OIS lJael operated quite autonomously for an 
extencl,eel perioel anel some openly anel strongly resented managerial Wrection 
anel guidance. 

In -view of this situation, anel without belaboring eletails unnecessarily for 
the committee, I should like to discuss my thinking and my approach to re­
solving the problems that faceel me with the unclerstanding that there woulel be 
no reorganization until the reclassification review was completed: 

IntervIews were conducted with key staff, including those persons currently 
holding supervisory and managerial responsibilities, the representatives of 
Local 41, and employees who seemed to have a soliel understancling of the 
situation. I eliel this to attempt to eliscover the reasons for the personnel 
sitnation, what hael led up to it, anel what shoulel be done to resolve this most 
sensitive area. To me, the employees of an organization such a's OIS are its 
most important resource. If employees are competent, skilled, and deelicatec1; 
then management has an effective means of getting the job done. If morale is 
high, and peripheral considerations (outside the work to be done) are of no 
great concel'll to employees, then the task of managing the organization be­
comes easier, and one can concentrate on the issues of critical hnportance to 
the agency. Employees who are secure, in the sense that they know manage­
ment will provide them with the means anel support necessary to do their job, 
are going ,to perform more effectively than in any other situation, anel they, toO', 
can concentrate on the agency"s issues, rather than their own. 

Having eleterminecl the bacl,grounel of the personnel problems, I then at· 
tempteel to institute changes in the operation of the agency. I met with SRS 
Personnel, anel workeel out a better understaneling of OIS Personnel needs 
with that office. I showeel PerSonnel what functions would be performeel, ancl 
tliscussed the needs of the orgal1iza tion in term's of the sldll levels and profes­
sional qualifications of the employees anel supervisors. This resulteel in a re­
casting of the position elescriptioll's for key positions at appropriate grade 
levels: 

Improper details were terminateel, but I recommended to Personnel that the 
maximum pbssible compensation be r,etroactively paid to employees who hod 
fiIleel the positions. At the same time, anel with the Aelministrator's concur­
rence, I began to appoint employees to the supervisory pOSitions for 60 to 120 
day details, giving temporary promotions to emplOyees for the term of the 
detuil. -

This was done so that, when jobs with promotional opportunity were posted, 
no employee woulel have an unfair competitiVoe edge in competing for the 
positions. 

I move(l to fiU vacancies wherever possible. Some positions at lower grade 
levels have been filled, but the supervisory anel managerial jobs have only 
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recently been classified (as a result of the 100% position classification re­
,quirement) and are still to be posted. I fully expect all of the presently vacant 
'Positions to be posted in the very near future. 

An "open-door" policy for all employees in the organi2lation was instituted­
an employee could bring any work-related problem, from space assignment to 
payor promotion, . to me, and I would try to resolve it within the agency's 
'tui.es and gnidelines. Many employees have taken me up l)ll this. 

Regular meetings were held with the Union, fleeldng mutually compatible 
resolut~ons to the Office's problems, and attempting to resolve complaints be­
'fore they became grievances. While these continue, th~J need has been greatly 
reduced. 

Office-wide staff meetings and briefingi:l were initiated to begin opening the 
communication channels that had previously been nonexistent. Presentations 
on existing projects are now open to all interested employees to assure that 
-they have the opportunity to find out what is going on. 

Functional liaison was established with the program b11l'eallS, to assure that 
our efforts and planning properly fulfilled the criterion of appropriate and full 
'service to those offices. 

Some poeople were reassigned to positions of equal grade and status, to make 
'better use of their sItills and knowledge. 

Efforts were begun, and are continuing, to bring together in a goocl working 
relationship those groups and indiviq,uals who had previously been antagonistic 
to each other. I have tried, with some success, to breaI, up the "cliques" within 
the office, and to give to the employees my sense of the mission of the agency, 
the goals Woe must all work toward to meet the needs of the poor and helpless, 
the contribution each can and must malte if we are to achieve these goals, 
and to impress on each member of my staff that they will receive fair and 
'impartial treatment in working for my office. 

Ths(> efforts are now shOwing positive returns. It is gratifying to see signifi­
Cflut cl][lUge ancl marked improvements in the attitudes and morale of all 
'but a foew of the employees. The final recruitment of managerial staff will 
'bring the necessary added strength and stability to the organization. 
Prol7ratl~ tlt<tnGl7ement 

A project control system was instituted in late 1975 which provides an im­
provecl means of program planning, priority setting, progrl3ss measurement, 
'and effective resource allocation. 

We centralized (from three separate locations reporting to difllerel1t individ­
uals) the budgeting and expenditure review and control function for bett.er 
-planning and accountability. 

(\. 1110re eqnitable agency budget allocation has been achieved and a good 
solid technical program has been initiated. Among the more important new 
-programs underway are: 

A. Design of an automated integrated eligibility system. 
B. System to automate the retrieval process crosschecking of applicable 

Federal Regulations and State Plans. 
C. Establishment of an Information System Resource Center to facilitate 

'exchange of information with and between States. 
D. Development of a Fraud and Abuse Detection module which can stand 

'alone or be integrated with the MMIS. 
E. Development of a much needed Medicaid Federal Reporting System which 

can !).e easily completed with an operating MIvIIS. (This is being accomplished 
with the support and assistance of the Medicaid Service Administration-~be 
-principal end user.) 

F. Continued development for an ]JPSDT (Early Periodic Screening Detec­
tion and Treatment) information module for MMIS. 

G. A complete review and evaluation of the NCSS (National Center for 
Social Statistics), its organization and functions, by a multi-disciplinary com­
mittee of ~ationally recognized experts. To insure objectivity in this effort I 
'obtained outside advice and counsel. 

Work is 'J.f(.:1erwI!Y te> strengthen the Information System Support in each 
of the ten ChI) Regional Offices. I must admit to a great deal of OIS staff 
resistance to the concept of strengthening and augmenting the Regional In­
'formation System Staff. There is considerable reluctance to define and dele­
",ate functional requirements and tllSks for which the Regional Staffs should 
'be responsible. 

... 
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A more functional organization is planneJ-one that will reduce the con­
siderable amount of bureaucratic overlap and diffusion of accountability that 
presently exists. 

The operational efficiency can be greatly improved by establishing more­
specific functional responsibilities and clearer lines of authority within OIS. 
Now that the position classification process has been completed I have begun 
work, which will involve Personnel, to best achieve this organizational' 
rearrang.emen t. 
MlIfIS empha8i8 

Upon assignment to SRS I 'soon recognized the obvious and vital need for" 
more efficient and effective administration of the Medicaid Program and the· 
fundamentally important role the management information system plays to­
ward achieving that goal. I became concerned with the slow rate of progress 
toward implementing MMIS upon reviewing the following facts: 

1. October 30, 19713-Section 235 of Public Law 92-603-authorizing increased' 
FFP to the State for development and implementation of MMIS. 

2. May 130, 1974-Effective date of 45 CFR 250.90 describing the FFP for' 
mechanized claims processing and information retrieval systems und,er P.L. 
92-603. 

3. June 10, 1974-Issuance of a Program Regulation Guide-MSA-PRG-31-
, interpreting 45 CFR 250.90. 

4. May 139, 1975-The Management Information System in New Mexico was' 
administratively approved for increased FFP (75%) by the SRS Administrator. 

5. Two lIea1'8 and 8even month8 after enactment of the law the first system­
New Mexico-was approved for 75% FFP. In August 1975 there was still' 
only this one State system approved. 

I immediately took the following actions: 
1. ASSigned the MMIS work highest priority in thi's office. 
2. Instituted a central control procedure for assignments and for trac~ing' 

correspondence and documentation. 
3. Directed subordinates to clean up the outdated backlog of approval' 

requests. 
4. Tightened control and regularly monitored progress of all relatecl projects. 
5. Reallocatecl r,esource'S to concentrate on the MMIS development and im­

plementation program. 
As a result of these and continued action during the year there are now­

Eleven States with approved systems. 
Nine more States scheduled for approval within the next six months. 
Six more States scheduled for approval within the six months thereafter." 

Oompetiti01l 
Regarcling competitive procurement practices I would like to make it clear 

that although somewhat new to DEElW ancl the civilian side 0', Federal Serv­
ice, I have previously spf'nt many years as a regular Air Force Officer man­
aging major research and dev,elopment programs and systems. Subsequent to­
that my approximately 13 years of industrial experience prior to returning to 
the Federal Service, involved continual contracting under the Armed Services 
Procurement Regulations. Thi'S background and continued work under these' 
well defined rules and regulations have trained me well in the practices, in­
tent, advantages and respect for the competitive process. 

Competitive procurement procedures witllin the Federal Government-as in 
any large organization-are directed toward obtaining the most eff.ective serv­
ices and equipment to fulfill a specific need r,t the lowest po'ssible cost. State's 
procurements for services and equipment under Section 235 of Public Law 
92-603 are to provide effective information systems anel hardware for more 
efficient management and control of the Medicaid Program. This enhanced' 
management capability should result in "more efficient, economical, and effec­
tive administration of the program." 

I have consistently insisted on the competitive process within my office. und' 
in dealings the States have with the private sector where FFP is involved. The 
requirement for such competitive procurement practice being followed is spe­
cifically expressed as a condition for FFP in 45 Oli'R 250.00. 

The significant steps ill the procmement process leading to contract approval' 
are reviewed first at the Regional Office and then forwarded to OIS with rec­
ommendations. In the OIS, principal responsibility for review of MMIS pro-· 
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posals resides in the Office of State Systems' Operations for procedural review 
and in the Division of Medicaid Systems, Office of Program Systems Develop­
ment, for technical and operational integrity of tIle system or hardware being 
procured. 

I have been stressing, aml intend to place even greater emphasis and at· 
tention on, our assessment of the evalua,tion ct'itel'ia proposed by the States­
their qualification specifics-relative to the requirements of the State and the 
problem to be solved-as well as the method of quantifying, 'and the value 
placed on, each of the evaluation elements. Proper application of skill at this 
paint should lessen the extent of subjectivity of most present evaluations. 
, One of my interests in this area of competition is to expand the industrial 
base from which we and the States solicit potential bidders. My experience in 
the Information Systems business activities of DOD and NASA suggests that we 
are working with only a very very small segment of the industry here at HEW. 
There is a very large body of exceptionally well-qualified large and small 
systems design, software, and peripheral hardware contractors that haye not 
,yet been alerted to our problems. 

Th~s talent and experience should be tapped and given an opportunity to 
,address our many problems. My concern, expressed repeatedly to my staff, is 
that we are limting ourselves to only It very small sample of the national 
l'eservoir of talent that is available, by placing too high a value on "Medicaid 
experience". Under such a criteria the first contractor "in"-good or bad-get 
stronger; and the later entrants find it increaSingly more difficult to qlmlify. 

FFP approvals for systems, services and hardware under Section 1903 (a) (3) 
'of the Social Security Act, as regulated through 45 CFR 250.90, are my respon­
sibility as the ~\ssociate Administrator for Information Systems. The Wash­
ington State program fits iato this categol·Y. 

FFP appromls for contracts with fiscal agents or prepaid insurance plans 
,based on Section 1902 (a) (4) of the Act and regulated through 45 CFR 249.82, 
are the responsibility of the various Regional Offices as delegated by the 
Administrator of SRS. The Texas progra,m for which EDS (Elcctronic Data 
Systems) was selected fits into this category. 

I have insisted' upon up]10lding the principle of contracting with the lowest 
hidder from the field of fully qualified-fully responsive bid(1ers based upon 
the oVE'ra11 evaluation of tlle reviewing committee for contracts 'authorized un­
der 45 CFR 250.90. 

A rccognition of high levels of competency in meeting the requirements of 
the RFP's scope of work is reflected in the weighting given by the States of 
the technical proposal, management approach, company experience and per­
formance, and the combined assessment of the companies' relative likelihood 
of meeting all of the StatE's expresRed needs. Price is frequently given a value 
of something less than one-half (500/0) of the total possible evaluation score­
ill Washington, for example, the state valued the cost proposed at 300/0 of the 
total possible evaluation score. I flnd it difficult to oppose this logic, since on 
frequent occasions the low bidder has also been rated the least able to do the 
job snccessfully as bid. (With schedule Slippages and cost overruns the low 
lJid alone may be more costly to the Federal/State Government. 

For example, among others, the Georgia contract with Delphi, referred to in 
'Carlier testimony is a case in point. The contract had major changes after the 
"award to the lowest bidder"-still the modified contract schedule for imple­
mentation has slipped by an additional 4.5 months and the contractor has 
'incurred a cost overrun approximately 35-400/0 of the adjusted hid price. 

This was precisely the cnse in Washington, where the State determined that 
the lowest bidder of the two finalists in their judgment would be unable to 
meet the required schedule dates. 1.'his schedule had been imposed by the State 
on the realiRtic hasis of major savings in prog-ram costs, and the need to have 
the system operational well in advance of the meeting of th,e State Legislature 
in early 1977. Considering those constraints, it appeared that the State agency 
had made a defensible selection. This was the expressed recommendation of 
(1) the Regional Commissioner who had his Regional representative participate 
ill all of the evaluation proceedings, and (2) each of the two National Bureau 
of Standards technical consultants who had arrived at their separate recom­
mendations independent of one anotller. Pertinent letters and documents are 
suhmitted for the record. [See attachment 2.] 

The Texas situation referred to in testimony was somewhat different. A 
brief statement on the structure of the Texas sysf"pm is probably in order, since 
the issue of "fragmentution" did come up relative to the Stute. 

• 
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II'he Texas Department of Public Welfare is the single State agency which 
,administers the Title XIX Medicaid program. As in other States, the adminis· 
tration of the program reflects the special needs and requirements specific to 
tIwt State. 

Tbe Texas operation of the Medicaid System is divided into two separate, 
llon-duplicative fUllctions. The State itself operates one portion, and GHSI, Inc . 
. (eommonly referred to as Blue CrossjBlue Shield of Dallas) operates another 
portion of the System. The two combine to make up the total State Medicaid 
llrogram. In FY-1976, program expenditures for Medicaid were approximately 
$600 million. The State administered system managed about $400 million ot 
fuis, while the remainder was contracted under a Health Insurance Agreement 
to GHS!. This firm provides payment for physician, hospital and certain other 
auxiliary services. 

TIle request for approval of the Texas mechanized system under 250.90 covers 
only the State operated portion-about 2/3 of the operational cost, and excludes 
the GHSI operation-about 1/3 of the total cost of fue State program. 

I might point out that to the best of my Imowledge nowhere in the law or 
the regulation does the word "fragmentation" appear. There is no specific bar 
to approving what I would rH'efer to call se11arable functional processes as single 
operational entities withi;; the law. I'm not even really sure what "fragmenta. 
tion" means. If a State submits a plan to provide more efficient management 
accountability and is performing effectively for significantly large specific 
medical program services, then in my discretionary jllc1ginent the potential 
for approving such a system for increased FFP under 45 CFR 250.90 is within 
the intent of Congress and the spirit of the law. 
'1'he law and ref]laation8 

l'he statements regarding "bending" 01' "circumventing" the law or regula· 
tions are an unfortunate misinterpretation of words which frankly I don't quite 
understand. 

No one has ever suggested to me (before this morning's testimony) that li,y 
interest in aggressively exploring all available possibilities to determine whether 
and how it might be possible to fulfill some obvious program needs and to plug 
some of the existing holes in the syStem for better overall management control 
was interpreted by anyonp. as a wish to violate or avoid the provisions of any 
law or the will of Congress. One would believe that anything so serious an(l 
so debilitating to the organization would have somehow been brol1gltt to my 
attention in the intervpning six-month period since the April 5 date on the 
"rpsearch report" by Mr. Copeland Reihl which I attach for your review. I 
consider the attached "report" [See attachment 3] hardly befitting the im· 
portance of the subject matter-particularly since it references only the section 
of the law which refers to the State Pllln requirements for the Medicaid 
'Program, and only impact on the MMIS IlS a program considerntion. 

In the testimony under discussion my concern was with oilr regulations, or 
Tather, our intel'pl'etntion (in fact) of Section 235 of pr, 92-603. This section­
which became Section 1903 (a) (3) of the Social Recurity Act-has as the key 
operating clause that 90/10 funding is available for the clcsi,fn, dcvelolJment, or 
in,~tallation of 8uch mechanizrd claims lJroccs8inf] 01' information t'ctrieval .syS· 
tems as thc Secrota1'y determine.s at'e liToely to lJ1'ovide more efficient, economicaZ, 
and effective aclmi1,ist1'ation 01 the plan • •. j and goes on to provide 75/25 fum}· 
ing for the operation of such systems. 

To me the Congressional intent. is clear that efforts should be directed toward 
those systems that will provide tho range of information necessary to e~tablish 
entitlement to servicE'S, accurately process tht~ claims ariSing from the provision 
of services,und provide the information to effectively monitor and control the 
E'xpenditures that arise from the provision of such medical services. 

The regulation eited deals only with the ADP funrtions for claims proce~sing, 
monitoring and control and a·S8/tmes that a properly functioning eligibility 

, ·fwsiem is in operation. The currently known error rates in eligibility determina· 
tion tell us very clearly that the present operating' eligibility process is woe­
fully inadequate and is costing the government billions of dollars annually. No 
provision exists in the current regulation or guide to estublish a proper eligi· 
hility system and yet my understanding of the law is that it might well allow 
for such a "front end" development "to provide more efficient, economical all(l 
e1Tective administration of the plan ... " With this in mind, I asked my staff 
to reyiew the law and the regulations to apPt'ise me of the potential for pro-
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posed rule changes to allow the expansion of the 90/10 funding to include the 
eligibility process consistent with the need ;for beUer management control. 

In conclusion it is (listurbing to me that, in the absence of clear qualifying 
interpretative statements of Congressional intent, a few staff members within 
tbe agency should presume that their personal, llarrow interpretation of the· 
law and regulation in the form or a detailed program guide should for all time· 
prevail witllout question and should forever taI,e on the cloak of tIle law. 

Particularly since in tllis instance the interpretation was based principally 
upon the limited perspective of individuals with somewhat similar experience· 
biased to computer center and programming operations-exclusive of the broader' 
systems deSign, development, test, implementation, and management back-· 
grounds which are so fundamental to the program, 

This position, almost defying change, is further perplexing since the guide· 
itself, dated May 20, 1974, specifies ·tlmt-and I paraphrase-SRS has deter­
mined that the Ml\US General System Design (6 volumes of specifications cov­
ering about two linear feet 'and dating back to late 197O-early 1971) satisfies· 
the requirement of .the law and will be used as its standard for evaluation­
While at the same time recognizing the limiting nature of the GSn and I quote: 

"At this writing there are known to be requirements in addition to or super­
seding those contained in the version of the MMIS-GSD now on file with the 
NTIS. These requirements which are listed by subsystem below and otllc'/' 
future requirements wm 1113 aclelea to the NTIS M1I1IS documenta.tion through 
updates to that documentation." 

A letter from Mr. Oharles Sylvester is submitted for further understanding. 
of this attitudinal problem. [See attachment 4.] 

[Attachment 1] 

STATE DEPARTMENT OF PunLIO WELFARE, 

Mr. HAROLD F. WIENBERG, 
Austin, Tem., ApriZ 23, 1976~ 

Associate AeZministratol' fol' I1I1m'maHon S'/1s(e11l8, Socia/. aneZ Rehabilitation­
Service, Department of Health, Erlltca.tion, ana Welfal'e, Washington, D.O. 

DEAR BUD: As a. follow-up to some recent conversations that we have hud, 
Commissioner Vowell, Dr. Gates, and I are requesting teclmical assistance 
from Mr. Charlie Cubbler of your immediute staff. We believe that he is the 
most qualified individual to provide 11S with this assistance. If you find this 
agreeable with you, Mr. Cubbler and I can worl, out the exact details. 

I would appreciate your advising the Regional Office in Dallas so that his. 
visit can be coordinated with them. 

Tban], you for your assistance. 
Sincerely, 

ROBERT NAKAMOTO, 
Deputy Oommissioner, Office of Planning ana Management S1/stems;. 

STATE DEPARTMENT OF PunLIO WELFARE, 

Mr. HAROLD F. WIENBERG, 
AIM tin, Tolt., JJ[a1/ 7, 1978: 

Assoaiate Aaministrator fOl' Intorma,tlon Systems, SocIal ana Reha,biZitation' 
Service, Department of Health, Eelucation, ane/. Welfare, Washington, D.O. 

DEAR BUD: This is an expression of appreciation in behalf of Commissioner 
Yowell, Dr. Gntes, Deputy Commissioner for 'Medical Programs, DPW staff, 
and mysel~ for yOUI' mal;:ing aV'ailable to us Mr. Cllarlie Cubbler, who provided 
us with technical assistwce on Title XIX ndministration. 

More specifically, Charlie looked at some uspeetc: of Federal matching re­
qUirements and a consultant's report concerning administration of certain ele­
ments of Title XIX. If necessary, I am sure he will provide you with a more 
detailed report of his visit here. 

Please pass 011 to Charlie our appreciation, and I would illso like to com. 
mend you on your quick response to our request. 

Hape to see you again sometime in the future. 
Sincercily, 

ROBERT NAKAMOTO, 
Deputv Oommissioner, Office at Planning ana Management S1/8tem8~ 
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STATE DEPARTMENT OF PURLIO WELFARE, 
Austin, TeaJ., September 7, 1975. 

Associ.ate A.dmini8tmtor tor I1ttol'mation Svstcms, Socia~ and Rehabilitation 
Service, Depa?·tment ot Health, Edl/cat'ion, and lVcltcwe, Wash'inoton, D.O. 

DEAR lIfR. WIENBERG: In reference to my earlier letter forwarded to Mr. 
Clarke, dated June 30, 1976, I am requesting further services of Mr. Charles A. 
Cub bIer of your office to review and comment on the proposed contract for pur· 
chased health services for a portion of Title XIX. 

Specifically, we will request his preliminary review on the general applica. 
bilitS of Federal laws and regulations consistent with the responsibility of 

+- concerned parties and the allocations of public funds. 

. ., 

I appreciate your continuing technical assistance to this agency. 
Yours truly, 

RAYMOND W. YOWELL. 

STATE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WELFARE, 
AU8t'in, Tex., June 30, 1975. 

::Mr. STUART H. CLARKE, 
.Reoiona.~ Director, 
.Department ot Health, Edltcation, and TVe~tare, 
j).caza,s, Toro. 

DEAR MR. CLARKE: The Texas Department of Public Welfare would appreci • 
.ate your good offer in requesting the Administrator of the Social and Rehabili. 
tation Service to mal,e available to us ,the assistance of Mr. Charles A. Cubbler 
.of the Office of Information Systems, SRS, Washington, D.C. to review Our 
'plans, specifications, and funding arrangements for the Texas Medicaid 
Program. 

Specifically, we have need for Mr. Cubbler's technical expertise in the infor· 
~mation management and contract speCification activities over the next few 
weeks in concert with his professional knowledge and experience of medical 
care administration. Mr. Cubbler's services are particularly advantageous to us 
'because of his practical experience in State/Federal functions gained while he 
was Commissioner for Medical Programs for the State of Pennsylvania and 
his current assignment with DHEW. 

The State is at critical stages in reviewing several aspects of the Title XIX 
Program. It is my sincere belief that Mr. Cubbler C{tn provide the kind. of 

·technical assistance which will be of mutual benefits to both Federal and State 
,govern men ts. 

I appreciate your continuing cooperation and support in providing assistance 
-to this agency. 

Yours truly, 
RAYMOND W. YOWELL. 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVIOE, 

October 28, 1975. 
j\Iemoranclum to: Mr. Harold F. Wienberg, Associate Administrator, Information 

Systems. 
From: l\lr. Charles A. Cubbler . 

~ Subject: Trip Report to Denver Colorado. 
OSD/IlEW Health l'~ans Relationship8 

On October 20, 1975, at the request of J. J. Delaney II of the Office of the 
· Assistant Secretary of Defense for Health and Environmental Services I at· 
tE'nded the Denver bidders confereDl.'e on the proposed plnns for regionalization 
of the CIIAMPUS program to provide technical assistance in answering ques· 

· tions relating to Ml\:1!S. 
O/CHAl\IPUS plnns to reduce subst.nntially the number of contracts it hns 

currently with various fiscal intermediaries to a maximum of three primary 
-M:MIS type contrncts. This meeting was for the purpose of securing proposals 
·for the first contract-which includes a five-stnte region (California, New 
.l\Iexico, Arizono" Nevada, and Texas). This area accounts for 30% to 400/0 of 
· the CIIAl\IPUS worldoad. . , 
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After all three regional. primary contracts are oDerational, subsequent 
l'enewels will be on a competitive basis conSidering the mix of: 

. (1) Unit price in terms of claims, 
(2) Price in terms of cost effective medical care management procedure.CI, 
(3) Price in terms of program expenditures, and, 
(4) Effectiveness in terms of a) quality, b) quantity of care provided, and 

c) 'Promptness with which providers are paid after their initial billings are 
r.eceived by the contractor, 

(5) Patient satisfaction with services received evaluated through the 
EOMB process. 

Of major interest to the Department ot Healtb, Education and Welfare is 
the coordination of claims Drocess with Medicaid. It should be noted that 
thousands of enlisted Dersonnel are also eligible for welfare when the father is 
absent, Overseas, etc. These families can, and do, receive partial cash payments 
under AFDC. The AFDC eligibility card generally makes -them eligible for 
Medicaid services. 

On seeking medical care, and should the dependent not have the co-payment 
cash required by the CHAMPUS card, it is only natural for the dependent and 
the provider to select tbe Medicaid authorization because it requires no co­
payment. I know of nothing in SRS procedures or tbe CHAllIPUS operations 
manual to prevent an unscrupulous provider or facility from double billing 
because of the lack of cross-over procedUres. 

Another claims coordination problem is the transfer of benefit payment re­
sponsibility from CHAMPUS to Medicare for the over sixty-fives. These aUll 
lnany other mutual problems will be addressed by the forthcoming regional 
contract. 
· However, the one most important problem and one of massive proDOrtions is 
not addressed in the proposed MIS contract. When phase II, III, etc. of price 
control was allowed to die strangling in the breeze, many providers anticipated 
s·ome form of Na.tional Health Insurance. As a safety measure many boosted 
their prices causing a very large bubble in the medical care price index. Thi~ 
bubble (as the technicians predicted in 1973) although well hidden, is now 35% 
to 50%. 

Medicaid and Medicare have been held to the FY71 cost data buse-thereby 
holding the Une of excessive program increases. FEP has not. FEP went to the 
74 data base without any utilization controls on it and now claims it needa 
from 35 to 50% increase in 'Premiums. 
· CHAMPUS, however, is also in the process of notifying all intermediaries to 
llse th~ Medicare pa.yment system 'With the "14 cost data base! 

This action alone, I estimated for O/CI-IAMPUS, will boost CHAMPTJS's 
program expenditUres by an additional 105 million dollars in calendar year 76. 
It will further reinforce the imprudent FEP action and will in turn bring­
added pressure on BHI and Medicaid to move to the inflated 74 uata base. 

This' action can, and will, if not blocked, result in an annual increase of $10 
billion to the total expenditures of the two HEW programs. 

• ..' . . CHARLES A. CUBBLER. 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION, AND WELl!'ARE, 
SOOIAL AND REHABIf,ITATION SERVIOE. 

Memorandum to: Associate Administrator' Information SysterilS. 
From: C. A. Cubbler. 
Subject: Trip Report-Texas. 
· Place: Austin, Texas ' 

Dates: July 5, 6, 7, 1976 . 

J·ltZy 11t, 19'16. 

Barkgl'Oltncl: On July 1, 1976 Mr. Charles Sylvester of OIS instl'ucted me to 
prepare orders to travel to Texas with a minimum of delay; He indicated he 
had received a telephonic request from the Office of the HEW Region VI 
Director, Stuart Clarke. He had 1l.1.1thorilled my proceeding to Austin, Texas to 
provide technical assistance and professional consultation to· the Commissioner, 
Raymond W. Yowell, of the Texas Department of Public Welfare. 

At that time I indicated verbally that I felt it was not appropriate for me, a 
member of .tbe SRS/OIS Staff, to provide technical assistance to the State 
agency becanse the State was still in the process of considering offerings for 
the underwriting of its "Purchased Health Care Services". 
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I was assured, however, I would not become privy to, nor involved in. the­
detailcd information in said offerings to the RFP or the evaluation of specific 
details. The technical assistance and professional consultation I was to 'Provide­
was related to a separate problem which had been set forth in a letter from 
Oommissioner Vowell to Regional Director Olarke (See nttached letter.) My 
travel and assignment was then cleared with Mr. Floyd Brandon, the SRS 
Regional Oommissioner. He also approved it. 

I arrived in Austin July 5, 1976 and on July 6 I was assigned a place to 
worl, in Oommissioner Vowell's conference room. Most of my work involved 
reviewing the State's total plans for its Medicaid Program and its ADP support 
to identify, clarify, and· quantify the various options the State Agency should 
consider ill the event the state's Board of Public Welfare 1 elected not to accept 
any of the proposals offered in response to the Department's RFP for under­
writing purchased health care services. This involved identifying the types ot 
hard data and specifications needed for both short and long range planning, 
programming, and utilization of services. It included clarifying and estimating 
the funding and personnel impact on the various organizational elements of the­
Department of Public Welfare. 

This teclmical assistance also included providing profesbional advice on the 
various problems of medical care administration generated by the various op­
tions as well as the hostility that certain Dublic administration solutions might 
generate with various provider groups of the medical community. 

On Thursday morning, July 8, 1976 I gave my considered opinions to the­
Oommissioner and three of his Deputy Oommissioners verbally as no written 
opinion was requested or needed. I departed the Oommissioner's office to the­
Airport at 3 :00 p.rn. to catch my plane back to WaShington, D.O. 
Di8CU8sion of imprcssions 

Attached, as a separate document, is a discussion and comment on impres­
sions related to the Texas Medical Program. It provides staff WitII a broader 
view on ·tIle Ml\HSjMedicaid effectiveness problem, than a short report on just 
tllis .visit. I put it together to give readers a better understanding of the needs 
of tlle State for technical ·assistance in planning f01" data processing from the 
perspective of professional medical care administration. I have also added the­
additional dimension of the ldnds of 'Problems tha:t can be generated for a State 
Agency as a un~t, when the two disciplines are impacted by the political 
realities of State Government. 
Discussion ot Imp1"C8Sions-Tcwas 2 

S.ituation 
The historical record indicates tlle Texlls Department of Public Welfare has 

long been the Oountry's most successful laboratory in applying and testing 
teclllliques ot medical care administration in its Medicaid Program. 

For more than a dozen years the Texas Welfare Agency has been a National 
showcase as one of the. few, (if not the only) Medicaid Agencies in tlle nation 
making a serious, sustained, and successful effort to control the cost, quantity, 
and quality of the public medical care provided under its Welfare Program. It is 
to its great credit that this success has been accomplished with good judge­
ment and scrupulous fairness to tlle best interests of bofu the taxpayer and the 
welfare patient. 

Unlike other States, from tlle very beginning, Medical 'PersQnnel of the Texas 
Welfare Agency's Medical Assistance Unit understood conceptually the basic 
principles of management and control essential to effective Medical Oare Ad­
ministration. Early on, they estimated the program's various types of long term 
care benefits possessed ,tlle greatest potential for cost overruns. . 

Witll the full suppoi·t of an enlib'htened Welfare Oommissioner, they designed 
a Medicaid program that included the right balance and types of controls needed 
for each type of 'Program benefit. They understood it would ,take State directed 
utilization contI"ols and medical reviews of the care each patient was receiving 
to insure the taxpayer money provided the bp,St possible care-considering the 
inherent State funding restrictions of Medicaid. 

They had learned much from the previous five year experience with the Texas 
Kerr-Mills Insurance program. They had learned tllat detailed and extensive 

1 The stnte Board of Public Welfare in Texas Is an independent Bupervlsln~ Boltrd 
appointed by the Governor • 

• Attachment to trip report of July 12, 1976. CAC. 
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:nnalyses of tho drugs prescribed for recipients gave e.':":tensive diagnostic and 
treatment intelligence in the care and utilization patterns of providers au(l 
recipients in liearly every benefit the program offered. ~'herefore, the State 
,elected to retain direct control over long -term care and pharmaceutical benefits. 

The State initiated a series of long-range developments in data processing and 
utilization reviews to provide the management information needec1 to control 
tlle prog~·am. The report requiren::ents, coming as they did, from professionally 
and technically trained medical pel,'sonnei e.g., doctors, pharmacists, hospital 
and nursing home administrators, nurses, and medical care ac1ministrators, 
etc.-required no data to be collected that was not multi-purposed. 

The rest of the benefits were incorporated into a basic nonprofit insm,'ance 
program with GHSI computed on the basis of experience rating the various 
eategoricnlrecipiellt groups. 

Using Kal'en Davis' method for computing trends in Medicaid Expenditures 
(See Table #1, p.124 "Inquiry/Vol. XIII, .JUllO, 1976) the Texns Agency would 
tlIToear to have accomplished a near miracle in controlling its Medicaid program 
since 1966. Miss Davis is 'a Senior Fellow at Brookings Institution. ' 
'l'lw "fn4its" of success 

The Texas Medicaid's very success, however, has brought attacks on it from 
fuzzy minded social reformers and narrow minded auditors who have had little 
or no understanding of the basic mechanics of balnncing the control of such 
it. progrnm. 1t hasnlsO from time to time been attacked by vested interests of 
tlle Hospital ASSOCiation, several influential members of Blue Cross and Blue 
Shield Boards, several State Legislators, and has been subjected to an in­
onlinatl1 amount'of investigation and harrassment by various Federal agencies 
seekiug to indirectly impose a public health type of control versus a public 
welfare control over the State's Merlicaid Program. 

Even within the State Agency there have been repeated efforts 11Y the social 
service elemel~ts to limit the program's effective control medlanisms by attempt 
ing to reduce the flexibility and 'authority of the Statn's Medical Assistance Uni . 

!However, no one should be surprised at such actions. The program has been 
novative and solidly successful. This tYPe of accomplishment is something 
bureaucraci~ and legislative staffs (State and/or Federal alike) have a difficult 
time acceptil1g 'as authentic and valid. Most individuals do not understand what 
Idnds of "balanced controls" it takes to manage a public medical care program 
successful . .And what they do not understand they fear, and thus must harrass. 

In my opinion less than 100/0 of the known techniques in medical care ad­
ministration, public administration, and electronic data processing are currently 
being synthesized and utilized in general in the State and Federal governments 
to control Medicaid and Medicare. In the case of the Texas program, however, 
tlle Agency is using nearly 350/0 of the known procedures. 

],fany State officials and staff, in fact 980/0 of them, attempt to limit Medi­
caid costs without making a careful l!ll8.1ysis of the short and long term effects 
of their actions. It is axiomatic that any type of impact on one or more benefits 
of Medicaid has a positive or negative effect on aU other benefits. Some indi­
viduals have attempted t.o control p.':ogram costs by increasing eligibility re­
quirements, reducing scope of benefits, cutting back on reimbursement levels 
to providers and institutions, etc. Experience resulting from such actions shows 
that all have failed, when used without being balanced by constructive middle­
of-the-road actions. 

For example, let us look at alternatives to long term care. To find acceptable 
alternatives to the increase in the numbers of skilled nursing home and inter­
mediate care patients in recent years, the Texas Agency conducted a highly 
successful controlled study of the relative cost, quality, and effectiveness ot 
alternative home health care programs. 

The Texas data is extensive. It'indicates conclusively that patients in two 
areas containing 8 to 10 counties could benefit materially from home health 
care. The study proved conclusively recipients as sick and sicker than their 
counterparts in institutions could, be treated as :well as better for 35% of the 
cost per extended period of need offered in SNFs and IOFs. 

HEW was so iinpressed with the study it asked Philip A. Gates, MD. the 
program's director, to come to W'ashington and present tilu State's datu. During 
his presentation two staff members of a congressional committee, upon learning 
he' was presenting a successful State experience (instead of a witch-hunt on 
some provic1er or agency stuff) became so abusive in. their comments he waS' 
forced to leave without completIng his presentation. This illustrates a typit:al 

----------,-._--------------_. -~ 
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reaction from a staff that had its own hidden agenda-one that would not 
tolerate any facts to the contrary. 

They had never heard of Dr. Gates. They Imew nothing, and wn.nted to know 
less. And as a result of their rude techniques, th~y gave up an opportunity to 
find out how to reduce costs up to 600/0 in a major segment of the Medicaid 
nnd Medicare programs without reducing the quality and quantity of care 
provic1ed. 

Another example. For a number of years some of us (Dr. Gates and myself, 
etc.) have known the California RVS mechanism for. paying for physician 
services was little more tllan an elaborate price-fixing method that vests con­
trol in various State Medical Speciality groups. The method boosts the total 
costs of MD services from anywhere from 250/0 to 50%, depending on the mix 
of services. We have been closely observing the 1l'.T.C.'s review of consumer 
costs of the nation's health industry, and Texas has held off any use of the 
RVS in computing charges in Medicaid. As of last weel" the F.T.C. ruled 
against the use of the RVS thus confirming another Texas action that paid off 
for the taxpayer. 

I could go on and give a dozen other illustrations of good, solid, innovative 
medical care administration procedures initiated by this State Agenc;v that 
sayed the taxpayer's money while proYi(iing quality care to welfare recipients 
-and will do so on request, but I want to get to the current ADP and RFP, 
aroun(i which I provided consultation. 
Ourrcnt solutions to agenoy prolilems 

As I i;ndicated earlier, Texas has always been one of the few States that 
has made an honest aud concerted effort to provide recipients with an effective 
me(iical progrum. Iu 1966, unlike most States, it anticipated accurately the fu­
tUre high cost of Medicaid. It has also understood thoroughly from the onset 
of the current program, aud its 1962 Kerr-Mills predecessor, just how to insure 
it-self against providers or recipients talring unfair advantage of the program. 
The Agency even comprehended thoroughly the little un(ierstood eligibility limi­
tations in Section 1903 (e) but this is a whole study in itself. 

In the last year, however, the State Agency has attempted to react to sorrie 
of the unfounded public criticism of its insured services operation by a few 
rabble rousers as well as several Federal auditors unfumiliar with the basic 
principals of non-profit health insurance. It has also attempted to react to 
legislative attacks as if they were ";tl.ud criticism rather than political rhetoric. 
In fact, in my opinion, the State Agency appears to have over-reacted, some-
what. \ 

Regardless of the reasons, however, tlle Agency has attempte(! to counter the 
sniping and criticism from veste(! interests by setting up and installing a NASA 
contrllctural process Imown as the "competitively negotiate(! procurement". This 
process was originally deRigned for NASA by the Advance(! Research Projects 
Agency of the Office of the Secretary of Defense. This is a good process and 
one I would also recommend. However, to obtain maximum effectiveness, it 
must be supported adequately by appropriate technical and program advisory 
panels. 

In NASA, the technical advisory panels to evaluation committees tor the 
most part also represent the "program" because thllit is the nature of th(: NASA 
organization. In a public welfare (or a public health) organization however, 
the Medicaid "program" is not the bnsic organization. Therefore, the Medicaid 
program should be represente(! by a "illedical care administration panel" con­
sisting of me(iical care personnel from the l\fedical Assistance Unit i.e. MDs, 
Hospital and NH Administrators, Pharmacists, Mental Health, Mental Retarda­
tion Specialists, Nurses, etc. representing provider relations staff, UC/UR staff, 
and Medicaid program planning and evaluation, etc. 

Because of absence due to illness of key medical personnel, this function of 
the process appears to have been overlooked to a certain degree causing a minor 
(15%) but significant imbalance in the Medicaid program control elements 
under consideration. In addition, review and comment on the ADP and RFP 
by appropriate HEW /SRS organizational elements appears to have been faulty. 
I have been told that on October 24, 1975 the Advance Planning Document 
(APD) was forwarded to the Regional Office for Central Office review, com­
ment, and/or approval. On May 18 it was returned. On February 2, 1976 the 
Request For Proposal and model contract was also forwarded to the Regional 
Office for Central Office reView, comment, and/or approval. On May 13 and 
14, 1976 it was returned~ . 

70-8!Hl-71--13 
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It is to Commissioner Raymond W. Vowell's cree lit that he sensed a lacl, of 
continuity and possible imbalance in the Medicaid's program controls being; 
considered by his Agency staff. He appears to have been concerned by the lacI, 
of balanced input from the provider relations and the Medicaid program opera­
tions sectors, particularly as they interfaced with the proposed health insurance 
contractor's obligations and the Agency's data processing capability in current 
and future situations. I suppose he also sensed the guidance from the APD and 
RFP reviews was also a little thinner than usual. At any rate, whatever his 
reasons, he insisted on receiving technical assistance and professional consulta­
tion from the SRSjOIS Systems Planning and Evaluation Specialist. The as­
sistance covered the Agency's long and short range plans affecting the Texas 
Medicaid program. (See attached letter Vowell to Clarke-June, 1976) 
OoncZ'usion 

The Commissioner's oversight ancl insight proved to be correct. As stipulated 
in the basic report to which this discussion is appended, a verbal analysis of 
the Agency's plans was provided as requested. ' 

It reflects great credit on Commissioner Vowell that despite heavy pressures 
from various powerful and potent vested interest groups he has successfully 
synthesized a good working relationship between Dr. Gates, Director of the 
Agency's Medical Assistance Unit, Mr. Nakamoto of the Agency's Data Infor­
mation Systems and Departmental Communications, Mr. Hjornevik the Agency's 
Director of Finnncial Management and Administration, and the various ele­
ments of the State's medical and political communities. 

We all lmow that an uncontrolled State Medicaid Program can be a renl 
Frankenstein Monster to State taxpayers 'as has been demonstrated so well in 
many fragmented State programs. We have also seen how uncontrolled Elec­
tronic Da.ta ProcesSing procurement can also be a Frankenstein Monster cap­
able of equal strength. 

Only by using the "ADP monster" to neutralize the "Medicaid monster" can 
a State avoid being dominated by either. Only by using ADP intelligently within 
the frameworI, of Medical Care Administration to control Medicaid, can a 
predictable balance be achieved. 

C. A. CunBLER. 
[A.ttachment 2] 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFAI>E, 
Marclb 29,19"/6. 

Mr. WILLIAM CLEAVER, 
Office of Program Systems DeveZopment. 
Mr. JAMES TRAINOR, , 
Office of State Systems Operations. 

Thanl, you for your candid views regarding the Washington State MMIS 
Contractor selection. 

I have weighed them carefully in arriving at my final decision to endorse 
Commissioenr McGavick's recommendation to approve the State's selection of 
EDS. 

Although I did not participate in all of our internal discussions of this mat­
ter (I assume that your reports to me of the discussions I missed were com­
plete and accurate), I have spent considerable time in studying and assessing 
all of the written material uvailable to the group, and have participated in all 
o'f the detailed discussions held with the State representatives-covering the 
extensive questions and explanations of the process followed und the facts 
resulting in their decision. 

Everything on balance and keeping in mind that this was a final evaluation 
of the two lowest bidders out of a total of eight, and that not having been 
associated with either contractor in the past I perhaps can be even more 
objective, I: 

1. find no reason to question their first hand unanimous technical and 
programmatic appraisals resulting from the extensive and rigorous evalua­
tion they have had with the two finalists for well over a month of com­
prehensive in depth discussions, briefings, facility visits, and meetings and 
tall{s with project personnel. I feel that to question the group assessment 
of such an activity-while sitting 3,000 miles away and not having par­
ticipated at any step of the way is quite out of the question. 

2. Find that they admittedly did adjust the point scoring method to 
arrive at a more comprehensive comparison of the two low bidders. While 
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I too questioned this at first I believe their explanation is entirely rational 
Imd in fact shows good judgment, since I now unclerstand that this was 
a r(lfining r ucess to better define those elements to be considered under 
the more general evaluation headings. I find no reasons, therefore, to ques­
tion further their explanation of their overall point assignments and con­
sider the process followed to be in full and complete compliance with the 
intent of the procurement standards established in 45 CFR Part 74. 

3. Can find no basis upon which to question their "firm belief that the 
selection of Blue Cross/Delphi would result in a 6 to 12 month slippaget 
or to question their clear detailed analysiS of the dramatic cost impact of 
this slippage ill program benefit dollars and the many related difficulties 
this would additionally pass to the State. This very adequately answers 
rt:he question of the "cost" of the contract price differences between the two 
vendors. 

4. Believe the Washington personnel involved in thiR evaluation have dis­
played the ability to objectively temper a rigorous and (l.ifficult process with 
reason and good judgment, and in so doing have selected the vendor who 
will do the most good for the State Medicaid program at an acceptable 
1C0st. 

I feel certain that I can count on your providing continued assistance to 
Washington in implementing this desired program and that by so doing we will 
insure that yet another State has the capability of properly and efficiently ad­
ministering the Medicaid Program. 

HAROLD F. "\VIENDERG. 

DEPAR'l'MENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOCIAL AND REHABILIT.ATION SERVICE, 

March 18,1976. 
Memorandum to: Harold F. Wienberg, Associate Administrator, Information 

SYRtems. 
From: Director, Office of State Systems Operations. 
Subject: Approval of Washington MMIS Contractor Selection. 

In your staff meeting on August 26, 1975 you directed that AAIS staff should 
not concur on correspondence unless "the it.em is correct and you agree with 
it." In consonance with that direction I wish to inform you that I do not con­
cur with your decisi.on to approve tlle State of Washington's selection of EDS. 

I do not concur primarily because I do not believe the State has justified the 
selection of a proposal which is $4 million higher tllan a competing proposal 
which the State has indicated is technically acceptable. 

,I have additional concerns regarding the way in which the selection process 
was conducted. The initial evaluation in a rating which placed the Blue Cross/ 
Delphi proposal first. After this evaluation a "risk" factor was included in tlle 
evaluation and 12 points for this element were awarded to EDS i none to Blue 
Cross/Delphi. 

In addition the procedure was changed from rating bidclers on a scale of 
100 to splitting the points between the finalists for each category. This procedure 
had the effect of minimizing ihe price differential between the two finalists 
and maximizing the newly injected risk factor to tlle benefit of EDS. 

In view of the foregoing I do not believe iliat the selection of EDS complies 
with the letter or intent of the procurement standards established in 45 CFR 
Part 74. 

J further believe that approval of the selection of EDS will seriously under­
mine SRS's ability to insure that the competitive requirements of 45 CFR Part 
74 are followed by other State and local agencies in the future. 

JAMES J. TRAINOR. 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE, 

SOCIAL AND REHAnrUTATION SERVICE, 
March 19,1976. 

Memorandum to: Mr. Harold F. Wienberg, A,ssociate Administrator for Informa­
tion Systems. 

From: Acting Director, Office of Program Systems Development. 
Snbject: Washington State Nonconcurrence. 

I have reviewed and indicated my nonconcurrence on the file copy of tlle 
propo-sed response to Mr. Charles Morris on their contractor selection for 
MMIS. I do this with some reluctance, since r was involved in the analysis 
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of that pJ!ocurelIlentat your peisoilal request. I have' to believe that you as­
;signeel m~) becauSe you wanted my views, whatever they ultimately were. 

The letter as written utlequatel..v describes the basic rationale for approving 
1:be aelecltiou' of EDS, which is Washington's judgment call on the ability of 
'(me couti:acto:c versus the other to deliver u system on time and the vurious 
iimpacts IJlIl,t a delny would have. I don't questioll that Washington reached that 
'cpnclnsiOll <lur!~:i, and after the final selection process, or that delays would 
!lave the resnltsthey claim. I also appreciate the necessity of dea,ling prag­
,maticaHy with the MMIS situation that exists today in Was1;ington, us 1:pposed 
to the situation that existed' when the finalist was ::Irst sele~ted. The ~'i)bruary 
25, :1.976 pallel: from Washington cleurly -indicates. tLat tl1eEJ)S system is 
operating today in Washington. So there is really no question of Whether or not 

·to j,nstull the system i no Sitch, thing as asldng them to negotiate a better price; 
av,d no such thi,ng as getting delay 'penalties iL.to the contract. ~'here is an im­
plication in the letter tllan we might require some changes in the "proposed 
'contract" before FFP would be approved. Since they are well into system in­
stallation, these are essentially non-options for AAIS. 

I was 'one of nine computer analysts who reviewed the two finalists' pro-
posals and the evaluation proces~ used in Washington. My objection to this 

'procurement is that from the docltments available for tevlew, through iterative 
'(lvaluationR Washington completely J:everse<l itself I\.fj to the winning vendor 
11.nd then adjllsted its evaluation scoring to support. this l·eVersal. It appears 
that some mandatory factors in the RFP were eventually ignored in the evalua­
tions, and, that many optional features of the selected system were given 
heavier weight as the evaluations proceeded. Also, the alternate proposal by 
EDS was emphasized in the final considerations without giving the other ven­
,dol'S 11 chance to compete on such a system configuration. It will not be Imown 
'until the contract is in hand which EDS alternative is being implemented now 
'in WaShington. Without further belaboring the details, my objection is to the 
,sclecti01t PI'OOC88 used in Washington, not to the name of either of the two 
"finalists. I would not wish to have to defend this agency in approving this pro­
curement. which !l conmtrrence would imply that I COUld. Of the nine Illlalysts, 
T know of none who has supported the 8election proce88 as it was cO)lducted in 
-Washington. We have established Drecedent cases in AAIS where pro forma 
'llon-complial1ce issues were excused and .'B'FP granted retroactively if the pro­
·curement itself was acceptable and the product was deliveretl as contracted. 
'In this case, procedural requirements were met, but the procurement itself ap­
llears to me to be unsupportable, msofur as I understand 45 CFR Part 74 and 
'procurement procedures. On that basis, I have nonconcurred in the attached 
]proposed response from you to Mr. Morris. 

WILLIAM E. CLEA YER. 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOATION, AND WELFARE, 
SOOIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVIOE, 

Januarv 80, 19"16. 

1\iem(lr[]Il(lum to: Mr. Don I. Wortman, Acting Administrator, SRS, 1\£1'. John D. 
Young, Comptroller, OS. 

From: Associate Administrator for Information Systems., 
'S'lbje<!4~';Status Repol't 011 Washington State'MMIS Facility Manager Selection. 

In ~e'ponse to my December 23, 1975 memorandum 'and invitation, a meeting 
was held on January 30 with representatives of Washington State to further 
<liscuss tl1eir MMIS Facility Manager selection. The list of participants is 
attached. 

After a thorough review and evaluation of the two final competing proposals 
and all of the accompanying documentation that Washington had submitted, 
we had concluded (in December) that there were at best only small differences 
in the technical viability of the Droposed systems and the capabilities of the 
contractors, which differences in no way justified the selection of the higher 
paid vendor. In preparation for the J'Ilnuary 20 meeting, I submitted the ma­
terial again to a searchmgreview and evaluation-thiS time by the Institute 
for Computer Scien~es and Technology of the National Bureau of Standards to 
assure myself of an objective evaluation and to insure against nny inadvertent 
omissions on our 'part. The NBS team arrived at substantially the same con­
cluSions although they did raise further questions concerning the growth po-
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tential and increased difficulties associated with possible operational system 
with the proposed selection. 

At the meeting on January 20, the Washington team understood the con­
clusions we had reached on the basis of the information submitted. However, 
they had a substantial amount of additional information derived through a 
series of briefings and meetings held with the two contractors which had not 
been transcribed and hence not submitted to us fol' considerntion. After much 
rhetoric interspersed with technical dialogue and judgments, it became quite 
clear that Washington's selection was significantly influenced by the informa­
tion they gleaned through the oral briefings, and which, in the verbally ex­
pressed judgments of the Washington representatives, caused them to conclude 
that lDDS was more capable than the BOjDelphi team and more likely to meet 
the planned schedule. 

I told Mr. Morris that in order to fully understand their position, we needed 
the important baclt up information which had played such a vital role in th.eir 
selection but which had not yet been provided to us. Further, that I would for­
ward a series of specific questions to guide his response which would document 
tIle points importnllt to our deliberations. That letter with. questions is attuched. 

'Before forwarding the letter, I discuss eel the general thrust and important 
nt'ens of concel'll with Mr. Oharles Morris and Mr. Richard Nelson, and I feel 
that they fully appreciate our need for proper explanation and justification. 

Mr. JOSEPH L. MCGAVIcK, 
Regional Oommis,sion61', SRS, 
Region X-Sea,ttZe. 

HAROLD F. WmNBERG. 

DECEMBER 23, 1975. 

We are in receipt of your letter of November 21, 1975 transmitting Secretary 
Morris' letter selecting lDDS as facility manager for Washington State's MMIS 
and expressing your support of toat decision. We have established it committee 
~fJ' fliJalySts and program related people to rcview in detail the Washington State 
pl'opclSed contractor evaluation 'Process. 

J:\ftcr l'eviewing your letter, Secretary Morris' letter of November 19, 1975 and 
the J)t'oposals anel evaluation Inll!terial submitted by the State of Washington 
on October 28, 1975 it is our judgement that Washington's proposed selection. 
does not comply with Title 45 Oode of Federal Regulations (OFR) Part 74, 
Subparagraph 741154 (e) (1) which requires that, when formal advertising is 
employed by the State and Local government: 

"The award shall be made to the responsible bidder whose bid is l'esponsive to 
the invitation and is the most advantageous to the State or local government 
grantee, 'Price and other factors considered." 

In that both proposals seem acceptable, we cannot approve the selection of 
EiDS since the cost of this proposal is 'about 4 million dollars greater over the 
life of the contract than the Blue Oross proposal. We are unable to determine 
sufficient benefits which will justify the substantial difference in price. 

If Washington desires to proceed with their alternate finalist, approval is 
granted for a selection of the Blue Oross proposal since the evalun.tion indi­
cates th'at the Blue Oross proposal is techni!!ally acceptable and competitively 
priced. 

If hC\wever the State believes that additional substantive justification can be 
provided to support a selection of lDDS in the face of ·the substantial 'Price 
difference we shall be most agreeable to reviewing such justifications. Addi­
tionally, if Secretary Morris deEires to discUSf;l the lli:ltter with us we would 
be most happy to meet with him. 

Please advise the State of Washington of our position and if they have 
questions to contact me at (202) 245·2184. 

Mr. OHARLES MORRIS, 
Secretary, 
Department of Social Serviees, Olllmpia, Was7h. 

HAROLD F. WIENBERG. 

JANUARY 27, 1976. 

DEAR MR. MORRIS: I wish to thank you and your staff for the information 
provided during our January 20 meeting. We consider the sessions beneficial 
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~nd essential to our understanding of your rationale for selection of a facility 
mUllager for Washington's Medicaicl Management Information System (M~IIS). 

We. are most interested in an analytical summary of the oral presentations by 
the finalists, particularly for those areas which had the most influence on your 
selection. Please also quantify in terms of program clollar impact any decisions 
you mude regarding the relative capab;ilities of the flnalists to meet your RFP 
requirements, and address the State's intention and capability to assume the 
operation of the MMIS after the five-year contract. 

Our primary concern is the $4.4 million difference in the price quotations 
of the finalists to implement Option 1. We suggest that you attempt to negotiate 
the bids downward by requesting both fill'alists to review their Option 1 pro­
posals amI submit a best and final price quotation supported by detailed pricing 
by tasks, and a protlt figure consistent with normal government p,rocurements. 

Regarding your consideration of Option 5 proposed by Electronic Data Sys­
tems, we arc concerned over the non-competitive aspects of electing that alterna­
tive. Before pursuing that option, we feel it may be necessary to obtain com­
petitive proposals from the other finalists, and consider any additional risl, to 
the implementation schedule imposed by the added features of Option 5. 

To guide your response, I have attached a list of specific questions regareling 
the overall selection process. It is extremely important that your response fully 
address each of these questions so that we may better understand the judg­
ments underlying your selection. Please include any narrative or other explana­
tion in support of your answers that you may wish. 

Be assureel we will respond promptly npon receipt of the above information. 
If you ha.ve any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely yours, 
HAROLD F. WIElNBERG, 

Associate A(lminist1'ator fOl' Information Systems. 

QUESTIONS FOR W"\SHINGTON STATE 

The following questions apply to the overall evaluation procedure: 
(1) What was the chronological sequence of critical evaluation events (i.e" 

initial screening, site visits, orals, etc.) ? 
(2) a. What function did the point scoring system serve in the final evalua­

tion process? 
b. Wha:t were the ground rules for point scoring? 
c. Were the points assigned based on a vendors ability to: (a) meet RIJ'P 

reql1il'ements, 01' (b) delivery optionals? 
d. Were these points assigned in a comparative fashion (eg, vendor A gets 

more points if he delivers more optionals than vendor B) ? 
e. EX'J.}lain in detail the rationale for assignment of points for the following 

areas in the final scoring process: 
A. Technical Approach: Soundness and Integrity of the Logical Process­

Project PIau. and Risk: EDS 12 and BO none. 
B. Expeerience and Periormnnce History in MMIS and Claims Processing: 

EDS 8 antI BO 3. 
O. Oost-Biel Price: EDS 13 and BO 17. 

Specifically, in what way did the site visitation help determine the overall 
technical competency of each vendor? Please be specific as to the technical area 
and the reasons behind the judgment. 

The following questions should be answered in light of what was presented 
by EDS and BO/Delphi at the omZs (and follow-up communicrutions) : 

(1) Specifically, what made you feel that BO/Delphi would have a "chaotic 
imDlementujtion" ? 

(2) How did you estimate that the BO/Delphi project plan would require 
136 man months to complete and woulel incur a slippage o;f 6-9 months: 

(3) Why diel you feel that BO/Delpl1i: 
a. coulclnot do the New Hampshire conversion ina timely manntr? 
11. woulel haye difficulty in making the changes from a batch system to an 

Oll-line system? 
c. would require!a "major management effort from the State" duting the 

implementation phase? 
d. How was the State's Slipport estimateel and how much? 

(4) Why elld the Bd/Delphi project management approach apllear "wenk"? 
(5) How diel you estimate that the EDS project plan would incur a slippage 

of two weel,s? 

.. 
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(6) Did EDS commit to any penalties, und if so, what were they? 
(7) A. What assurance did EDS give that their commitment to California/BC 

would not interfere with any future commitments to Washington? 
B. What would be the impact ofnny future loss of their California/BC con­

tract on their ability to fulfill obligations to Washington? 
(8) A. What gave you the opinion thn:t there was a "wide disparity" between 

EDS and BO/Delphi lmowledge of Medicaid? 
B. Why is the "disparity" significant to meeting the State's requirements for 

an automated MMIS system? 
(9) To what extent were your impressions due to the project manager's 

ability to field questions at the orals and how much to the actual answers 
ultimately given? 

(10) A. For Option I, what was the distinction each vendor made between 
State functions and vendor functions in the operational system? 

B. For each, what were the estimates of State manpower, equipment, and cost 
and documel1t how these estimates were determined? . 

C. Was the difference :>ignificant in determining your final evaluation? 
(11) What State man-power requirements did each vendor assume would be 

available during an implementation phase? 
(12) What specifically did each finalist commit to deliver initially and at 

tlle end of five years? 
In comparing other experiences and references of the finalists, what did you 

determine was the past history of BO/D'i!lphi project slippages? of EDS project 
slippages? 

'.rhe following questions should be nnswered in light of either the orals, or 
any other information or knowledge you may have. However, please indicate 
for each response, the source of the information and reason for judgment. 

(1) What risks to ,a) future changes, b) State takeover, are incurred as a 
result of the EDS system being written in assemblage languagp 7 

(2) In the Preliminary Evaluation, you state that EDS ml::," ~r;" ;)e able to\ 
meet the 75% FFP requirements without changes and extra cost. How much 
do you feel their further cost will be? 

(3) A. What would be the cost to the State as a result of a 6 month slippage 
in getting a M~IIS system operational? 

B. Why can't the State afford a delay? 
C. Present eviuence that the cost of the delays would justify the expenditure 

of the aclditional $4.4 million. 
(4) Was the BC/Delphi plan deemed unacceptable because of a possible delay 

in implementation or because of the quality of the final product? 

ATTENDEES AT MEETING JANUARY 20 WITH WASHINGTON STATE 

W ASIIINGTON STATE 

Greg Th,lompson. 
Clint DeGabriel. 
Charles MOl'lis. 
DicIt Nelson. 

REGION x 

Joe l\IcGavick-Regional Commissioner. 

SRS 

Harold F. Wienberg-Associate Ac1ministrator for Information Systems. 
Lee Weiscnborne--Division of Medicaid Systems. 
Kee Chang-Division of Medicaid Systems. 
William Cleaver-Office of Program Systems Development. 
Wesley Baker-Office of State Systems Operations. 
James Trainor-Office of State Systems Operations. 
John Gallagher-Office of State Systems Ollerations. 
Richard Moss-Office of Systems planning and Evaluation. 
Charles Sylvester-Office of <tbe Associate Administrator. 

Dick Dunlavey. 
Dennis Conti. 

NATIONAL BUREAU OF S'fANDARDS 
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104 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF OOMMEROE, 
NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS, 

Wash-i1tgt01t, D.O., March 25,19"/6. 

Assooia.te A(lministl'at01' 101' In1m'maHon Systems, Depat'tme-nt of IIea,uh, Ed1wa­
Hon, ana TVel1a.re, Sooial a.nd Relba.bUitaUon Sel'V'iee, TVashi1tgton, D.O. 

DEAR MR. WIENBERG: At the request of Dick Moss of your office, Dennis Oonti 
and I have reviewed the State of Washington re&ponse to questions about their 
MMIS contractor selection. We examined the l'elevant documentation inde­
pendently on the afternoon of March 23, and came to substantially the same 
conclusion: that the State's selection be approved. Since our thinking processes 
differed somewllO.t anci in view of the importance of this matter, we have drafted 
separate letters outlining our reasons for this conclusion. 

For me the issue comes down to a choice between strict adherence to the 
rules of an RFP and selectlngthe vendor who will do the most good for the 
State Medicaid program at an acceptable cost. Although there is no question in 
m~- mind that the State altered the ground rules under which it said selection 
would be made, I have been persuaded that it is in the best interests of the 
State to accept theil'selection of EDS. 

Several irregularities in the selection procedure continue to bother me. I am 
dissatisfied with the State's explanation of their use of the pOint system to 
grade the two finalists. They claim to have been "rigorous" in using the system 
but not "rigidly formulaic,"and to have applied "the weights assigned to each 
factor by the RFP" but also to have reached their decision "in the light of the 
scoring system." This kind of double-talk does little to reinforce the credibility 
of either the selection process 01' the rest of the State's case. The elaborate 
rationalizations of changes to the original point schedule, the use of different 
scaling techniques, etc., are strained and unconvincing. The State might as well 
have answered candidly that the point system was an early cut at quantifying 
a process that was, in the end, not quantifiable at all. The State's man-month 
estimates of project slippage were highly impressionistic and open to question. 
The same can be said of the "key indicia" used to document the technical in­
feriority of the BO/BS facilities management capability. "Objective" criteria, 
such as project management flexibility, seem to get turned inside out depending 
on whicll vendor they are applied to. Throughout, the "on-line, interactive" 
capability of the vendors appears to have been given inordinate weight for 
what was a relatively minor l'equirement in the RFP. 

What does corM through in the State's answers, despite the weaknesses in 
their argument, ils the sincere conviction that one venCl.or will deliver an ac­
ceptable system on time and that the other will not, and that the consequences 
to the State Medicaid program for the failure to deliver would be catastrophic. 

I accept the State's contention that information learneel after a preliminary 
screening of vendor proposals (during site visitations ancl oral interviews) has 
convinced them of the clear superiority of one vendor over another, that their 
reasons for this judgement are substantially well-founded, ancI that failure 
to select the superior vendor would lead to unacceptable consequences for the 
Medicaid program in the State of Washington. 

Sincerely, 
RWHARD F. DUNLAVEY, 

AppZie(Z ADP Teolmology Seotiolh Systems and S01twa1'e Division. 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF 001UmnCFJ, 
NATIONAL BUREAU OF STANDARDS, 

Was7t'ington, D.O., MaJ'o1~ ~5, 19"/6. 
Mr. HMt{ltD F WIENBERG, 
Assooi-Me .Administrator f01' IMormati01~ Systems, Depm'trnlmt of Health, Nllllea­

tion, ana Welfare, Sooial RehabiUtati01~ SerVice, Wa.shington, D.O. 
DEAR MR. WIENBERG: On March 23, 1976 ;your office requested that I assist 

in evaluating the "State of Wasllington Answers to HEW Questions 011 MMIS 
Oontractor Selection" to determin\: if the State selection of EDS was pro).1er. 
This letter documents my respons€>. to t.hat request. 

The State of Washington choice o£ ]iDS appears to be proper fOl' a number 
of reasons: . 

1. After conslel('mhle qnestioning, the State of Washington is still firm in 
1'11eir belief thnt the Relention of BO/Delphi wouel result in a "6-12 month 

... 
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slippage" which "would have a dramatic cost impact in program benefit dollars 
and the use of state equipment and personnel resources"-I have no basis upon 
which to question this judgement, 

2, Apparently as a result of the oral presentations and later communication, 
the state of Washington still firmly feels that the selection of BO/Delphi would 
).'esult in a "chaotic implementation"-without the benefit of these two in­
fluences, I again have no reason to question their judgement, 

3, With respect to the point scoring method, it appears that the state of 
Washington did ·assign points to BO/Delphi and EDS in a rather subjective 
manner-however, realizing that any evaluation must involve some subjective 
judgement, I have no reason to question their overall point assignments. 

In summary, with no strong basis to believe otherwise, I must accept the 
State of Washington's judgement that the selection of EDS would be in the 
best interests of their program and in the best interests of the taxpayers of the 
State, For the record, my only major concern is with the State of Washington 
acknowledgment that "takeover of tlJ.e EDS system would probably not be 
feasible" and that "absent absolutely compelling reasons, we would have no 
intercst in taking over the program ·at the end of the five year commitment 
period." The importance of this aclmowledgment is, of course, a matter for your 
office to decide. 

Sincerely, 
DENNIS M. OONTI, 

Applied, ADP Technology Section, Systems and Software Division. 

[Attachment 3] 

DEPAII'l'MENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION AND WELFARE, 
April5,1971i. 

:Mr. HAROLD F. WIENllERG, 
AS80ciate Admini8trator for Infol'maHon SY8tems, 
1T'a8h'i.ngton, D.O. 

Pursuant to your request concerning eligibility determination for Title XIX 
recipicnts I offer the fonowing citation: 

Section 1902 (a) (5) of the Social Security Act- . , . except that the de­
termination of eligibility for medical ,assistance under the plan shall be made 
hy the State or local agency administering the State plan approved under Title 
I or XVI (insofur as it relates 4".0 the aged) if the Sta.te is eligible to participate 
ill the State Plan program established under Title XVI or the State plan ap­
proyed under Part A of the Title IV if the State is n~t eligible to participate 
in the State plan program established under the Title XVI i . , , . 

[Attachment 4] 

DEPARTtlrENT OF HEALTH, EnUCATION, AND WELFAIIE, 

1111'. HAROLD F. WIENDEIIG, 

SOCIAL AND REHABILITATION SERVICE, 
Wa8hington, D.O., Octover 7, 1976. 

A.~80cla.t(3 Ad,ministmtor, Information System8, 
Washington, D.O, 

DEAR MIl. WIENBERG: I understand that dUring the recent hearings before the 
Senate Permanent Sub-Oommittee on Investigations there were statements 
made that you have directed 01' encouraged staff members to "bend tlle law". 
During the time I have known you I have never lmown YOU to make such a 
su~gestioll. Moreover, on tlle basis of all my discussions with you, I have never 
understoocl that to be your intent. 

It appears to me that tIlis ullegation stems from a misconception from a 
few of our staff as to what is law. Unfortunately, staff members of OIS have, 
in recent years, talwn policy pOSitions, sometimes expressed in writing, which 
have come to be regarded by them us law, The Program Review Guide and 
oral interpretations of the Guide are an example. This material attempts to 
interpret the law and regulations and in so doing far exceeds the legitimate 
purpose of any Guide. 

During the six-montll period prior. to your entering on duty (which was a 
periocl in which I was Acting Associate Administrator) I had mnny discussions 
with staff members regarding the implementation of Sec. 235 of P.L. 92-603, I 
felt thll.t the interpretation of the law by staff (often without aclvice ·of Ooun­
sell was much more rigid tllan was desfrable and constituted a hinderance to 
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effective management of the program. As an example, staff had been advising 
States that 235 money could be used only for the original development of and 
operation of a system which could never be augmented. I disputeu this inter­
pretation and, in a written opinion, (memorandum dated July 9, 1975 attached) 
DHEW General Counsel agreed with my view that nothing in the law pre­
vented augmentation. 

During the many discussions I have had with our staff, I have frequently 
been frustrated by the contention of some that a more practical interpretation 
of Sec. 235 than the interpretation proposed by certain staff members J.s "bem1-
ing the law". I have never been 'able to persuade some staff members that it is 
entirely legitimate to replace rigid dysfunctional implementation of a law with 
policy and procedures not only conforming to the law and regulation but which 
more effectively serves the purpose and intent of the program. Nor have I been 
able to make them understand that by personally interpreting the law, without 
advice of General Counsel ancl propel' publication of proposed rule making, they 
not only risk violation of the law, but also exceed their own responsibilities. 

When you entered on duty here, it was also your expressed belief that Sec. 
28':; was being inaccurately und improperly implemented. You continued and 
intensified my e1l1ort to achieve a more productive implementation of the statute. 
To achieve alis we llave questioned Geneml Counsel regarding interpretations, 
have initlate<la, 'revision of Program Guides and a rewriting of Regulations. It 
is these entIrely . legitimate actions which I believe are now being improperly 
characterized as attempts to "bend the law". 

I anl offering: t.l'lis unsolicited statement to you not only because I consider 
the an",gation u.l. ... w:~l..tranted, but also because I believe your efforts to obtain ,t 
more wQ"l~aljle }y.l~l~y for the betterment of the Medicaid Program were in a 
large meftlRltl" ifli\}1enced by my advice. In other words, I believe the same 
totally incurrect charge could and would have been leveled against me in similar 
circumstances. 

JUDY BOGGS, 
o jftce of Policy Gontt-oZ. 
ROBERT P. JAYE, 

CHARLES SYLVESTER, 
AS8istant Aclministrator Info1'1nation SY8tems. 

JULY 9, 1975. 

Depntll Assi8tant GeneraZ Oou1tsez' 
Request for Opinion Concerning Eligibility of ADP Improvements for 900/'0 

FFP. 
This responds to the memorandum of Chl\,l'les Sylvester, Acting Associate 

Administrator for Information Systems to Warren Whitted, dated June 26, 
1075, which you have referred to us by memorandum dated July 2, 1975. 

Mr. Sylvester's first question is: 
:May a system approved for 750/0 FFP (for operational costs) against a given 

standard, subsequen1Jly receive 900/'0 FFP for additional improvements not re­
quired by that stanclard but acceptable under it? 

Section 1903 (a) (3) (A) (i) of the Social Security Act perr"i.~.'l 900/'0 FFP for 
expenditures "attribulm.ble to clesign, development, or instalkt'lln of such 
mechanized claims pre. ~essing and information retrieval systems as the Secre­
tary determines are likely to provide more efficient, economical, and effective 
administration of the plan .... " 45 C.F.R. section 250.90 (b) (1) (i) states that 
to be eligible for 900/'0 FFP the system meets criteria established in program 
regulation guicles issued by the (Social and Rehabilitation) Service .... 

It Is a policy question wllether 900/0 FFP will be available for those aspects of 
a system (whether introduced at the outset of a system's installation or subse­
quently) which will result in that system's exceeding the applicable Federal 
requirements. One could certainly envision a situation where the Administrator 
could find that ,additional featUres of a system above amI beyond those required 
by the program regulation guides, will "afford more efficient, economical and 
effective administration of the program. . .. " If such a finding can be made, 
there is nothing in the statute 01' regulations to preclude 900/'0 FFP for such 
additional improvements. The only legal requirement is that the criteria used 
in determining eligibility of 900/0 FFP for su~h additional incremental improve­
ments be the same that would be applied if Ithe additional features had been 
designed into the system nt the outset. 

. .. 
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lVI':. Sylvester's second. question is whether a system (already) approved for 
750/0 FFP against a given standard, (may) receive 900/0 FFP for improvements 
to meet a standard subsequently changed and published' by SRS. 

As we stated in an earlier memorandum, once a system is approved for 750/0 
J!'FP, that approval is not affected by subsequent upgradings in the underlying 
standards. Nevertheless, if it is desired ·to upgrade a system to meet new FecI· 
eral standards there would be an even stronger case for 900/0 FFP than where 
it was merely desired to upgrade a system to exceed then-applicable Federal 
requirements. In the case .of an upgraded standard, the Adminisn:ator would 
have no difficulty in finding that an upgraded system "is lil,ely to afford more 
efficient, economical amI effective administration of the program .... " since 
the upgraded standard would presumably have been promulgated for that very 
purpose. Again, there is no statutory or regulatory prohibition against 900/0 
FFP for upgrading an ADP system in these circumstances. 

Senator NUNN. Do you feel you need to bring something out here ~ 
Mr. ,VIENBERG. Yes. There is one point. The last itemization, I 

guess it is the li.!'st page, the last !lIttachment. is not yet completed. It 
is only a scattermg of the contracts that are In tl1at category. I would 
like to point out one thing in this area. 

The contracts dealing with medicaid management fall into two 
categories. One is the 250.90 Oode of Federal Regulations and the 
other is the 249.82, which is a list on the last page, ·the first item 
of which fans in my area of responsibility; the second item of which 
pertains to grants made to fiscal agencies, contracts with health in­
suring organizations, and that sort of thing,and those contracts are 
the dollar volume contracts, the ones approved presently at the re­
gional commissioner level and not in central office of SRS. That is 
effective as of May 8, 1975. 

Prior to that, there was, I think, no approval of those contracts, 
prior approval required by the Stu,tes or by centru1 office. 

Senator NUNN. Are we talking about the contraots that we have 
been alluding to in Texas and' ,Vashington State ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. Yes. The Texas contract with EDS was refened 
to in earlier testimony here, which is the large dollar volume con­
tracts noted by Mr. Tl1.'tinor. 

Senator NUNN. That does not require approval of your office~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. It does not, sir. 
Senator NUNN. ,Vhat do you have Mr. Trainor and 'all of his 

people reviewing it for ~ 
Mr. '~TIENBERG. It came in at the request from the regional com­

missioner for t-ur approval of not the contract, but of the APD and 
the RFP associated with it. This was the point that Mr. Oleaver 
raised to me about the appropriateness of reviewing that contract, 
spending tim) on it or that procedure, at which point we then tri.ed 
to get the point resolved. 

I wrote to the l'egional commissioner, told him it was improper 
at the present time for 11S to l'Cview this thing, that we would o'et 
back to them as SOOl1 as we had some legal disposition based on ~'tn 
interpretation of the rules. vVe also requested I-IEvV's leo'al cOlllsel 
to review the rules and procedures because there seemed to be some 
misinterpretation of how the regional conunissioners request should 
be handled. 

Senator NUNN. I am confused because I understood yesterday that 
I-lEvV, Washington, had held up a contract in the State of Georo-ia 
because you were not satisfied with the procedure. It was held ~lP 
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for 8 or 9 months. As a result, there was a change in the award to 
.the low bidder. 

"i\That level was that ~ 
)VII'. WmNBERG. This is why I brought up the subject. There are 

'two regulations dealing with State medicaid contracting. One is the 
regulation pertaining to the section 235, the public law which author­
izes Federal funding of Medicaid Management Information Systems. 

[At this point, Senator Percy withdrew from the hearing room.] 
Mr. 1VmNBERG. The other regulation 249.82, specifies the method 

by which Federal or fiscal agency contracts and _ grants in process 
as well as health-contracts for health insuring organizations where 
the State pays the capitation fee, like an insurance company, for their 
medicaid recipients-that those contracts are not the responsibility of 
central office for approval. They do not come to me for approval. 
. Senator NUNN. I am talking -about the contracts we have been re­
ferring to for 2 days, M1HS contracts relating to the development of 
the system and then relating to the operational system. Let's talk 
about the deveiopment contracts where 90-10 funding is concerned. 
Do those come to your office~-

Mr. WmNBERG. They do. 
Senator NUNN. YO\l certify them or approve them~ 
Mr. 1VmNBERG. I do. 
Senator NuNN. You have the right to reject them ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. I do. 
Senator NUNN. What is done at the regional level that we have 

been talking about ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. The regional level reviews each one of those items 

before they come to me. 
Senator NUNN. They make.a recommendation ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. They make a recommendation to me based upon 

their association with the State and their understanding of the proc­
ess that the State needs, and so forth. In addition to that, I get 
additional recommendations depending upon the sub] e6t at hand. I 
get additional recommendations from the bure:au chiefs that are 
involved. 

Senator NUNN. Then yort have your staff analyze it. Is that right ~ 
Mr. \VmNBERG. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. That is what we have been referring to this morn­

ing. We have been leaving to the staff -analysis based on the regional 
recommendation before it goes to you ~ Is that right ~ 

Mr. \VmNBERG. That is correct. In addition, if I may add, in the 
case of 1Vashingtoll, as an example, I also enlisted the aiel of the 
Computer and Software Institute of the Nlf}-tiollal Bureau of Stand­
ardsand had two of their staff experts, Dr. Conti and Dr. Dunlevy, 
review in detail the technical proposals of the two contractors that 
were referred to for the 1Vashington bid. 

rAt this point, Senator Percy entered the hearing room.] 
. Senator NUNN. Let's take this in order. Your staff did not concur 
with. your deci~ion to certify the Texas State system in Austin~ ac­
cordmg to testImony. Indeed, the staff recommended against certi­
fication and the record of the hearings yesterday show you took it 
upon yourself to certify this system. 
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So the first question is why did you certify this system 'and on 
whose recommendation was that based ~ 

Mr. ,VmNllERG. The inputs from the approval came, or the certifi­
cation came that we sent out to Texas, indicated that there were 
some minor deficiencies in the Austin, the in-house operations that 
Texas was running 'and th,at theJ: also had revie'Yed, for certificatio~ 
purposes the Dallas functIOn WhICh was the capItatIOn of the medi-
caid program under contract to the State of Texas. . 
If I may for a moment', the Texas people, as I thmk wa~ ex­

plained by Mr. Fiallmwicz yesterda.y, had broken their system into 
two accounts, one of which was an insuring arrangement with the 
Blue Oross activity in Texas; the other portion of which was the 
State themselves did work in-house. The State ran the system and 
actually did the operation. The so-called fragmentation is a mis­
nomer, if you will. It is the State portion. 

Senator·NuNN. Let's get into the issue of fragmentation in just a 
minute. I want to separate the procedure from. the substance. Let's 
observe the substance just a minute. 

You talked about this evaluation team, Is that a team from your 
office that went to 'I'exas ~ 

Mr. VVmNBERG. It is a group of people that went down and were 
appointed for that purpose, yes. . 

SE'nator NUNN. WaR Mr. Oubbler one of those people~ 
Mr. VVIENBERG. No. 
Senator NUNN. Did Mr. Oubbler play any role in the Texas de­

cision~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. No, he did not. 
Senator NUNN. You didn't get alJY memorandum from him, you 

didn't have [my conversation with him, it was completely separate 
from his--

Mr. WmNBERG. I asked certain specific questions verbally of him 
after the inspection was made about the field that he was expert 
in, namely, utilization and review, how indeed you can piece to­
gether elements of the information to come up with a result. 

Senator NUNN. He didn't make any recommenclation to you about 
Texas, except that one area ~ 

Mr. 1VIENBERG. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Did you know or have any re·u,son to believe that 

he had made recommenclations to the evaluation team or anyone else 
before it got to you ~ 

Mr. VVIENBERG. No, no idea. 
Senator NUNN. vVas he supposed to be involved in this particular 

decision ~ 
JUl'. VVIENllERG. No, he was not. 
Senator NUNN, Did Mr. Oubbler play any role in the $700 million 

contract m Texas between Blue.Oross 'and the State~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. Again, the information that I have about his 

activities with TeX'as in that regard were subsequent to the decision­
making process and had to do with internal State regulatory matters. 

This was tIm stated purpose in Oommissioner Vowell's letter to 
the regional director requesting his technical"assistance to State peo­
ple in July. This was in the trip he made down there in the beginning,· 
the first Pll:~ of July. To my knowledge, that was the scope of his 
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activity with that particular program in Texas. That is the pro­
O'ram i am referring to that is not within our domain for approval 
~r disapproval. That rests with the regional commissioner. That is 
one of those capitation contracts, the -approval for which is done 
out in ,the field. 

Senator NUNN. One more question and I will defer to Senator 
Percy. I would like the chief clerk of the subcommittee to show 
you it letter dated FebrlULry 21, 1975, sent out over the signature of 
~{r. Charles Cubbler. This letter informs States and contractors of 
a major change in the general systems desig11 called the GSO of 
the Medicltid IVfanagement Information System. 

Cij,n you explain how Mr. Cubbler was ltllowed to send out this 
major cllltnge ~ 

~rr. "VmNBERG. No, sir. I wltsn't in HEW 'at that time. I have no 
idea. I joined HE,V ltpproximately 6 months 'ltiter this thing went 
out. 

Senlttor NUNN. Do you know anything about this chltnge or. this 
policy~ 
. Mr, ,VIENBETIG. No, I do not. 

Senlttor N U:N:N. It is the first time you have ever seen it ~ 
Mr. ,VIE:NBETIG. To my knowledge. 
Senator NUNN. Is it still in effect, or do you ]mow~ 
Mr. ,VIENBERG. I don't know, sir. I haven't read it. I don't know 

that it was ever adopted or anything. At the particular time this 
was written, he was not even workin$ in the Office of Information 
Systems. He was assigned to the Office of Management, Medicaid 
Systems Activity. He joined, officially joined the office that I now 
run, the Office of Information Systems, in February of 1976. 

Senator NUNN. Do you know offhand whether he hltd ltuthority 
to issue thltt kind of a statement ~ 

Mr. ,VIENBERG. No sir. 
Senator NUNN. You don't know~ 
:Mr. ,VIE:NBERG. I do not know. 
Senator Nmm. Senator Pe.rcy~ 
Senator PEROY. Just from whrut you have seen of it, do you think 

he did possess under your jurisdiction the authority to issue some­
thing like that, or would it have to have gone to you before it could 
have gone out to the field ~ 

Mr. ,VIENBERG. This could not have issued from my office, to my 
lmowledge, sir. 

Senator PERCY. You mean it shouldn't even have come out of your 
office ~ 

Mr. VVIENBERG. It is written as though it did and perhltps at the 
time, I guess this is during the period thltt he was detailed as the 
acting head of the DivisiOll of Medicaid System; that organizUltion 
being in the organization I run, but he was not in that position. since 
I have been there. 

If indeed this lmd come out-let me put it this way: Such things 
would n.ot come out of that particular division. They would come 
out under my signature as the associat.e administrator, hut not any­
body in an Mting capacity. We don't have policy being generated at 
those levels. 

,. 
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Senator PERCY. Mr. Oubbler reported directly to you during the 
time that you were in your present capacity. Is that right ~ 

Mr. VVIENllERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator PERCY. Along the lines of the questions from Senator 

N UlUl, in your supervision of him, were you aware of the fact that 
he worked well into the night at the office on occasion ~ 

Mr. VVIENBERG. Yes, sir, I am. One of his, I consider to be good 
attributes, was the fact he was a very hard-working individual, 
someone you could give an assignment to and he would work at 
all hours to complete it, which far exceeded the zeal perhaps of a 
lot of others. 

Senator PlmCY. In completing his departmental assignments, that 
is one thing. If he was using governmental facilities, telephone serv­
ice, local and long-distance, ancl so on, for other purposes, would 
that bea matter a bout whkh you would want to be aware ~ 

Mr. "'iVIENllERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator PERCY. "'iVere you aware, as we have heard today, that he 

spent long periods of time on the telephone talking not to people 
in regional HEW office or Government employees, but to private con­
tractors and others and that he was carrying this on at HEV\T offices ~ 

Mr. "'iVIENBERG. No, sir. Let me explain, if I may. His office was 
on the second floor of t.he building we are in. My office is on the 
fifth floor of that building. People that reported his activities, the 
schedules he kept and so on, were persons who also worked very 
la.te and Bill Oleaver spent many long hours in the office along with 
him, not necessarily working together to be sure, but he was able 
to report on his activities l!;nd schedules; the way he could report 
on Mr. Oubbler's schedule certainly was far better than I was in 
a position to do. 

I \VitS not aware of the extent of his attendance at the office in the 
manner Mr .. Oleaver discussed this morning, to that scope. I knew 
he was thel'l;} at night because I would leave ordinarily at '7 or 7 :30. 
He, is uSU~tlly there. He walks out of the buHcling with me oc­
caslOl1:ally. 

Benator PERCY. "Tere you aware that Mr. Cubbler did travel a 
great deal ~ 

Mr. "'iVIENBERG. Mr. Oubbler did not travel a great deal while I 
was there. I certainly heard about his travels prior to my arrival 
under the former two Associate Administrators. 

Senator PERCY. Did you say it had been curbed ~ 
Mr. "'iVIENBERG. I curbed that, yes, sir. 
Senator PERCY. You curbed it ~ 
Mr. VVIENBERG. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. Were you warned at the time you. came on board 

about Mr. Oubhler. Were any concerns expressEd. to you about his 
activities by anyone ~ . 

Mr. VVIENBERG. I had discussions with the o'e1-·:leman who is my 
~ssistant ~t the pr~sent ti~e, Oharles Sylves~" who had occupied, 
1ll an actmg. capaCIty, the Job I presently hold for some 4 months 
bef~re ,I arrIved. He told me about Mr, Oubbler's facility for em­
belhshmg facts, let's put it that way, and--

Senator PERCY. Embellishing what ~ 
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Mr. WIENBERG. Facts, and that you had to be quite clilTefnl ab~ut 
what he did report to you because you couldn't very freqnently SIft 
out the whole truth from 'all of the information. I think that was 
eApressed early, Charlie was quite all extrovert and liked to embellish 
the truth a bit here and there . 
. Senator PERCY. "VeJ:e you warned about any other of Mr. Cubbler's 

characteristics byallyone ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. No, I was not. 
Senator PERCY. Did you observe during your period of super.vision 

allY characteristics ,that you woulcl look upon with some degree of 
concern ~ If so, what were they ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. Again, I thlllk the thing that did conoorn me, and 
I pointed this out to him a number of times, was the fact tlmt he 
would talk about the Medicaid program. 'fhat seemed to be his whole 
livillg interast. You cotlldn't have 'f!, drink with him anyplace with­
out him continuing to tall;;: about the medicaid program. He was 
always willing to answer questions for anybody that asked him ques­
tions. 

In fact, frequently, you avoided ·asking him a question bec~use 
then you couldn't turn him off. So I used to point this out to him. 
Yes, sir. 

Senator PERCY. 1Vas he a name dropper ~ 
Mr. ,VIENBERG. Oh, yes. 
Senator PERCY. "Vhat names do you know of that he mentioned ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. The ones that were reported this morning 01' the 

one-anyway, Congressman Mills was the one that he had men­
W:med to me. 

Senator PERCY. Did you eve.r look into that relationship ~ Did you 
ever See a.ny evidence of the close relationship with Wilbur Mills ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. I saw no evidence of it, nor did I look lllto it. I 
thought if he had an association with Congressman Mills, that was 
up to Congressman Mills and him. 

Senat.or PERCY. There has been testimony this morning that you 
spent considerable time with Mr. Cubbler in your office. How many 
peopJ'} report to you ~ 

Mr. ,VIENBERG. Far too many, sir. 
Senator PERCY. How many do you have a direct reporting rela-

tionship with ~ 
Mr. VVIENBERG. I have, I would say, about 10 people. 
Senator PERCY. Ten people that report directly to you ~ 
Mr. 1iVIENBERG, Yes. 
Senu.tor PEROY. So you have a total of how many personnel re­

porting directly to you throtlgh these 1.0 people ~ 
Mr. ·WIENBERG. There is a total of about 120 people authorized. I 

presently have about 107 people or 108 people on board. 
Senator PERCY. 170 on board ~ 
Mr. "VIENBERG. 107. 
Senator PEROY. So you have abont 10 repo~,ting to you and maybe 

on an average they each have about 10 l'eportlllg' to them. About how 
ml1ch thne would you say you would spend with Mr. Cnbbled 

Mr. "Vm:JlmERG. I do not believe that I spent mom time with him 
than I spent with all of the others; but Mrt[l;inly som6 of the others. 
If I may explain for ,{~ moment, the office that 'Mr. Cubblar was as-
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si~ed to by me is a fOUl'-man oflioo, each of whom reports to me 
because the Personnel Division there IS such that this accounts for 
the large number of people reporting to me. The personnel situation 
in my organization and in SRS itself is quite bad. 

I haNe some nine senior vacancies at the present time, each one of 
which is the head of the division. The Civil ~ervice Commission rules 
are such that I cn,nnot in manY' insta.1~.ces continue to assign personnel 
in acting capacities as the head of tho::e lmits because of the rule that 
they cannot act in a grade higher than that which they occupied for 
a time more thatl 120 days in any 1-year period. 

It seems to me I have gone through all of the peopb that are 
eligible to so be detailed and in instances such as the office that Mr. 
Cubbler was assigned to, I had just used those people to report di­
rectly to me while we were awaiting the classification action of Per­
sonnel to get to the point that we could post the job alld hire com­
petitively somebody to take on those positions. 

Senator PEROY. You saY' you spent more time with some and less 
time with others. During the course or 'a week, how many hours a 
week would Mr. Cubbler be with you ~ 

Mr. WrnNBERG. It is hard to say. I would sayan hour a day, at the 
very most. 

Senator PEROY. An hour a day ~ 
Mr. WrnNBERG. At the very most, but never necessn,rilY' by himself. 

He very infrequently was there by himself. He was there witll others 
as part of some particular problem he might be; talking about. 

Senator PEROY. There has been sworn testimony today that sug­
gests that Mr. Cub bIer had a good deal of influence with you and 
with respect to policies and programs in HE"W. 

'Would you give us Y'0ur testimony on this, confir:m it or deny it 
and teLl us if he did have influence with you, why he did and how 
he exercised it ~ 

Mr. WrnNBERG. I spoke earlier to the fact that Mr. Cubbler had 
what I considered to be the organizational memory of SRS in the 
medicaid management area, in the whole medicaid program area. He 
was assigned for many years, up until he was assigned to me, in 
the Medicaid System Agency under the Commissioner of Medicaid, 
under a few commissioners of meclioaid, as a matter of fact, and also 
had been assigned to the Office of Management within that utiliza­
tion and review of the medicaid program. 

I, therefore, found that his information about regulatorY' matters, 
about State regulations, about State plans, about the way In which 
regulations had been developed and their intent through previous 
testimony leading' up to their passing, and '50 on, it was extremely 
vn.lnable information which was not available in the records. YOi.l 
('.ouldn't find those facts, at least in t.he l.'ecords that were available 
for immeclia,te reference. So we used him as a walking encyclopedia, 
if you will, in many instances. 

Senn.tor PEROY. Could you again state your association with Mr. 
Cubblel', whet.her Y'on had any reason to ,beHeve or suspect that he 
was being paid by or receiviilg any favors :from any private com­
Danies which 11[\,(:1'01' sought bus:iness with HE·V,T ancl'when you first. 
learned t.hat he did11ave such income or favors ~ 

79-890--77----14 
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Mr. WmNBERG. I was never aware of such improprieties at nIl or 
acts 011 his part until I read the testimony yesterday and heard prior 
to that on the 21st of September ,vhe allegation that was presented 
to Dr. Weikel that such had occurred. 

Senator PEROY. Did you know that Mr. Oubbler was apparently 
implicated 8 yeal'S ago in trying to weaken newly proposed Federal 
standards in llursing b'Omes 011 behalf or the nursing home owners ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. No, sir. I was lIot. 
Senator PEROY. You had no knowledge of that ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. Absolutely not. This is the first time I have heal'Cl 

of it. 
Senator P'.lUROY. When did you first have Imowleclge of that pos­

sibility~ 
Senator PEROY. You had not read the New York Times story this 

morning, then ~ 
].{r. WmNBERG. No, sir. 
Senator PEROY. On these hearings ~ 
]'fr. WmNBERG. No. 
Senator PEROY. Yon have no Imowledge then that even though he 

was implicated, according to tIllS story, t.hat no investigation or his 
activities was made ~ 

Mr. vVmNBERG. No, sir, I have no knowledge of that. 
Senator PEROY. I would like to give you an opportunity to just 

talk a;bout your own situation. You have a fairly soHd business 
background; you are obviously a man of considerruble competence. 

Have you had any' business relationship with any company seek­
ing to do business with HEW' ~ 

Mr. "\iVmNBERG. No, sir. "\Ve have met with them and that sort of 
thing. No; the answer is no. 

Senator PEROY. Have you d01l(~l\,ny consulting for any firm seeking 
to do or doing business with HEW ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. No, sir. 
Senator PERCY. Have you ever accepted gifts, gratuities, services 

or payments from anyo~e seeking to ao or doing business with HE"\iV~ 
MI'. "\iVmNBERG. No, SIr. 
Senator PERCY. Rererences were made this morning to comments 

that you had made to some of YOllr own subordinate einployees. "\iVhy 
did you ten these employees that they should find ways to evade 
HEW regulations ~ vVhy did YOll tell them that you didn't want to 
brC:'ju,lc the law, that you wanted to bend it ~ 

vYha,t was your motivation in saying this ~ vVlmt effect do you 
think, 'as an experienced snpervisor, your comments and the way you 
made them would have upon the morale d your Department, par­
ticula:dy when the implication was very strong that if they couldn't 
comply with your request, they had better seek 'Cmployment else­
where~ 

Mr. VVmNBBRG. That is ,a very lengthy question, sir. Let me first 
state that~ first, I made no such statements. 'rhey, I think, are per­
haps misinterpretations of things that had occun'ed; but I never 
instructed anybody to evade regulations. 

I have at an times--
Senator PERCY. Did you ever use the term that yon wanted to 

bend the regulations ~ 
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Mr. ,VIENBERG. I wanted to get the. job done and find ways that 
we could do it and stay within the letter of the regulations and the 
law. It is very easy to use a law or the regulations, rather, to say 
something cannot be done. 

Senator PERCY. The implication might be tlul!t you didn't want to 
actually break the. law, but you wanted to bend it or somehow evade 
it or ",=ork around it and not fulfill the spirit of the law. 

I want to give you, Mr. VVienberg, an opportunity to fully explain 
exactly what you meant, because if your intention was as you now 
describe it, that intention was obviously not imparted to the em­
ployees over whom you have direct supervisory responsibility. They 
were disturbed and luwe so testified. 

Mr. "VIENBERG. At no time have I ever wanted to, nor have I ever 
instructed anybody or imparted any indication that I in any way 
wanted to bend or change. 

Senator PERCY. Did you ever use the term bend ~ 
Mr. ,VIENBERG. Perhaps I did in terms of the regulations, but I 

want to explain what I mean. I don't know that I did. I don't have 
such a recollection. I would like to explain what I was trying to say 
to my staff. 

The regulations are interprl'tations of the law. ,Ve write our reg­
ulations. "Ve publish them and they then become the thing by which 
we and the States do business. ,Ve are constantly moclifying regula­
tions. As we learn, as we become more familiar with the problems 
involved, regulations change. They are modified, amended, they are 
chano'ed. 

AI{y comments relative to bendIng regulations-again, I do not 
recall using such a t0L'm-any such references were made in the sense 
of what would make good regulatory modifications, that we would 
go through the normal process of reviewing proposal changes ·at the 
various levels of government and either be accepted or denied, which 
would permit us to get on, with the program more expeditiously and 
to fulfill the intent of the law which is to put into business and put 
into operation in the States the adequate management information 
systems necessary to control the expeditures of the program and 
approve the quality of C:1re of the program. 

One of the points I would like to m:ake is that my belief and I 
believe my interpretation of that law is ·that it is intended to control 
program costs, program costs, not administrative costs although it 
will that, hopefully; but I think it is a very shortsighted view to 
try to :approve a very small fraction of the cost of the medicaid pro­
gram, which is the ladministration of it, vis-a-vis controlling the 
actual dollars that go outta the providers and the recipients. That 
is the system we are trying to put in. That is my intent. 

What I was trying to do and continue to try to do is get our 
regulations so specific that they are not misinterpretable and that 
they l[1l'e understandable to the States. At this time, the State unc1ier­
stailding of the regulations is not necessarily always the case. 

Senator PERCY. But if you have the authority to write regulations 
and amend those . regulations, why is it that we have swornrosti­
mony that you saId, "Don't tell me what I can't do, .tell me how to 
circumvent the regulations~" That testimony, I wish to advise you, 
was given in the context of la meeting with more than one person, 
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Those instructions were given to them immediately following your 
receipt of 'a memorandum of clarification stating that the law was 
quite clear as to what could 'and could not be done. That memOl:an­
dum is in our record. 

,Ve could call more witnesses :to see whether or not that was t.he 
language used. Commnnict1tions is what is said and how it is in­
terpreted. If there is a total communications gap there, we OUg:lt 
to try to discern that; but there seems to be a difference of yiew­
point '!ts to what was really intended. 

'What did you mean ~ Do you recall using the word circumvent ~ .. 
Mr. WmNBERG. No: I do not. 
Senator PEROY. Do you flatly state tlmt you did not use that word ~ 
Mr. "VmNBERG. I do not recall using that word, sir, and I do not 

believe I did. 
Senator PEROY. You do not recall using the word bend, even 

though sworn testimony clearly seems to indicate that both of these 
words were words that you used ~ 

Mr. WmNllERG. Perhaps I used-I don't recall using that, 11':), sir. 
Senator PEROY. You say perhaps you could have, but you don't 

recall ~ 
Mr. "VmNBERG. That is correct, I do not recall using the word. 

Again, the subject lmder discussion was the malmer in which we 
could-there are two things: "Ve have three programs we are ad­
ministering in SRS tll&t I am responsible for in terms of the infor­
mation aspects of it. Each one has differing Federal fune1in~ as­
sociated with the 'administmtive end of those programs. 'l'his is very 
confusing to the States 'and to the manner in which the States 
augment and actually develop their programs for information sys­
tems. 

One of the problems is that the eligibility of the recipient cuts 
across those three programs and it is 'a matter of interpretation as 
to where eligibility starts and stops, in terms of one program versus 
another. As a case in point, some 60 percent of the people receiving 
medicaid services presently are eligible by virtue of their AFEC 
eligibility and are automaticnlly given medicaid s~l'vices. Others 
have to come in and become elig)ble through the medicaid program 
specifically. 

This causes ,the St[l;tes a great deal of lUJ1leCessary and duplicative 
type of paperwork. The same probl~,D1 occurs in the food stamp 
program, the same thing occurs in a social services pr(j~ram. 

At the varying levels of financial participation in these various 
progralllS, this complicates the management of the money out in the 
fielet, in the States a great deal. It depends upon where you put 
various costs and charges. 

The thing that we are trying to do or I feel would be a gl'ea.lt 
expedient for all the pro~rams would be to have an integrated eligi­
bilit.y system. "Ve are trying to get such a program underway. This 
would cut down the complexity of these programs. It would cut 
down t,he paperwork. It would cut dowll the stress and strain in 
the field. 

It is in line with the potential modifications of regulations that we 
would propose changes and test through ,the legal channels ,and so 
OIl before they ever become official. I do not have the responsibility 
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for, nor can I write or authorize a regulation. I can write a draft 
of a regulation and send it through the propel' channels. If, iI!deed, 
it is reviewed and 'approved by legal counsel, then it could become 
a regulation, if the Secretary so decides. . 

That was in the process of doing internal staff work, trying to 
get the people to work toward developing, draft ways that we could 
then go through the system to see whether amendments to the regula­
tions were possible, that these discussions occurred. 

Senator PEROY. I ·am very anxious not to be unfair to you oJ.'l jump 
to any conclusions at all. It is a serious problem. The regulations 
permit the payment of 90 percent Federal share for 'a control system 
to be installed by a State. But it is subject to interpretation as to 
whether you have a mUltiplicity of systems installed, of which we 
pay 90 percent for each one of the systems. Each time you are in­
stalling a system, you are obligated to pay 75 percent of the operating 
expenses of it. 

In the explanation that you have given as to what you were at­
tempting to accomplish, I wouldn't have seen cause for concern by 
the employees who testified before us; but they were obviously dis­
turb~cl by the interpretation they put on your words. 

Did you have fmiher cause to explain to them what you had in 
mind or having heard them now, can you make any conjecture as to 
what caused them to be concerned about your statements ~ To whom 
do you report ~ 

Mr. "'\VrnNBERG. I report to the Administrator of SRS. 
S(mator PERCY. To the Administratod 
Mr. WrnNBERG. Yes. 
Senator PEROY. Did you ~ake your concerns to him about the need 

£01'-1 won't use the word CIrcumvent or bend-but the need to fulfill 
the letter o£ the regulations or law, and also thc need to do some­
thing beyond what you felt you had the authority and responsibility 
for doincr~ 

Did y~u take your case to the Administrator ~ 
Mr. WrnNBERG. I have chatted with the various administrators 

that I have had. I have had three in the year that I have been there. 
Senator PERCY. Three in a year that you have been there ~ 
Mr. "'\VmNBERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator PEROY. '!'here has been that much turnover ~ 
Mr. 'WmNBERG. Yes, sir. Yve have talked about the various pro­

gmms and the various manners in which things should be done. I 
have vocalized to each of them the real need for an integrated 
eligibility system, the need to make certain regulatory changes. Mr. 
Fulton and I were discussing some of these even as late as last 
night. They go back to when I first joined SRS. It is a continuing 
process. 

These discussions frankly go on constantly during 01' throughout 
our business because that is what we live by. Some of ·the regUlatory 
changes thu,t we are trying to get are ones that the staff endorses. 
Those aren't the ones they bring up. The ones they talk about are 
the ones they don't paliicularly like, I guess. 

1£ I may try to set in perspective the organiza.tion for yon jn about 
fiye minutes, I would like to do tha.t. I· think it would give you a 
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better understanding of what the situation was in the past versus 
what it is now. May I have that opportlmity ~ 

Senator PEROY. 'l'he problem is why couldn't the very people who 
were working 011 it, who wem devoting their lives to it, who had 
been there some time, why did th(W mIsunderstand directions that 
you gave to tllem ~ Do you ever recall using the phrase, "If you can1t 
do it, you can find jobs elsewhere," or :anything like that ~ 

Have you ever threatened in that way any employee work~l1g 
lmder your direct supervision ~ . 

Mr. "Vl.ENBERG. I have pointed out to the employees that a lot of 
the tasks that were asked for them to do were tasks that they were 
very delinquent in not having done long before I arrived, that we 
were going to tighten up and have some discipline, managerial dis~ 
cipline in the way We behaved in the organization. Yes, sir. 

As an example, H I may, I was shocked when I first became the 
associate aclministrltttor. The regulation g11ide they discussed this 
morning, this Pl'og),run relation guide which was put out in 1974 is 
the only procedurel in existence in the organization, yet theY' ta1k 
about poor manugt,'lnent by the people who were responsible for the 
activities vis~a~vis the States and central office have. Not one office 
pl'ocedure has been estn,blished in terms of how to prepare or even 
describe what is meant by an "RFP." They have no written examples 
for tlle States, they haven't put out examples of what an advanced 
planning document is, they have not put out examples of what good 
contract language should be in terms of the various and sundry 
contracts we might have. 

There is no direction in terms of the documentation standards that 
I feel each contrtlct should have in it so that programs, computer pro~ 
,grams that -are genemted bY' contmctor A can then be turned to the 
Stab and modiHed, if necessary, with some degree of possibility (r\: 
success. 

There is no similarity between the various contracts let by the 
States, It is a hodgepodge of little helter skelter sorts of operations. 
That is what I wanted to talk about a bit so that you wonld undel'~ 
stand, I think 'a bit more fully n,bout some of these problems. 

Senator PER()Y. I wonld like to comment that I wns mther surprised 
by your statement, alle,ged statement to the employees, that they 
could look for jobs elsewhere. In 1943, I had sllj)ervision in the Navy 
over Civil Service employees. J .... ct me tell yon, I tried to fire a eouple 
of them. r shook hands and congmtulated them when I left "Vash~ 
ill,gton a year 'after I arrived . 
. They were still in theroppeals stage. I just defy anY'0ne to get 

l'ld of anY'on() in tha,t system. I was amused that It carrvover from 
the private sector would cause you to think that you could do some~ 
thing about it" . 

1\£1'. ·VVmNBJiJRG. I have perhaps learned it is a little more difficult 
Hum I hacl hoped it might be. 

Renator PlilROY. I have ;ust two comments find questions. 
The turnover in administrntors interests me. Can yon llame tho 

three administ.rn.tors uncler whom yon have wOl'ked;' tho Aclminjs~ 
trators of Sooial and Rehobilitat1.on Service. Who are they. where 
did they go r~fter leaving SRS, and why did they leave ~ Why is there 
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such a large turnover in such an important area ~ Do you think that 
having such a high turnover has contr~butecl to some of the prob~ 
lems in this area ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. The three administrators, people that I reported to, 
Mr. Svahn was the acting administrator in that position at the time 
I came aboard in Augltst or Septembel' through the time he left 
which was mid-January. 

Senator PEROY. Why did he leave ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. He was 'acting and I guess he didn't think that 

they were going to confil".m him as the administrator and decided 
that he would leave. 

Senator PEROY. Where did he go ~ He left voluntal'ily ~ 
Mr. ,VIE:NBERG. Yes, sir. He resig11ed. 
Senator PEROY, Mainly because he was made an acting ~c1minis­

trator and never appointed to the spot as permanent adnllmstrator? 
Mr. ,VIENBERG. Let me explain for a moment. He sewed us the 

Commissioner of APA and, as an n,dditional duty, was a depnty to 
the administrator who was James Dwight. For some time before I 
Il.rrived, James Dwight left in June sometime, Jack then became 
the acting administrator. 

It became-he was not made the, he was not mentioned for the 
job of p,dministrator. For whn,t reason he left, I don't know. I don't 
know. He just left. I t1link his own position, he can explain this 
perhaps better than myself. 

Senator PERCY. Do you know where he went ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. Yes. He went to Haskins & Sells, an accounting 

firm in Washington. 
Sena,tor PERCY. The second then ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. There was then an appointed acting admi.nistrator, 

by the name of Donald 'Wortman, who occupied that position until 
Mr. Fulton, Bob Fulton arrived in .Tune or July sometime. 

Senator PEROY. Mr. Fulton has held the job since when ~ 
Mr. VVmNBERG. I think it is JUlle or July; early summer. 
Senator PEROY. ,Vhile we are mentioning Mr. 'Fulton, Ml'. Chair­

m!Lll, I think it would be wise if Mr. Fulton coulc1 talk c1irectly with 
Secretary Mathews, a man for whom I have the highest regai'd. He 
has my sympathy ill taking on this gip:ant.ic job with the problems 
t.hat it hn,s hn,c1. I have been iml)1'essec1 with the way he hn,s gone 
n,bout trying to resolve many of these problems. I t1iink we would 
l1ke very much to heal' fl'om Mr. Fulton dte,r he has briefed the 
Secretary on these hen,rings so that we can have a top-level policy 
sta.tement tomorrow. 

Is Haskins--Counsel ~ 
Mr. COTTEN. Is Haskins &; Sells associated with the Ml\iIS pro­

grnm in any Wll-Y ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. Very periphernJly in one instance t.ha.t I know of. 

They hav~ been put uncleI' contract'by the Stn,te of Idaho to serve as 
the t.('chmcn.I evn lnatql' for the State of Idaho of respondents to an 
RFP on the MMIS system. 

8enn,tol' PEROY. Do they receive Federal funds through the State 
of Ic1aho~ 
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Mr. 1VmNBERG. They do not as yet because we haye not Ye.t ap­
proved that selection. The SRS central office was not mvolvedm se­
lecting that evaluation contractor. 

Sallator PERCY. But they are applying for Federal nmds ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. They would get sOJ?e sort of Federal func~ing. I 

don't lmow whether they could quahfy' for gO-percent fundm.g or 
whether it would be the simple 50-percent program, if indeed that 
program is approved. 

Mr. STATLER. Do you.lmow whether Mr. Svahu, since he has gone 
on with Haskins & Sells, has in any way been associated with the 
cont.ractor you just referred to ~ . 

Mr. "\iVmNBERG. I don't believe he has. I don't know for certam. I 
have been told that Jack has not been involved in this in any way. 

Senfttor PERCY. I will ask one more question. 
"\Ve had testimony from Mr. Trainor, Mrs. Ryan, and Mr. Cleaver. 

Yon are their supervisor. The only way they could have eV'aded my 
questions would have been to take the fifth amendment. I don't think 
you would have felt that they should have. Did you :feel they had 
an obligation to answer those questions ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. Absolutely. . 
Senator PERCY. Do you endorse my giving ,them assurance that 

they would not be punishe<;l or be put in an awkward position by 
you or anyone in the Department ~ Do you SUppol't my assurance 
to thrm that, as· a result of their testimony here, their relationship 
would be identical to the relationship it was before the testimony ~ 

Mr. ,,\VmNBERG. Certainly, absolutely. 
Senator PERCY. I felt I could assure them of that. I have Senator 

Nnnn's backing and support. 
Mr. VVmNBERG. In my behalf, too. 
Senato" PERCY. I thank you very much indeed. Thank you. 
Senator NUNN. Just one question 
Senator NUNN. How many other employees that you lmow of in 

your division have gone to work for Haskins & Selis ~ 
Mr. WmNBEUG. In my division, none, sir. Nobody :from my organi­

zation has gone to work :for Haskins & Sells. 
Scmntor NUNN. How about the Dallas Regional Commission ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. There 'are people in SRS that have gone to work 

for Haskins & Sells, not in my organization. 
Senator NUNN. Let's ask about that. In SRS ~ 
Mr. Wm~J3ERG. In SRS, there have been two regional commissioners 

that have gone to work for Haskins & Sells, and the former adminis­
trator went there prior to Mr. Svahn. 

Senator NUNN. WllO was that ~ 
Mr.1VmNBERG. James Dwight. 
Senator NUNN. Are they involved in doing business with the SRS 

division ~ 
Mr. 1VmNBERG. They are not involved in doing business with the 

programs that SRS are normally responsible :for. They have some 
involvement in the special program that is nnder the direct control 
of the administrator. 

Sanntor Nm~N. Are yon concetnec1 about this cross-relationship 
between people who ha,~e been in your Depr.rtment or in SRS and 
other firms, for instance Haskins & Sells or others that they go to 

~~~~-----

.. 
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work for, that might do a substantial amount of business with the 
Federal Government ~ 

Mr. ""\V'mNBERG. Yes, sir, if indeed it is improper, I think yes. If 
indeed their actions after they are engaged by a private company, if 
indeed they continue to do business in the areas that they were work­
ing in, I do believe that is improper. 

Senator NUNN. Have you had a study done of that ~ 
Mr. VYm..'TBERG. A study done of that ~ . 
Senator NUNN. A study or any kind of research project on that~ 
Mr. ""\V'mNBERG. I have not, no. 
Senator NUNN. Have you seen anybody else that has one~ Are you 

familiar with one ~ 
Mr. WmNBERG. No. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have any rules or regulations set up regard­

ing any length of time in which a person who has been involved in 
SRS should not be involved in a private company after leaving Gov­
ernment that does business with SRS ~ Is there any kind of rules or 
regulations on that ~ Mr. Berkley ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. No; the only thing that we do is maIm sure that the 
employees are aware of the criminal prohibition in section 207 of 
title 18. In fact, before he left, Mr. Dwight came to my office and I 
explained to him in some detail, at his request, the workings of sec­
tion 207. 

Senator NUNN. You don't have anything comparable to the Depart­
ment of Defense regulations in that area about the length of time 
that they would not be invol veel in Government work ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. No; we just follow the criminal law that says yon 
calUlOt ever represent anyone with regard to a particular matter in 
which you participate personally and substantially as a Feclern.l em­
ployee, [md, where you didn't pn.rticipate personally, but someone 
uncleI' your supervision did, you cannot represent anyone as to that 
particular matter for 1year. 

Senator NUNN. Perhaps the same, is there a yead Is that the law, 
the criminal provision, for 1 year ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. The criminal provision says if you personally par­
ticipated in a particular matter, then you can never represent any­
one in connection with that particular matter. If you have been a 
supervisor, like the Administrator, any partiCUlar matter that any of 
your sub. ordinates have worked on, even though it didn't come to yonI' 
desk whIle you are there, you are preclUded from representing any­
one in that particular matter for a year. 

But that does not mean that you cannot, for example, make a grant 
application to HEW· as soon as you leave, as long as it is a new 
matter. something that was not pending. On the other hand if there 
is ~n RFP on the streets that was prepared by your subordinate 
wlnle you were still at HEW, then that particular RFP would be 
a particular matter as to which yon wonld be precluded from repre­
sent.ing your new employers for one year after you left. 

Senator NUNN. Is that the same kind of r1.11e that the Department 
of Defense has ~ Don't they have more specific rules than that ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. I think they do, by regulation. 
Senator NUNN. Hu,ve you considered the necessity or desirability 

of such a rule in HE""\V', a more rigid rule ~ . 
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Mr. BERKLEY. About 2 or 3 years ago, I am not sure exactly when, 
there was a notice of proposed rule making published by the De­
partment which tracked more or less with the OEO rule, which is 
that if a former employee of the department is working for a pro­
posed contractor, this prior Department employment is supposed to 
be identified in the contract proposal or bid and it must then be ap­
proved at one level higher than would be the ordinary rule for such 
a contract proposal. 

But this has not been finalized. I don't know just what its present 
status is in the Department. 

Senator NUNN. Do you see there ma,y be a, need for HEvV now to 
look in tIllS area" since you a,re ha,ndling really more funds basically 
than even the Department of Defense ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. On the facts tha,t ha,ve been brought out in this 
hearing, there is no indication that any impropriety has occurred 
in connection with a contract because there was a former HEW or 
SRS employee involved. 

Senator NUNN. That is right. I am not insinuating that in any 
way. I asked you about the Department of Defense experience. . . 

Mr. BERKLEY. It has been under consideration and I am sure It IS 
still under consideration. 

Senator NUNN. By who and at what level ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. I am not sure. It was originally initia,ted by the 

Office of Grant and Procurement Management, which was established 
approximately 3 years ago. It is in the Office of the Secretary, headed 
by a Deputy Assistant Secretary. 

Senator NUNN. Conld you forward to us for the record any kind 
of memo on that subject that is being considered now or may have 
been considered in the past ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. Yes; I will. 
Senator NUNN. Furnish that for the recorel. 
Mr. BERKJ .. EY. Yes; I will. 
[The information to be furnished follows:] 

OOTOBER 1, 1976. 
How AUD J. F":LDiI[AN, 
Ohioj Oon1/.seZ, Senate Pe1'Jnanent Snocommittee on Investigations, 

Washington, D.O. 
DEAR HOWAUD: As you will recall, at yesterday's bearing Ohairman Nunn 

asked me ahout the Depal-tment's Oonflict of Interest rules relating to former 
employees. I told him that our policy was to rely 011 the provisions of 18 
U.S.C. Section 207 in this regarcl. I also mentioned thnk in 1974 the Department 
published a Notice of Proposed Rule Making to establish It policy similar to the 
regulation which OEO has in this area. 

Senator Nnun requested me to report on the current status of this proposed 
regulation and to supply the committee with documents relating to it. I enclose 
herewith a Xerox copy of the Notice of Proposed Rule Malting and the public 
comments, principally from Universities und mostly adverse to it, which were 
received by tlle Department. 

Becanse of the questions raised by these public comments, the Office of Grant 
find Procurement Management has been 'attempting to redraft the proposed 
regulation for approximately two years. I lmve been informed by Mr. Paul 
Stone, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Grant and Procurement Management, 
tHat lle expects to have his redraft ready within the next six months. 

Very truly yours, 
BURTON BERKLEY, 

Deputy .ASsistant Gene?'al OomMel, 
B1tsinoss ana A.aministrative Law Division. 

• 

, 
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Senator NUNN. Mr. Wienbp.rg, have you. ever been cont~cted by 
ttny former administrator regarding any matter t.hat would come 
un'der their supervision while they were part of HEvV~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. No, sir, . , 
Senator NUNN. You don't have any former admmlstrator who 

may, or employee who may, in effect be breaching any of these rules 
or criminal laws that we have talked about ~ , 

[At this point Senator Percy withdrew from the hoaring room.] 
Mr. WmNBERG. No. 
Senator NUNN. This conflict of interest ~ 
Mr. 'VmNBERG. No. 
1\11'. FELD:UAN. Senator, could I place in the record a memo referred 

to by Mr. 'Vienberg on execution of staff advisory responsibilities 
as exhibit No. 67 ~ I 

Senator NUNN. vVithout objection. 
Mr. FEWlIIAN. Also an issue paper from the, Director, Office of 

State Systems Operations, regarding systems rragmentation; then 
as the next exhibit, the form letter ,alluded to tlDday signed by MI'. 
Cubbler~ 

Senator NUNN. 'Vithout objection, 
Mr. FELDlIIAN. I would like as a sealed exhjbit, various materials 

we have received, which have not been verified, but I would like 
to put them in the record at this time subject to perhaps future public 
release. 

Senator NUNN. 'Vould you identify iU If~ this going to be more 
than one sealed document ~ 

Mr. FELDlIIAN. It is many dOClUl1ents. Perhaps Mr. Vielma can 
generally describe them. 

Mr. VmNNA. They relate to--
Senator ~UNN. Tell us why they are sealed. 
Mr. VmNNA. They relate to activities of employees, consultants, 

former employees of HE'W; their relationships with private in­
dustry. and with Federal health and welfare programs. 

Mr. FELDlIIAN. That will be exhibit 70. 
rThe documents referred to were marked "Exhibit Nos. 67-70" for 

reference and may be found in the files of the subcommittee. Exhibit 
No. 70 will be retained in the confidential files of the subcommittee.] 

Senator NUNN. This morning, as indic?ated previously, I signed the 
subpena calling for the personn.l appen.rance of Mr. Charles Cubbler 
before this subcommittee tomorrow morning at 10 o'clock. A sub­
pena duces tecum, which was for records was served on him by 
staff August 25, 1976. This first subpena has not been responded to. 
Mr. Cubbler hopefully will be served today. I have not received 
notice whether he has been served. Assuming he is served, if Mr. 
Cubbler does not appear either to testify-he has constitutionn.l 
rights, that is his choice-I will reeommencl to the full committee 
that the Senate proceed against Mr. Cubbler for contempt, 

Tomorrow morning, hearings are set at 10 o'clock in this room, 
We will have Mr. Robert Fulton, Associate Administrator, Social 
and Rehabilitation Service, Depm:tment of HE'V. He has been 
here this morning. 'Veappreciate your patience, Mr. Fulton. "Ve 
think timewise, it will be beliter stn.rting again tomorrow morning. 

Mr. Wienberg~ 
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Mr. ,VmNBERG. I would like. v-ery much to be. a91e, for the record, 
to explain some of the-well,address comments to the various points 
that were made this morning about management, the organization, 
about some. of the decisions made, if that would he possible. 

Senator NUNN. vVhy don't you go ahead now~ I don't want to cu{f; 
you off. I will wait here. Yon can respond right now, if you want 
to. The two charges heard made relating to poor management and 
very grave concern by Mr. Trainor relating ,to the lack of c?mpeti­
tion. ,Vhy don't you go (l,head now because you have a rIght to 
rcspond~ 

Mr. ''VmNBERG. Fine. 
1V'11en I came in and took over the organization, it was ill a state of 

chaos, if you will. This was a year ago. 'fhis had been in operation 
for some. 2 yel1,rs during which .time it was run by caretaker type of 
acting administrators, part of which were a group of consultillg 
people from an outside corporation who were on the staff running 
the organization ns consultants. 

This demoralized the employees and hac1 a tremendously bad ef­
fect on the whole 120 people that 'are there. 

They had joined unions, they hac1 union g'l'ievancesall over the 
buildings, they 11a(l grievances, one n,ga;inst the other, against man­
a~ement. It was u. very bad situation., 

TIllS was further u.ggravated by the fact that because or these 
various personnel practices, the division of persOlmel hacl illstituted 
a 100 percent job classification study of the whole or~rLlllzation. This 
meant that everyone of the 120 positions had to be indivic1nal1y 
scrutinized by persOlmel, they had to be reevaluated andreclassifiec1. 

Thjs action threaitened a lot of the individuuls who were ex­
tremely concerned about their continued career development in the 
Government service. 

As a result, what had happened was there were many groups of 
individuals, each working for themselves and within their own little 
area of activity with no coordination between them at all and no gen­
eral supervision, trying to tie them together. 

Senator NUNN. This was approximately 1 year ago ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, sir. That is right. 
,Vhen I came aboard, I immecliately met with the union. We tried 

to straighten out a lot of grieyances:I 'was advised by personnel at 
t!le time that if indeed I tried to reorganize or reshape the or~anizo.­
bon in any way, it would be totally ch::lOtic becu.use it would start 
the re~1assification process all over again which was at that point 
some tuuc--

Senat<?r NUNN. Let me stop Tight there. How do we get in this kind 
of. mess III the Government ~ I am ~ure you are going to relate some 
tJungs y~u l~a.ve do~e, b~lt what ~s wrong with Governll1en~ that 
allows tlus lemd of SItuatIon to eXIst ~ How do we get there III the 
first. place ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. I think you got there in the first place. by virtulc of 
the lack of a leader in that organization from the time it was created. 

1 Senrttor N UNN. In the particular orgttnization you. are talking 
aocl1t~ 

1\£1'. ·WmNBERG. The one I run. 
Senator NUNN. Yon are. not talking about ·all of HEW~ 
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:Mr. VVIENBEUG. No, sir. 111!Lve got troubles enough. [Laughter.] 
I don't know about the rest of HE"\Y. 
Senator NUNN. So you would agree that there was poor manage­

ment 'when you arrived ~ 
:Ml'. "\Ylm'~·BlmG. I will agree there WitS hardly any management 

when I arrived. 
Senator NUNN. You don't agree there is poor management now~ 
1\11'. ,YmNBlmG. I believe that t.he management still has a great deal 

to be desired [l,nd part of it is, not a small part, is due to the fact 
that only within the last month has the personnel process .finally 
gotten to the point where we now can go out and post Jobs. I 
presently have nine senior positions, GS-15 level positions, each one 
being the director of one or t.hose organizations in my organization 
that have been filled over the past number of years by [l,cting people, 
just going in like dominoes, in and out, in and out, never having 
more than a few months of tenure. 

This has caused a great deal of confusion, all of that. 
Senator NUNN. Do we need to change the law~ Is there any kind 

of legal impediment that keeps us from having good management, 
Oivil Service Oommission rules, political interference ~ vVhat can we 
do here in Oongress ~ I t.hink the American people can see t.hat HEW 
has a few problems, not just your shop. We found problems, tre­
mendous problems in t.he student loan p:.:ogram. 

I won't go into those now, but probably they were just as great 
[l,S those in this case. 

Mr. VITlliNBERG. If I might offer, I believe that modifying the civjl 
service regulations so that you can get the most component people 
aboard mpiclly to do the job for you is one of the ways. . 

Senator NUNN. Does that mean also you need to have more flexl­
bility to fire incompetent people ~ 

Mr. WlliNnEUG. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Do you still think you have ineompetent people in 

your shop~ 
Mr. VVlliNBERG. I am sure every organization has a degree of in­

competence in its shops. 
Senator NUNN. Do you have people in your shop you would like 

to fire if you had the opportunity ~ 
Mr. WlliNBEUG. I would S[LY so. Yes. 
Sen[Ltor NUNN. 'What percent[Lge ~ I 'am not asking for names. I 

don't intencl to. I am not putting you in a trap on that score. I am 
not asking for names. Do you have 120 people working for you ~ 

Mr. -VVlliNBEUG. Yes. 
SCll[Ltor NUNN. How many of them would leave, if you were in 

pri.vate enterprise [l,nd h[l,d the authority to discharge employees ~ 
Mr. VVlliNBEUG. If I was in private enterprise, I would make swoop­

ing original changes and probably get rid of 20 percent of my 
employees. 

Senator NUNN. About 20 percent~ 
Mr. WlliNBEUG. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. "\Vhat organizational changes would you make ~ 
Mr. WlliNBEUG. The organization as it exists that' I inherited has 

great overlapping areas of responsibilities. It is very difficult to have 
:a clean Une of responsibility throughout the org[l,nization. The thing 



216 

I wish to do is strengthen, by strengthening the organization, by 
cleaning up the overlu,pping ancl redundant responsibilities that 
exist as the first step and then redress the problems that wn have anc1 
set it up more functiOll!~lly than it presently is set up. 

Senator NUNN. Senator Percy and I have been into that at length. 
We both joined togethell' and sponsored a bill that has just passed,. 
that removes the very top echelon in the Dl'ug Enforcement Adminis-· 
tration from civil servil~e protection, giving more flexibility there" 
similar to the FBI. 

,Ve had a lot of testimony about what you said. They virtually 
cannot get rid of the pelClple who can't do the job. 

Do you have recommendations for your office 01' for HEvV~ Ho,,, 
could you accomplish this purpose of being able to terminate people 
who are not doing the job, and yet give the kind of protection that 
is needed to avoid jobs being abolished on political whims ~ 

MI'. WIENBERG. TheJ~e certainly is 'a process in the civil service regu­
lations. It is quite time consuming and cumbersome and one that 
people undertake because of the extreme difficulties with it. 

Senator NUNN. If you had your way right now, you would reor­
ganize your department ~ If you had the authority to do it in theo 
private enterprise, you would reo)':;;anize your department, get riel 
of some overlaps in jUl'isdiction ~ 

Mr. WIENBERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. You would also fire 20 percent of the emplo,,_ ,~~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. Of that 20 percent, I would replace a number of 

people, and I would reassign a lllunber of people. I would reorganize:. 
and strengthen the organization. 

Senator NUNN. You don't think you have that authority ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. I don't have any. 
Senator NUNN, You are certain you don't?: 
Mr. VVIENBERG. Yes, sir; right now in the mamler in which we de­

scribed. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. Could you get by with fewer people if you reo1'-­

ganized ~ 
Mr. WIE~TBERG. No, sir. \iVe are vastly understaffed for the respon­

sibilities we have right now. That with tl1e overlapping responsibili­
ties and not all the topnotch people makes the job even more difficult­
to do. 

Senator NUNN. H{Lve you taken these frustrations to any of your-
superiors ~ 

Mr. WmNBERG. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. vVho is your superiod 
Mr. WIENBERG. Mr. Fulton is m}' superior. 
Senator N UNN. What kind of response do you get ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. Very sympathetic response. He is very well aware" 

of the problems. 
Senator NUNN. Does he feel he has the authority to accomplish 

these goals ~ 
Mr. WIENBERG. I think certain ones he probably has, as soon as he· 

is there long enough to really understand what the extent and scope, 
are throughout the organization. Yes, sir. 
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Senator NUNN. Again, I ask are there any legal changes that need 
to be made. Is there anything Congress can do to assist in this 
problem? 

Mr. WIENBERG. I would off the cuff suggest the following: That 
the review of civil servke regulations be done in a manner that is 
geared toward primarily executing the functions of the Government 
organizations rather than totally concerning themselves with the em­
ployment of individuals. 

Senator NUNN. Let's see if you can express that again so I can 
understand exactly what you are saying. 

Mr. WIENBERG. I said I feel that perhaps looking at civil service 
regulatior.s from the point of view of getting the Government job ac­
complished effectively, efficiently and economically and put that as 
the primary priority of Government employment rather than employ­
ment of individuals. 

Senator NUNN. You think right now the emphasis is on the pro­
tection of individuals to the exclusion of getting the job done? 

Mr. ,VillNBERG. I do, sir. 
Senator NUNN. I have heard this statement off the record many 

times by people in almost every department of Government and I 
am inclined to think you have a legitimate point. I appreciate your 
bringing it up. 

Are there any other points you want to make ,tlong that line? 
Mr. "VillNBERG. I have ·a list of things that I can ,tell you that were 

done to improve the conditions that wel'e there. I think the morale 
of the individuals have greatly increased over what they were. "Ve 
have tried to strengthen the organization by establishing manage­
ment procedures because there are no procedures of any sort. 

Information was comin~ in and out, letter, proposals, documents 
were coming in to any diVIsion or office and going out from any unit 
and not being responded to by the individual receiving the letter if 
they didn't lmow what to say. 

Senator NUNN. You mean they would sit there and ignore them? 
Mr. "VillNBERG. 'l'hat was in being when I arrived. Yes. We have 

tried to clean out the back files of previous correspondence dating 
back perhaps a year from the time of my arrival; tried to respond 
to the States, tried to respond to the individuals that had forwarded 
these things. ,Ve have instituted a correspondence and information­
tracking system so that now we get things through a central point, 
know what is coming in and what is going out. 

So we mm control the individual responses properly to get the 
information people request. "Ve have instituted a review of om N a­
tional Center for Social Statistics, which is under my jurisdiction, 
as part of the 120 people, to review their procedures a.nd reports that 
they are generating in to determine the manner in which they are 
presently executing their responsibilities. I feel this responsibility 
needs a great deal of attention so that we can use that center as tlie 
resource that it ori~inally was set up to provide. '1r e have undertaken a series of programs just recently to look at 
the ability and the possibility of having the 'very thing that people 
are tulking about this morning, a single l\f.MIS system serving a 
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multiplicity of Stotes. I had a project underway with the National 
Bureau of Standards with transition quarter funding that could not 
be completed because the fiscal year :funds could not be transfel'l'ed 
to that agency. This was specifically to have them set up a laboratory 
and develop a tri-State program to see what the efficiencies were that 
could be provided by a central information system processing activity 
servicing two or three or more States in the medicaid, principally 
the medicaid al'ea. . 

Another problem, when I arrived, was that there waS no budget 
foJ' the organization. 

·V'iT e had no staffing plan for the office of information systems except 
on un interim basis and this was developed by other people outside of 
the organization because of a lack of leadership. 

,Ve managed finally to get a handle on th~ budget and tried to get 
our own plans put forward to get these mto the budget, the re­
sources that I think we required to do our job. 

Again, we have 10 regions. None. of the regions a·re staffed, equipped 
properly to handle the information system activities. There was no 
effort made before my arrival to staff the activities in any way. They 
were out there, dispersed amongst three or four other program areas, 
not in the information system area. 

So we rely on the staff of the regions which is totally inadequate, 
sometimes one man in one region is supposed to be lmowledgcable in 
four States. 

Senator Nmm. If some U.S. Senator 1 year ago when yon arrived, 
described yom shop as being in total, absolute chaos and is com­
pletely bureaucratic mess, you would have agreed with him. Is that 
right ~ 

Mr. vVm},TBERG. I would have agreed with them, right, when I 
arrived. 

[Laughter.] 
Mr. ,VmNBERG. I will tell you. the following: About one of the 

comments here alluded to my partiCUlar management, Mr. Trainor's 
organization was the one dealing with the States, dealing with the 
region, having been in that position some 5 years, there was only in 
existence one program regulation guide without any definitiOll of 
what, those terms m.ean, but a continuing confusion in the States as 
to what. constitutes a decent advanced planning document or what 
an RFP should be or what proper evaluation criteria should be es­
tablishecl for contract evaluation. 

There has been no attempt made even upon my direction for this 
to be dOnG, to expand upon those things and become more specific 
so that the States have fewer reasons for misinterpreting the rules 
and the regulations that they have in their hands which are difficult. 

Senatol' NUN:r-:. Thank you, sir. Any other particular points that, 
you feel, allegatlOns have been made, that you feel you need to re­
spond to? 

Mr. WmNBEUG. r mentally noted a bunch of them while the testi­
mony was going on. I didn't jot them down. 

Senator NUNN. We will keep the record open so you can add any­
thing. 

.~ 
I 
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Mr. "VIENBEUG. I appreciate that very much. 
Senator NUNN. We are not trying to make judgments here about 

who is right and wrong in all of these management functions. Oon~ 
gress cannot manage HE'V. I think we can give oversight to it and 
try to stimulate better management ill HE"'\V. rrhat is what we are 
doing. 

Mr. 'VmNBERG. I appreciate that. I feel a bit sorry, I guess, of the 
misinte~'pretations by my people that have been made. I will try to 
improve our communications so that since tHe language of it there 
will be little opportunity for misunderstanding of what is said back 
and forth. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you very much. 
Mr. Berkley, do you have any other COlmnents ~ 
Mr. BrumLEY. No. I just want to thank the chairman for his 

courtesy today. 
Senator NUNN. rrhank you. 
Mr. Fulton, we will be hearing from you tomorrow morning. One 

of the areas I would like for you to discuss with Mr. 'Vi enberg-I 
didn't have a chance to pursue as much as I would like to-is this 
area of some competition in these computer contracts. I think that 
is essential. From your point of view, I don't expect you to be an 
expert on it, but I would like to know what can be clone to make sure 
we have competition in the remaining contracts. I think this has t~ 
tremendous fiscal impact over a period of time and all of us Imow 
that medicaid costs have become uncontrollable both at the Federal 
and State level virtually. 

So this is extremely important. 
Thank you, sir. 
(Whereupon, at 1 :50 p.m., Thursday, September 30, 1976, the sub­

committee was recessed, to reconvene at 10 a.m., Friday, October 1, 
1976.] 

[Member present at time of recess: Senator Nunl1.J 

79-896--77----1u 
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~IEDICAID ~IANAGEMENT INFOR~IArrION SYSTE~IS 
(l\IMIS) 

FlitIDAY, OCTOBER 1, 1976 

U.S. SENATE, 
... PEHlIIANENT SoncOl\IlIll'rrnE ON INVESTIGA'rIONS 

OF'I'HE COllIlIII'I"l'EE ON GOVERNlIIENT OPERATIONS, 
Washington, D.O. 

'1'he subconunittee met at 10 :10 a.m., in room 3302, Dirksen Senate 
Office Building, under authority of section 5, Senate Resolution 363, 
agreed to March 1, 1976, Hon. Sam N unn (acting chairman) presiding. 

lHembers of the snbcommittee present: Senator Sam Nunn, Demo­
crat, Georgia; and Senator Charles H. Percy, Republican, Illinois. 

Members of the professional staff present: Howard J. Feldman, 
chief counsel; David P. Vienna, investigator; 'Walter S. Fialkewicz, 
detailed employee, Justice Department; Stuart M. Statler, chief conn­
sel to the' minority ; Jonathan Cottin, investigator to the minority; 
Rnth Y. 1Vatt, chief clerk; .J ay Constantine, staff member, Finance 
Committee; and Val J. Halamandaris, staff member, Special Com­
mittee on Aging. 

Senator NUNN. The subcommittee will come to order. 
[Members of the subcommittee present at the time of reconvening: 

Senators Nnnn and Percy.] 
['1.'he letter of authority follows:] 

U.S. SENATE, 
COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMEN'l' OPERATIONS, 

Washington, D.O. 
Plll'fmant to Rnle (j of t.he Rilles of Procedure of the Senate Permanent Sub­

committee on Investigations of the Committee on Government Operations, pel'­
misRion is lIereb;\' grnnted for the Chairman, or any member oftlle Subcom­
mittee as desiglmted bytl1e Chairman, to conduct hearings in public seSSion, 
without a quorum of two mcmbers for administration of oaths and tal,ing of 
testimony in connection with 1\Iedicaid 1\Ianugement Information Systems on 
]J'rlclay, October I, 1!l76. 

SA1.[ NUNN, 
Acting OTI(l.irman. 

CHART,ES H. PEROY, 
RanToing lllillOrity Mcmbcr. 

Senator NUNN. Is :Mr. Char10S Cubbler hel"e this mOl'lling~ If Mr. 
CuhbIcr is here, will hc comc forward. 

Yesterday, on September 30, 1976, Mr. Charles Cubbler, an em­
ployee Ot the Department of Health, Education, and 'Welfa?:e, re­
fnsed to appear before this subcommittee pursuant to my lettel' 'Jf 
l'equest to Secret·ary Mathews, elated September 27, 1976, which has 
beenmude exhibit 23. 

(221) 
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A representative. of HE'Y testified yesterday tlutt Mr. Cubbler 
'disobeyed rt HEW directive dated September 29, 1976, £01' him to 
appenr. 

Mr. Cnbbler's rtttorneys responded to the HErV request by i11-
:forming ther~ ~al'ly yesterday lllornillg by letter c1!tted September 
30, 1976. that, he wOltld not appear. This is exhibit 66. 

Mr. Cnbb1er's attorneys lmd. previously written th(} subcommittee 
in a le.tter elated September 28, 1976, shtting reasons why he should 
not 'appear in. public session whiler-aU testimony related ,to him should 
be held in executive session and why rut the very least he testify in 
~xecutive session. Counsel ior 'Mr. Cubbler stated that in any event 
Mr. Cubb1er would exercise his constitutional right not to testify. 
'Counsel did not st.ate th~t if Mr. Cubbler WQS not permitted to 
testify in exercise session he would not -appear be:fore the subcom­
Jnitt~e. All of· this is exhibit 24. 

At the request of Mr. Cubbler's counsel, their letter was circulated 
'to nIl subcommittee members with a memorandum on that same clay, 
,september 28, 1976, indicating the view of the ,!tcting chairman and 
the rn;nking minority member, ,that Mr. Cubbler be required to give 
l)ublic testimony. No objection was received from any subcommittee 
member. 

Counsel notified the subcommittee chief counsel, 1\ir. Howard Feld­
man, lat approximately {) a.m., yesterday, that Mr. Cubbler would 
not .appear to testify . 

. On September 30, 1976, I signed the subpena for Mr, CubbIoI' to 
appear at 10 a:m., 011 Friday, October 1. A copy of that subpeml. will 
be made a pn.rt o:f the record. 

[The snbpena :follows:] 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

OONGRESS OF ~'nE UNITED S'fATES 

To Olla-I'les A. Oubbloi', GREE~'ING: 
PURSU."-N'l' to la1lJfut altthm'itll, YOt:" ARE HEREBY OOllCMANDED to appoar 

befm'o tho SENATE PERJl[AN,WNT SUBOOMMIT1.'EE ON INVESTIGATIONS 
Oli' THE OOlllMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS ot tl~e So/tate of 
the Uniteit Statos, on Ootober 1st, 1976, at 10:00 0'010070 a.m." at their oommittee 
room 101 R-U880lZ Senate Offiee Builitlnu, WaJ81tinutolt, D,O., thon (mit thoro to 
tesUfv 11)11 at VOU majJ kno11) 1'elativo to Ute 8"bjeot mattei's 1mder eousidel'aUon 
bV .~aicZ cMnrnittee, 

HEllEOF :F"\IL NOT, as VOlt 1Vi7.Z altstVol' VOltI' dofaule mlitc/· t1w palnB U/ICZ 1)On­
alties in such C(l.S08 made and providocZ. 

1.'0 ____________________ to 8C1've and I·otlt/'ll. 

GiVEN ?lncle?' mv hal1d, bV oreler of trIO oommittee, this 30th {lct1/ of BoptcmbCl', 
ill tho veal' of 01(.1' Lo/'d one thousand n'/ne hmulrod, and seventv·sim. 

SA?! NUNN, 
Actinu 01lail'IIlU'/I, Bmw.to Porm(t.1tcnt Sltvconunittee on Invc8tioatioll,~ 

Of the Oommittee 011 GovCI'lIment Opel·ations. 

Senator NUNN. Mr. OubbIsl' has previously been served personally 
on August 25 with a subcommittee subpena to produce certain books 
and l'eco1'ds. Tllat appears as exhibit 27. 

He has not complied with that subpena. 
A U.S. Marshal attempted to serve the subpena on Mr. Cabbler 

which I signed yesterday. There Were attempts l11rtde a1.l clay yester-

L ____ _ 

,'" 
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day and early this morning to serve the subpen.a. They were un­
successful in serving Mr. Cubbler. 

:Ml'. Cubbler is obviou.''lly evading our process. He :vas aware of 
these hearings. His attorneys were aware of th~se hearmgs and t~ley 
gave us every l'eason to expect· his presence untIl yesterday !llorm?g. 
His attorneys were yesterday morning made aware of the mtenhon 
of this subcommittee to isslH~ a new subpena for the personal ap-
PNu'lulce of Mr. Cubhler at today's session. . 

• I hnve been informed that the Depn,rtment of Health, EducatIOn., 
lind 'Welfare is forwarding material l'eIevant to :Mr. Cuhblor to the 
Department of .r 11stice. ... 

lYe will ask Mr. Fulton of HE,Y, who lS here tIllS morlllng, to 
comment further on that at our hearing this morning. I will ask the 
subcommit,tee-and I am confident tha,t I have the complete. concur­
rence of Senator Percy on this, but he can speak f01' himself-to 
forward our record to the Department of Just,ice. 

The essential thing is that we have a complete, full and impartial 
l'Cview of these facts by a law enforcement agency with jurisdiction. 

BeCltuse Mr. Cubblei· has not complied with the subpena served on 
him personally on Angust 25, 1976\ I am dh'ecting staff to com­
mencn processing papers to fOl'ward to the full committee at the 
appropriate time so that it might make a determination on whether 
MI'. Cubblor should he cited for contempt. 

I would like to ILlso state that the suhcommittee is in no way 
waiving its requirement for a witness to appear before it in public 
session, notwithstanding the representations made that such witness 
will exercise his constitutional rights not to testify. 

Senator PERCY. Mr. Chairman, I would like to he certain. As I re­
call, the wording of our origin.al subpena was that he should provide 
his records peltillcnt to this situation forthwith. In the judgment 
of connsel, is a period of 3 01' 4: weeks-in view of the notoi'iety that 
this situation has had, the full notification that Mr. Cubbier has had 
and the subpena having been issued personally to him.-sufficient 
time for the rooords to be readily available ~ In the opinion of conn­
sel, is he in v!oIatioll of that subpe1:a 1 How much time has elapsed, 
by the way, smce the subpena was Issued ~ 

Senator NUNN. I will.let counsel Cl,nswer that question. 
Mr. FELD1tIAN. The subpena is dated August 24, 1976, lir\!l t·· vms 

served on August 25. 
Sena,tor PERCY. So it has taken over a month to simply furnish 

records. It would appear to me that he is in default on that, subpena 
alone. Therefore, I think we would appl'eciat{! advice froin counsel 
as to what notion the committee should take. 

1\11'. Cubblel"s attol'lley said that he did not wish his client tQ ap­
peal' before us because it might prejudice his case. Isn't it true 
thll,t ~fr. Cubbler has made cO\lunents to the press for public COll­
snmptinn about his situation, answering' the same sort of questions 
from the press that would have been put to him by members of this 
subcommittee ~ . 

MI'. FELmrAN. Taking your last point fi1'st, Senator Percy, I under­
stnnd from It UPI interview I hav~ read that Ml'. Cubbler, indeed, 
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O'tWe an interview to that wire service. But I have no firsthand 
knowledO'e of th'!l:t. I was not at the interview, obviously. . 'V e W~l\~ discrete in our press l'ele~se. a~monncing these hearin.gs, 
as the press knows. ,'Te clidnot name IndIvIduals, nor would we gnTe 
ant names of witnesses until the morning of each hearing day. . 

1Yith TeO'ard to the question of Mr. Cubbler's attorneys makmg 
statements'iJulit he would not appear, I talked to an attorney for }Ur. 
Oubbler yesterday after he did not appear and asked him if he 
would aCCept process, a subpena for Mr. Onbbler's appearance. He 
told 111e, as one of the attorneys that t01d :Mr. Statler and myself 
earlier yesterday morning, that he could not. He said he was )lot 
allthorized to accept service on behalf of Mr. Oubbler. 

Thefnct that Mr. Oubbler's counsels ha.ve made arguments to the 
subcommittee 011 behalf of 1\£1'. Cubblor. but. on the other hanel, tell 
us they nye not able to accept process, 'shollld be examined by. th.is 
subcomnllttee, as well as sttlt~ments that they made to HE"V wIthm 
their letter. I think these representations are factors in om,' delibera­
tions here. 

As far as. the subpena served Augnst 2:'}, 1976, for books and rec­
ords, I think Mr. Gubbler has had enongh time to respond. :Mr. 
Cubbler was told to appeal' here yesterday by let.t('.l'. Although it is 
true that the litto.!'l1eys fo.l' :Mr. Oubbler ha.ve said that he did not 
intend to. turn o.ver liis bo.oks and records, I don't again see how we 
cun accept represmitatiol1S when they cannot accept service for :Mr. 
OLtbblel'. So in that regard, r believe their wal'rantees and repre­
sentat.io.ns oannot stand o.n their own record. There is a case hpre 
for referml to the 'full committee for it to decide whether or not it 
wants fo. process Il contempt 'citatiOl). . 

]\fl'. S'l'ATU~R. One Imthel' point o.n that. On the qnestion o.f the 
first subpena and the. productio.n of books allcll'eCol'ds, :Mr. Feldman 
ancl I l11et with connsel for Mr;. OubbIeI' earJierthis week and we 
{lxpJaiI)cd. to. them that, no.t havingalreac1y received the book and 
recorcls, it was expected by the. subcommittee that those books a~ld 
reco.rds would be pl'oducec1at th~ heal"illg that took plu.ceyesterday. 
In ot-he}' word~, forthwith WhS clearly c1efinec1as meaning yesterc1n.y, 
at yesterday's heal'jng. . . .. ' 

Senator Nm'N. Thnt was with the at,torneys :for Mr. Oubbler. 
:Mr. S'.r!\~'r,ER. Thnt is l'ight, 
Senator NUNN. That was in oral conversation between you and 

th£'i.r .. attOl'11eys ? 
~fr. S'l'Nl'I.llm. That. is right. . 
SenatQ!, NUNN. And that was a deal' unc1el'standinp:, the records 

and bo.oks were to be produced no later than yesterday ~ 
nIl'. STA'rf.Jm. No later than yesterday. . 
Senator Nl1NN. It 'will 1m up to the Jul1 committee, assuming the 

Tllll committee decides t,o proceed, to rec01nmenc1 he be in contempt. 
Tho Senate could act negtttively or affirma.tiv~1y on such a. recom­
ll1t'nc1u.tion. If it acts affirmatively, it will 11(' referred to the Depal't­
n!cnt of JnsUce ror action. That, in fact, WillllOt take place today, 
Sl1lCC we will be a.djourning, but at the approptiate time it will talte 
place, I1ssuming the committee makes an affirmative .clecision. 

Senntor PERCY. I think it is impor.j:J,;'Ult that Mr. OubbIeI' be ad­
vlsed of this. 'Ve do not take lightly his refusal to appeal' and to. 
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produce. re?Ords. This is }lOt essen~il1,lly the busil\ess o~. the Senate. 
,Ve are le!!1slators, essentially. ,Vinle we have no mtentlOll of perse­
cuting hi~, we also have n'o !ntention of allowing anyOllc to put 
themselves above the powers gIven to the Senate. 

Therefore, the minority will certainly support the action of the 
chairman in this matter and \ve will have to proceecl with it. 

I believe Mr. Fulton is here. 
Senator N"UNN. Thank you very much, Sellator Percy. We concnr 

completely on this mattei· and we will proceecl within the law and 
Constitution. 

Our first witness this morning is Mr. Robert Fulton, Admini::;trator, 
Social and Rehabilitation Service, Departmeilt of Health,. Educa­
tion, and ,VeUare. 

:Mr. Fulton has patiently waited through yesterday's hearings. I 
think that it has been valuable, I hope from your point of view, 
to hear testimony that has preceded you. I clon't know if you have 
a statement this morning or not. 

TESTIMONY OF ROBERT FULTON, AmnNISTRATOR, SOCIAL AND 
REHABILITATION SERVICE, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUOA­
TION AND WELFARE; KEITH WEIKELJ COMMISSIONER OF 
MEDICAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION, SOCIAL AND REHABILI­
TATIO~r SERVICE, DHEW; BURTON BERKLEY, DEPUTY ASSIST­
ANT GENERAL COUNSEL :E'OR BUSINESS AND ADMINISTRATIVE 
LAW, DHEW: AND GALEN POWERS, ASSISTANT GENERAL 
COU:r.rSEL, RUMAN RESOURCES, DHEW 

:Mr. FULTON. I woulcllike to make some opening comments. 
Senutor NUNN. If yon have any other gentlemen who will be testi­

fying or answering qUestiOllS, could you identify them ~ 
. l\Ir. FuuroN. I would like to introduce Dr. Keith 'Weikel, who is 

our Commissioner of the Medical Service.':; Administration within the 
Social and Rehabilitation Service. Dr. ,Yeikel will be able to help 
answer questions. 

Senator NUNN. I belieye you have Mr. Berkley with you, who was 
here yesterday and W~lO ~s legal cOlm~el at HEW. . 

Mr. Fm.TON. That IS rIght. Also WIth me is Gnlen Powers, who is 
Assistant General Counsel in HE"W. He is actually the attorney for 
the Social ancl Rehabilitation Service. 

SenatoT NUNN. Thank you. " ' 
I wHI ask all of you to take the oath. Do you swear the testi~ 

mony you are about to give will be the truth, the whole trnth, and 
nothing but the truth, so help you God ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I clo. 
Dr. 'V'EIKEL. I do. 
Mr. BERKLE,Y. I do .. 
Mr. POWERS. I do. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Fulton, hefore we start askinO' questions. I 

would like you ~ have the opportunity to proceed with any stdte~ 
ment you would lIke to make. 

Mr. FULTON. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
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I don't luive a formal opening statement. I would li4e to, make 
some hriefcomments; I would also like to report to the subcom­
mittee that I have talked with Secretary Mathews, as both of you 
requested yester4ay. I hav~also talked witl~ Undersecretary Lynch, 
and the coml11ents that I wlllmake have then endorse~ent. 

They both wanted me to convey to you the very serious concern of 
the Department of Health, Education and 'Welfare about the matters 
that are' before the subcommittee' and. their assurance, 'as weH as 
mine; that we will act expeditiously and vigorously on the. problems 
that have been identified. Further we. will deal with the managem~cnt 
improvements, many of which we are.o]ready working on, just as 
effectively and .efficiently. as we C[Lll. ' 

I want to take just a moment to set the scene of the medicaid 
management information system working with the Social and Reha­
bilitation Service . .J will use SRS, if it is all right with you, with­
out saying the whole name. 

SRS is the agency within HEW which has responsibility for the 
public assistance programs, other than the supplementary security 
income prograIUwhicll is 116w administered by the Social Security 
Administration. ,Ve handle the aid to families with dependent chil­
drenprogram, the medicaid program, social services prQg~'am under 
title 20 of the Social Secu,rity Act, and child welfare services pro-
grams l.111der title 4 (b) of the Social Security Act. . ,. , 

We also have 'sorrie other i'esponsibilities relating to the Cuban 
refugee ltrbgi'!tm and, the Southeast Asia refugee program. Those are 
our primary responsibilities, the three major programs. Of these 
medicaid is the largest. . ' . '" , . , "r e have an authorized Federal staff in the SRS of about 2,125 
people. We have program responsibility for Federal funds in fismd 
year 197'7 that are estimated at about $19% billion. , 

In addition to those Federal funds flowing throilgh us to the States, 
we have .about $l41hbillion in State and local moneys that are re­
quil.'ed as matching shares to go along with these Federal funds. So 
we are talking about a very large range of program responsibilities 
with a' relatively sma.!l Federal staff providing policy, legislative 
work, oversight, evaluation, mqnitoring, and so forth. ' 

SRS has been tln:'ough !t great deal of tUl'ffioil internally in the 
last 2 or 3 years. Mr. 'Wienbetg testified yesterday about the vacq,ncies 
in hisorgariizatioll~ll'init. The pn,ttern that he,described is somewhat 
worse thall it has been in the age:\,J.~y as a whole, but the whole agency 
has undergone a great deal of shifting of leaclership, of morale prob­
lems asspciated with the 100-percent classification l'evie,,, that Mr. 
Wienberg Clesci:ibed, stemming back to some nnionallegations and 
civil seli-viceihvestigationsrelating to persoonnel administrationih the 
past, 2 oJ' 3 years ago. '. . .' ' 

As a result of those investigations, the Civil Service Commission 
recommended that appointment authority be withdrawnfi'orn ,the 
Administrator OT SRS for all positions GS-13 and above~ O,nly 
recently have We made enough progress on the bnprovemeht of per­
sonnel ~dmrn.istratibnwifhin the agency to get had;: tliat appointment 
authority with the'approval of the Civil S.ervice C()mmission. . 

We are making rapia strides on bripging·t1w organization up to 
full Stuffillg, both in terms or the management jobs 'and 'other staffing 
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positions. As recently as February, we had 450 vacancies in the 
agency. VlT e have cut that down by 200; and we are continuing to 
work just as hard as we can to get the remaining positions filled. 

As to the leadership positions at the top level, I have now filled 
three semor jobs since I have been on bOal'd and we have two other 
appointments in clearance. 'l'hat leaves two of the central office senior 
positions reporting to me yet to be acted on; but we are working 
just as hard as we can to stabilize the leadership and get the agency 
or. track. We are also engaged in a very vigorous work planning and 
priority setting effort that will guide our work over the next year . 

I am new on the job. I got there 90 days ago. 
Senator NUNN. Ninety~ 
Mr, FUL'l'ON. Ninety. I was sworn in on June 21. I might say that 

previous to that I was the Regional Director for HEW in the New 
England region, headquartered in Boston for the last 3 years. So I 
have some acquaintance with SRS problems and issues and the rela­
tionships it maintains with the States. 

,Ve are not as bad as we look to the outside world sometimes, I 
think. ,Vith the medicaid fraud, abuse and other allegations and 
other problems that come up with our programs, I think sometimes 
we look to the Congress and to the general public as though we are 
totally incompetent and not doing anything right. , 

In fact, we have a large number of very competent and dedICated 
employees who are working, as was indicated yesterday, extraor­
dinary hours in coping with some very major responsibilities. We 
have a complicated environment to work in. 

,Ve are working not as direct Federal administrators of actual 
service to people, but we are funding 53 States and territories and 
through them a large number of other entities, such as counties and 
private and public agencies of other types. So we have a huge com­
plex of agencies and organizations involved and we have a relatively 
small top leadership group in the Federal Government.. ' 

I mentioned that the medicaid program is our largest. The program 
level there, we are now predicting, will be about $10.3 billion in Fed­
eral funds and about $71h billion in State and local funds this fiscal 
year, beginning on October 1, 1976. 

In that program, we have encountered some new problems or some 
new manifestations of old problem~; but it is the fact that the costs 
are escalating rapidly, something in the order of $21;2 billion in a 
year now in Federal and State and local costs, that is putting a 
squeeze not only on our Federal priority setting, but also on State 
and local budgets. ' 
. ,Ve also have the problems of abuse and fraud in medicaid that 
have been highlighted by the Moss subcommittee's recent reports 
and other congressional reports. So we are doing a great many things 
on the fraud and abuse front to try to deal with that. 

The fundamental problem we believe in medicaid is that the 
program has outrun the capacities of States and localities to adminis­
ter it efficiently and effectively. "Te have been trying . 
. ,Senator NUNN. Would you amend that to say State, 10cnl, and 
Federal Government ~ , 

Mr, FULTON. I would add Federal Government to that. I certainly 
would. "Ve have been trying to operate wjthout adequate management 
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systems for dealing with a program of this scope and magnitude. 
M:i\tIIS, medicaid management information systems, is one of the 
Federal Government's maj or responses to these problems. 

The system was described yesterday by Mr. Wienberg and it was 
described by the committee staff in some of the material submitted 
to you and I won't repeat that; but I would say that the MMIS sys­
tem, providing SOUl1.d, ra.tional, effective, modern management tech­
niques :[01' hanclling bills, claims processing, reporting, analysis at 
the State and local levels is a critical part of our efforts to get nn­
proveIuent ill medicaid management. 

Senator NUNN. So it is fail' to say that the various systems we have 
been talking about that Mr. Cubbler, Mr. vVienberg and others are 
dealing with, are the systems tha.t are designed to eliminate, or ~t least 
redilCe as much as possible, the kinds 0:( fraud and corruption that 
were revealed in the Moss hearings and in other hearings. 

Mr. FULTON. Yes; but I would add, Senator N unn, that it is not 
only the MMIS that is our response to the fraud and abuse problem. 
'Ve hav~ a number of other activities going on, including building up 
our staff in the regional office to do much more work on reviewing 
State l11:anagemelit systems and encouraging arrangements between 
State welfare departments and prosecuting officials within the States. 

",Ve also have onr own direct Federal sampling program now under­
way iil which we go into selected States with the agreement of the 
Governor and do detailed reviews· of a selection of medicaid payments 
to assess the extent to which fraud and abuse is occurring and then 
use the informcttion that we obtain to help the State not only deal 
with the specific cases we uncover, but to deal with its own systems 
problems in monitoring and ~ollowillg up on fraud and abuse to 
prevent, detect and prosecute fraud and abuse where it is found. 

I want to say again that .the Secretary, the Undersecretary and 
I believe all of the SRS senior management team personally have 
the strongest possible commitment to assure integrity in all of our 
processes. ""Va :are most concerned about the problems that have 
been ic1entifi~(\ lw the subcommittee and which have been elaborat~d 
here the last 2- days. vVe appreciate the subcommittee's work in bring­
ing these to our attention. 

I w[),n:r, to say again that r believe that the vast majority of our 
emplo:Y'~ are competent, dedicated and clean. ",Ve are going to do 
eve1'ything we can possibly do to' make that 100 percent so. I think 
it is ilearly that nmv. ",Ve apparently have some instane.es where that 
ma,y not have been so. I assure you that the problems you have 
identified will be dealt with promptly and decisively. 

I n,lso would caution that since We -are a rather small staff at tho 
Federal level, we h.n.ve. to be most concerned about the procedures 
and the processes. which we 'set up for Stakes and localities to use. 
In that regard, the co1\cern of the subcommittee yest~rclay) n,bout com­
petition and rnles that .apply to State and local procurement of not 
only ~UUS, but other services,are very important to us. 

1n that regard, the subcommittee is correct in indicating that what 
w~ do llOW in regard to b~lildillg systems will have a very important 
effect on the success or fallure of futUre mforms of health financing 
in this country. ,Va. take veL'y seriously our obligations to not only 
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administer wellllow, but ,to build well Ior the :future administration 
-of whatever responsibilities rest at the Federal and State levels. 

I do want, in regard to the competitive prv'cesses, to say that I 
believe the fundamentals are in our regulations. vVe have a set of 
excerpts from HE,V regulations that deal with the competitive 
requirements applicable to ,the States that describe the particular 
requirements that apply to, certain kin.ds of State purchases. or pro­
'Clll'el11ents and we can make those avaIlable to ,the subcommIttee. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have those in a package that I can identify 
nsan exhibit ~ 

nIl'. Fm1roN. Yes; we dp. If it would be ,all right, I will identify 
for the record the excerpts that we have and then I will give them 
to you. 

,Ve have excerpts frol1145 CFR 74, 151 through 154, which deal 
with general procurement requirements applicable to the States. We 
,also have excerpts from 45 CFR 250.90 which deals with the MMIS 
requirements themselves. I think you already have those in the 
record. We 'also have 45 CFR 249.82, which outlines requirements 
which apply ,to fiscal ,agency prepaid insurance contracts and certain 
,other health care project grant centers. These are requiremen~ that 
go beyond the generally applicable ones. 

Finally, there is one other regulation that deals with management 
studies, this is 45 CFR 74. The reason that is particularly relevant 
to your MMIS consideration is that sometimes things that are under­
taken under the authority of our management studies regulation lead 
into MMIS developments. So we don't have a total separation be­
tween all these different requiremeIl,ts; but we do have these available. 

Senator NUNN. They will be admitted into the record,all as ap­
proved, without objection. That will be Exhibit No. 71. 

[The document referred to was marked "Exhibit No. 71" for 
reference and may be found in the files of the subcommittee.] 

Senator NUNN. Mr. Fulton, on this la,tter point of competition, we 
have years and years of experience with military procurement show­
ing the relationship between cost and the lack of competition and 
vice versa. 

I think as we get into the design and operations of systems to try 
to control fraud and try :and to process claims in the huge health 
care area, competition for contracts is perhaps one of our most im­
pOliant concerns. The alleged criminal activities of one particular 
employee, in my opinion, greatly is exceeded by our concer11 about 
how this affects competition. My questions are in this regard. 

First of all, what have you done in terms of referring materials 
on Mr. Charles Cubbler and related activities to the Depar·tment of 
Justice ~ 

1\:[1'. FULTON. We have referred the information that has come to 
us through the subcommittee to the Department of Justice. We have 
also initiated, with our own Office of Investigations, a review our­
selves of the matter to see whether there are any other things that 
may bear on the question of his activities. 

Senator NUNN. The complete record of the subcommittee will be 
turned over to the Department of Justice. 

Mr. FULTON. I heard you say:that. 
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Senator NUNN. I am certain they will welcome any other material 
that you have. 

As far as Mr. Cubbler is concerned now, what is his status as of 
today~' 

Mr. FULTON. As of this moment, Mr. Cubbler is still in the status 
·described yesterday. That is, he has been detailed oulG of his regular 
position in the Office of Information Systems into om: planning office, 
the Offices of Plamling, Research and Evaluation. It is my under­
;standing, that he has actually not been in the office since that detail 
was executed. He has reported on sick leave dle last 2 days. The 
·que.'3tion· of further 'action relative to him, as far as disciplinary 
steps, is under considemtion right now. 

Senator NUNN. Do you have-'-u,ny rules in I:[Erw that refer to 
·disciplinary action that would be taken in thee.vent a particular 
·employee refuses to ()bey an order of the Secretary ,to appear before a 
·congressional committee, which is the case we have in Mr. Cubbler's 
matter~ 

lVh~ FUL'l'0N. Insubordination is a ground for disciplinary action. 
I would defer to Mr. Berkley on the extent to which we do or do 
not speak to this particular type of insubordination. 

Mr. BERKLEY. The situation that we ha.ve before uS is apparent in­
-subordination. Because of what also appears to be apparent evidence 
-of a criminal activity, we feel that we should consult with the De-
partment of Justice on what administrative steps should be taken 
because we wouldn't want to do anything that might in some way 
prejudice an ultimate criminal prosecution. But we have been in touch 
with the Department of Justice. I spoke to someone in the criminal 
division yesterday, and we are going to continue speaking. to them. 
vVe are not just going to drop the matter. One way 01' another, 
there will be a decision made as to what is to be done. 

Senator PERCY. I don't want to nitpick the situation, but on the 
·other hand, when you mentioned he is reported to be on sick leave, I 
can imagine that he is kind of sick about this situation. I would hate 
to have him continue as a paid employee out on sick pay, with all of 
these allegations pending against him. 

Mr. BERKLEY. Under the Civil Service regulations, you do not need 
.11. -doctor's ce!rtificate if the sick leave is less than 3 days. And .it is 
my nnderstanding that he reported on sick leave yesterday and the 
-day before, but today his wife called in and said he is on annual leave. 

Senator PERCY. So now he is on annua.lleave ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. Yes. 
Senator PERCY. In other words, he is still on the payroll ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. He is still on the payroll. As I say, as far as disci­

plinary steps are concerned, we feel tliat we have to 'be guided at least 
by the opinion of the Department of Justice. "While they are assessing 
the case, we are going to have to keep working closely with them. 

Senator NUNN. 'Will you take steps, Mr. Fulton, pursuant to Jegal 
'advice to insure that, even though you are rightfully concerned about 
the rights of Mr. Cubbler, and so forth, the interest of the public 
and the interest of HEW are protected in terms of influence on con­
tracts and of access to confidential material ~ Are you taking steps to 
insure that the interest of HE"i¥' and the taxpayers are being ade-

.... 
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quately protected while Mr. Cubbler's disciplinary and other possible 
actions are pending ~ 

Mr. FULTON. Yes. Mr. Cubbler will not be in a position to have 
anything to do with the awarding of contracts in mns or any 
other aspect of SRS's opeJ.;ations, nor will he be involved in any kind 
of planning activity that involves the request for proposals or any 
other phases of contract awards. 

His duties will be strictly intel'l1al to the operation of our own 
system of management objectives, as Mr. "Vienberg described it yes­
terday. 

Senator NUNN. "Ve have a Federal marshal who would like me to 
ask you whether you know where Mr. Cubbler is taking al1l1ualleave~ 

Mr. FUL'l'ON. Sir, I do not know. I do not believe any of my asso­
ciates do. 

Senator NUNN. TUl'l1ing to the broader question, Mr. Fulton, what 
are the present rules in HEvV, as yon understand them, regarding 
employees doing consulting work on the side, so-called moonlighting, 
both as to the fees and as to expenses ~ 

Mr. FULTON. "Ve do have available to give to the committee the 
standards of conduct, for our employees. In this regard, we use the 
Department of Health, Education, and "Vel£are Standards of Con­
duct and they do provide a number of requirements relative to outside 
employment activities that are undertaken on employees' own time~ 
and require advance approval in any situation in which there could 
be any suggestion of real or apparent conflict of interest or favoritism 
or any other condition that would cause the public to have less con­
fidence in the integrity of the Federal Govel'l1mental process. 

Senator NUNN. "Vhat are the penalties for failure to notify and 
failure to get advanced approval for consulting r.<ltivities ~ 

Mr. FULTON. These are matters for disciplinary action. There are 
a range of penalties, depending on the particular conditions, that can 
range all the way from a reprimand up to suspension and termination. 

Senator NUNN. One of the most difficult areas to deal with in 
Washington-and I don't in any way imply that this problem is con­
fined to the executive branch or to HEvV-is the question of. enter­
taining employees by marketing representatives, and lobbyists. 

"Vhat are your rules and regulations concerning new employees' 
relationships to private concerns and lobbyists, and the entertainment 
of these employees by private interests ~ 

.. Mr. FULTON. "Yell, essentially the requirements are that anything 
of significant value not be received. I am going, again, to have to 
defer to Mr. Berkley for the details on this. 

Mr. BERKJ"EY. As I mentioned yesterday, I am the deputy conduct 
counselor for the Department and my division has the responsibility 
for enforcing the conduct program in the Department. 

In Ol~r regulati~ns, we say that no .one can accept anything, except 
sometll1ng of nommal value. Now we haven't spelled out exactly what 
nominal value is. As I alluded yesterday, when we give conflict of 
interest lectures, which we give on a regular basis to employees 
throughout the Department, we tell them so far as we are concerned 
something like a free lunchis of more than nominal value. 
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We tell our employees they should not accept lunches or dinners, 
they should not accept football tickets, theater tickets, opera tickets. 
In a situation where someone is on a site visit, for example, and he 
is sitting in an office or laboratory of a professor and they are dis­
cussing business and the professor has arranged to have sandwiches 
brought in or something, or if they go to some sort of faculty club 
whel'e there is no check offered, it would be diffi.n'i.1It to say, "How­
much is the lunch~" 

I am talking about a situation where the business is continuous, 
where it is not a social setting and no check is presented. Under such 
circumstances, it would be very difficult for a person to say, "How 
much is my share~" 

We tell our employees in a situation where they are in a regular 
'restaurant and a check is presented, they should make an effort to 
pay their share; and from my own personal experience, I find if you 

· really insist, tha.t, after looking somewhat aghast, people do let you 
pay your share of the lunch. This is what our employees are told. 

Senator PEROY. You mentioned you teU employees this. Is this 
· actually an employment regulation ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. The regulation states an employee may accept noth­
ing of more than nominal va.lue. In other words, it is not exactly 
spelled out. 

Senator NUNN. Nominal value is not defined ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. You don't have a $50 rule or a.nything of that sort~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. No. In fact, my personal feeling is a $50 rule would 

be high. I would consider something more than just a dollar or two 
to be more than nominal. 

Senator PERCY, Your own regulations are stricter than those for 
the general Government employee ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. That is right. 
Senator PEROY. $50 is in a form of a limitation ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. Yes. 
Senator PEROY. That applies to all of your employees ~ Is nominal 

value-you say $50 would be high-something less than that ~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is right. For example, when the predecessor 

of my superior in this job used to give conflict of interest lectures, he 
would take a black Government plastic pen out of his pocket and say, 
"This is nominal," and then he would take a gold Mark Cross pen 

,out of his pocket and say, "This is not nominal value." 
Senator NUNN. Would yon say, Mr. Beddey, that, hypothetically, 

$600 worth of entertainment by a contractor for a HE\V employee 
in 1 year is more than nominal value ~ 

Mr. BERKLEY. It would depend, as to over how long a period of 
time, just what it was. 

Senator NUNN. Let's say a series of lunches over 1 year. 
Mr. BERKLEY. I would say if it were more than one or two lunches 

, a week, it probably would be more than nominal. Again, ,even the 
one or two could be bad if it is not tied in with very specific ongoing 

· business as opposed to what could be considered sort of buttering 
someone up for the future. . . 

Mr. FULTON, I guess maybe I have a little more rigid view of that 
than he is expressing. I think one or two lunches a week would get 

.. 
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beyond the point of nominalitYl myself. I would feel that lnaybe the 
HEW regulations don't speak to that explicitly. Personally, I would 
think that would give an appearance of a relationship that would not 
be consistent with the hi~hoot standards of integrity. 

Senator NUNN. This IS a difficult area. I don't pretend it to be 
easy. We have exactly the same kind of problems here. It is difficult 
when you are laying down rules for your own staff. You have all 
sorts of constituents who come from your own State. It is not easy, 
but I think all of us need to pay very, very close attention to it and 
do as good a job as we can in defining it. 

Of course, you have a nominal value rule, but that obviously is 
interpreted by different people in a lot of different ways. What about 
the use by HEW employees of luxury cars or any kind of automobile 
that is furnished free of charge by potential bidders and contractors 
hoping to receive or receiving HEW funds ~ 

Mr. FUIIl'ON. I don't see how that can conceivably be interpreted 
any other way than that it would be a violation of our standards of 
conduct. 

Senator NUNN. How about a situation of an HEvV employee be­
ing fumished transportation by, say, No.1, State governments and, 
'No.2, by priva"l,e companies ~ 

Mr. FULTON. Generally, that would be out of bounds. There are 
probably situations in which people, are on official business within 
a State, that might ride on a State airplane or accept a ride in a 
State cal' to a particular worksite. That would be appropriate. But 
any kind of involvement where it is for the financial benefit of the 
employee--for example, for getting a consultant fee or something of 
that sort, or otherwise not proper in terms of the code of conduct­
would be out of bounds. 

Senator NUNN. Would the Same rule apply for a State govemment 
plane picking someone up as for a private plane picking someone 
up or would these be two different circumstances ~ 

Mr. FUL'l'ON. I would say yes, unless it was in the case of the State 
plane within the State and in the company of State officials engaged 
in a joint Federal-State matter. 

Senator NUNN. There would be nothing wrong with that~ 
'1\ Mr. FULTON. I don't think so. In certain situations it cert.ainly 

would seem appropriate, if the best way for the State and Federal 
'officials to go to a remote comer of a Stu,te would be to ride the State 

... airplane, I wouldn't think there would be anything wrong with that. 
Senator N UN~r. How fLbout a State plane picliing up a Federal 

official in vVashington alld taking him to the State ~ 
Mr. FULTON. I would not think that was appropriate in general. 
Senator NUNN. What about the question we have come up this 

week aboltt a Federal employee revealing or fnrnishing to a potential 
bidder the advance planning document from a State govemm~nt? 

Mr. FULTON'. Any kind of use of inside information to benefit one 
bidder or proposer at the expense of another would be out of bounds. 
I believe our regulations speak to the lIse of inside information. 

Mr. BERKLEY. Yes. It is specifically in the regulations, yes. 
Mr. FULTON. That is simply not consistent with the public interest. 

Something that is not available to all of the proposers should not 
be available to one. . 
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Senator NUNN. Is there any violation of Federal law for a Btate· 
medicaid official to own stock in a company that has an MMIS con­
tract with the State? Is that a violation of any Federal statute? 

]\fl'. FULTON. I am going to have to turn to the attorneys on that 
one. I am not aware of any Federal statute that bears on that. 

Mr. BERKLEY. There is no Federal statute that. bears on conflict of 
interest among- grantees. The conflict of interest laws apply solely to· 
FedeJ:al employees, but there may be State and local laws that apply. 

Senator NUNN. In other words, if a State official owns 100 percent 
of the stock of a company that wins an MMIS contract, for which 
90 percent of the funds are paid by the Federal Government, and' 
if that State official even makes the decision to award the contract,. 
is there a violation of F~deral ] a w? 

Mr. BERKLEY. No. 
Senator NUNN. I gave you an extreme example; but the principle· 

remains the same'~ 
Mr. BERKLEY. No violation of Federal law. In our regulations, as· 

Mr. Fulton already stated, in part 74, we do require in all contra.ots 
by grantees of the Depal-tment that there be competitive bidding. 

Now it is possible that if this information were known, in review­
ing the contract, we might feel there was some question as to whether' 
the competitive bidding process has really been carried out. 

Sell'a,tor NUNN. I would hope it would raise some doubt in your' 
mind. 

Mr. BERKLEY. But this would be tUlder our regulations. and would 
solely rela,te to whether we invalidate the contrMt 01' not approve the· 
contract, as opposed to whether there is a violation of a. Federal law. 

Mr. FULTON. There is some work being done through the American· 
Bar Association in cooperation with the Justice Department and 
now we ha.ve some money invested in this on a model State procure­
ment code. That is of considerable interest Ito us. 

We recognize that many Sta,tes have not r~fined the rules and pl'O­
cedures relative to outside purchases to the extent that Ithey have­
been in the Federal·Government. Although we have, as I indica,ted, 
relatively clear standards on contril-cting D;S far as competition and' 
avoidance of conflict of interest,the,. implementation of that within 
some of our Sta,tes is not as strong and effective -as we would like. 

Senator NUNN. It seems to me wha,t we are describing here is a 
huge gap in the Fede:r:al law. The subcommittee is going further' 
and further into the a,rea ot grantees in subsequent hearings. Hope­
fully, we will give more authori,ty to the States in the future. 

According to my own political philosophy, I believe State goyern­
ments cfi;n, in many cases, administer many programs more effectively' 
and effiCIently than the Federal Governnlent. 

At ,the same time, if we are furnishing". Federal money to States. 
and there is no Federal law rela,ting to flagmnt violations or what 
'would be violations if these abuses occurred at the Federal level. it 
seems to me we really need to focus 011 this area and remedy the 
situation. 

Mr.l?ULToN. In tha,~ regard, we are reexamil;ing our own internal' 
delegations of authorIty and procedures relatlve itO State procure-­
ment actions that we review, and also the geileral rules that we lay· 
on the States. 

.. 

/'. 
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We are going to look particularly at the question of whether 'we 
'lul:ve left gaps which leave the Federal Government vulnerable to 
, charges that we }mve led the Federal Government into systems ,that 
are not sufficient to protect it. I ,think the subcommittee's raising these 
'issues is most appropriate. 

Senator NUNN. It seems to me that just giving lip service to 
·competition is not going to work at all. 

1\11'. FULTON. It is not enough, no, sir. 
Senator NUNN. What about another situation, and then I will 

. defer to Senator Percy. What about a situation where a high official 
in one State serves as a consultant to a private bidder in another 
'State; No.1, is this illegal ~ No.2, do you see anything wrong ;with 
·this~ 

Mr. FULTON. Again, I am going to have to ,ask for the attorney's 
"view. 

Senator NUNN. Let's ask yon the second question. 
1\11'. FULTON. Do I see anything wrong with it ~ I thirJc that 

,smacks of something that is not quite straightforward, yes, par­
ticularly if that first State has received Fede:ral support, let's say, for 
a system development and ,then the State employee goes over and 
helps some private firm get business in a related field in the other 

·State. That doesn't seem clean to me. 
Senator NUNN. "'\\That we are describing here is a huge expenditure 

.. of Federal funds that has grown by leaps and bOlmds over a very 
short period of time and we, it seems to me, have not in any way 

,·caught up legally, achpinistratively, with the problems involved. Do 
you think that is an overstatement ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I think that is a fail' characterization. 
Senator NUNN. Mr. Berkley~ 
:Mr. BERKLEY. Yes; there is no Federal law that would cover that. 

Again, the Federal conflict of interest laws have historically been 
limited strictly to the conduct of Federal employees, and there is 
110 question that this leaves the whole al'elt of gru,ntee activity wide 

-open. 
Sena.tor NUNN. Yet, that is the areu, that is growing faster thu,n 

any other areu, of Federal expenditures in I-IE",\V. 
Mr. BERKLEY. That is right. 
Senator NUNN. Senator Pel'cy~ 
Senator PERCY. Mr. Clmirman, I woulcllike to insert in the record 

'u,t ·this point the biogmphy of Mr. Robert Fulton. I find it an im-
1)ressiYe record of public service. I think yom testimony here and 
the candor of your comments is certainly noteworthy. 

Mr. FULTON. Thank you. 
[The biogmphy of Mr. Fulton follows:] 

BIOGRAPHY OF REGIONAL DmEOTOR RODERT E. FULTON' 

1\11'. Fulton was appointed in May :l973 -to his present position of HEW 
'Regional Director :for the six-state New Englancl Region headquarters in 
Boston. 

For the thrce years prior to this aDPointment Fulton serve(l as Regional 
Director of the Office of Economic Opportunity for the same six-state area. 

He previously serve(l as the Regional Administrator in Ohicago for OEO's 
"Oommunity Action Program from 1968 to 1970. 
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Before joining OEO, Fulton served for one year as Political Military Affairs 
Officer with tbe U.S. Department of State and for eight years was with the U.S. 
Atomic Energy Commission. While with .A.EC, Fulton held posts as NATO 
Affairs Coordinator and Management Assistant in that agency's Division of 
l\Iilitary Application. 

Fulton also served with the Navy Department as a l\Ianagement Assistant 
from 1056 to 1950 ane], taught in elementary schools in Missouri from 1948 to 
1952. He served as an emlisted man in the Army from 1952 to 1954. 

He waS graduated from Southeast l\Iissouri College in 1956, received his 
law degree in 1960 from American University in Washington, D.C., and a 
Mastel' of Science Degree in Business Administration from George Washington 
University, Washington, in 1965. 

Fulton, a native of Missouri, is a member of the Maryland Bar. He received 
Superior Peformance Awards for his service with the Navy, in 1959, the 
Atomic Energy Commission in 1063 and 1967, aud the Office of Economic Op· 
POl'tUllity in 1969 an(11972. 

He lives with his wife and >three sons in Winchester, Massachusetts. 

Senator PEROY. I think it might be useful to test ,the information 
system at SRS. ,Ve have heard during the pfl:st 3 days of un:ftdrness 
in the awarding of bids, 'about the fragmentation of the develop­
ment of the MMIS system in the States. 

,Ve have also learned of an influential HEW' official who took 
gifts and cash from ·a private firm which successfully bid for an 
award in which ·this official had some authority. ,Ve have heard 
three of your employees testify tha,t their superior-Who reports 
directly to you-on at least two occasions told them he wanted to 
find ways to circmnvent HE,V regulations. 

,Yhen was the first time you were aware of these kinds of oc­
currences in the Department ~ 

Mr. FULTON. ,Yell, you have mentioned several problems. Let me 
see if I can t,alk about three of them. One of them, the general prob­
lem of contracting and 'assuring integrity in our processes, is a mat­
ter requiring top ~level attention within our agency. 

From the date I arrived at SRS, various aspects of our contract 
review procedures were coming to me as either problems or issues 
that required clarification of policy. There lmve been a number of 
specific. State procurement 'actions ,that I have been contacted di­
rectly on by State officials and by Regional Oommissioners to see 
if we could help get the HEvV decision, the SRS decision fa.ster .. 
So the interaction of myself and other top people in SRS with the 
contmcting issues and the matter of reviewing State proposals is 
continuing. 

Relative to the specific matters involvin~ Mr. Oubbler, I was told 
very early in my time at SRS, by Mr. vVlenberg, that the subcom­
mittee was revi.ewing various aspects of the handling of our ~nlIS 
responsibilities and that there appenred to be a special interest in 
Mr. Oubbler. 

I was told that that had been going on for some time and that we 
were cooperating in providing information and answering ,the sp~cific 
questions asked of us. Somewhat later) Dr. vVeikel ,talked to me about 
the same matter nnd told me essentIally the same things th!1t are 
relevant to tha,t matter. 

I did not involve myself personally in that matter until about a 
week lago when the specifies of the allegations against Mr. Oubbler 
were reported to us by your staff. 

.. 

... 
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'With reo'u.rd to the comments thu.t were u.ttributed to Mr. vVienberg 
yesterdu.y,\'elative to bending, evu.ding the rules or circumventing 
the rules. I do not condone or endorse any indication to employees 
or others that we do not carry out fully both the letter and the 
spirit of our ~'ules, regulations, a,nd especi!!-,lly the law. . 

I would pomt ~ut, though, that many tImes, there are Jud,gmental 
questions that ~elllor mana~ers have to deal wl~h that sOlI!-etImes the 
potential of nusunderstancling about the premIses on wInch a ma,n­
ao'or proceeds. It is not always possible for the manager to accept 
tl~e 'advicfb of the staff. I Imow in the case of the lYI1\1IS reviews, 
pressUl'es come from many different directions relative to the speed 
with which we make the decisions and the content of the decisIOns. 

Concerning the issue of MMIS system fragmentatioil that you 
touched on, I would like to have Dr. ,Veikel .talk about a little bit 
more; bnt I would just say that decision is one of those managp­
ment judgments, in our opinion. 

r.rhe law does not say there will be a, single Ml\1IS in .a particular 
State. The law talks about developing systems and we have had the 
issue, and it is not fully resolved yet, of the extent ,to which we 
will allow States to develop components of a,n MMIS system tha,t 
a,re Ultimately tied together, but are nevertheless developed in sepa,­
rate blocks. 

vV eare not in the business of promoting a, separate J\fMIS for 
every county of a, Sta,te or in slicing ,the medicaid program up into 
thin' salami slices and giving MMIS support to developing piece.\~ 
that aren't tied together. 

However, I do think the issue of whether or not there has to Ue 
a single MMIS in a State in order to qualify for the higher Federal 
matching rate is a, judgmental one rather than a matter of bending 
the lu.w 01' violating the rules. ,Ve need to amend our regulations 
to clarify some of these matters; but I do not believe that that par­
ticular issue should be regarded in the negative light in which it may 
have been posed yesterday. 

Se1l!~tor PERCY. In your judgment, with your backgrOlUld as a re­
gional HEW directol:, is ,tllis an isolated case, not at all representa­
tive of the wn,y that the work is caJ,'l'ied on ~ 

I have never found people who work as hard as faey do for the 
Government. I found that in hoth the executive branch and the Con­
gress. I think we do a disservice to imply tlutt HEW is fraught with 
this kind of pI~actice. . 

I would appreciate your observation as to whetller this is an 
isolated case~ It is not bad to take an isolated case, because it tends 
to tight~n things ul? Those ,that ~ght ha.ve in miI~d getting around 
or evadmg l'egulatImls orcondnctmg themselves m a 111anner that 
should not be condoned might think twice because of this hearinG" . 
. Individual cas~ of ~ncome tax ev~si.on are frequently in the.llead­

lInes. I am cO,nfident that lRS feels It IS a good thing to warn people 
that the !n,w IS there and It can be used and will be usea. 

Let me ask you, is thi!? in your judgment an isolated case ~ Make 
any comments you would care to about business practices carried on 
in HE,V~ 
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Mr. FULTON. Thank you, Senator Percy. I very muc1i appreciate 
your comments about your own view of the matter. 

I do believe that this is an isolated case. I mn not suggesting that 
there mig lIt not be another one somewhere in HEW or even in my 
own agency that is waiting to be discovered; but I do believe that 
the vast majority of the Federal employees, including those in SRS, 
proceed with their work on a basis of integrity, of respect for the 
public intel'esG and that the vast majority of them give an honest 
day's \VOl'k for a day's pay. 

I do agree with you also that the discovery of a situation such "'I 
as this is a lesson to us-it must be a lesson l~O us-in terms of having 
'Ottr processes and our review systems in good enough shape that we 
have a very high probability of detecting and correcting any kind of 
laxity that would permit an employee, to not only exert undue in-
fluence, but even to suggest on the outSlde that he has that potential 
for exerting 11lldue influence. 

vVe can't always gnardagainst our employees' private. lives and 
what they do and who they talk to !),nd what they say, obVIously, but 
I think the way we conduct ourselves officially as far as our proce­
dures, our public statements, has a great hearing on how credible 
any kind of conjecturing on such statements outside our official duties 
miO'ht be. 

§o I do agree with you that the systems and processes have got to 
be worked on continually to improve them. ",Ve do have areas in 
which we have inconsistencies. Some of our own internal SRS require­
ments are not totally consistent with each other, We review certain 
kinds of things the States do more vigorously than we do. I think 
we need to stremu}ine those. 

I certainly feel that it would not be appropriate to paint all Fed­
eral employees or even a substantial number of them, including those 
in my own agency, with any kind of brush that says, well, this is 
typicaL It is certainly not typical. . 

Senator PEROY. ",V ere yon able to tall.: with Secretary Mathews be­
twoon the time of the hearing yesterday and this morning ~ 

Mr. FULTON. Yes, I did; and the Secretary asked me to relay to 
tIle subcommittee hi:" perso~al appreciation for the work that you 
are, doing on these ISSUes, Ius concern about the matters that have 
been raised and his commitment to working within the Department 
to improve our processes in c1ealing with employee conduct with our 
contrn,cting procedures, to try to make this kind of situation less 
likely to happen. 

Sf)nator PERCY. I won't ask yon to tell US everything l1e saicI be­
cause I don't know what I would say if I were sitting in his shoes 
with the Justice ,Dep\Lrbnent and the subcommittee breathing down 
my neck. 1Ye are hoying to work in tandem with him in making his 
operation more effective alid efficient. Sometimes we act in a sense like 
outside auditors. Sometimes yon don't. alw,a,ys like outside auditors, 
but yon know c1al'l'lC(l well your operatIon 19 better because of them. 
W~ ,<'e,t·tainly waT}-t, both Senator NUl1n al1c1myself, to impart that 
spIrIt of cooperatlOn. 

Mr. FULTON. Fine. 
Senator NUNN. Are there things that the Secretary and vou have 

devised that can be done now to get a handle on this situation? Do 
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you think, for inEitance; the concept of an Inspector General-a bill 
that is now on the President's desk for signatui'E~-will help in this 
matted Would an Inspector General give you a feeling that there 
is a degree of responsibility for personnel, with authority and in­
fluence in HEvV who can now look internallY at these matters and 
who would really help in the conduct of your Department ~ 

Mr. FULTON. vVell, we have been moving-the Secretary announced 
late last year the establishment of an enlargement of the Office of 
Investigations. vVe began adding in March of this year the medicaid 
program fraud abuse staff that I talked about earlier. 

The Inspector General bill, it is my understanding, does have the 
support not only of Secretary Mathews, but also of the Administrl1-
tion. Unless there are problems that I am not aWare of, I would. 
expect that bill to not only be signed, but also to be helpful inoU,!.· 
further efforts to strengthen our administrative processes and our 
investigating capability, so that waban give greatel' assurance to the 
Congress and to the public that where there are indications of weak­
ness in our systems that we are able to move in with Federal ;reviewers 
to assess the situation, find the problem, and get corrective action 
taken. 

We have to work on a. broad fronto£ actions dealing with front­
end management, as I have tried to discuss. I think. the critical thing 
for us and the States in addition to· this inspection and.investigation 
-capability is the vigorous work: weare trying to do on strengthening 
the front-end management. It simply is not possible tohaveenotlg].l 
State or Federal investigators to watch every aspect of the program. 
So that the basic systems' have to be sound and then we have ,to use 
QUI' investigating capability to help us where the systeluo' don't pro-
~~ I • 

Senator BEllO'll". Mr., Fulton, I have some questions here that I thinl;:: 
·cq,nbe answered,very briefly. In the interest of time-and this is our 
last, or possibly next to last, clay in session-I would. ask unanimous 
-cbnsent that, if !you would like to answer any of these questions in 
further detail, we will keep the record open for that purpose. . 

Senator NUNN. Witlldut objection. 
Senator PERCY. On the qu~tion of competitive bidding, how im­

portant do you regard competitive bidding in the program f",;:- de-
veloping effective Ml\US syswms in the States ~ . 

Mr. FULTON. Ithinldt is' fundamentally import!J.nt. We have a lot 
Qf capabilities that .have been developed over recent years in the sys­
tems areas: We simply must .assure that the best talent at the lowest 
prices that we can get it for is brought to. ;bea17 on these systems. :£ 
think we have agreement on that with the States, by the way. I don't 
think that is only.a Federal position, 

Senator PERCY. What happens if there is no competitive bidding, as 
11as been suggested throughout these hearings~ 

Mr. FULTON. Well, we ,get Q situation ;where the ;firms that are ih 
this field, if they don't feel our pr.Qcesses and those o'f the States 
-are fair, then some of the reputable firms will be discouraged from 
further building their capabilities in this field. .. 

We also get, I think, an adverse impact on the public n,ttitudes 
about what we are doing if we )lave allegations 'of ra,vbritisni, and 
'So forth. Simply withou.t the competition, we will u.ot get the capa-

70-896--77----17 
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bilities and the support that is available to us in the States in these 
areas. 
. Senator PEROY. vVe have had some suggestions from both HEW 
officials and the computer companies that certain firms seem to have 
a lock on business with the States. Would you describe why you think 
this condition exists and whether that lock could be broken somehow 
, through some changes in procedure ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I am not sure, first of all, that that is a totally ac­
curate characterization. We don't have a monopoly in the systems 
field on the part of any firm or firms now. We have a large number 
of firms that do have contracts with the States and if it did develop 
that we were squeezing the competition down to one, two or three 
firms, I think it would be a matter of great concern. I don't see that 
, as being the pres~nt s,ituatio~ and I will try to make sure it does not 
'become the situatIOn. 

, By the way if our own procedures and the requirements we lay on 
the States have an adverse affect on the competition, to the extent that 
tha,t occurs, I would consider that bad. 
; . Senator PEROY. On the basis of your discussions with Secretary 
Mathews and the Under Secretary, what steps have you agreed to 
take to insure that there will be {lompetitive bidding for MMIS con-

, tracts as well as other contracts let ~ 
, Mr., FULTON. The Secretary has recently established a task force on 
:contracts and procurements, ~taffed.in large part by people outside 
HEW, to look at our systems and procedures across. the board in the 
contracting grant. areas. He has directed that the MMIS area be 

. focused' on by that group as its first priority. , 
, That will give 1.1S, in addition to the internal reviews that we are 
making under lI).y jurisdiction, an objective outside look at our MMIS 
·pio~dvres. They are in need of improvement, as Mr. Wienberg indi­
'cated yesterday. They are perhaps unduly complex. They may re-
quire too many stages of Federal review and this perhaps gives some 
credence to some of the views that you just hav~ to be inside HEW's 
head somehow to be able' to get these systems approved. I would like 
to. have, our 'proc~dur6:S provide for the maximum of objectivity. 
. So we 'are looking on an u,rgent basis at the MMIS procedures 
with the help of this outside task force, to try to get those procedures 
refined, iJIlproved, and out to the States as quickly as we can. Of 
course, th,e basic requirements are published as a Federal r~gulation. 
We will have to go through the rulemaking procedures as we amend 
~hose·; but the work that the subcom,mittee, has done will certainly 
be helpfillin that regard. , , ' '. " ,. 
'.'. Senator PEROY. I would like to go .bp,ck to Mr. Wienberg's testimQ1J.Y 
,an~ th-~ 0stiIp,Qny o.f some ,of, h~s .~mployees. pid you ha-ye a chance 
·to trulkWlth Mr. Wmnberg yesterd!!>y, or pOSSIbly even WIth some of 
11is emplqyees, to se,e if yc;m ca:q. sor~ out'what really.happened there ~ 
'WilY; d!0. they"in,teI;pret hi~ comments. t~ h~t.v~ beeI,i "~o bend ,the 
"i'eg!ll~tIOns;' -the way, tJiey dId au9. whydi<;llp cause them cQncern ~ 
(!" Mr;:H'm.;T6N~ I did talk with him. ' ' 

, Sep.ator .l?~ROY. :fIo# did you" as a: tpp 'snp'eJ;Vispr, sort that 'all' O)lt ~ 
::, Mt.~~ToN;r~Vell;J; ani not slir~ exac~ly ''Yh~t I can, or qhould (1.0 
!'l{el'atiVe' t~iIiteractlPi1S' betwe.el,l Mr.Wie,nberg :a:nd his ~mp19yees in 
'light of ' what wast said'yesterday: I have talked':with .~r.· Wi~nbet;g 

• 
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on a preliminary basis about the exchange yesterday. I am very con­
cerned that we have a teamwork effort throughout our agency, and 
I will work with Mr. ,Vienberg in helping make sure that that does 
occur in his office. 

'1'he question of those words that he was quoted as having said is 
a matter of disagreement about whether they were said in the context 
in which previous testimony indicated. However, I myself, and all 
of the managers of our agency, have a re~ponsibility to try to use 
words and terms and expressions that are not misinterpreted. 

I have talked with Mr. Wienberg about that. I have not finished 
the discussions, but I have begun them. I think it is vita! that I help 
Mr. vVienberg get his supervisory jobs filled so that that office sta­
bilizes and does not have the extent of disorganization that he de­
scribed yesterday and that previous testimony described. 

Senator PEROY. I wouldn't want what we do here to be misinter­
preted either. I don't think we want employees in responsible positions 
in a DepaIiment like HE"\Y, dealing with matters like this, to look 
~t those statutes and not exercise common sense and judgment. r.rhey 
should not be so rigid that they, in the worse sense of the term, be­
come bureaucrats who are inullovable. "\,r e don't want that. 

-1Ve. want people with.commonsense, who have judgment, who can 
look at those regulations and then look at the spirit behind them. They 
are there to protect, they are there to ~erve, they are there to give 
benefits to people. If you say "bend" III that sense, band them so 
they fulfill the spirit rather than frustrate the spirit. 

Mr. FULTON. I agree. 
Senator PEROY. vVhat I was concerned about yesterday is why 

three responsible employees, obviously troubled, did misinterpret 
him. Possibly communicati.ons can be improved in that regard. 

Mr. FULTON. That is a matter of concern to me. I certainly agree 
with you, that we don't want our employees to be sca:red of their­
shadows in terms of never making a judgment that can be challenged. 
Otherwise, weare stymied in trying to get aggressive leadership and 
management. T}lere is a balance'there 'and we all have to struggle 
continuously to find that. . ' 

I think Dr. Weikel wants to comment on this point. If it is OK 
with the Chair, I would like him, to do that. ' , 

'Dr. "\YmKEL. I would like to comment on several points you raised 
over the past week. I will start with the one you have just been 
discussing. 

I have been·associated with this program for 2 years as the Com­
missioner. The Medicaid MfI,nagement Information System has not 
boon. under my jurisdiction throughout those 2 years. I have seen, 
I believe, what the intent of that st.atute is, -to provide assistance to 
,states to have :effi6ctively managed medicaid programs. 

I would-have to support Mr. Wienberg in instruoting his employees 
to find some way to implem,ent the spirit of that statute, and that is 
what is at stake in this because there have been obstructions over 
the last 2 years in terms of deyeloping many, many more steps than 
are necessary for .States to go through. This·has. been p:dncipaUy 
dOCt1m611t~d by Systems people who do not understand . programs, 
!lnd that has be~n a major problem. 
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. One of the things Mr. vYienberg has done is to try to emplm~iz~ 
that you don't. ~y no every ·thne, but you. try to work and to fulfill 
the spirit of what Congress intended. I .think ,that is critically im-
portant in this area. . . 

I do not believe the Information System should be running a 
separate medicaid prog:r:am, as some employees would' lead you to 
believe. . 

Let me speak to a couple of specifics. The question of fragluenta­
tion, ,that you should not certify lao system that doesn't include an 
services-that is the height of absurdity! If a State has a capability 
to effectively operate their own drug program or their own nursing 
home programn.nd has an: outstanding management system and has 
outstanding ma,nagement reports-as does take p1a(jle in the State of 
Texas in the case of dl'11gs and nursin~ homes-to say that you have 
xo certify ~ll systems or none. doesn t make any sense, if we are 
jI?,terested ill; 'competition. T):l~t would mean that. you ha:,e to have 
'a firm. who can handle the entIre spectrum of medIcal servICes rathel' 
than jl:!.st some ~of tllem. . . ' ' 

I believe that wh:£was done in that Texas case supports competi­
tion, I think this is 'part of the difficulty we have had in administer­
ing the, medicaid ,management information systems over the.' Pltst 
years. You call talk to ruany, 'many State officials throughout this 
N~tion who fl,re mvolvedinIJ?-edicaid an~ they will tell you the same 
thmg.,: .. ' " . " ' 

I bem~ve your o\vn office staff, and I believe you person'a.l1y, have 
been concerned about the l\1J\US in: the State of Illinois. One of the' 
reasons for that concern was tl1e fact that it does take 'solon~'4 that 
there are so many things in .the regulat,ions that clearly are not iiecGs, 
sarily mando.t?d by the statute... .. , '. ' . 
. ,ThiS is. a, prob1em. 'Y:e face Wlt~l Congress almost dally--:-are we 

overnteppmg, ~h~ ; :statu~ ~ ThSlt IS one, of the reasons Secreta:ry 
Ma,th.;.,vs haSlll.stlttlted t~le new procedu:res for the development of 
:reQ1l~ak.ions, . . ' 

l;would suggest£hat some of the comments about circumventing' 
, the law or the regulations could very well have been. interpreted 
~;say~g""Giv~ me·n..reason why sometping can be done, rather 
than a reaSon'or 5,000 reasons W~lY somethmg cannot be done." That 
must be taken..into consideration' in this c~ because it 11as a very 
high probability I;>f being the truth. 

Senator ?ERCY: roan' remember as a comment was being made 
yesterday, ~n saymg to a ,group of 1a.wy.ers, "My. Godl don't tell me' 
what I can't do. Tel! me what I. can do." l,oan Ima~e ,that taken 
out of context a:r;td mterpreted ,lll the wrong way. J. just want to 
be S~lre 110w y'QUlllterpret this. I am ,pleased that you have a.lready 
met on it. . 

It isa corr,unUlliqation problem. I think Mr. Wienberghas to be 
.extraordina.rily careful in the way 11,e expresses himself. There. could 
be a way. tQ say the same tl¥ng without I{l;larminganybocly about it. 
I was impl'esse~ with his competence. life }S a very intelligent man. 

Xt was :rpentlbned yeSterday by Mr. Wlenberg that when he ar­
Tiv-ed for his new assi~ent, he ;founcl his office h~ total chaos .. Mr. 
Fulton, when youltrIwed as ,the thh,·d. in 1 year in your position, 
'Was there a major problem ~ I hope this is not typical of the way the 
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FedcTaI Government is organized or HEW is organized. Why is 
there such chaos ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I would not describe the ovemll situation in SRS in 
those terms. I do W'antto point out that the organization has ex­
perienced that turnover of senior man-agel's. The Administrator, Mr. 
Dwight, left better thn,n 1 year 'ago, about June of 1975. TheTe was 
an Acting Administrator, Mr. Svahn, for about 6 months and then 
another Acting Administrator Mr; Wortman, for about another () 
months. DUling that time some of the decisions that would have 
needed to be made 'about key positio:ns were not made. They were 
delayed in the expectation that ml Administrator would be appointed. 

There were other problems,_ such as the reviews directed by the 
Civil Service Commission and problems of downgrading. Positions 
were held vaCfmt because it was believed that some employees who­
would otherwise be downgrad!,\d should be moved into positions that 
could justif-y their grades, but you couldn~t do that until you went 
through the classification reviews. . 

So I would not sa,y this is typical of HEW or of other agen<?ies 
that I have worked in, tIllS degree of turnover of leadership ancl 
organizational upset. 

Senn,tor NUNN. Will Senator Percy yield for just a moment~ 
Do you think there are some problems inherent in the law 01' in the 

structure of HEW that we need t:) address ~ I can lmderstand aU 
of your frustrations and I can see all the problems you have in this 
area. You have Civil Service Commission rules &.1ld you have P!'es­
sures in every direction. But if you were just sitting back home 
working hard for a living, making $8,000, $10,000 or $12,000 a Veal" 
and paying taxes, maybe you would agree with people who are-less 
and less sympathetic to~ll of these structural problems in govern­
ment. 

Whose fault is it and what do we do .about it ~ When I say we, I 
mean executive and legislative branches. . 

Mr. FULTON. I don't thinJ\: that as a result of vacant positions or­
turnover of people in SRS, that you could reach any conclusions 
from that about organization of HEW. 

Senator NUNN. I am not reaching it just on that. We have had 
other hea'lin~s. I have had people call me f~om HEW in th~ last 
2 weeks, tellllW me that they don't. do n,nytlllng. One lady saId she 
had been makmg over $30,00Q for 2 years and hasn'·t done one lick 
of work. She doesn't want to testify, but I am hearing this every­
where. I am not just judging it on this program. To top all that off, 
she said her efficiency report. was excellent. 

Senator PEROY. She didn't make a mistake. 
Mr. FULTON. I think what I said was that there is a breakdown 

in management supervision when we have people who don't have 
enough to do, and that is most unfortunate. And the public doesn'tl 
un~~rstland that. The public should be lmh~ppy about that, in my 
oplIlion. 

The broader questions, of how the Federal Government should be. 
organized and whether HEW should be reorganized or broken up, 
I think perhaps are beyond my ability to add much to the debates 
thn,t have gone on in the past. I will say that Secretary Mathews is 
having a review made~of broad organizational issues within the De-



244 

·pa1'tment. There have been discussions. Your colleague, Senator 
Talmado'e has a bill which would have broken a piece out of my 
:aO'ency the medicaid program itself, and combined them with mecli­
c~re. S~ there ttre proposals to do Vlarious things. 

Senator NUNN. I don't want to interrupt you, but just in th~ SRS, 
1\£1'. Wienl,Jerg yesterday, testified that if he. had ~he al~thority. and 
had the land of authorlty he would have III prIvate mdustry, he 
would tenninate approxililately 20 percent of the employees in his 
shop. Now, do you agree with that assessment ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I donit know his employees in that amount of detail. 
I would not say that I would terminate that many of the people 
who are reporting directly to me, no, sir. I think I have a good team 
and that I can work with the team, some of whom I inherited, some 
of whom I am. hiring. 

Senator Nmm. He is part of your team and that 20 percent is part 
of your team. 

Mr. FULTON. All right. I don't know the details of his department's 
capacities and the track record of people who work for him. I do 
agree with him, that we are too restrictive on manager's flexibility to 
move people out of Government employment. I think there needs to 
be some better balancing of the public's right to efficiency and the PTO­
tection of individual employees. 

I don't have specific recommendations on how to accomplish t,hat. 
You can fire a Federal employee. I have clone it. However, it is not 
easy, ns Senator Percy said yesterday. 

Senator NUNN. It is ,a life-time project, isn't it ~ 
:Mr. FULTON. Notqmte. 
Senator NUNN. Do you think we ought to change the civil service 

rules ~ Is there too mnch protection of the individual to the detri­
ment of governmental functions or governmentu,l proqru.ms ~ 

:M:r. FULTON. I think we ought to examine those rules relative to 
tlus area and move some more flexibility to managers. 

Senator PEROY. Senator Nunn and I f01tnd to our amazem(\nt that 
when yon get a new administrator for the Drug Enforcement Ad­
ministration, he literally can control only three or foul' employees. 
If he is to effect u,nything 01' get anything done, he can't move any­
one arnund that rC'ally cn:l1. implement policy. So we ;ust adopted 
the Percy-Nunn bill-in Georgia, the Nunn-Percy hill-to exempt 
the top 40 jobs from civil serv~ce. Shonlc1 we try to exempt more 
policymaking jobs ~ . Mr. FULTON. In HE"'i'V', the regional directors are non-career, with 
about three exceptions. There are 3. I believe of the 10 who were 
moved into career status as a result of the time they served in limited 
execntive appointments. The regional commissioners of my agencv, 
the Social and Rehu,bilitation Service, who report in a fu,irly compli­
cated way to both me and the regional director, are for the most Dart 
Grade 16 cn,reer employees. Within our total organization, we have 
a number of noncareer jobs in addition to my own. . 

Having' come ont of the career service, I am not an advocate of 
wholesale conversion of career positions into noncareer. I do believe 
'that there have to be enongh nonC!1reer positions to enable a top man­
ager, a Presidential appointee, let's say, to have some assnrance that 

, 
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he has enough people that he has personal confidence in to get the 
job done. That requires a balance. . 

One of the reasons we have so many reorganizations in Government 
is to move career people around in different ways so that you can 
shake on to the top of the heap those that you really have confidence 
in. And it would be perhaps healthier if there were in many agencies 
more noncareer positions so that those kinds of maneuvers would be 
less attractive, that is another explanation. 

Perhaps it could be an explanation for why the woman doesn't 
have duties. It could have been she has been reorganized out of a job 
because she was a problem in the job she was in. 

Senator PEROY. Could you give us your thoughts or t.l-:.~ Depart­
ment's thoughts on how important the success of the :MMIS program 
is in achieving cost savings and in reducing or eliminating fraud and 
abuse in medicaid ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I would like to get Dr. Weikel's comment, too. But I 
will just say it is vitally important. It is the systems building, the 
management capacity building that is a fundamental necessity for 
good medicaid management. 

There are other aspects of that, such as the question of the State 
administrative strength for handling medicaid, even the States ca­
pacity for handling the MMIS information that was produced, you 
don't get a lot if you just get a good MMIS system but don't use the 
information. . 

Senator PEROY. Dr. Weikel, if you could then very briefly com­
ment. If it is so important, as has been said by Mr. Fulton, why has 
it been allowed to deteriorate ~ Who is responsible for this ~ 

Dr. VVEmEL. I am not convinced that it has been allowed to de­
teriorate. I would very strongly argue that in the last 2 years it has 
improved rather than deteriorated, despite what some of the em­
ployees have testified. The ~nns is critical. You can't have an effec­
tively managed medicaid program unless you have an effective claims 
payments system-as J\'ThnS is-which has controls built into it, to 
prevent fraud and abuse. 

But I would like to clearly point out, because reports in the media 
over the last week have indicated that the problem identified by this 
committee is indicative of rampant fraud in the administration and 
management of the program at the Federal and State level, that. I 
do not believe that fraud is rampant among the administrators at the 
State or Federal level. 

The individual who is the concern of this hearing is not an em­
ployee of the Medical Services Administration and has not been dur­
ing' the last 2 years. 

In terms of the }innS, I believe that it is essential, but it must be 
administered flexibily so that States cun implement it with regard 
to their individual needs. The medicaid management information 
system, as is designed in these regulations, doesn't have to be the only 
effective management system for medicaid. There are other alterna­
tives. 

But fraud and abuse detection and prevention is only done par­
t.ially bv M~ns. I believe that t,he Medical Services Administration 
in the Department of Health, Education and Welfn.re has a very 
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good track record in tll,e last 2 years of attempting to develop pro­
grams to ferret out fraud and abuse,and to assist the States. Our in­
vestigators Ol.'lt there in the States now are investigating. providers. 

And I think. the record speaks for itself even in the last 2 years. 
In 1975, there were approximately 2,500 providerS investigated for 
defrauding the medicaid program. In 1976, there were 7,500 providers 
investigated for defrauding the medicaid program. Now, that is a 
dmmatie increase in a single year. I believe part of it is due to the 
fact that HEvV has been encoul'aging the States to investigate fraud 
and to implement MMIS. . 

In 1972, when the statute was passed by Oongress, many States; 
were almost operating medicaid programs out of shoe bo:xes. What 
they really needed to run the program waS a sophisticated cash regis­
ter, rather than jumping to an IBM 5070 0,11 in one gigantic leap. 
As the program was developed, I believe we may have overdesigned 
sophistication and presented too many reports to the States that they 
couldn't handle. That is another important point I think that Mr. 
Fu1ton just made. 

We can have a perfect system in place but if there is no one at 
the end of that system to notice the reports on providers who have 
been identified as potentially abusing 01' defrauding the program, to 
:follow up with peer review committees or with criminal investigators, 
then the system is of no value in preventing fraud and abuse. So 
this is only part of the system. 

I think on behalf of my staff, the Division of Fraud and Abuse, 
who have been out there working almost day and night to try to un­
cover fraud in the State programs over the last 6 months; it should 
clearly be pointed out to the public that this particular incident has 
no relationship whatsoever to the Fraud and Abuse Division that is 
charged with detecting fraud and abuse in the medicaid program. 

Senator PERCY. Mr. Fulton, could you give us your asSurance, as 
Mr. Wienberg did, that the three employees who appeared before us­
who certainly testified with reluctance and from their hearts-will 
in no way b~ injured as a result of their testimony here ~ 

Mr. FULTON. Yes. YOl1 have my assurance on that. And moreover, 
I think action in any other direction would have devastating effects 
on the rest of our employees. So I give you that assurance. '" 

Senator PEROY. Does the fact that "fell have more investigators of 
medicaid fraud and abuses simply point to ~he fact that there may be 
more crooks dealing in this area.~· Is there an increasing trend towal'd 
abuses in the system ~ 

Mr. FULTON. I think the program has attracted more than its share 
of fast operators and people who have been tempted by weakness in 
the system who perha.ps weren't cheating in the initial years of the 
program. Some of them have been tempted, by what they thollght 
they could get away with, to do things. I ~on't lmow. We don't have 
any data tnat would let us measure precIsely the growth of fralld 
and abuse from the time the prop:ram began nntil now. R'1t it is 
clear that the program has expanded rapidly. It has tripled since 
1970 in terms of Federal and State c1011a:rs. 

And it is just a huge system with lots of open-ended featnres in 
which people who want to engage in rip-offs have same chance of 
getting away with it. 
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Senator PEROY. Finally, I have introduced m)1own concept of a' 
national health insurance plan, which is certainly ahead of the .A.MA 
proposal, but a considerably more conservative approach than the 
full-blown Social Security pro~ram that Senator Kennedy sponsored. 

Based on your administratlOn of nursing homes, medicaid and 
medicare, and so rOI·th, do we really know how to run a national 
health insurance program now; the kind that is a full.blown, fully 
federally financed system ~ . 

How far away are we from getting to some sort of a national 
health insurance program that we can look to as meeting needs that 
are not n'ow being met, but would ,not lead to the ba~kruptcy of 
the U.S. Govermnent~ The health lllsurance program 111. England 
contributed to England's economic problems. 

Dr. WEIKEL. Senator Percy, many of the problems that we are 
confronted with in medicaid are ~roblems that anyone in any na­
tional health insurance proposal wlll be confronted with. And many 
of those problems are problems that cannot be solved through simple 
legislation. They are management problems. They are problems of 
administration and implementation. And they must be worked out. 
I believe that we have the tools and the knowledge available to do 
it if we have access to an adequate number of managers and program 
experts in order to implement it. 

But we cannot simply solve these problems through legislation. 
There are Some things that could be addressed through legislation. 
You could have uniform eligibility criteria, which will reduce some 
of the complexities that we have to administer, or uniform benefits. 
But much of what we are dealing with-fraud and abuse, quality 
assurance, adequate quality of services-cannot be legislated, I would 
submit. They must be solved, and it is hard management work to' 
solve those problems. 

Senator NUNN. Would you say on that point that we should pause 
before we go into national health insurance and tl'Y to get the kind 
of management we need on the programs that are already on the 
books ~ Wouldn't it be building on quicksand if we went into a na­
tional health insurance program now ~ Give me your frank opinion. 

Senator PEROY. Doctor, this is just between us. 
Dr. WEIKEL. My personal opinion is that we need a great pause. 

We need not to leap, but to crawl to national health insurance; we 
need a process of incrementalism rather than a gigantic step, if you 
will. There are a lot of these problems that we can't solve. But' we 
need some time to work with the system we 1111ve. 

Senator NUNN. I concur completely. I think that is exactly it. 
~enator PEROY. Wl.:en you say "work with the system we have" I 

tlnnk we both appreclate YOltr feelings on the health insnrance pro­
gram in that a large part of it is in the private sector now. Tens of 
millions of people are covered. They do have systems. 

Dr. WEIKEL. ilbsolute11. 
Senator PEROY. They do have systems for uncoverintr frallld, Tor 

keeping cost down :for their subscribers, and so forth. Do you feel 
that to wipe all that aside and not build on it would be wroItg~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. If you are asking for my personal opinion. I think it 
would be absolutely wrong to discard what is out there in tJhe pri­
vate sector, whether it is the health insurance industry or whE:ther it 
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ii:! ~he ··llQ~lth >il,o.millistJ,1~tiOil fh'ms; I ',don't believe..".:..-and t;h~s is my 
pei'Sontil·opinion.-.:....that.·the Government is in ~ position to 0p~l'ate 
tllOse systems themselv:es. They are very cOl1,1phcate~.. ' 

:Onthe.othel' hand, Just one word of cautIOn. I beheve that there 
lias :been some overselling on the private sector too in terms of their 
ability to preve'n,t ;fraud. and ab:use. in their. own pr~grams. Fraud' and~ 
abuse technology IS' avaIlable, butlt has not been Implemented across 
thelSa,tion publically or privately to the extent. tl~at i~ ~hould. be. '. 

! r think when we talk about fraud and 'abuse, It lS'Cl'ltlCally lIDpor­
tatit,that we point Oilt that m'edicaid is pi'oviding services to' 23 . mil-' 
l,ion Arileri<;ans, that there hav!3 been significant resul~ !r0l?- this 
}?l!()gram i~: its lO-year h~story. As an ~xa~ple, ~the utllIzatIOn <?f 
health serv!ce by the 10w,lUcome populatlOn.111 tIllS c~untry t?day IS 
l\ttliei'same rate as thenonpoor; And that IS dmmatlCally dl:fferent 
than 10 years a,go before the implementation of medicaid. ' 
: So it has made mccess to health servic€s available, because private 
practitioneers haveb~en w~lling to' take medicaid patients. We do 
have pr9blems, espemally m our urban -areas-ChIcago, and New 
¥otk:and other li'lajor metropolitan areas-to get private-p11actiCing 
providers to participate in the program. And that is something we 
need to address from an administrative and from a legislative point 
of view. The administration has testified previously on some of those 
issues. 
. But T should point out that we believe that most of the providers 
that are participating in. the medicaid program ttre honest providers. 
They 'are not ripping off the program. Nor are most recipients. It 
is it small minority that are ripping it off to a handsome tune. There 
has been a change in the medical profession during the past several 
years and the Ainericall Medical Association is very strongly in sup­
port of our fraud and abuse initiative and is assist.ing in the States. 
, Sen awl' PERCY. Is the neX't place to go, with a sense of confidence, 
the' national health insurance for cataStrophic coverage ~ It is really 
hard to fradulently present a case ther.e when it is a long-term sitmi­
tion,. confinement for a long period of time. There is the possibility 
Q,£ 'a family being wiped out. Everyone wants to somehow insure 
against that. The cost is minimal compared to a comp:reheilsive pack­
age. I think that is the next step and we ought to move in that direc­
tion rapidly -in the next Congress. 

Mr. FULTo~. Senator Percy, I am not speaking fOl' the administra­
tion, other than on thi!'\. reaction. I would just say that there ai'e 
competing priorities too" that ought to be examinecl before we maIm, 
that 'decision. , 

For example, the qllestion of ambulatory service and how We pro­
vide t!lat in the urban areas where the physician's availability is 

)1 droppmg to such an extent that n1'any people don't have a chance to 
J have a family physician. What· do we do about that problem ~ r~ike-

wiRe, the health of children. ' 
'" In the me~<caid program, one of the disturbing'things is that the 

cl'S~efits go m very large propottion to 'elderly people and· not to 
chIldren. N~w; that is distUl'bing in the sense that we are"probably 
not~yet gettlhg through with the child health thrust consistent with 
what we ,have 'been, trying to 1:10. ' . . 

f'. I 
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The only thing I am saying is that-I guess it is somewhat of 
a caution-the cost of the catastrophic coverage ouO'ht to be evaluated 
against this priol.'ity as against some others, as well. And I do q,gree 
that catastrophic coV'erage is ~ cl.'itically imporj;ant thing. But we 
have some others, . (~ 

If I could just make two other c'Omments on the health area. One 
Qf the problems with the incremental approach is that we hav~ runa­
way costs in the meantime, and we have to find ways of gettmg the 
private sector and the public sector to work closely together to deal 
with-some of these .esoalatingcost .problems. We are sear,ching for 
ways to do" that. But O!le of the argmnents for comprehensIve hea~th 
financing, of course, is to give us a handle for dewlihg somehow witli 
these escalating costs that are increasing more than twice as fast as 
the general cost of living index. ." 

Senator NUNN. Mr. 'Weikel, I have a few questions for you. You 
actually are Mr. Cubbler's supervisor, are you not ~ 

Dr. VVErREL. No, sir. . . 
Senator NUNN. He doesn't work for you ~ 
Dr. "\V"ErREL. He does not. He has not workecl for me since I be­

came. an employee 'Of the medicaid program. 
Senator NUNN. "\V"hat is your relationship wi.th Mr. Cubbled 
Dr. VVEIKEL. I have no relationship. He is an employee of the 

office of information systems,and that office does not report. to ma., 
I am the Commissionel' of the Medical Services Administration. We 
have responsibility for the medicaid program, but there are signifi~ 
cant components, of the medicaid program that do not come under 
my jurisdiction, such as the Medicaid Management Information Sys~ 
terns. . 
. Senator NUNN. Are you familiar with Mr. Cubbler's work~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. I have been familiar with his work when he was in 
the office of information systems when he was involved with medi­
caicl. . ' 

Senator NUNN. At what stage was that~ "\V"hen was that~ 
Dr. "\V"EIKEL. Well, he has been involved in the office of informad 

tion systems, I believe, for about a yea;r,or a year and a 11[11£ prob­
ably, most of the time that I have been there. 

Senator NUNN. Are you familiar with the Pennsylvania contract 
to he.alth applications systems and paid prescriptions ~ 

Dr. ·WEIKEL. I am not. 
Senator N UNN. You are not familiar: with that at all ~ 
Dr. ""VErRETJ. No. . 
Senator Nmm. You are not familiar with Mr. Cubbler's work In 

that I;cgard ~ 
Dr. ,,\TErREL. I am not. That was before I came over. 
SenatorNUNN .. Have you ever attempted to have Mr. Cubbler 

transferred. 01' l'emoved or fired ~ . 
Dr. "\VEIREL. I have not. attempted to have him transferred, re­

moved, or fired. I have expressed some concern in the case of the 
W t::St Virginia p;/.'oposal to previous administrators, and the con~rn 
wa,s 'Over theilong-term care comppnent. . . 

Also, Mr. Cubbler was on the Medical Services Administration rolls 
aud detailed to the office of management when I arl'ivedas a Com~ 
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missioner. I chose not to have him return to the Medical Services 
.. Administration. . 

.[Atthis point Senator Percy withdrew from the hearmg room.] 
~Sel1ator Nmm. 'Would you give us the reason for that~ . 
Dr. WEIKEL. I think Mr. Cubbler is very knowledg.eable m terms 

of the medicaid program and the regulations. He dId not h~ve a 
style that I approo:iJated in terms of one of my employees. 

'Senator NUNN. I want the Chief Clerk to show you la sworn state­
ment that you gave to the subcommittee on September 23 and I want 
,to discuss it with you. . 

First of all, if you will take a look at that and look at your SIgna­
'ture and identify the docmnent befOJ:e we proceed. Is that already 
an exhibit~ 

Mr. FELDlIrAN. Yes. 
Dr. WEIKEL. That is exhibit 43. 
Senator NUNN. Is that your statement ~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Is that your signature~ 
Dr. ,V:ElIKEL. Yes. 
Senator N:UNN. Thank you. 
We don't have an available copy here. You don't happen to have 

a copy with you, do you ~ 
Dr. W·EIKEL. I do. 
Senator N UNN. Read that smtement, if you will. 
Dr. WEIKEL. "I, M. Keith ,Veikel, freely and voluntarily make the 

:following statement to David P. Vienna and 'Walter Fialktlwicz who 
l1ave identified themselves to me as members of the staff of the Senate 
Permanent Subcommittee on Investigations of the Committee on 
Government Opemtions. No threats, force, duress, promises, or rep­
resentations have been used to induce me to make this statement. 

"I am a citizen of the United States. Since July 1974, I have been 
the COlmnissioner oftlre Medical Service Administration of the 
Health, Education, and Welfare Department's Social and Reha­
bilitation Service, SRS. 

"I ·nclmowledge that on A']?rH 17, 1975, I sent the 'attached memo­
randum to Associate Admimstrator of SRS for Information Sys­
tems calling for the ,addition of a lon~-term care element, vro, to 
the State of West Virginia's MedicaId Management Information 
:System, M1vIIS, development program. 

"I recall that Charles Cubbler, who is mentioned in :tihe memoran­
·dum, talked to me about this project. He told me that the State 
wanted it and that the addition of ,the LTC element was required 
for ,a complete ~Il\nS system. He encouraged me to go along with 
ihe State's request. 

"Cubbler toM me that the 'addition of the LTC was most appl'O­
-pria,te at the time, because the State was developing an MMIS sys­
tem. :1\:(oreover, he told me that the State of "Vest Virp:inia could not 
wait until a model I.JTC was 1l0mpJeted in the State of Utah before 
going ahead with such a system in West Virginia. 

"He also said negative things about the Utah project. I recall thn.t 
'he implied that certain members of Congress were concerned with 
tthe length of time and money involved in the Umh prototype L1'C 

... 

.. 
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module development. I clearly recall that he mentioned tha.t Gov. 
Arch Moore of West Virginia wns personally bellind the LTC ele­
ment for West Virginia. 

"The reference to the congressional'concern with Utah and the in­
terest of the Governor were Cubbler's way of c1oinO' business. I 
turned the proposal over to my staff and they agreed tllat it should 
be done and I thought it was a good idea. 

"The staff of the subcommittee asked me if I would have advo­
cated the LTC element in West Virginia if I knew at the time that 
Cubbler was receiving money from the State MMIS development 
contractor. 

"In response to that question, I will make this categorionl statement. 
If I knew that anyone,advocating any project to me, was directly 
01' indirectly involved in t.he receipt. of money from ,the beneficiary 
of a federally flUlded project, I would not advocate th() project, no 
ma.t.ter how good 01' important I thought the project to be. 

"Furthermore, r would do all in my power to stop Fe<leral funding 
of any project j£ I knew a Federal employee, involved in the HE,y 
decisionmaking process, took money from a contractor whose service..c; 
were reimbursed all or in part with Federal funds. In addition, if 
I had such knowledge, I would report it to the Department of Justice. 

"I have read, reviewed, and initialed each page of this statement 
and the attachment and I swear, to the best of my knowledge and 
belief, it is true and corrC'ct." 

Senatol' NUNN. Thank you, Dr. 'Veikel. 
An overall question of conflict of interest is a difficult one. Just 

from your personal experience .and views, suppose hypothetically you 
had a close friend involved in a company that was bidding on certain 
contracts, what do you feel you should do in that situation, as far 
as yourself being involved in the decisionmaking process ~ 

Dr. VVEIKEL. I believe that I would remove myself from that proc-
ess, and I have done so. 

Senator NUNN. ITave you done so~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. Yes, sir. 
Senator NUNN. Could you give us the case involved there ~ 
Dr.1YU:IKEL. The case involved Health Application Systems, and 

I would lihe to clearly soote for the record what my relationship is. 
Senator NUNN. Fine. 
Dr. WEIKEL. The prtsident of Health Application Systems, Dr. 

Robert Abrams, when I was a student at Philadelphia College of 
Pharmacy and Scie~C'a, was one of m.x :erofesso~s. When I got out 
of graduate school, I returned to the .d·uladelphm College of Phar­
macy and Science'M a faculty member and he was my major pro­
fessor. He was my departmental chairman. 

At that time, after I left. teaching, I went with Hoffman and 
Laroche and he was a member of the Hoffman and Laroche staff 
Since I resigned from Hoffman and Laroche. I have had no work~ 
ing relationship. He has boon for a long time, since 1956, a personal 
friencl of mine. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you, sir. . 
Is this Health Application Systems involved ~ Is this company 

im'IUlved and related to the Paid Prescriptions,: Inc., company~· . 
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Dr. ·WEIKEL. That is correct. 
Senator NUNN. I believe Ol1e is nonprofit and one is profit. Is that 

right~ 
Dr. ·WEIKEL. That is cm'rect. 
Senator NUNN. And haven't they got a contract with the State of 

Pennsylvania ~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. Yes, they do. 
Senator NUNN. Do you Imow whether Mr. Charles Cubbler was 

on loan from HEW to the Stp,te of Pennsylvania during the period 
.this contract was entered into ~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. I believe he was. 
ScnatorNUNN. You believe 11e was~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. Yes. 
Senator NUNN. Do you Imow Mr. Harry Colby, who works for 

/that company ~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. I haNe met him, I believe, on one occasion, 
Senator NUNN. Is it true he works for the same company as Mr. 

A.brams~ 
Dr. "VEIKEL. He has worked for them one time. I cannot tell you 

'whether he worked for them at this time, 
Senator NUNN. Did you realize tl1at he had paid to Mr. Cubbler 

the sum of $2,552 during the period of time that Mr. Cub bIer worked 
for the PelUlsylvania medicaid program ~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. I absolutely did not. 
Senator NUNN. 1£ you had lmown that, what action would you 

have taken~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. I was not in a position to take action. I was not in the 

medi~aid program 'at thu,t time. If I had -been, I surely would have 
referred it to the Justice Department. 

Senator NUNN. Is this the particular contract where you disquali-
fied yourself ~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. No, sir. I was not involved, 
Senator NUN"N. You were not involved at this time~ 
Dr. ·WEIK.EL. I was not involved. The contract I disCtl.lalified myself 

on was the North Carolina contrad. • 
Senator NUNN. That was the same company involved in that~ 
Dr. WEIKEr.. That is COl'rect. Il! 

[At this point, Senator Percy entered the hearing room.] 
Senator NUNN. Thank you, very much. 
I think there is a very definite contrast between the way yon have 

handled th:" and the way another employee may have hancUed his 
own situation. I think it clemonstrates the point that should be made 
hei'e that there is a flense of integrity and honesty in HEW among 
its c>mployees. . 

I don't want to draw conclui:lions that all employees are involved 
in kinCls of corrupt activities. I appreciate very much your position. 
I think it demonstrates that you are very consci.ous of possible con' 
:fiicts of inte.rest and you ,nTICI,.1:I) becomlllended £01' it. 

Dr. WEIKEL. Thank yon. 
I mean, I really don't beliove I lui-vo a conflict 'in that case, but I 

,lmew that· the view could 'be taken that there was a conflict and, 
therefore;: I removed· myself. ". . ' ;.'. .' ., 
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Senator NUNN. Mr. Fulton, do you have any other comments to 
make~ 

Mr. FULTON. Mr. Chairman, in view of the discussion we have had 
about SRS and its organization and relations, I might just ask the 
subconunittee to include in the record of its proceedings a chart 
showing the organization of SRS and the leadership, the individuals 
who are in leadership positions now. 

I say this because, as Dr. Weikel indicated, there is not a single 
office within my organization that has the total responsibility for all 
aspects of medicaid. He has the largest responsibility dealing with 
all aspects of the program; but our Office of Information Systems 
works on the MMIS aspect, as we have indicaterl here. 

~ Oar Office of Management has the quality control leadership on 
a sampling program to try to find ineligible who should not be 
receiving medicaid benefits. Our Office of Assistance Payments really 
deals with the major part of the eligibility rules, because people who 
receive cash assistance under the AFOO program are automatiLally 
eligible for medicaid. So the policies that apply to their eligibility 
affect medicaid directly. 

• 

Finally, our Planning, Resel1rch and Evaluation Office does direct 
a variety of experimental programs relating to the hel1lth services, 
healtL financing, and so forth. So we do have a program that is a 
great bi:'6 one and has more than one part of our organization in­
volved in it. 

If it would be agreeable to you, I would like to submit an organi­
zational chart for the record that does indicate how we are set up 
internally. It does not describe these responsibilities, but I thought 
perhaps with my brief discussion on them it will help people who 
review the report to lmderstand. 

Senator NUNN. Thank you . 
. [The organization chart to be furnished follows:] 

• I 
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Senator Nmm. Let me ask you one other question .. Do you some­
times have the feeling that the programs that you are trying to 
handle are so large and so huge that they can't be properly managed ~ 

Mr. FULTON. Well, I don't quite have that feeling. I have the feel­
ing sometimes that we have an impossible challenge of managing 
them well enough to get program changes made so that they will be 
seen as equitable and fair by the majority of the American public. 

I do believe that these programs are directed at really critical 
problems in our society and that it is fundamentally important that 
they be weH-managed. I think, as Dr. Weikel indicated, we have 
made a lot of headway on the management fronts. We have to keep 
rlmning faster and faster to keep from getting overtaken by the 
problems . 

I do not agree, no, sir, that they are unmanageable. I think it is 
a question of persistence and ability to change rules and laws as we 
need them changed, but that these programs can be managed better 
than they have been in the past and better than they have been today. 
I think we are making headway in that regard. 

Senator NUNN. Dr. vVeikel, do you have anything else you want 
to add ~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. I would just go back to one of your previous ques­
tions in terms of, I believe your question, Senator Percy, in terms of 
the Oivil Service OOlfu'Ilission and the difficulty the manager is con­
fronted with. 

I have been a manager in the private sector, at a lmiversity, and 
now in the Federal Government. I don't believe it is necessary to be 
able to fire a large number of employees. I do believe a manager has 
to have some discretion and some ability to rapidly handle the em­
ployee situations where they are not managing. 

My experience in the private sector, where I had that experience, 
is that very few employees are really fired; but the faCt that it can 
be clone, without COIIL'Ilitting one's career for a year or two to doing 
that, brings about a somewhat difficult attitude. I also would indicate 
that I, too, came out--

Senator NUNN. Are you saying at this time that you don't have 
that kind of authority ~ 

Dr. WEIKEL. It takes a very long period of time, and I think the 
bill you and Senator Percy have heen involved :with on DEA makes 
a great deal of sense; but it is not only on firing, because we have a 
lo~ of very capable employees. The problem is how rapidly can we 
brmg new em.ployees on. . 

We have had 119 positions for fraud and abuse since early spring. 
We have SO of these filled; I would have to point out to you that 
is a fairly dramatic track record, to have that many positions filled 
in that short a period of time. . 

So it is not only dismissal of employees. It is bringing employees 
onto the Federal rolls who are competent, who are coming through 
the career system. It takes a very long period of time; and I do not 
have a reputation within SRS of not screaniing ·about the personnel 
system. 

Senator 'NluNNIWhat calis'as that blockage ih terms of not being 
able to get qualified personnel rapidly~ What is the problem there ~ 

79-896--77----18 
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Dr. "VEIKEL. I am not reaily competent to answer that because I, 
myself, get many, many, many different answers; and all I know as 
a manr.ger is that the people aren't coming out at the end of the 
channel when I put ,them in at the beginning. I am talking about the 
people we get out of Civil Service registers. It is a problem. 

I have been in the job for 2 years. It is only within the last 6 to 
8 weeks I believe that I have had all my division director positions 
filled. It has tll,lmn me essentially 2 years to do that. That is fairly 
intolerable as a manager. 

Mr. FULTON. I may comment that the processes of getting posi­
tions classified and advertised under the merit promotion rules that 
we have to apply internally, coupled with getting people through 
the Civil Service register certification system, accumulate into 
rather extensive delays on an awful lot of jobs. Eyerybody in a 
managerial level is frustrated by this. 

Senator N UNN. "Vho ca.n cure that problrm now ~ 
Mr. Fm.ToN. Well, we can chip away' at some parts of it ourselves 

in terms of tightening OUT own turnaround times on the things that 
are within our control. The question of getting certified candidates 
and getting qualified certified candidates from the Civil Service 
Commission re:ally is a matter that has to be worked on by the 
Commission, I believe. 

It is a reality that a lot of registers are referred that no selection 
is made from, frequently because the judgment of the program 
people who get the register is that those referred are really not 
qualified. I am not talking about hiring at the entry level now. I 
am talking about hiring more experbnced people. 

Dr. WEIKEL. I would make further comment in reference to some­
thing Senator Percy said about exempting jobs. I believe you can 
exempt jobs and still not make them political. They do not neces­
sarily have to be political appointees. I think they can be exempted 
so that you have more discretion at the top levels in moving those 
individu:als around, but still not require politi.cal appointees. 

Senator NUNN. How do you do that ~ 
Dr. WEIKEL. I believe that there are now profE'ssionals in the Gov­

ernment. It is important not to have just political appointees who 
are in'these key jobs, ··so 'th[\;t you have more stH,bility. I think that 
is important; and I believe that you do have that in some 9f the area's 
that you referenced in terms of setting an example for your legisla-
tion. .. . . . 

In the Federal Bureau of Investigation they do not have the same 
protections that 'we have~ So'l tliink there are examples where that 
has taken place whereyoll have not had the political influence. 

Senator NUNN. Tha~nk·you. very rimch. .... 
lvIr. FULTON. Thank you, sir. . . . 
Senator N1JNN. 'I 11ave a closing . stD.:enlent and so doe..'l Senator 

Percy; Senator Percy,do you have any' other questions at this time ~ 
Senator PERCY. No.· . .. . 
Senator N·UNN.Tlunik you, very much, both of you. 'We appreciate 

yOUl' appearance !l,nd we look forward to working wit.h YOl1 in a 
'conskhctive way'. Ilmow YOlt nave a 'big'program'Und Iknowyort 

,.. 1: • 11.. •• ft ,~ ." ' •• ~ ~ -
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have a large job. I am not as optimistic about the manageability of 
your jobs as you are; but I am glad you are in it and not me. 

Mr. FULTON. Thank you, sir. "Ve appreciate the opportunity. 
Senator NUNN. For the second. time this year, the subcommittee 

has taken testimony from businessmen who have told us they paid 
officials of the Department of Health, Education, and ,TV eHare for 
services directly related to their positions of public trust. 

In the first instance, those payments sent the subcommittee into 
an oversight investigation that led to the discovery of a situation 
much worse than the activities of a wayward public official. Indeed, 
we found that the guaranteed student loan program was managed 
by one man who took $20,000 and by scores of others who so mis­
managed the program that taxpayers may lose as much as $1 billion. 

The thing that was most astounding to me about that was the 
fact that the Federal Government loss rate in managing the pro­
:gram was about 25 percent whereas State governments were losing 
up to 10 percent in their own student loan programs. 

Likewise, in the hearings of yesterday and today, payments sent 
the ,subcommittee into an oversight investigation that led to the 
.discovery of a situation much worse than the activities of another 
wayward public official. Indeed, we found that the Social and Re­
l1abilitation Service employs a man who took $12,000 from businesses 
11eavily involved in contracts supervised by his agency. 

It appea.rs that the Federal Government is in danger of building 
'a foundation £01' national health insurance-I am not saying that 
this is the case in every instance-but it includes the extensive wining 
and dining of public officials by lobbyists who tell us they need to 
be tutored by their dbmer guests. 

The winning of contracts by high bidders in competitions in which 
the rules are changed after the bids are in. vVe had testimony from 
·one qmall company that said they were so discouraged about the 
situation that they were about to drop out of the ~rnIS program 
altogether, which inevitably leads to less competition and more

c 

tax-
payer costs; . . 

The purchase by a State official of stock in It company following 
11is participation in an award of a contract to the .firm; 

Federal officia.ls committing ta,xpayers money to State programs 
in almost direct contradiction to the congressional intent of the laws 
from whiyh t.he funds flow; and 

The inability of those same Federal officials to account for the 
'money they qpend and authorize to be f'pent in these programs. 
. I will .leave this hearing todaY-feeling that we have pulled. back 
the curtain ever so slightly on a window on a whole new world of 
possible potential 'abuse o£ Governmell,t .welfare programs. I want 

,to know more. I want to.1mow mor,e about the people who run these 
pr,ogl'~rri~ an.d the entreprc:q.eurs who may be partn~rs in an,effort to 
deprive the taxpayers, of Gov~rriment ip.tegrity !1lid deplete our 
,programs pf taxpayer dollars. . 

.Ma:q.y of the.activit.ies pitccl in th~se hearings are not illegal. None­
·tht".le,cjR. reason,ah'e:iJ;Jt"J).1mow il1, their h~ri.rt~ th,at sonie .of these 
'a'ctivities 'are wrong. If they il.r~ wrong ancl if there'is a social con-
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sequence to them, then it is. our duty as la.wm~ers to make a jt~dg­
ment and forbid these practices. 

We cannot legislate integrity. This morning Dr. 'Weikel made 
that point, and Mr. Fulton made that point also. 
. We can pass stiffer penalties for those who are caught, but the 

issues go far beyond the personal integrity of public officials. 
The vast majority of HEW employees are dedicated and honest. 

· We had an exanlple this morning by Dr. Weilml, who felt there was 
a potential conflict of interest, and he took steps to -avoid that and 
I commend him for that. 

I believe that the lack of a.ccounta.bility for Government officials 
who mismanage program~ and squander ftmds creates an atmos-
phere for acts ofperscl'llal dishonesty. I believe such an atmosphere "" 
m;jsts within the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare. 
I think it is very dangerous. 

The patchwork of overlapping programs, confu~ing regulations, 
cumbersome bureaucracies, and conflicting laws make effective man­
agement difficult, if not impossible. Moreover, the funneling of $130 
billion this year-more than one-third of our national budget.-­
through more than 50,000 grants, 14,000 contracts, through cities 
and States, hospitals, schools, suppliers, and consultants creates a 
breeding ground for abuse. 

Quite simply-this is just my own personal view-at the present 
time, I do not think HEW is manageable. It may never be. The 
:most effective step toward improving th{' management and clearing 
t.he atmosphere of the potential for fraud . amI abuse within the 
agency is to restmcture it; eliminate the conflicts in the laws, elim­
inate progr:am overlap; and set firm policies aimed at achieving 
realistic program goals. At least that is my view. . . 

The revelations of these hearings have been distressing. The lives 
of severa.l people may be deeply affected by these hearings which 
.have fooused on the management of a relatively small division' of 
HEW; but t.he management of that, small agency may deeply affect, 
the 1i.ves and the fortnnes of more than 200 million Americans, many 
of: whom are asking for a national health insurance program. 

I bpljp.ve the medicaid management information system program 
· may well be the cornerstone of the mana.gement system for a na- t:: 
tional health insurance plan, if it, in fact, comes into being. We have 
learned in these 2 days that the cornerstone may be mac.e up of 
Federal concurrence in lmfair competition for' bids; of apparent , 
conflicts of interest between contractors !lind State officials spending 
.Federal program dollars; of payments to ]'ederal officials; of naive, 
loophole-ridden and unsophisticated procurement. practices; and· 
program mismanagement .. 

r would like the staff of t.he snbcommittp.c to mpct as soon flS pos­
sible with the staff of the Committee on Finance for t.he purpose of 
developing by the opening of the next Congress possible legislation 
to respond to the issues developed in these hearings. 

· Furthermore, if there are no objections, I wa.nt t.he Chip-/.: C011noo1 
of thesnbcommittee to. prepare the materia1s obtained in this inquiry 
for cert.ification to the :Attorney General of: the United States, the 
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lnternal Revenue Service, the Attorney General of the Common­
\wealth of Pennsylvania, and the Attorney General of California. 

Senator Percy ~ 
Senator PEROY. Mr. Chairman, in the parliamentary form of gov­

'ernment, I suppose the minority in this case, or a representative of 
the party th!lJt is in the executive branch of Government, would be 
.expected to take the position of defending what is being done to the 
.best of their ability. 

We do not have a parliamentary form of Government. There is a 
:separation of powers. We are members of different parties, but we 
are members of a separate branch and we have to exercise the over­
sight on the charter given to us by the Sen!lJte of the United States. 
Theref'0re, it is not my function to defend the Department, other 
than. t'0 give a 1?erson~1 observation that I aD?- iJ?-press~d with the 
qualIty and the llltegrIty and candor of the prlllClpal WItnesses that 
we have had in t·he last three days. We have appreciated very much 
the way they have given their testImony. I know a great deal of work is 
involved in preparing for it. I appreciate that very much. 

I must say the hearings and the testimony during the last 3 days 
have n'0t given me a great reaS'0n to feel terribly encouraged about 
the Department of HEW-and certainly n'0t the medicaid pr'0gram. 
I couldn't conclude that the medicaid program has been brought 
under control. vVe cannot report to the country th!lJt all is well with 
the Department and with that program. 

The problems do not '0riginate with this Secretary '0f HEW. I 
have had Democratic Secretaries of HEW tell me that they just felt 
the Department was unmanageable. It was a terribly big bureauc­
racy. Look at the size of the bill yesterday where we overrode the 
President's veto-$58 billion. That is a whale of a lot of money and 
it is very, very hard to get a handle on it. 

I think in our oversight functions, we have to focus in on some­
thing that is manageable. This is a manageable program. It should 
be administered in a wa,y that there is a proper accounting of dollars 
well spent. I am impressed with the determination of people who 
have been here. They want to get at this problem and see if they 
can't control it. 

I am concerned about the Departmc,nt's attitude toward competi­
tive bidding, particularly when we look at one

t 
bid which was $4 

million above the lowest '0ffered by a reputable contractor. I think 
this calls int.o question HEW's attitude toward competitive bidding 
,as well as the fairness of tb.e control of fraud and abuse. 

I think the testimony given us today was an indication that there 
is a willingness to really get at this problem, and an attitude ex­
pressed by our witnesses '0f a feeling ·that competitive bidding 
practices do serve a worthy purpose. They have said that they will 
attempt to adhere to s11ch practices. 

I thin.k we have learned th!lJt the very agency created within 
HEW to encourage and develop systems for detecting fraud and 
abuse itself now has some serious questions to answer about the 
integrity '0fat least some people or an individual in that Depart.­
ment. It is somewhat ironic to find '1;his and we felt it necessary to 
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bring this to the attention of the Secretary, of I1EHV, David 
Mathews. '" ' 

vVe have an HEW emplOyee who has no qualms about'speakhlg 
to the press concerning his Mceptance of gifts and' funds from a 
private firm seeking a contract with his agency. He has ~gnOl'ecl It 
subcommittee subpeJ,la for his records and disobeyed a directive 
from his superiors to appe1ar before this panel yesterday as part 
of his official responsibility. I think we have a .serio11s ·situ(\.tion . 
. The legislative purpose of these hearings is vei'Y clear. We h,ave 

identified some serious defects in the administration of the, medicaid, 
program that go to the heart of the future of health C[l.l'e planning in 
the United States., If thepresel).t syste~n is wasteful and ill-managed 
in some respects-and I have no doubt that it is, ,and I aw Sllre our 
wit.nesses will not dispute that-we can hardly be ready to impose. 
the additional burden on Americans of creating a national health 
l,nsura,nce program, modeled on SlICh a flawed system, despite however 
mf1,ny politjcal platfol'ms embraces the idea. But the implementation 
of it is something we really have to see as a possibility before we can 
go ahead with it. 
~ Senator NUNN. Senator Percy, we have a bipartisan agreement 
on tlUtt. 
, Senator PEROY, That is riP.'ht. The issues presented go far beyond 
the activities of a single HE"V employee, however. I did want to 
111ake the point that wen.re not impugning the integrity, the decency, 
tJlE' 'hard work, and dedica.tion of the thousands of employees, tens 
of thouSflnns of employees in HE"V. I n.m impressed with the qUA,lity 
of them. Yon hn.ve taken the personnel from us, sometimes we have 
tn.ken personnel from you; and it turned ont tha,t. they suddenly 
haw become saints when they came to the Senate. We sought them 
out beenllc::e we thong1lt tllPY had no high quality. I want to compli­
mr11j- all thosr who do their iobs wen. 

There has been a laxity bordering on negligencp in some aspects 
of the work cn,rriec1 on by' the! very agency which will be shaping tJle 
fnture of health ca.re in tllis country. If it is necessary to change the 
lflws or write new ones to ensure tlia.t the health care 'program in the 
United StAtes is properly managed, I am certa,ln that Srnator Nunn 
and I will work together, parlicul!trly with Senator TalmAdge, in 
trying- to devise a better way to carry out those programs that are 
intended to reach thQse in ~leed without having the whole process 
corrnpted. 

I think we }mve shown conclusively, to my own personal dismay, 
that HEW sbllllas t1 great deal of work to do before it, can really 
point with pride to a properly monitored and controlled medicaid 
mflna~ement system. 

In the meanthile, until we have reached thn,t point, Fedr.ral fnnds 
will be squandered, St.ate governments are cheated and the citizens 
thronghout America a]'(' deprived of t 11 {\ Cl11Umy of hefl 11-11. ca rn that 
they deserve; and that must change. I think we must chang('. it just 
as soon as we can. 

I want to tell our. distinguished wit.nesses that we intend to work 
closely with you. Althou,gh we close this phase of onr hearings, this 
is a permaJlent subcommittee which continues on and on, and we are 

,~ 
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not hit and rllll artists. We will constantly come back to see whether 
or not we can report progress. I have been conducting hearings in 
the Select Oommittee on the Aging, with Senator Moss, over 7 years 
now in the nursing home .field. vVe can now report considerable 
progress has been made t,here. 
If any parents of those in the room ever are unhappily confined 

to a nursing home, they have a much better chance to have a life of 
decency and dignity today because of those oversight hearings, which 
revealed terrible abuses at the outset. Now, through a process of 
legislation and regulation and oversight, we have squeezed out of 
that business those who were in it just to make money on the poor, 
particularly if they are elderly. We have forced them out of it and 
left far better providers in that field. 

So, too, in medicaid and medicare we intend to continue our over­
sight. We really look forward to working with all of you. It is a 
common objective I know we share. Thank you very much for being 
with us. 

Thank you, Mr. Ohairman, for conducting these hearing-' 
Senator NUNN. Thank you. 
[Vilhereupon, at 12 :30 p.m. the subcommittee adjourned, to recon·· 

vene subject to the call of the Ohair.] 
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Hon. SAM NUNN, 

APPENDIX 

ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE, 
washington, D.O., October 1,1976. 

Acting Ohairman, U.S. Senate Permanent Subcommittee on Iwve8tigation8, 
Washington, D.O. 

DEAR SENATOR NUNN: This letter is being written at the request of a member 
of your investigative staff to explain the circumstances surrounding the can­
cellation in June 1975 of a Request for Cmtract Services to develop a 
CHAMPUS Management Information System (CMIS). 

The CMIS was one of several efforts that were initiated in the last quarter 
of FY 1975 in anruUtempt to improve management and contain costs of the 
CHAMPUS program. The CMIS was announced in the Commerce Business Daily 
on May 21, 1975 and the Request for Proposals was mailed out on May 23, 1975 
with bids due by June 12, 1975. 

At the time of the announcement we had not yet clarified the role of the Tri­
Service Management Information System (TRIMIS) nor did we lmow exactly 
what data needs the recommendations of the Ol'l1B-DOD-HEW Military Health 
Care Study would generate. We were proceeding simultaneously on several 
issues that were to some extent interrelated. By mid-June we were seriously 
conSidering cancelling the CMIS RFP because of these timing programs and 
interrelationships. While we were attempting to resolve that issue (after the 
CMIS proposals were received and were being evaluated) the then Assistant 
Secretary of Defense for Health and Environment expressed some concern that 
one member of his staff might have been attempting t(l infiuence the award 
process in favor of a particular bidder. Although there WUIi no basis for his 
concern, other than hearsay, he was hesitant about proceeding with an action 
that might have given one firm an unfair advantage in the competition. 

After considerable deliberation, he decided that the CMIS RFP should be 
cancelled and readvertisecl in FY 1976 after we had sufficient time to better 
c1efine what our CHAMPUS data neeels would be and how they wouid be inte­
gratee! into the data requirements for the total DoD health care system. This 
concept would also permit a restructuring of the project without any participa­
tion by the employoe under suspicion. This action would also allay any fears 
that we had concerning a contract award under less than ideal circumstances. 
The RFP was cancelled on June 27, 1975. 

Regarding the employee in question there was no evidence on which to take 
any action against him. He voll1ntarily termi.nated his employment in this office 
on Murch 20, 1976. 

I hope this information will be of some assistance to you in your current 
investigation. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. HOWARD J. FELDMAN, 

VERNON MoKmNZIE, 
Acting A88istant Secretary. 

HASKINS & SELLS. 
Seattle, Wa8h., November :e, 1976. 

Ohie! OOttn8ol, U.S. Senate, Senate Permanent Sttbcommittee on Investigation8, 
Wa8Mngton. D.O. 

DEAR MR. FELDlI{AN: Pursuant to your telephone conversatiou with Mr. John 
King of our offic!}. we have obtained a copy of your letter of October 8, 1976, to 
Mr. James Dwight of the Haskins & Sells Washington, D,Cl., office, and the 
transcript which accompnnied it. This reply is confined to observations regard­
ing the work we performed for the Idabo Department of Health nnd Welfare, 
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which was performed by personnel from the Seattle and Portland offices of our 
:firm. 

On page 182, lines 6-8 of the transcript, Mr. Duncan says: "It is my personal 
opinion that these specifications malte it very easy for anyone to vote in favor 
of an organization that may not bethe lowest bidder in termR of price." 

We wish to make it clear tillat the specifications to which Mr. Duncan refers, 
including the weight accorded each of them, were determined by the Idaho 
Depal'tment of Health and Welfare; app::oved by the U.S. Department of 
Health, Education and Welfare; and communica.ted to all bidders in the request 
for proposal. Only after the above steps were Iwmpleted was Haskins & Sells 
hired to assist in the evaluation process. Hasldns & Sells had no part in the 
establishment of the specifications to which Mr. Duncan refers but merely ap­
plied those specifications to the proposals that were received. 

On page 182, lines 12 and 13, Mr. Duncan SaYS: "I think in this particular 
instance the advice by the consulting firm in no way was fair." 

There is nothing in the record or the ciJ:cumstanees.to support that statement. 
On page 183, lines 2 and 3, Mr. Duncan says: "In this statement the con­

'Sultants quote another bidder as to our capabilities." 
The cost proposals of all proposers were made available by the Idaho Depart­

ment of Health and Welfare to all other proposers for inspection. This was 
.done bY' the Department without conSUltation with IIaskins & Sells. It is our 
l11tderstanding that such disclosure is the Department's customary practice and 
that it maY' even be required by State law. To the best of our lmowledge, Mr. 
DUl1can's statement relates to unsolicited opinions offered to our consultants by 
other bidders regarding Blue Cross of Idaho's cost proposal. Haskins & Sells 
.did not solicit any opinions from other bidders regarding Blue Cross of Idaho, 
its l)roposal, or its qualifications to perform the contract with respect to which 
it was proposing. 

On page 331, lines 4 through 9, tIle following is recorded: 
Mr. Statler. Do you Imow whether Mr. Svahn, since he lms gone on with 

nasI,ins & Sells, has in any way been associated with the contract you just 
:referred to? 

Mr. Weinberg. I don't believe he has. I don't know for certain. I have been 
tol(} that Jack has not been involved in any way. 

~\Ir. Svahn indeed has not been associated with the Haskins & Sells evaluation 
for the Idaho Department of Health anel Welfare in any cR'Paci:ty whatsoever. 
All of the naskins & Sells personn~l assigned to the project are permanent 
members of the firm's Seattle and Portland office staffs, and none of them have 
·eyer been employed by the U.S. Department of Health, Education and Welfare. 

Very truly yours, 

Hon. SAlIt NUNN, 

HASKINS & SELLS, 
HAROLD A. HOPPER, Pm'tltcr. 

STATE D';;PA7.tMENT.oF PUBLIO WELFARE, 
.t:\:/tstin, Tcm., Janua'rV 28, 197"1. 

Aotillg Oh('.irmU1t, Permanent lirttbcommittee on Investigations, OOlnmittee on Gov­
Crmnent Opel'at-ttms, U.S. Sonate. 

DEAR SENATOR Nuli'll': We in the Texas State Department of Public Welfare 
understand ancl appreciate the magnitUde of the problems being dealt with by 
the subcommittee as it investigates Medicaid fraucl und abuse. The scope of the 
prog1'Um is so ""lIst tha:t sorting out instances of loss of objectivity makes the task 
of the subco:timl.ttee a monumental one. 

Therefore, if, an attempt to be as helpful as possible, we would like to clarify 
certain portion" of recent testimonY before the subcommit.tee, namely thnt on 
tho dates of! Scptenlhel' 20, 30, and October I, 1976. The purpose of this letter is 
to present; additional facts relative tf,l the f\pproval of the Texas :M~dicaid In­
for11lntlou, System (TMIS) ana certnln otlw!' matters mentioned in the Ilf!aring-s. 

Tho DCpiwtment of Public Welfa:re (DPW) is the single State ag-ency :responsi­
ble for the ::\dmlnilltratioll of the l\Iedicaid program in Texas. TIle autonlltted 
:processing systems ",Mch snpport Title XIX services are {lesigned to provide 
I-s'l'eetivor effiCieIlt, alld economical prog-ranl control and administration. 

'l'hcre ~,3 ndt-vIs\.on ot fUllctions within tlle Texas Medicaid program. TIle State 
operates certain portions in-hotlse und has contracted for certain Purchased 
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Health St>rvices under a prepaid capitation insuring arrangement. The State­
operated portion consists of eligibility determination and maintenance, lITursing 
Homes, Yendor Drugs, Early Periodic Screening, Diagnosis and Treatment 
(EPSDT), Hearing Aids, Dentures, management reporting, financial reporting, 
utilization control, and maintenance for both provider and recipient data bases. 
These functions account for two-thirds of the Title XIX program payment;;. The 
Purchased Health Services consist of hospital, physician, and other ancillary 
medical services. Purchased Health Services accounts for the remaining one-third 
of the Title XIX program payments. The State accounts for all Title XIX ex­
penditures in its information systems. There is no duplication in program func­
ti.ons or in clevelopment and operational costs of these interactive components in 
'J~exas' Title XIX program. 

We feel that the subcommittee will want to lmow the following regarding the 
Department of Health, Education, and Welfare (DHEW) approval of the Texas 
Department of Public Welfare for increased Federal financial participation lmder 
Section 235, P.L. 92-603: 

1. The approval covers only the State-operated portion of the Texas Medic­
aiel program. 

2. The approved system was designed, developed, and implemented by 
DPW staff. 

3. DPW operates the approveel portion with internal staff. 
4. No contractors were involved in the design, development, or implemen­

tation of the operational approved portion. 
5. No contractors are involved in the ongoing operation of the State­

approved portion. 
6. Through the approved mechanized claims processing and information re-

trieval system: 
(a) Eligible providers are paid promptly and accurately; 
(b) Only eligible recipients are provideel neeeled health care; 
(0) Explanations 01: benefits are provided to recipients on a timely 

basis; 
(el) Managers of the program areas are provided with information 

required to monitor fJ.nd control the Medicaid programs; 
(e) The Texas l\If!dicaid program is well administered. 

We are presenting our opinion regareling the applicability of the law anel 
regulations to the approvl)el Texas Medicaid Information System (TlVIIS): 

1. TMIS is a total system, elevelopeel a11(l operateel in full .accordance with 
the statutory requirements of Title XIX of the Social Security Act, its 
attendant policies, and the Fec1erally-approved State plan. 

2. The approved p(Jrtion (with exception of the new Hearing Aid pro­
gram) was designed, developed, implemented, and in operation prior to the 
enactment of the following legislation anel attenelant policies: 

(a) Section 2315 of Public Law 92-603 (Oetober 30, 1972) 
(b) 45 OFR 200.90 (May 20,1974) 
(e) MSA-PRCI-31 (.Tune 10,1074) 

3. Tl\fIS meets or ,"xceec1s the total Ml\lIS 1'equiremet..ts for the applicable 
programs. It is the demonstrable conceptual equivalent ns per 45 OFR 
250.90 (b) (1) (i) 11S clarified by SRS·PRG 40-37 and published in F.R., 
Yol. 39, No. 98, dated May 20, 1974. 

4. Neither the IllW nor the regulations require that MMIS be operated. 
as a single entity at a single location. 

5. Neither the lnw nor the regulations include the word "fragmentation." 
6. The Texas l\frclicaid program silpported through Tl\US represents a total 

system (1.nd is not fragmented. 
Texas, by demonstrating effective and efficiont administrution, met the intent 

of Oongress in enacting Sectitl11 235 of Public :Law 02-603 providing for financial 
incenti'i'es to stutes such as Texas. Approving: and recognizing quality Medicaid 
administJ,'ation would appear to be within the IllW. 

In committee testimony some SRS staff ·challenged Department of Health, 
Education and Welfare's'.approvul of the Toxas Medicaid Information System 
(THIS). We respectfully dispute the tesimony for the following reasons: 

1. The testimony that materials relative to the approval process were not 
available to SRS stnff is not correct. ~rhe complete set of TlVUS documen­
tation (over 5,100 pages in 43 binders) was presented to the review team 
during its visit to Texas. Because the team could not talw the material 
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back on their return flight, it; was' sent by Air Express an1 addressed to 
1\:[1'. James J. Trainor. Receipt of this Inaterial was acknowledged. The 
documentation was thOl·ough. DPW will. ,provide, at the subcommittee's 
request, a copy of that documentation. ' . 

2. Mr. Trainor's comments on multiple; fragmented systems and the use 
of Several contractors, suggest that he might not have been .adequately 
informed ()f the operation and design of the Texas system. !\Ir. Trainor's 
explanation of multiple systems development and his assumlltions that 
several contractors were involved in the approved Texas system were in­
.accnrate. The committee Shoulcl1mow these important facts abont the 90% 
development costs 'which we believe Texas is entitled to clai)ll: 

(a) The claim has not yet been made. 
(b) The appxoved developmental work was done by in-house DI>W 

staff. 
(o)J:I!o contractors were involved. 

3. Ms. Rosalie Ryan, previously Director of Automated Data Pr()cessing 
in the Texas Department of Public Welfare, resigned from the Department 
In May,. 1972 following a reorganization of the .ADP Division. The reorga­
nization resu1ted in areas of resp()nsibility being changed, to include a new 
ADP manager. Ms. Ryan chose not to continue her employnient unless she 
could continue to be manager, even though she was asked to stay on, at no 
change in salary. 

Placing Ms. Ryan on a team to visit and conduct an analysis of the Texas 
Department of Public Welfare in Ii. data processing context may not have been 
n sound decision. 

Texas hus had an insut-ing arrangement for certain health care services since 
1962. The new contract for these Purchased Health Services, effective Jan­
uary 1,1977, is with Electronic Data Systems, Federal (EDSF) of Dallas, Tex'ls. 
Prior to that time, Purchased Health Services were contracted to Group Hos­
pital Services, Inc. (GHSI), also of Dallas, Texas. When Texas entered into a 
Title XIX program, the decision to retain a prepaid capitation arrangement for 
certain health care services was reaffi~'nled and has l'esulted in effective service 
delivery and provider reimbursement. 

Self-administration of all the Title XIX program was considered as an alterna­
tive to the Purchased Health SerVices portion of TMIS. The use of a prepaid 
capitation arrangement contractor seems more feasible at this time. 

The subcommittee is hereby presented the following facts relating to the new 
Purchased Health Services contract between DPW and EDSF : 

1. TeJ\"as' recommendation for DHEW approval of ED SF as the contractor 
for Purchased Health Services was. the result of open, competitive bidding. 
The procedures involved 'in the Request for Proposal (RFP) and the sub­
sequent evaluation process are thorough and well-clocumented. DHEW 
staff participated throughout the entire process. 

2. Texas has conSistently provided DHEW with current and cumplete in­
formation required for approval of Federal funding. 

3. Substantial documentation, including DHEW approvals of Texas con­
tracts, supports our position. 

4. The subcommittee hearings were conducted before the proposed Texas 
contract with EDSF was in final fuJ:m, yet some SRS staff indicated they 
had been denied the opportunity to review and to personally sign off on it. 

The Texas Department of Public Welfare has maintained excellent relation­
shillS with both Central anc1 Regional DHEW jSRS staff. From time to time, I 
have personally requested consultative resources and services avallable through 
SRS. The expertise and technical advice given the Department by many SRS 
staff has assisted us in several major issues over the many years, At my direc­
tion the visits of SRS personnel have consistently been requested through, 
coo~dinatec1 with, and authorized by appropriate SRS staff. 

I want to make certain that the following points regarding Mr. Charles 
Cubbler and DPW are empllllsized for subcommittee cODsideration : 

1. The Texas Department of Public Wel~l1re requested l'r~r. Oubbler:s 
assistance on several occasions because of hIS reputed expertrse on Medi-
caid systems. . 

Each of these reqnests went through proper channels and was coordmated 
with Re"'ional and Central SRS staff. There are n.emorunda to support this. 
The July 7-9,1976 visit which was singled out was: 

(a) Requested by DPW throngh the Dallas Regional Office; 
(b) Referred by the Dallas Regional Office to Central Office; 

,(:" , 
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(c) Approved and authorized by Central Office' 
(d) Not related to t~e awarding of a contract; , 

,(e) Not related to approval of the Tl\US review in January, 1976. 
2. Statel1lents regarding the use of a Department of Public Welfare air­

plane are incorrect. The Texas Department of Public Weliare did not author­
Ize 01' send any plane to Ocean City, Maryland 01' anywhere else to pick 
up or return Mr. Gubbler. As Commissioner, I have checked this matter out 
personally. 

3. Mr. Cubbler was not asked to influence the SRS decision to approve the 
Texas system. 

4. HiS presence and activities in other states are beyond OUr responsibility 
and control. 

We believe that Texas is headed in the right direction in Medicaid administra­
tion. Implications that the 'l'exas case appears to be precedent and that Texas 
might be gOing in the wrong direction are neither valId nor justified. 

Top level SRS officials stated'that approval of outstanding programs should 
not be delayed or withheld because other programs are not on a par. If Texas' 
approval for the State-operated part is precedent, all states should benefit. 

The cost effectiveness of the Texas Medicaid program is exemplary. Adminis­
trative costs when compared with other states are among the lowest in the na­
tion. Since one of the obj'ectives of Section 235, P.L. 92-603 is to providt'ducen­
tive to reduce administrative costs associated with Title XIX systems, Weare 
confident that Texas is gOing in the right direction. 

Texas accomplished the deSign, development, implementation and operation 
of TMIS without duplication of effort or expense, without costly overruns in 
development cycles, and without interruption of services. 

In our opinion, Texas l'eceived approval because our system incorporates 
and demonstrates the objectives and principles embodied in the law and the 
regulations. 

The Texas Medical Information System is the total State system which in­
cludes the functions of utilization review and utilization control for contracted 
portions as well as for self-administered portions. These functions bring all the 
Medicaid information together so that monitoring and accountability can be 
accomplished. 

An illustration of how the State Qf Texas has successfully recognized and used 
its information systems is the EXtPlanation of Benefits System (EOB). The EOB 
is a monthly notification to recipients of all medical services paid for on their 
behalf during that month to all types of medical providers. Not only do all 
Meclicaid recipients receive EOBs, but also there is DPW professional staff 
which review these EOBs. There are numerous other management and adminis­
trative reports which we use to effectively control til!;' program. 'rhus nursing 
home services, hospital services, 1)hysician services, prescription drugs, etc., are 
analyzed at one time and in one place. Because of this professional evaluation, 
all ~:[edicaid services, including both the prepaid portion and the in-house por­
rJo,m', ml'e unified. In addition, the recipient receives his monthly Medicaid 
identification card as a part of the EOB form. 

Recipients who abuse the Medicaid program are identified by data analysis 
through use of the EOB. To effectively im,plement these findings, a Recivient 
Health Care Education program has been initiated. This program, upon recog­
nition of certain indications of abuse, doctor-shopping, etc., allows DPW pro­
fessional sf:1,ff to monitor and counsel alleged abusers. We feel this program has 
resulted in better Medicaid consumer consciousness and, correspondingly, Medi­
caid funds are more appropriately dispensed. Texas continually looks for ways 
to enhance and improve the Texas Medicaid Information System. 

We commend the leadership that high level Department of Health, Education, 
and Welfare have shown in striving toward more effective internal organization. 
Ruccessful nationwide implementation of the principles undel'lying M};IIS will 
depend on the direction and gnidance available through dedicated, informed 
J!'ederal and State administrai.ors working together and within the context and 
conce,pts of the law and regulations. Furthermore, we are confident that Texas 
has demonstrated the level of leadership and quality l\Ieclienid aclministration 
reqnired not only by Federal law but by our State Plan and the specific, needs of 
the citizens of the State of Texas. 

We are grateful for this opportunity to reinforce Ollr .testimony before the sub­
committee, and we wish the distingtushed members of the subcommittee well in 
their importaut work. 

RAYMOND W. YOWELL. 
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U.S. SENATE, 
COMMITTEE ON GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS, 

SENATE PF..RMANENT SUDCOMMITTEE ON INVESTIGATWNS, 

Commissioner RAYMOND W. VOWELL, 
State Depa'rtrnent ot P./boli/) WeljU1'e, 
.tit/stin, Ter» .. 

Washi.ngton, D.O., Fe01'1tU1'V 11,1911. 

DEAR C01.I:MISSIONER VOWELL: Thank you for your letter of January 28, 1977 
which I will include .in the printed record of our hearing. As you know, our re­
spective staffs have met and your staff has agreed to provide the Subcommittee 
with certain materials tbat will assist us in developing a more complete record. 

Wi) are particularly interested in lmowing the extent to which personnel pres­
ently in the Department of Health, Education, and Welfare and formerly on loan 
from DHEW to the State of Texas participated in preparing any communica­
ti.ons from your Department to the Subcommittee and DREW. 

In addition, we would appreCiate the cooperation of your staff with the staff 
of the General Accounting Office when they begin the review of the '.rexas Medi­
caid Information System. 

Furthermore, we would be grateful if you would share with us your experi-­
ences from time to time not only with your program, bllt also with the Depart­
ment of Health, Education, and Welfare. 

Sincerely, 
SAM NUNN. 
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